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FERROUS SCRAP EXPORT CONTROLS

WEDNESDAY, JULY 18, 1973

U.S. SENATE,
SUBCOMMITTEE ox INTERNATIONAL FINANCE, 

COMMITTEE ON BANKING, HOUSING AND URBAN AFFAIRS,
Washington, D.C.

The subcommittee met at 2:06 p.m. in room 5302, Dirksen Seriate 
Office Building, Senator Adlai E. Stevenson III (chairman of the 
subcommittee) presiding.

Present: Senators Stevenson, Cranston, Biden, and Packwood.
Senator STEVENSON. The meeting of the Subcommittee on Inter 

national Finance will come to order.
Throughout the fiist half of this year, domestic users of ferrous 

scrap issued warnings that two basic industries steel and foundries 
 were threatened by the increasing price and decreasing supply of 
ferrous scrap. Domestic users maintain that both of these conditions 
are attributable to sharp increases in foreign purchases of ferrous 
scrap.

These increases in scrap exports, coupled with a burgeoning 
worldwide demand for steel, prompted domestic scrap users to 
request that the administration impose export controls on ferrous 
scrap.

On May 10, however, the administration instituted reporting 
requirements for ferrous scrap exports. On June 29, Senator Spark- 
man and I introduced S. 2119, a bill which mandates the imposition 
of export controls when the aggregate level of foreign and domestic 
demand for ferrous scrap exceeds certain levels.

We did so not because we were irrevocably committed to the par 
ticular approach in the bill, or because we believe that legislatively 
mandated export controls for ferrous scrap should be enacted at this 
time.

As a general matter, export controls are based on a constellation 
of delicate and complex factors which change with every change in 
market conditions and do not lend themselves easily to detailed stat 
utory enactment.

Moreover, the greater the congressional willingness to legislate 
detailed export controls for specific commodities, the greater the 
temptation on the part of the administration to pass the buck to the 
Congress, thereby avoiding the political heat that is inevitably gen 
erated by export controls.

(l)



There are and must be exceptions, however. This committee has 
recently concluded that, timber is such an exception. The purpose of 
the hearing we hold today is to determine whether the administra 
tion's treatment of the ferrous scrap problem deviates from sound 
public policy to an extent which justifies the extraordinary remedy 
of statutory export controls. We cannot stand idly by while our steel 
and foundry industries are crippled by impossibly high prices or 
inadequate supplies of ferrous scrap.

It is equally clear that we have a balance of payments problem 
which is aggravated every time we impose export controls, and that 
'he imposition of export controls undercuts our trade negotiating 
position at a most inopportune time.

Based on the record we build this afternoon, we will do our best 
to weigh these factors and act accordingly. In particular, we will try 
to determine whether the export controls imposed by the administra 
tion following the introduction of S. 2119 give our steel mills and 
foundries the security they need.

[Copy of the bill follows:]
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IN THE SENATE OF THE UNITED STATES
JUNE29 (legislate day, JVXK25), 1973

Mr. SPARKMAN (for himself, Mr. STEVENSON) (by request) introduced the 
following bill; which wna reml twice nnd referred to the Committee on 
Banking, Housing and t'rbiui A (Tail's

A BILL
To amend the Export Administration Act of 1909 (Public Lnw 

91-184), as amended, to control the export of iron and 

steel scrap during periods of shortage.

1 Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Repreeenia-

2 tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,

3 That the Export Administration Act of 1969 (Public Law

4 91-184), as amended, is further amended by 

5 SECTION 1. (a) Inserting immediately before section 1

6 the following:

7 "TITLE I-OENERAL PROVISIONS";

8 (b) Redesignating sections 1 through 14, and all cross-

9 references thereto, as sections 101 through 114, respectively;

10 (e) Striking "This Act" wherever it appears in sections 

II
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1 101 through 114 (as redesignated by subsection (b)) and

2 inserting "This title"; and

3 (d) Striking "This Act" in section 113 (a) (as redesig-

4 nated) and inserting "This title".

5 SEC. 2. The Export Administration Act of 1969, as

6 amended, is further amended by adding at the end thereof

7 the following new title:

8 "TITLE II SCRAP IRON AND STEEL EXPORT

9 CONTROLS

10 "SKO. 201. Tliis title may be cited as the 'Scrap Iron

11 and Steel Export Administration Act of 1973'.

12 "SEC. 202. The Congress finds that 

13 " (a) The United States as a heavily industrialized na-

14 tion requires considerable amounts of steel products and

15 foundry castings for its industries and for new construction,

16 and it is in the national interest that domestic United States

17 resources continue to be available to meet the priority needs

18 of the expanding United States economy.

19 " (1)) A significant segment of the steel industry and of

20 the foundry industry rely on processes that use scrap iron

21 and steel as their primary raw material.

22 '' (c) These segments of the steel and foundry industry

23 are the primary consumers of ferrous recyclable waste, and

24 that the amount of fuel required by these processes to pro-
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1 duce a ton of raw steel is less than one-quarter of the amount

2 of fuel needed to produce a ton of steel from iron ore.

3 "(d) There have been periods recently when the for-

4 eign and the domestic demand for this Nation's scrap iron

5 and steel has strained the supply-demand balance thereby

6 causing precipitous price increases for this critical raw ma-

7 tcrial.

8 "( l*) The unrestrained exportation of scrap iron and

9 steel can lead to disruption of the economic stabilization pro-

10 gram established pursuant to the Economic Stabilization Act

11 of 1970, as amended.

12 "SEC. 203. Congress declares that it is the policy of

13 the United Slates to alleviate the harmful effects of the ex-

14 cessive exportation of scrap iron and steel during periods of

15 supply-demand imbalance by limiting the volumes of sera])

16 that may be exported from the United Slates during such

17 periods.

18 "SEC. 204. On and after the effective date of this

19 title, scrap iron and steel shall not be exported from the

20 United States except in accordance with the provisions of

21 this title.

22 "SEC. 205. When used in this title 

23 "( ft ) The term 'scrap' means all grades of scrap iron

24 and steel which can be used for the manufacture of iron

25 and steel products.
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1 " (b) The term 'domestic consumer' means any indi-

2 vidual, corporation, association, or other legal entity which

3 purchases scrap to use in the Tnited States as a raw mate-

4 rial for the production of iron and/or steel products in his own

5 manufacturing facilities.

6 "(c) The term 'receipts' means the total volume of

7 scrap received by domestic consumers during a specific

8 period, less any sale, shipment, or other disposal of scrap

9 other than thnt consumed during normal production.

10 "(d) The term 'exporter' shall be the licensee named

11 in the validated export license or the person, shipper, owner,

12 consignor, or his properly authorized agent, entitled to make

13 the exportation of iron and steel scrap under applicable

14 general license in conformity with export control regula-

15 tions, and who signs the applicable shipper's export dedara-

16 tiou forms.

17 "(e) The term 'export/ means the total volume of

18 exports for a specific period under Department of Commerce

19 regulations, licensed by the Office of Export Control, or com-

20 piled under United States export statistics, whichever is

21 greater.

22 "(f) The term 'Secretary' means the Secretary of

23 Commerce.

24 " (g) The term 'shortage of scrap' means a volume of

25 receipts plus exports of eleven million net tons or more of
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1 scrap 'luring a period of three consecutive months; and the

2 term 'critical shortage of scrap' means a volume of receipts

3 plus exports of eleven million five hundred thousand net tons

4 of scrap during a period of three consecutive months.

5 "(h) The term Tinted States' means the fifty States,

G the District of Columbia, the Canal Zone, Puerto Rico, and all

7 territories, dependencies, and possessions of the United

8 States.

9 "SEC. 206. The Secretary is hereby instructed and au-

10 thorized to issue such regulations as may he necessary and

11 appropriate to carry out the purposes of this title.

12 "SEC. 207. I'KorEnuKE.  (a) As soon as possible after

13 the closing of ea,' - cah uuar year quarter, and in all events

14 by forty-five days following the close of such quarter, the

15 Secretary shall determine if no shortage. ;t shortage, or a

16 critical shortage occurred in that quarter and he shall make

17 this determination a matter of public record.

18 "(b) If the Secretary determines in accordance with

19 207 (a) that neither a shortage nor a critical shortage oc-

20 curred, no export restrictions will be imposed unless restric-

21 tions are still in effect from an earlier curtailment.

22 "(c) If the Secretary determines, in accordance with

23 207 (a), that a critical shortage occurred, he will take such

24 action as is necessary to limit scrap exports for six months

25 so that total exports for the six-month period will not exceed
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1 one-quarter of the preceding five-year annual export average.

2 This export restriction is to start no later than the beginning

3 of the third month following the quarter in which the critical

4 shortage occurred.

5 "(d) When export restrictions are imposeii under 207

6 (c) they may !>e removed at the end of the six-month

7 period if (lie Secretary determines that no shortage existed in

8 the calendar quarter that occurred during the six-month

9 period. If, however, the Secretary determines that n shorvage

10 did exist in the calendar quarter that occurred during this

11 six-month period of export restrictions the same- level of

12 export restrictions will remain in effect for additional three-

13 month periods until the Secretary determines in accordance

14 with 207 (a) that a shortage no longer exists.

15 "(e) When export restrictions have hcen imposed in

1G accordance with 207 (c) and for the duration of the period

17 that these restrictions are in effect the Secretary will deter-

18 mine and make a matter of public record whether a critical

19 shortage occurred in each successive three-month period. The

20 determination will be made each month by totaling the ex-

21 ports and receipts of the three most recent months. The first

22 such determination will be made not later than four and one-

23 half months after the imposition of export restrictions, and a

24 new determination will be made within successive thirty-day

25 periods for each month thereafter. If the Secretary determines
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1 that a critical shortage exists during and in spite of the export

2 restrictions of 207 (c) he will take such action as is required

3 to stop all exports within two months from the closing of i <e

4 three-month period in which the critical shortage occurred.

5 " (f) 'In the event that a total embargo is imposed hi

6 accordance with either 207 (e) or section 208 it will remain

7 in effect for a minimum of three months and for additional

8 one-month periods until the Secretory determines hi accord-

9 ance with 207 (e) that a critical shortage no longer exists.

10 "SEC. 208. If for any reason the Secretary is not able

11 to make a determination as to the presence or absence of a

12 critical shortage within forty-five days after the close of a

13 calendar year quarter as required in 207 (a) or of a three-

14 month period as specified in 207 (e) a total embargo of scrap

15 exports will be imposed.

16 "SEC. 209. Nothing in title II shall prevent the Secre-

17 tary from restricting the export of scrap sooner or to L greater

18 extent than provided for in title II hi order to meet the de-

19 sires of Congress as set forth in section 203.

20 "SEC. 210. After the effective date of this title, domestic

21 consumers and exporters shall permit the Secretary access

22 to related books, records, and accounts and to their scrap

23 storage areas.

24 "SEC. 211. Any domestic consumer or exporter who

25 knowingly and willfully files a false report, or fails to permit
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1 the Secretary access to his books, records, and recounts, and

2 his scrap storage areas, or exports any scrap in violation of

3 title II shall upon conviction he fined not more than $10,000

4 or imprisoned not more than one year, or both, for each

5 violation.

6 "SEC. 212. The provisions of this Act are to continue for

7 a period of three years after the effective date hereof."



11
Senator STEVENSON. We are fortunate to have with us repTresentft- 

tives of the administration, scrap processors and users, all of whom 
are in a position to speak authoritatively on this important issue. 
They will appear in that order, beginning with Mr. Gary Cook, 
Acting Deputy As^stant Secretary of Commerce for Competitive 
Assessment and Business Policy.

Mr. Cook.

STATEMENT OF GARY M. COOK, DEPUTY ASSISTANT SECRETARY 
FOR COMPETITIVE ASSESSMENT AND BUSINESS POLICY, DEPART 
MENT OF COMMERCE, ACCOMPANIED BY RICHARD E. HULL, 
DEPUTY ASSISTANT GENERAL COUNSEL

Mr. COOK. Thank yon, Mr. Chairman.
Before I begin. I would like to introduce the gentleman on my 

right, Mr. Richard E. Hull, the Deputy Assistant General Counsel 
of the Department of Commerce.

If you wish, Mr. Chairman, I can summarize my testimony 
briefly.

Senator STEVEXBOX. We are always glad to have witnesses sum 
marize. If you will do so, I will, without objection, enter your full 
statement in the record (see p. 18).

Mr. COOK. Thank you. sir.
In summary, Mr. Chairman, I would like to cover basically two 

points. First I would like to briefly outline the actions which the 
Department of Commerce has recently taken under the Export 
Administration Act to deal with the present situation in the ferrous 
scrap area.

Secondly, I would then like to point out several observations we 
would like to make about S. 2119.

First, with regard to the actions which the Department of Com 
merce has taken under the Export Administration Act, based on the 
decision of the Secretary of Commerce, in his press announcement of 
July 2,1973, we have taken the, following steps:

First, all exports of ferrous scrap now require a validated license 
for shipment to all destinations. Licenses for exports against orders 
of 500 tons or more are not being granted for orders that were 
accepted after July 1,1973, by U.S. exporters.

Orders which were accepted prior to that date, that is, July 1, 
1973, for export in July, have been arid are being licensed at the 
present time.

We will shortly announce the licensing policies for orders 
accepted prior to July 1, 1973, but for export after July 31 of this 
year, upon completion of our current review of the scrap situation. 
Until further notice, we are and will continue to grant licenses for 
orders of less il.^n 500 tons, regardless of when those orders were 
accepted.

There is one other statement which I would like to allude to, < r 
one other comment, arid that is the actions which the Japanese Gov 
ernment has voluntarily taken to assist us in dealing with this partic 
ular problem. The Japanese announced, as you may know, in the first 
part of July, that they are agreeing to limit the total amount of 
scrap comirg from the United States into Japan to a total of 5 rail- 
lion tons in 1973.
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The numbers which we have on the books for orders to Japan 
indicate at the present time exports to Japan of approximately 6 
million tons. So the effect of this, at least according to our numbers, 
is to reduce the amount of scrap which the Japanese are going to 
take from us this year by approximately 1 million tons. And we 
have indicated that in the testimony.

There is one point which is not in the testimony, which I would 
like to make also, and that is we have just received word from the 
Japanese Government that pursuant to their statement in early July, 
they will attempt to spread out their shipments of ferrous scrap to 
help us with the particular problems we have been experiencing in 
July and August because of the heavy flow of scrap out of this 
country.

The Japanese have agreed to limit August shipments from the 
United States to approximately 560,000 tons. This is a reduction of 
approximately 29 percent from the orders which were previously on 
the books for delivery to Japan from the United States, of approxi 
mately 800,000 tons.

I would now like to comment upon S. 2119. As we understand it, 
this bill would provide a trigger mechanism under which ferrous 
scrap exports would be limited in 6 months to not more than 25 per 
cent of the previous 5-year average of exports if a critical shortage  
that is a term of art defined in the bill as exports totaling 11.5 mil 
lion tons for a 3-month period- existed.

If this critical shortage persisted during the period of controls, a 
total ban on exports would be imposed; in short, that is our under 
standing of the approach of S. 2119. We in general commend the 
attempt of the authors of this bill to attempt more precision in deal 
ing with that area.

The Department has over the past years tried to do a great deal 
of analysis to introduce more precision into the definition and analy 
sis of the requirements put upon us bv the Export Administration 
Act.

However, having said that we commend the attempt of the 
authors of this bill to induce more precision into that area, I would 
like to point out several considerations which we believe mitigate 
against enactment of the bill, and accordingly, we would recommend 
against enactment of the bill.

First, we believe the trigger approach suggested in the bill is too 
rigid. It fails to take into account, we believe, seasonal patterns of 
scrap shipments.

Second, although the findings in the policy statements of the bill 
specifically relate to an attempt to deal with the price situation, we 
believe that this quantity-based trigger mechanism fails to take price 
into account.

Moreover, the pattern of orders for ferrous scrap, particularly the 
pattern of orders for export shipments often have a major impact 
upon spot price. And we believe that the bill ignores the characteris 
tics of the market in this regard, in that it does not deal with the 
pattern of orders, but only with the pattern of shipments which 
actually are occurring.

Third, we believe that the quantity definition of "critical short 
age" might unnecessarily force us to limit exports during a period 
when we have reduced domestic demand and relatively high foreign
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demand and that might in turn cause adverse effects on our balance 
of payments.

Fourth, the bill provides no way, short of an act of Congress, for 
raising or lowering the le\el of export which triggers controls. As 
we said before, we believe the rigor with which this trigger mecha 
nism would be imposed is a handicap and th& inability of adminis 
trative authorities to make changes in the levels of that trigger we 
believe is a detriment in the bill.

Fifth, we believe the enactment cf this bill would lead to demand 
from other industries for special legislation with mandatory controls 
triggered by certain export levels and given the difficulties in trying 
to attempt more precise definitions, we do not believe that this 
would be appropriate, either.

So, in sum, Mr. Chairman, we believe we have more flexible 
authority under the present act. We recognize there are problems in 
implementing that act, and we are taking every step we can to try to 
be more precise and to try to get better early warning of when prob 
lems are going to occur.

[The following was subsequently received for the record:]
The administration has requested an amendment to the Export Administra 

tion Act, S. 2053, to give the President the authority to impose export controls 
for any commodity whenever he determined such action would be necessary to 
protect the domestic economy from the excessive drain of scarce materials, to 
curtail serious inflation in domestic prices, or to reduce the serious inflationary 
impact of abnormal foreign demand. If S. 2053 is enacted, we believe the Ex- 
port Administration Act, as amended, would provide the flexible authority to 
cope with fluctuations in domestic prices of all commodities.

Mr. COOK. But we do not believe S. 2119 would be a significant 
advance in that regard. Thank you.

Senator STEVENSON. Thank you, Mr. Cook.
Let me clarify one. point for the record. In your statement, and I 

believe in your testimony, you said that you were working out 
licensing policies for orders accepted July 1 or earlier for shipment 
after July 31. Are you also considering licensing policies for orders 
accepted July 1 and later?

Mr. COOK. That is correct as well, obviously.
Senator STEVENSON. What effect will the voluntary reduction by 

the Japanese of their scrap imports have? Won't we, even with the 
reductions you referred to. won't we still be worse off than we were 
last year?

Mr. COOK. Mr. Chairman, last year, I believe we had exports of 
some 8.5 million tons. Under the present if we wrere to list all 
orders which are presently on the books, even with the reduction 
with the Japanese have voluntarily made, according to our latest 
information, we will have exports this year of approximately 11.5 
million tons of ferrous scrap.

Senator STEVENSON. This year.
Mr. COOK. That is correct.
Senator STEVENSON. You are referring to 1972.
Mr. COOK. 1972, which was 8.5 million tons.
Senator STEVENSON. T believe it was 7.4.
Mr. COOK. That is right; iorgive me. The highest year 1971  

was 10.4 million tons. So, if we licensed all orders presently on the 
books, made no changes, even with the Japanese reduction, we would 
be exporting a million tons more of scrap than we ever have before.

98-713 O - 7S - 2
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Senator STEVENSON*. Even with the Japanese reduction. 
Mr. COOK. That is correct.
Senator STEVENSON. Now, in the case of many of these shipments, 

the Japanese act as middlemen, don't they ? They buy scrap here and 
sell it in other parts of the world?

Mr. COOK. There are on the books, based upon the Japanese statis 
tics and our own, approximately 500,000 tons of scrap that have 
been purchased by Japanese purchasers, mainly trading companies, 
to be shipped to Far Eastern ports, primarily, according to the Jap 
anese, to Taiwan and South Korea.

That 500,000 tons has to be added to the 5 million ton limit which 
the Japanese have indicated that they will impose upon their 
imports of ferrous scrap this year.

The 11.5 million ton figure that I quoted to you includes that 
500,000 tons for transshipment by Japanese trading companies to 
other ports.

Senator STEVENSON. Do I understand you to say the Japanese are 
voluntarily eliminating the imports for transshipment ?

Mr. COOK. No; they are not. They are only limiting imports for 
their domestic consumption. They nave indicated to us that they 
have no authority to limit purchases of scrap by trading companies 
for delivery to other ports.

Senator STEVENSON. Why should we permit any exports when the 
country of destination is unkown?

Mr. COOK. I guess I would turn that around and say in the past, 
we have seen no major difficulty in allowing export shipments, even 
when the country of destination has been unknown on the grounds 
that we were primarily interested in the balance of payments bene 
fits of such activities, and we were not particularly interested in the 
country of destination.

Senator STEVENSON. We have a delivery problem now. As in the 
case of agricultural exports, we have a short supply problem and a 
problem of allocation. It doesn't seem to me you can allocate very well 
if you don't know the country of destination.

Mr. COOK. That is entirely correct. And should we develop and 
attempt to implement an allocation system that would be based on 
a country-by-country allocation, either on some historical basis or 
otherwise  

Senator STEVENSON. If you go to controls, will you adopt some 
sort of country-by-country allocation.

Mr. COOK. I say if we were to go to controls which embodies a 
|puntry-by-country allocation system, there is no queston but what 
we would want to know how that 500,000 tons was divided up 
among the Far Eastern countries.

Senator STEVENSON. You are suggesting you might go to controls, 
but without country-by-country allocation.

Mr. COOK. It is certainly conceivable we could do that; yes.
Senator STEVENSON. Can you tell us about any alternative alloca 

tion programs that you are considering?
Mr. COOK. It is very difficult, frankly, to describe those, not 

because we are not talking about them, but because such an exter- 
mixture can be considered. It is our attempt to find an approach to 
licensing which would serve several purposes.

One, it would insure that our traditional customers for ferrous 
scrap continue to receive reasonable quantities of that material.
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Two, and I should have put this first, I think, we want to insure 
that the domestic producers do receive adequate amounts of mate 
rial.

Three, we want to insure that in any system that we devise, the 
risks and the burdens of the system, for example ; n the cancellation 
of ship charters, the burden as between exporters shipping from dif 
ferent ports in this country, are equitably distributed.

I suppose the two major kinds of systems that have been used in 
the past or considered in the past are an auction system of some 
kind, and a country allocation system. It is our feeling that in this 
case, an auction system would not be appropriate, and we have in 
very few cases in the past used the auction system, the reason being 
that we felt that that might engender windfall gains for certain 
parties and those would be difficult to distribute to the appropriate 
individuals.

Senator STEVENSON. Well, if there are two basic approaches, and 
the auction system, one of them, is not sound, I guess you are left 
with the country-by-country allocation.

Mr. COOK. That is true, except that in terms of determining what 
the allocation is, one tactic we might take, for example, is to, in this 
case, allow the export of all orders or exports against all orders 
written before the first of July, or we might cut across the contracts 
on all orders written before the first of July, as we have done in the 
case of soybeans.

If we did that, we would still not necessarily need to know where 
the 500,000 tons of ferrous scrap was going, that is going to be 
transshipped through Japan, although I might say we would like to 
know where that material is going, because we would like to insure 
all countries are treated equitably.

Senator STEVENSON. Senator Packwood.
Senator PACKWOOD. How much of our ferrous scrap exports go to 

Japan ?
Mr. COOK. How much of our scrap ?
Senator PACKWOOD. Yes.
Mr. COOK. In 1972, of the 7.4 million tons compared with a domes 

tic figure excuse me a moment I'm sorry, Mr. Packwood, in 1972 
it was approximately 30 percent. In this year, if things continue, 
based on the orders we have on the books, if we shipped all of the 
material out, and I'm not saying we are going to, but if we did, we 
would be shipping out 11.5 million tons and we expect purchase 
scrap needs in the United States of 41.5 million tons; about 25 per 
cent this year.

Senator PACKWOOD. To Japan?
Mr. COOK. No.
Senator PACKWOOD. I'm confused about your answer. I asked how 

much of the scrap that we export goes to Japan.
Mr. COOK. I'm sorry. This year we expect about half of the scrap 

to go to Japan.
Senator PACKWOOD. All right. Now, are we short of scrap in this 

country, in the sense there is simply not enough to take care of our 
domestic demand and foreign needs? Or is there sufficient scrap to 
meet both markets but it is simply higher priced because of the high 
demand this year?

Mr. COOK. That is of course the crucial question. As you know, 
under the Export Administration Act, we nave to meet the three
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jests of abnormal foreign demand, inflationary impact and domestic 
scarcity. It has been the judgment of the Secretary of Commerce 
that in the present situation there has been sufficient evidence of 
domestic scarcity, as indicated by the fact that our total exports plus 
domestic demands this year would exceed by some 8 million tons any 
previous record year. On the basis of that, and on the basis of some 
indications that the sources of scrap users are going down precipi 
tously, particularly in July, that in fact we have a scarcity.

But I should say on the other side that we have found no specific 
case of where individual firms have run out of scrap or clear cut 
cases where individual firms have actually run out of scrap, and 
there has been a shortage in that sense.

Senator PACKWOOD. Senator Cranston and Stevenson and I are 
cosponsoring legislation to limit the export of logs. In the log situa 
tion, we have an absolute shortage, in that even if we exported no 
logs, we would still have to import lumber from Canada to meet our 
needs.

Do we face the same situation in scrap? 
Mr. COOK. No, sir, we are not. We import very little scrap. 
Senator PACKWOOD. There is enough scrap to go around, it is just 

that the overall high demand results in a higher price.
Mr. COOK. The combination of export and domestic demand. This 

is the highest domestic year, as you know.
Senator PACKWOOD. But how many cases do you know of where 

domestic manufacturers who want scrap are simply unable to buy it, 
at any price ? They can't find it ?

Mr. COOK. We have uncovered no specific instances of that occur 
ring. There have been a number of alleged instances. We have 
attempted to check those out. In ali of them, there have been what I 
call mitigating factors and it has not been clear cut that the absence 
of scrap was causing a curtailment of production.

Senator PACKWOOD. I have no other questions, Mr. Chairman. 
Senator STEVENSON. Did the price freeze increase scrap exports? 

Did it have the effect of increasing exports? On the domestic price 
we are frozen, but the foreign price we are unfrozen. Did exports 
jump up then ?

Mr. COOK. We began the reporting system in late May, and the 
initial reports, as generally happens in this kind of situation, had 
inaccuracies and there were some problems with interpretation of 
the rules.

So it is difficult for us to compare the reports and orders which 
we had in early June with the reports in late June, which I think 
are much more accurate. I can say that the export orders between 
the 13th of June, when the President's announcement was made on 
the freeze, and the end of June, when in effect, the Secretary of 
Commerce put on the embargo, that export orders in that period of 
time rose by some 5 to 7 percent.

Whether or not that would be an abnormal increase for that time 
of year, I really couldn't say.

Senator STEVENSON. Did a gap develop between the world price 
and the domestic price of scrap?

Mr. COOK. No, there has not. As far as we can tell, there is no 
major differential.

Senator STEVENSON. What can you tell us about the capacity of 
the industry to produce this scrap? Can the capacity be expanded to 
meet growing demands?
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Mr. COOK We only have on that subject what I would call very 
soft information. We know the scrap industry is capable or at least 
was capable several years ago of producing 46 million tons of scrap 
for the combined domestic consumption plus export, because in fact 
tlmy did it in one year. Since that time, there have bt«n indications 
that the facilities, the processing facilities, have been expanded.

And if one assumes I believe the record year was 1969. If you as 
sume a reasonable rate of expansion since then, one can argue that 
perhaps the capacity, in terms of the processing capacity, is some 
where between 50 and 55 million tons.

But there are no hard figures on precisely what the capacity is. 
The other side of that question, of course is, is there sufficient scrap 
available to be processed to satisfy both the domestic and export de 
mands? The best information we have there is that first the amount 
of scrap, in terms of the amount which comes into the processing 
system, responds very differently to the price which is being paid 
for that. The higher the price, the more scrap comes into the system.

The pool of scrap in the United States is estimated to be in the 
hundreds of millions of tons. So, presumably at some price we 
would have enough scrap, as I say, up to a matter of several 
hundred million tons.

Senator STF.VEXSOX. The quality of the scrap decreases, doesn't it?
Mr. COOK. The quality of the scrap does decrease in the sense that 

it depends it depends on the use, however. Much of the scrap in the 
scrap pool consists, for example, of abandoned automobiles. For 
some purposes, those automobiles, when burned and put into bundles 
are a perfectly reasonable grade of scrap, although I think the in 
dustry can be more precise about this than I can.

There is no question that I think the higher grades of scrap tend 
to be purchased first, in part, particularly in this period of time, be 
cause the higher the grades of scrap, particularly for the foundry 
and furnance industry, the more likely it is they produce more, so 
they buy the higher grades.

Senator STEVF.XSOX, Senator Packwood.
Senator PACKWOOD. What is the normal method of purchasing 

scrap, domestic and foreign ? Is it purchased under a long term con 
tract or on a lot basis ?

Mr. COOK. The general method of purchasing, as I understand it, 
and I guess the gentlemen who follow me will be better versed in 
this than I am, but in the domestic market, as the general method of 
purchase is on a contract for delivery in 30 days, although there are 
a few isolated cases where domestic users purchase for long-term de 
livery. I believe in most of those cases, that is not at a set price, but 
at a price that is determined in relation to some index.

In sharp contrast to that is the situation with regard to most for 
eign countries. Most of the foreign countries, and'a particular exam 
ple is Japan, purchase scrap on a longer-term basis and in many 
cases at a set price for delivery up to say, 6 or 7 months in the fu 
ture.

The exception to that, incidentally, is Canada and Mexico.
Senator PACKWOOD. The scrap dealers would rather deal with a 

country that buys on a long-term basis at a set price than to be sub 
ject to the whims of the domestic purchasers?

Mr. COOK. I think I would defer to them to answer that question.
[Complete statement of Mr. Cook follows:]
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I appreciate this opportunity to discuss iron and steel 

scrap exports and S. 2119, a bill to amend the Export 

Administration Act to control exports of iron and steel scrap. 

As you know, on July 2, 1973, the Secretary of Commerce imposed 

export controls on ferrous scrap after determining that the 

criteria set forth in the present Export Administration Act had 

been met for this commodity. The Secretary's statement, 

accompanying factual data and the details of the export controls 

were made available to the public, and these documents are 

attached to copies of this testimony.

Briefly, the present export controls require that all 

exports of ferrous scrap now require a validated license for 

shipment to all destinations. Licenses for exports against 

orders of 500 tons or more are not being granted for orders 

accepted after July 1, 1973. Orders accepted prior to that 

time for delivery in July are currently being licensed. Licensing 

policy for orders accepted July 1 or earlier for shipment after 

July 31 will be announced as soon as our review of the ferrous 

scrap situation has been completed.
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A number of considerations are guiding us in planning the 

licensing program. We are aware of the need to announce the 

system as promptly as possible in order to reduce uncertainty 

in the marketplace. While our primary aim is to insure an 

adequate supply of scrap for the United States, we recognize 

ths need to treat both exporters and foreign importers equitably, 

especially our traditional customers. Moreover, the system 

must bf responsive to changing conditions of world trade.

The allowable level of exports after July 31 will be based 

en our present review of the ferrous scrap situation. Until 

further notice, licenses will be granted against orders for 

less than 500 tons regardless of when the orders were accepted.

These export controls are designed to assure that domestic 

supplies of ferrous scrap will be adequate to meet the needs 

of U. S. steel mills and foundries. Reports from exporters have 

given us an estimate of the export demand level for iron and 

steel scrap. The data as of June 17, 1973, show that exports 

to date, combined with orders already on hand, total 12.4 

million tons for calendar year 1973. Any new orders for export
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this year would, of course, add to this total. The total 

compares with 7.4 million tons exported in 1972, and with the 

previous record year of 1970, when shipments totaled 10.4 

million tons.

The Japanese, on July 2, made a commitment to us to 

voluntarily limit their imports of scrap and to spread out 

shipme ̂ ts over the remaining months of the year, to minimize 

disruption of the U.S. domestic supply. The Japanese Government 

has now informed the Department of Commerce that it plans to 

reduce imports of ferrous scrap during August by 29 percent. 

This reduction will be made from orders already placed for 

delivery next month and will be administered through an import 

licensing procedure. The Japanese will reduce total imports 

of ferrous scrap from the United States in 1973 to five million 

short tons and defer until 1974 the balance previously ordered.

With respect to S. 2119, I can assure you that we are in 

sympathy with what we understand to be the bill's purpose. An 

adequate supply of ferrous scrap is imperative. We have broad 

and flexible authority to take appropriate action to help 

maintain that supply under the Export Administration Act, where 

the criteria of that Act are met.

S. 2119 would provide an automatic "trigger" mechanism, 

based upon the total of scrap received by domestic users plus 

exports. As we understand it, the Secretary of Commerce would 

be required, as soon as possible after the end of each calendar
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quarter but no later than 45 days following the close of such 

quarter, to determine whether a shortage of ferrous scrap 

exists. If a "critical shortage" exists (defined as a volume 

of receipts plus exports of 11.5 million net tons during a 

period of three consecutive months) the Secretary would be 

required to limit scrap exports for six months so that total 

exports for the six-month period would not exceed one-quartor 

of the preceding five-year annual export average. This 

restriction would start no later than the beginning of the 

third month following the quarter in which the "critical 

shortage" occurred.

When export restrictions ars imposed as above they could 

be removed at the end of the six-month period if the Secretary 

determines that there is no "shortage" (defined as a volume 

of receipts plus exports of 11 million net tons or uore of 

scrap during a period of three consecutive months). If the 

Secretary determines that a shortage did exist in a calendar 

quarter during this six-month period of restrictions, the same 

level of restrictions would remain in effect for additional 

three-month periods until the Secretary determines that a 

"shortage" no longer exists.

When export controls have been imposed undor a "critical 

shortage" condition and for the duration of the period that 

these restrictions are in effect, the Secretary would determine
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whether a "critical shortage" occurred in each successive 

three-month period. If a "critical shortage" is determined to 

exist in spite of the export restrictions applied, the 

Secretary would be required to stop all exports within two 

months from the closing of the three-month period in which the 

"critical shortage" occurred. If such a total embargo is 

imposed it would remain in effect for a minimum of three months 

and for additional one-month periods until the Secretary 

determines that a "crit. cal shortage" no longer exists.

We have several problems with this proposed approach. 

First, the "trigger" approach is simplistic and rigid. I 

will admit that the idea of a "trigger" is appealing at first 

glance. It would appear to be simple, understandable, and 

advantageous in more or less making our decision for us. 

However, the use of a "trigger" based on the aggregate of 

receipts and exports overlooks a number of important factors. 

It fails to provide for changes in the supply and demand 

situation during the three year life of the bill, or for the 

fact that both domestic and foreign buying follow seasonal 

patterns and are not spread evenly over the year. There are 

further seasonal factors affecting exports, such as, for 

example, the shipping season on the Great Lakes, which tends 

to limit scrap exports from the North Central tier of States 

to seven or eight months in the year.

Second, the quantity-based trigger does not take prices 

into account. These may vary by grade and type of iron or
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steel scrap. Price movements are often, though not always, a 

reliable indicator of short supply, of whether there is, in 

fact, a shortage. Moreover, the pattern of orders often 

determines spot prices, and the bill does not address itself 

to this characteristic of the market.

This brings me to our third objection to this approach - 

the implicit assumption that there is a correlation between 

receipts plus exports, and scarcity. This begs the question. 

It is quite possible that a combination of receipts and exports 

might reach the trigger amount in the absence of a shortage. 

And in a period of reduced domestic demand and high foreign 

demand, the trigger might force us to control exports, with 

harmful consequences to our balance of payments, entirely 

unnecessarily.

Our fourth objection relates to the rigidity of this 

approach. The bill allows the Secretary no discretion, nor 

would there be any means, short of an Act of Congress, of 

raising or lowering the threshold figures establishing a 

"shortage" or a "critical shortage". In addition, the 

bill fails to allow for scrap normally exported from border 

regions remote from domestic consumers.

Finally, if S. 2119 were enacted, we, and the Congress, 

would be faced with demands from consumers of other commodities 

for special legislation providing for similar automatic 

application of export controls. We would then quickly be
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brought to appreciate the wisdom of the Congress in casting 

the present Export Administration Act in general terms and 

making clear, in its legislative history, that short supply 

controls were to be used sparingly and only under the most 

compelling circumstances. We believe we are acting in this 

spirit in the imposition of interim controls and in designing 

the system which will be announced shortly.
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UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF

COMMERCE
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20230

OFFICE
OF THE

SECRETARY

Statement <m Ferrous Scrap by Si-i-rutary '-•! ('online ri 
Fri-di' rii.-'s !'.. Hent .it ,. NI-M s Conferrnc. < , July J, r<7>,

In recent months, the Department of Commerce has been 

closely following developments on tha price, supply, and demand 

for ferrous scrap. Our preliminary data led to a decision on 

May 22nd to impose reporting requirements on all exporters of 

ferrous scrap so that we could monitor new developments and 

future order levels on a timely ba-is.

This reporting system has given us an accurate estimate of 

the demand levels for exports of ferrous scrap for the 

remainder of 1973. The data shows that exports to date, combined 

with orders already on hand, now total 12.4 million tens for 

calendar year 1973. Any new orders for export this year would, 

of course, add to this total. This compares with a 7.4 million 

ton export total for 1972. The information we have made 

available in the press kit indicate the facts which underlie 

these totals.

This development has resulted in very serious pressures 

on domestic supplies and prices of ferrous scrao and I have 

determined that the criteria set: forth in the Export Adninistra-
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tion Act have been met for this commodity. The details of the 

licensing and control procedures are spelled out in the infor 

mation which we have supplied to yo i. In brief, a license

requirement is being imposed for all exports of ferrous scrap. 

Licenses for exports against orders for 500 short tons or more 

will not be granted for orders accepted after July 1, 1973. 

Orders accepted prior to that time for delivery in July will 

.e granted licenses. Licensing policy for orders accepted 

July 1 or earlier for export after July 31 will be announced 

at a later date. Until further notice, licenses valid for a 

period of twenty-one days will be issued against orders for 

less than 500 short tons, regardless of when these orders 

were accepted.

In addition, I would like to announce that the Japanese 

Government has notified us that it will license imports of 

ferrous scrap. The effoct of this will be to defer to 1974 

one million tons previously ordered from the U.S. Ship 

ments to Japan, plus orders already en the books for shipment 

to it, now total 6.5 million tons for calendar year 1973. 

This decision by the Japanese Government will reduce that total 

to 5.5 million tons. In addition, the Japanese have assured 

us that, for the remaining six months of the year, they will 

spread shipments to them of U.S. ferrous scrap to minimize 

disruption of U.S. domestic supply.
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I would like to express the appreciation of the U.S. 

Government to Japan.for its willingness to come forth with 

this voluntary solution to a very difficult market problem. 

Ferrous scrap is an important commodity for both the U.S. 

and Japanese steel and foundry industries and we are pleased 

that the Japanese Government has acted quickly and voluntarily 

to help alleviate the current U.S. supply problem.

The action we have announced today is designed to assure 

that domestic supplies of ferrous scrau will be adequate to 

meet the needs of U.S. industry. However, we will be monitoring 

this situation closely and decisions on export levels to be 

allowed after July 31 will be made based on our findings.

This action has been taken most reluctantly and only after 

it has become clear that our other efforts to alleviate the 

problem, including a substantial increase in offerings of 

U.S. Government-owned scrappable ships, could not provide a 

full answer.

Thank you. I would be pleased to answer any questions 

which you may have.
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R
E
L
A
T
E
D
 
P
R
O
D
U
C
T
S
.

St
ee
l 

I
n
d
u
s
t
r
y
 
(
e
m
p
l
o
y
m
e
n
t
 
5
0
0
,
0
0
0
)

. 
F
o
r
 
e
l
e
c
t
r
i
c
 
f
u
r
n
a
c
e
s
,
 
w
h
i
c
h
 
a
c
c
o
u
n
t
 
f
o
r
 
1
5
-
2
0
%
 
o
f
 
r
a
w
 
s
t
e
e
l

p
r
o
d
u
c
t
i
o
n
,
 
f
e
r
r
o
u
s
 
sc
ra
p 

is
 
us
ed
 
fo

r 
ov
er
 
95
% 

of
 
th

e 
m
e
t
a
l
l
i
c
 
in

pu
t.

: 
 

. 
F
o
r
 
o
t
h
e
r
 
s
t
e
e
l
m
a
k
i
n
g
 
f
u
r
n
a
c
e
s
 
(
b
a
s
i
c
 
o
x
y
g
e
n
 
a
n
d
 
o
p
e
n
 
h
e
a
r
t
h
)
 
f
e
r
r
o
u
s
 

s
c
r
a
p
 
a
c
c
o
u
n
t
s
 
f
o
r
 
o
v
e
r
 
30
% 

o
f
 
t
h
e
 
i
n
p
u
t
.

F
e
r
r
o
u
s
 
F
o
u
n
d
r
y
 
I
n
d
u
s
t
r
y
 
(
e
m
p
l
o
y
m
e
n
t
 
2
3
0
,
0
0
0
)

. 
T
h
i
s
 
i
n
d
u
s
t
r
y
 
p
r
i
n
c
i
p
a
l
l
y
 
u
s
e
s
 
e
l
e
c
t
r
i
c
 
f
u
r
n
a
c
e
s
 
a
n
d
 
c
u
p
o
l
a
s
,
 
a
n
d
 

f
e
r
r
o
u
s
 
s
c
r
a
p
 
a
c
c
o
u
n
t
s
 
f
o
r
 
65
% 

o
f
 
t
h
e
 
m
e
t
a
l
l
i
c
 
i
n
p
u
t
.
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F
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R
O
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S
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P

O
r
d
e
r
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50
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S
h
o
r
t
 
To
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or
 
M
o
r
e

A.
 

O
r
d
e
r
s
 
A
c
c
e
p
t
e
d
 
o
n
 
or
 
b
e
f
o
r
e
 
J
u
l
y
 
1 

fo
r 

s
h
i
p
m
e
n
t
 
in
 
J
u
l
y

S
h
i
p
p
e
r
 
m
a
y
 
a
p
p
l
y
 
fo
r 

l
i
c
e
n
s
e
 
to
 
th
e 

O
f
f
i
c
e
 
of
 
E
x
p
o
r
t
 
C
o
n
t
r
o
l

(A
tt
en
ti
on
: 

54
6)
, 

U.
S.
 
D
e
p
a
r
t
m
e
n
t
 
of
 
Co
mm
er
ce
, 

W
a
s
h
i
n
g
t
o
n
,
 
D.
C.
 
20
23
0

A
p
p
l
i
c
a
t
i
o
n
 
is
 
to
 
be
 
s
u
b
m
i
t
t
e
d
 
on
 
fo
rm
s 

F
C
-
4
1
9
 
an
d 

FC
-4
20
, 

an
d 

is
 
to
 
be
 
a
c
c
o
m
p
a
n
i
e
d
 
by
 
th
e 

f
o
l
l
o
w
i
n
g
 
d
o
c
u
m
e
n
t
a
t
i
o
n
:
*

. 
P
h
o
t
o
s
t
a
t
i
c
 
or
 
c
e
r
t
i
f
i
e
d
 
c
o
p
y
 
of
 
sa
le
s 

c
o
n
t
r
a
c
t
 
to
 

e
x
p
o
r
t
 
to
 
a 

f
o
r
e
i
g
n
 
b
u
y
e
r

. 
S
w
o
r
n
 
a
f
f
i
d
a
v
i
t
 
o
f
 
t
h
e
 
a
m
o
u
n
t
,
 
if
 
a
n
y
,
 
p
r
e
v
i
o
u
s
l
y
 
s
h
i
p
p
e
d
 

u
n
d
e
r
 
t
h
i
s
 
c
o
n
t
r
a
c
t

L
i
c
e
n
s
e
 
is
 
v
a
l
i
d
 
o
n
l
y
 
a
g
a
i
n
s
t
 
p
a
r
t
i
c
u
l
a
r
 
c
o
n
t
r
a
c
t
 
an
d 

d
u
r
i
n
g
 
p
a
r
t
i
c
u
l
a
r
 

m
o
n
t
h
 
s
p
e
c
i
f
i
e
d
 
pl
us
 
se
ve
n 

da
ys
 
f
o
l
l
o
w
i
n
g
 
th
e 

en
d 

of
 
ea
ch
 
mo
nt
h.

C
a
n
c
e
l
l
a
t
i
o
n
 
of
 
c
o
n
t
r
a
c
t
 
a
u
t
o
m
a
t
i
c
a
l
l
y
 
r
e
v
o
k
e
s
 
th
e 

l
i
c
e
n
s
e
 
is
su
ed
 
a
g
a
i
n
s
t
 
it
.

C
a
n
c
e
l
l
a
t
i
o
n
 
m
u
s
t
 
be
 
r
e
p
o
r
t
e
d
 
an
d 

l
i
c
e
n
s
e
 
re
tu
rn
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r
d
e
r
s
 
A
c
c
e
p
t
e
d
 
o
n
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b
e
f
o
r
e
 
J
u
l
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1 
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r 

s
h
i
p
m
e
n
t
 
a
f
t
e
r
 
J
u
l
y

L
i
c
e
n
s
i
n
g
 
s
y
s
t
e
m
 w
i
l
l
 
be
 
a
n
n
o
u
n
c
e
d
 
in
 
a 

s
u
b
s
e
q
u
e
n
t
 
bu
ll
et
in
. 

C.
 

O
r
d
e
r
s
 
A
c
c
e
p
t
e
d
 
a
f
t
e
r
 
J
u
l
y
 
1 

i
r
r
e
s
p
e
c
t
i
v
e
 
of
 
m
o
n
t
h
 
of
 
d
e
l
i
v
e
r
y

No
 
l
i
c
e
n
s
e
s
 
w
i
l
l
 
b
e
 
i
s
s
u
e
d
 
fo
r 

ex
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rt
.
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T
h
a
n
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S
h
o
r
t
 
T
o
n
s

U
n
t
i
l
 
f
u
r
t
h
e
r
 
no
ti
ce
, 

s
h
i
p
p
e
r
s
 
m
a
y
 
a
p
p
l
y
 
fo

r 
li

ce
ns

e 
r
e
g
a
r
d
l
e
s
s
 
of
 
da
te
 

o
n
 
w
h
i
c
h
 
th
e 

o
r
d
e
r
 
w
a
s
 
ac
ce
pt
ed
.

A
p
p
l
i
c
a
t
i
o
n
 
is
 
to
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s
u
b
m
i
t
t
e
d
 
on

 
fo

rm
s 

FC
-4
19
 
an
d 

FC
-4
20
 
an
d 

is
 
to
 
be
 

a
c
c
o
m
p
a
n
i
e
d
 
by
 
th
e 

f
o
l
l
o
w
i
n
g
 
d
o
c
u
m
e
n
t
a
t
i
o
n
:
*

. 
P
h
o
t
o
s
t
a
t
i
c
 
or
 
c
e
r
t
i
f
i
e
d
 
co

py
 
of
 
sa

le
s 

c
o
n
t
r
a
c
t
 
to

 
e
x
p
o
r
t
 
to
 

f
o
r
e
i
g
n
 
b
u
y
e
r

. 
Sw
or
n 

a
f
f
i
d
a
v
i
t
 
of
 
th

e 
am

ou
nt
 
p
r
e
v
i
o
u
s
l
y
 
sh
ip

pe
d 

un
de
r 

th
is
 
c
o
n
t
r
a
c
t
 

L
i
c
e
n
s
e
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al
l 
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v
a
l
i
d
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r 

t
w
e
n
t
y
-
o
n
e
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ys
 
fr
om
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su
an
ce

C
a
n
c
e
l
l
a
t
i
o
n
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c
o
n
t
r
a
c
t
 
a
u
t
o
m
a
t
i
c
a
l
l
y
 
r
e
v
o
k
e
s
 
th

e 
l
i
c
e
n
s
e
 
is

su
ed

 
a
g
a
i
n
s
t
 

it
.

CO
 

C
a
n
c
e
l
l
a
t
i
o
n
 
m
u
s
t
 
be
 
r
e
p
o
r
t
e
d
 
an
d 

li
ce

ns
e 

re
tu

rn
ed

. 
H-

T
h
e
 
v
o
l
u
m
e
 
of
 
e
x
p
o
r
t
s
 
in
 
s
h
i
p
m
e
n
t
s
 
of

 
le
ss
 
th
an
 
50
0 

sh
or
t 

to
ns
 
wi

ll
 
be
 

m
o
n
i
t
o
r
e
d
 
to

 
d
e
t
e
r
m
i
n
e
 
w
h
e
t
h
e
r
 
m
o
r
e
 
r
e
s
t
r
i
c
t
i
v
e
 
st
an
da
rd
s 

m
a
y
 
be
 
re

qu
ir

ed
 

in
 
th
e 

fu
tu
re
.
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r
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F
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-
4
1
9
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n
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F
C
-
4
2
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c
a
n
 
b
e
 
o
b
t
a
i
n
e
d
 
f
r
o
m
 
t
h
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O
f
f
i
c
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o
f
 
E
x
p
o
r
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o
n
t
r
o
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A
t
t
e
n
t
i
o
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5
4
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De
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in
gt
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D.
C.
 
20
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th

e 
ne
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De
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me
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P
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R
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H
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R
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.
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I
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T
H
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L
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O
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T
H
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D
E
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A
R
T
M
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N
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O
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O
M
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C
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N
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C
O
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S
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I
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U
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O
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A
V
E
N
U
E
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V
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A
S
H
I
N
G
T
O
N
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D
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U
E
S
T
I
O
N
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A
B
O
U
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H
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C
E
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N
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N
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R
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R
O
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H
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R
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C
E
 
B
R
A
N
C
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I
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H
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N
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O
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C
O
M
M
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C
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T
E
L
E
P
H
O
N
E
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9
6
7
-
4
8
1
1
.
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E
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O
R
T
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O
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F
E
R
R
O
U
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S
C
R
A
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B
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M
O
N
T
H
,
 
1
9
 7
 3
1
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00
 
N
e
t
 
T
o
n
s
)

E
x
p
o
r
t
s
,
 
J
a
n
u
a
r
y
-
J
u
n
e
 

2
O
R
D
E
R
S
,

Ju
ly

A
u
g
u
s
t

S
e
p
t
e
m
b
e
r

O
c
t
o
b
e
r

N
o
v
e
m
b
e
r

De
ce
mb
er

J
u
l
y
-
D
e
c
e
m
b
e
r

T
O
T
A
L
,
 
1
9
7
3

J
A
P
A
N

3
,
2
5
6

6
8
3
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1

5
7
8

4
2
1

48
2
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3
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2
5
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6
,
5
1
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L
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O
T
H
E
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C
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U
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I
E
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,
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3
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3
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5
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I
n
c
l
u
d
e
s
 
d
a
t
a
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o
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J
u
n
e
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, 

19
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J
u
n
e
 
i
n
c
l
u
d
e
s
 
r
e
p
o
r
t
e
d
 
e
x
p
o
r
t
s
,
 
p
l
u
s
 
o
r
d
e
r
s
.

2.
 

A
s
 
r
e
p
o
r
t
e
d
.
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I
n
c
l
u
d
e
s
 
5
0
0
,
0
0
0
 
t
o
n
s
 
p
u
r
c
h
a
s
e
d
 
b
y
 
J
a
p
a
n
e
s
e
 
t
r
a
d
i
n
g
 
c
o
m
p
a
n
i
e
s
 
a
n
d
 
d
e
s
t
i
n
e
d
 
f
o
r
 

o
t
h
e
r
 
c
o
u
n
t
r
i
e
s
,
 
p
r
i
n
c
i
p
a
l
l
y
 
T
a
i
w
a
n
 
a
n
d
 
K
o
r
e
a
.

S
o
u
r
c
e
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B
u
r
e
a
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o
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t
h
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C
e
n
s
u
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D
I
B
-
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2
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1
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9
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u
l
y
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1
9
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ud
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r
e
p
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r
t
e
d
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r
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b
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i
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p
r
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n
c
i
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a
l
l
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T
a
i
w
a
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a
n
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K
o
r
e
a
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u
r
c
e
:
 

Bu
re
; 

i 
of
 
th
e 

C
e
n
s
u
s
 

D
I
B
-
6
3
2
P
 

1
A
-
1
0
9
4

J
u
l
y
 
1,
 
19

73



E
S
T
I
M
A
T
E
D
 
E
X
P
O
R
T
S
 
A
N
D
 
U
N
F
I
L
L
E
D
 
E
X
P
O
R
T
 
O
R
D
E
R
S
 
F
O
R
 
F
E
R
R
O
U
S
 
S
C
R
A
P

1-

C
a
l
e
n
d
a
r
 
Y
e
a
r
 
1
9
7
3
 

(0
00
 
N
e
t
 
To
ns
)

E
x
p
o
r
t
s
,
 
J
a
n
u
a
r
y
-
J
u
n
e
 

O
r
d
e
r
s
,
 
J
u
l
y
-
D
e
c
e
m
b
e
r
 

T
O
T
A
L
,
 
1
9
7
3

T
O
T
A
L

6
,
5
0
0

5
,
9
0
0

1
2
,
4
0
0

J
A
P
A
N

3
,
3
0
0

3
,
6
0
0

6
,
9
0
0

A
L
L
 
O
T
H
E
R
 

C
O
U
N
T
R
I
E
S

3
,
2
0
0

2
,
3
0
0

5,
50
0

00

1.
 

I
n
c
l
u
d
e
s
 
d
a
t
a
 
as
 
of
 
J
u
n
e
 
17
, 

19
73
; 

J
u
n
e
 
i
n
c
l
u
d
e
s
 
r
e
p
o
r
t
e
d
 
e
x
p
o
r
t
s
,
 
p
l
u
s
 
o
r
d
e
r
s

2.
 

I
n
c
l
u
d
e
s
 
an
 
a
d
d
i
t
i
o
n
a
l
 
10
% 

fo
r 

o
r
d
e
r
s
 
u
n
d
e
r
 
50
0 

to
ns
 
w
h
i
c
h
 
w
e
r
e
 
e
x
e
m
p
t
e
d
 

f
r
o
m
 
t
h
e
 
r
e
p
o
r
t
i
n
g
 
r
e
q
u
i
r
e
m
e
n
t
.

S
o
u
r
c
e
:
 

B
u
r
e
a
u
 
of
 
th
e 

C
e
n
s
u
s
 

D
I
B
-
6
3
2
P
 

L
A
-
1
0
9
4

J
u
l
y
 
1,
 
1
9
7
3



u.s. ixpisnmrr OP CQMKHCB

NUMBER 89 
(ECB-OEC-89) 
July 2, 1973

SUBJECTS: I. Revision of the Commodity Control List to 
Impose Validated License Keep, irements on 
Exports of Ferrous Scrap. 

II. Saving Clause. 
III. General Provisions.
IV. Licensing System for Exports of Ferrous Scrap 

Against Orders of 500 Short Tor.s or More for 
Export in July. 

V. Licensing System for Exports of Less Than
500 Short Tons. 

VI. Reduction of Shipping Tolerar" _ Allowance.

PURPOSE AND EFFECT:

Export Control Bulletin No. 84 of May 22, .a/73, established 
a reporting requirement on exports and unfilled or partially 
filled accepted orders for export of 500 short tons or more of 
ferrous scrap. This requirement remains in full force and effect. 
The data submitted pursuant to this requirement have resulted in 
the following actions:

I. Revision

The Commodity Control List is revised, effective 3:30 P.M. 
EDT July 2, 1973, to require a validated license for export 
of ferrous scrap to all destinations, including Canada. 
Previously, a validated license was required only for shipment 
to Country Groups S and Z (Southern Rhodesia, Co.rjnunist- 
controlled areas of Vietnam, Cuba, and North Korea).

The new validated export license requirement applies to 
all shipments of the commodities listed below, regardless of 
the value of the shipment and of whether the shipment is made 
against an order accepted on or before the effective date 
of this Bulletin. The commodities are the following:
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Schedule 
B Number

282.0010

282.0020

282.0030

282.0040

282.0050

282.0060

282.0065

282.0078

282.0080

282.0090

Commodity Description

No. 1 heavy-melting steel scrap, 
except stainless

No. 2 heavy-melting steel scrap, 
except stainless

No. 1 bundles steel scrap, 
except stainless

No. 2 bundles steel scrap, 
except stainless

Borings, shoveling and turnings, 
iron or steel, except stainless

Stainless steel scrap 

Shredded steel scrap

Other steel scrap, including 
tin-plated and terne-plate

Iron scrap, except borings, 
shoveling and turnings

Rerolling material of iron 
or steel

II. Saving Clause

Shipments of commodities removed from general license as 
a result of the revision in the Commodity Control List set 
forth in Part I above, which were on lighter destined for an 
exporting vessel or for which loading aboard an exporting 
vessel had actually convraenced as of 3:30 P.M. EDT July 2, 
1973, may be exported under the previous general license 
provisions. Any other shipment of such commodities requires 
a validated license for export.
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III. General Provisions

Except as provided in Part V below, no licenses will be-   
issued for exports of ferrous scrap against an order which 
was accepted after July 1, 1973, and no application for a 
validated license to export ferrous scrap will be considered 
until further notice, unless it is against an unfilled or 
partially filled order calling for exportation during the 
month of July 1973, which was accepted by the exporter on 
or before July 1, 1973, and reported by him pursuant to the 
reporting requirement established on May 22, 19"/3, under 
Export Control Bulletin No. 84. The licensing system for 
exports of ferrous scrap against reported orders of 500 short 
tons or more calling for exportation after July 31, 1973, 
which were accepted on or before July 1- 1973, will be 
announced in a subsequent Bulletin.

IV. Licensing System Against Orders of 500 Short Tons or More 
for Export in July

A. Submission of application with supporting documentation:

All exporters who reported unfilled or partially filled 
orders accepted on or before July 1, 1973, for exportation during 
the month of July 1973, of 500 short tons or more of the 
commodities listed in Part I above, and who wish to be considered 
for trie issuance of validated licenses for export of such commod 
ities, must file with the Office of Export Control (Attention: 
546), U. S. Department of Commerce, Washington, D. C. 20230, 
an application with th" following supporting documentation: 
(1) Photocopy or certified copy of each contract cf sale for 
export to a foreign buyer, accepted by the applicant on or 
before July 1, 1973; and (2) a sworn affidavit by the applicant 
as to the amount previously exported against each such contract, 
if any. The .application shall be submitted on forms FC-419 
and FC-420.- The above mentioned docuir mtation will serve 
in lieu of the form FC-842, Single Transaction Statement by 
Consignee and Purchaser, that would otherwise be required 
pursuant to §375.2 of the Export Control Regulations.

JL/ Forms FC-419 and FC-420 are available from the Office of 
Export Control (Attention: 547), U. S. Department of Commerce, 
Washington, D. C. 20230, or the nearest Department of 
Commerce District Office.
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B. Issuance of Licenses for exportation During July

The Office of Export Control will verify the authenticity 
of the application and supporting documentation described in 
Part A above, and if it meets the requirements set out therein, 
will issue a validated license for the unfilled balance of the 
accepted order.

C. Special Terms

Each license issued under this procedure will only be valid 
for shipment against the particular contract nnd during the 
particular month specified, allowing shipment during a period 
of seven days following the end of each month, to provide for 
unavoidable delays. Any cancellation of a contract automatically 
revokes the license that was issued against i'_ . In the event of 
the cancellation of a contract, the applicant is required to 
file a report of such cancellation with the Office of export 
Control no later than five days from the date of cancellation. 
If a license has been issued against such contract, the license 
shall be returned to the Office of Export Control with the 
notice of cancellation.

V. Licensing System for Exports of Less Than /'CO Short Tons

Until further notice, applications for licenses to export 
ferrous scrap against accepted orders for less than 500 short 
tons, which are submitted on Forms FC-419 and FC-420, will be 
considered by the Office of Export Control, irrespective of 
the date on which the order was accepted, if accompanied 
by a photocopy or certified copy of each contract of sale 
for export to a foreign buyer, together with a sworn 
affidavit by the applicant as tr the amount previously exported 
against each such contract, if any. The copy of the contract 
will serve in lieu of the Form FC-842, Single Transaction 
Statement by Consignee and Purchaser, that would otherwise be 
required pursuant to §375.2 of the Export Control Regulations. 
After verification of the authenticity of the documentation 
submitted by the applicant, licenses will be issued for 
exportation during the month specified in the contract for 
the total amount of the contract or the unfilled balance, 
whichever is the lesser amount. The period of validity of 
such licenses will be twenty-one days from the date of issuance.
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Any cancellation of the contract automatically revokes the 
license that was issued against it. In tiie event of the 
cancellation of a contract, the applicant is required to 
file a report of such cancellation with the Office of Export 
Control no later than five days from the date of cancellation. 
If E license has been issued against such contract, the license 
shall be returned to the Office of Export Control with the 
notice of cancellation. Exporters are hereby placed on notice 
that in the event the volume of exports under this licensing 
procedure reaches an unacceptable level, further restriction 
may be imposed on exports against orders of less than 500 
short tons.

VI. Reduction of Shipping Tolerance Allowance

Paragraph ?,S6.7(b)(l) of the Export Control Regulations 
states, in par*:, that a shipping tolerance of 10 percent is 
allowed on tha unshipped balance specified on a validated 
license for shipments of any commodities licensed in units 
of short tons. For licenses issued under the procedures 
set forth above, this shipping tolerance allowance is 
reduced to 2^ percent.

Section 399.1 and Supplement No. 1 to Part 377 of the 
Export Control Regulations are amended accordingly, and a 
new s377.4, "Ferrous Scrap," is established. Replacement 
pages will be published in a forthcoming Export Control 
Bulletin.
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Senator STEVENSON. Thank you very much.
The next witnesses are Mr. Fred Berman, president of the Insti 

tute of Scrap Iron and Steel; Dr. Herschel Cutler, executive direc 
tor ; and Mr. Thomas Boggs, the institute's Washington counsel.

STATEMENTS OF FRED BERMAN, PRESIDENT, INSTITUTE OF SCRAP 
IEON AND STEEL; DR. HERSCHEL CUTLER, EXECUTIVE DIREC 
TOR; AND THOMAS H. BOOGS, JR., WASHINGTON COUNSEL

Senator STEVENSON. Mr. Berman, I am going to express the 
rather prayerful hope that you, too, will be able to summarize.

Mr. BERMAN. Senator, let me say that we worked quite diligently 
putting this statement together and we spent all morning tearing it 
apart in ordfc. to summarize it and make it as brief as possible.

Senator STEVENSON. You anticipated my prayer.
Mr. BERMAN. My own, as well. I don't think I could sit here and 

read all of this.
Senator STEVENSON. Very well. Your statement will be entered in 

the record (see p. 75).
Please proceed.
Mr. BERMAN. Mi*. Chairman, and members of the committee, my 

name is Fred Berman. I appear as president of the Institute of 
Scrap Iron and Steel, Inc., a national trade association representing 
approximately 1,250 processors, brokers, and dealers in the metallic 
scrap processing industry.

Institute members process, ship, or otherwise handle approxi 
mately 90 to 95 percent of the iron and steel scrap purchased in the 
United States and handle equally impressive percentages of the 
many other metallic solid waste materials which are recycled in our 
economy.

I am also president of Berman Bros. Iron and Metal Co., Inc., 
headquartered in Birmingham, Ala., a scrap processing firm special 
izing in the preparation of ferrous metallics for recycling into iron 
and steel products.

Accompanying me this morning are the executive director of the 
institute, Dr. Herschel Cutler, a professional economist, and Thomas 
H. Boggs, Jr., Washington counsel to the institute.

The institute objects in the most strenuous terms possible to the 
export control mechanism set forth in S. 2119. These controls are de 
signed by the scrap consuming industry, one of the largest domestic 
industries, to permit it to exercise price control over a much smaller 
industry comi>osed of many small companies processing iron and 
steel scrap.

The bill, as even its authors admit, could result in actually reduc 
ing total scrap sales by as much as $0.75 billkm to $1 billion over 
the life of this legislative proposal.

Congress is being asked to sanction industry efforts to regulate 
prices, regardless of the fact that this will reduce scrap processing 
industry sales by hundreds of millions of dollars, that it will pre 
vent millions of junk automobiles and other obsolete metallics from 
being recycled, and that it will have a seriously detrimental effect on 
the U.S. balance-of-payments position. These statistics are not un 
supported assertions, but are oased upon the steel industry's own cal-
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culations of the effect of the legislation on ferrous scrap sales. The 
audacity of such a blatant special-interest legislative request is star 
tling, particularly when there is no demonstrated need for such leg 
islation.

FERROUS SCRAP MARKET

Before discussing the institute's specific concerns with S. 2119, a 
bill which would expand vastly this country's use of export controls, 
it is essential that this committee understand the operation of the 
ferrous scrap market. Once the forces in this market are understood, 
it will be clear to the committee that the proposed expansion of ex 
port controls is not only unwarranted but is, in fact, detrimental to 
the ferrous scrap market.

Iron and steel scrap is sold in a market governed solely by supply 
and demand. The market historically has experienced numerous 
short-term fluctuations reflecting these forces. Exhibit 1 shows a 20- 
year history of the price movement of No 1 heavy melting scrap 
iron and the price of finished steel during the same time period. It is 
obvious that the wide swings in scrap iron price, up and down, all 
tend to exhibit a long-run equilibrium around a narrow price range; 
the situation with regard to steel price is unidirectional, upward.

It would seem to be unnecessary to discuss basic economics and the 
role of price in establishing available supply for a commodity that 
is traded and for which an almost limitless supply exists. However, 
this bill requires such an exposition.

In times of high demand, the scrap processor must pass on any in 
creased selling price which he receives to scrap collectors to entice 
them to bring to the processor's yard the necessary scrap to meet the 
orders of the mills and foundries. This is the critical concept. With 
out increased price, there is no incentive to bring marginal scrap to 
market. In addition, these same higher prices are necessary to de 
velop new sources of scrap and to entice people previously not in the 
business to enter the collection process. Thus, gentlemen, price is the 
name of the game when it comes to getting more sources and more 
scrap into the marketplace.

To me, S. 2119 is price control in disguise.
This could create shortage during periods of high demand. In nor 

mal times, the collector, scavenger, or peddler provides the scrap 
processor with the most easily obtained scrap materials to meet the 
demands of the mills and foundries. When scrap demand rises in re 
sponse to an increase in steel demand, the scrap processor must be 
able to interest the collection system in developing sources of metal 
lic solid waste that normally and unfortunately are not recycled. 
The processor also must create the atmosphere in which persons and 
firms not otherwise employed in scrap collection will turn to that ac 
tivity to increase the available metallics.

The only known vehicle to accomplish this end, short of govern 
mental edict or voluntary citizen otfort, is price. However, since the 
additional material sought is not part of the normal scrap flow, ad 
ditional dollar sums are required to sponsor the outlying collections 
and the attraction of new collectors.

In simplest terms, scrap iron on the Eastern Shore of Maryland 
will move much faster if the price is high than it will when the

99-713 O - 73 - 4
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price is low. There is need to sponsor such movement and the 
method is higher prices.

The irony of the position of the mills and foundries is that they 
are advocating, through S. 2119, a procedure which will lower the 
price to the processor and thus to the collector, thereby creating the 
very shortage potential which they want to avoid. When the mar 
ginal collection of solid metallic waste is not profitable to the collec 
tor, he will not collect. At that point there is a real danger of a 
shortage. This danger cannot occur while price remains at levels 
that support the present extensive collection efforts.

Practically all steel produced, in the United States as well as 
abroad, is derived either from the smelting of iron ore or from the 
remelting of iron and steel scrap. In so-called integrated steelmak- 
ing, iron ore is smelted in a blast furnance, and the resulting hot 
metal is generally converted to steel via the basic oxygen steelmak- 
ing process. The proportion of scrap used in the basic oxygen steel- 
making process is very nearly equivalent to the proportion generated 
within the steelworks during rolling, finishing, and sizing of steel 
products. Accordingly, in terms of net finished steel shipped, the 
basic oxygen process neither generates nor consumes significant 
amounts of scrap. The tonnage of steel shipped from integrated 
plants is roughly equal to the tonnage of blast furnance hoc metal 
smelted from ore.

In so-called nonintegrated steelmaking, scrap iron and steel from 
various sources is remelted in an electric-arc furnace, then refined 
to steel. Generally speaking, no ore is used, and all of the finished 
steel leaving the plant has entered the plant as scrap reclaimed from 
industrial operations and the salvage of obsolescent steel devices and 
structures. As in integrated plants, there is an internal reflux of 
processing scrap.

Integrated steelmaking is characterized by large-scale operations, 
large unit increments to capacity and very high long term invest 
ments. As nominal figures, one might cite capacity changes in terms 
of units of 4,000 tons per day. or 1.5 million tons per year, costing 
from $300 to $350 per annual ton of new capacity or $450 million 
per step increment. A decision to increase integrated capacity by 
building new facilities has a cycle time of about 2 to 4 years, mainly 
engineering and construction time. Once built, new integrated capac 
ity must he fully utilized owing to high fixed charges. If steel de 
mand cannot absorb the new production in full, older operations  
generally built in smaller increments will be retired or temporarily 
idled.

A decision to activate a blast furnance, new or old, is a definite 
long term commitment because of high refurbishing and startup 
costs. The campaign life of a blast furnance:, once started, is 4 to 7 
years. Similarly, iron ore for smelting is developed in large incre 
ments and purchase of the ore is generally in terms of long term 
commitments.

In contrast, nonintegrated steelmaking is much smaller in scale 
and is characterized by much shorter decision/commitment cycles. In 
an existing plant, electric-arc furnaces may be < started up or shut 
down on short notice and at very modest cost. Typical capacity in 
crements range from 300 to 900 tons per day, or 0.1 to 0.3 million
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terns per year, and thus are one-fifteenth to one-fifth of the incre 
ments in integrated capacity.

The capital cost of capacity increments is on the order of $100 to 
$130 per annual ton, or even less if excess steel-rolling capacity is 
present in the plant. The cycle time for engineering and construction 
is on the order of 14 to 18 months. Owing to lower fixed charges, the 
nonintegrated steelmaker is not constrained to utilize all of the new 
capacity he installs.

Several factors are important in considering the effects of an in 
crease in demand for steel. Until this increase shows itself to be per 
manent over a term of years, there is no basis for adding to inte 
grated capacity.

The first response of the industry is to make full and complete use 
of nonintegrated capacity that can be put into production within a 
week or so.

A second response is to stretch the output of both integrated and 
nonintegrated capacity where possible.

A third response is to bring idle integrated capacity into produc 
tion, that is, starting up smaller and less efficient blast furances that 
had been idled by previous installation of modern equipment.

But until this third response takes effect, over a period of about 
two months, all of the increase in output is ultimately derived from 
increased use of scrap.

A step increase in steel demand will not produce a permanent ad 
justment of integrated steelmaking capacity, in terms of modern, ef 
ficient equipment, for years. The pressure upon scrap markets and 
prices is substantial, and the effects upon scrap price provide the ul 
timate impetus toward construction of new integrated steelmaking 
capacity.

Turning to the scrap market itself, three components of scrap 
used in the production of steel must be recognized and distinguished.

The first of these is the recycled or "home" scrap generated dur 
ing processing of raw steel to finished steel within the mills. Home 
scrap is a more or less constant proportion of total raw steel produc 
tion and it is clearly impossible to make an increase in finished steel 
output through the generation and use of home scrap.

The second component of scrap supply is so-called prompt in 
dustrial scrap, that which is generated by the fabrication of finished 
steel into consumer goods, buildings, and equipment. Of course, steel 
users try very hard to minimize their generation of prompt in 
dustrial scrap, with the result that the flow of prompt industrial 
scrap is very closely pegged to steel output and steel utilization.

Again, there is no possible way to meet an increase in the demand 
for steel through increased flows of prompt industrial scrap. If it is 
desired to buy a larger amount of antos, structures, machinery, and 
other steel-containing products, the new steel must come ultimately 
from either iron ore or from recycled obsolescent scrap. Because new 
steel from iron ore cannot be obtained on a short term basis, obsoles 
cent scrap from salvage operations bears the entire brunt of in 
creases in steel demand for several months, and, in the adjustment 
period, in decreasing proportion for up to several years.

To generalize the cause/effect relationship outlined, were the price 
of scrap to become fixed or artificially stabilized through artificial
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means, the inevitable result would be a proportionate loss in this Na 
tion's ability to respond promptly to changes in the demand for fin 
ished steel. Also, it is likely that the impetus for prompt investment 
in integrated capacity would be dampened or lost altogether. In 
short, an external and involuntary stabilization of scrap prices 
would amount to sand in the gears.

DOMESTIC DEMAND

Domestic consumers of iron and steel scrap employ an historical 
buying practice whereby scrap is purchased on a 30-day basis in con 
trast to foreign consumers who buy at least 90 to 120 days in ad 
vance. Orders in the latter case allow the scrap processor to plan his 
raw material requirements, production, shipping, and so forth; or 
ders on the former basis force instability.

Although the domestic steel industry has boasted of heavy 
demands for its raw steel production in 1973, it generally continues 
to buy scrap on a 30-day basis, and, at the first sign of softening in 
the market, mills and foundries-(1) : Again initiate the practice of 
canceling orders the last day of the shipping month, and /or (2) re 
ject carloads of scrap in the falling market awaiting renegotiation 
at lower prices; and /or (3) "stay out of the market" to further 
force the price downward. These practices dramatically heighten 
scrap price swings.

While the steel industry demands immediate fulfillment of its re 
quirements of scrap iron from the scrap processing industry, it is 
telling its customers that they can expocl delays of 4 to 6 months on 
delivery of steel products. It is also saying to potential customers 
that regular customers have the first opportunity to ouy their needs.

In short, the steel industry cannot fill its domestic demand and is 
picking its customei-s; but this industry also has seen fit to export 
1.5 million net tons of steel during the first 5 months of this year, a 
36-percent increase over the same period in 1972.

Where is the concern for domestic users of steel who are truly ex 
periencing a shortage of necessary material? Possibly a trigger 
mechanism for s' n<l exports is needed.

Mills and foundries have no intention of stabilizing the price of 
scrap iron in a narrow band.

Mills and foundries prefer to create the speculative swings in 
market price, but they seek legislative control of the higher prices 
which their own actions have induced. The funds and time expended 
in this lobbying effort could more properly be invested in the stabili 
zation of the scrap market.

There is no disputing the fact that when prices rise the costs of 
ope.rating mills and foundries goes up. But. likewise, when prices 
fall, the bargains found in the, scrap market are astounding.

In the price decrease from 11)70 to 1971, the steel mills enjoyed a 
profitable windfall of more than $200 million, though this Congress 
was not called upon to restrict the amount obtained. During the 
scrap price decrease from 1965 to 1966, the gain was at least $125 
million; and from lOCifi to 1967, the total was at least $100 million, 
while from 1967 to 1968, the gain approached $60 million. (See ex 
hibit 2.)
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Thes? "rewards" of the supply/demand market were enjoyed and 
welcomed by the steel industry; no cries were heard that more scrap 
should be purchased to make certain iron units were not wasted; no 
decreases in the composite price of finished steel occurred; no defla 
tionary pressures were noted; the composite price of finished steel 
does not indicate whatsoever that steel reaching consumers in var 
ious forms experienced any overall reduction in price.

What happened to the windfall gains from these sharp reductions 
in scrap iron prices? If all the furor today is concerned with "pre 
cipitous price increases" for this "critical raw material", where did 
the benefit go when this same material had an equally "precipitous 
price decrease'?"

DEVELOPMENT OF SCRAP EXPORTS

The export of ferrous scrap from the United States developed be 
cause the domestic consuming industries would not purchase all of 
the scrap iron that was available and other countries of the world 
needed this raw material. (Exhibit 3.)

The first occurrence- of international demand was in the early 
1920's. Since the United States was and remains a scrap surplus 
Nation, trade was undertaken.

Although the tonnages cannot be compared to more recent times, 
the historical relationship of domestic needs for iron and steel scrap 
and the scrap processing industry's ability to process and ship scrap, 
are matters of record. There are only two domestic industries which 
consume significant volumes of ferrous scrap the foundry industry 
and the steel industry. Export, by necessity, provided a third market 
for scrap iron which could not be used in this country.  

Even though the scrap processor then ancl now would prefer to 
have his product purchased domestically, U.S. consumers of ferrous 
scrap, heavily tied to owned or controlled virgin materials, did not 
choose to use the scrap available. Other nations of the world had a 
need for scrap, that scrap was not wanted by U.S. consumers, and to 
survive as an industry, the scrap processor had no alternative but to 
enter the international market.

The exportation of iron and steel scrap began to reach more sub 
stantial tonnages in the mid-1950s. Again, it was a case of supply 
and demand an excess of supply of scrap in the United States and 
a need for scrap by other nations of the world.

In the late 1950's and early 1960's, with the introduction of the 
basic oxygen furnace process of steelmaking, the domestic steel in 
dustry's need for scrap further declined. Whereas the open hearth 
furnace required 40 to 50 percent scrap, the BOF required 25 to 30 
percent scrap, most of which originated in the mill as "home" scrap.

In 1956, domestic consumers purchases a then record 36.8 million 
net tons of iron and steel scrap and 6.3 million net tons were ex 
ported. It was not until 1969, 13 years later, that the domestic con 
sumers purchased more scrap than in 1956 and that was only by 
100,000 n<rt tons. Yet. raw steel production ij.oreased from 115 mil 
lion net tons in 1956 to 141 million net tons in 1969.

It was during these years that the American scrap processing in 
dustry was able to survive, although many firms went out of busi 
ness, because of the foreign demand for iron and steel scrap. In fact,
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if it were not for these years of export trade, the scrap industry 
today would not be prepared to meet the needs of even its domestic 
customers.

It also should be noted that in 1956, iron ore imported jumped 
from 26 million net tons in 1955 to 34 million tons, reaching a peak 
of more than 50 million net tons for the years 1965, 1966, and 1967 
before declining to 46 million net tons in 1969.

What the scrap industry witnessed in those years was a definite 
drop in the domestic consumers' desire to purchase their product, a 
dramatic increase in the imports of iron ore and a need to cultivate 
world markets for ferrous scrap in order to stay in business.

It is most interesting that at no time during those years did the 
scrap iron industry ask to curtail imports of iron ore to protect the 
domestic scrap industry. The Government was never asked to force 
the domestic steelmakers to rely first on scrap generated by the 
United States and only then to allow the importation of iron ore.

The tremendous tonnages of iron and steel scrap that accumulated 
in the form of obsolete automobiles alone was visible recognition of 
the metallic solid waste problems this country faced in the late 
1950's and 1960's because there was a limited domestic market for 
the process material. The scrap processing industry has, by necessity, 
thus been forced to rely on the foreign market for its surplus scrap
 which, if not recycled, undermines our efforts to achieve environ 
mental quality.

And it is important to again stress that the scrap processing in 
dustry prefers to sell its material to domestic users for economic as 
well as political reasons. The political motivation is obvious our 
appearance here this morning and our efforts since last December to 
protect and retain free world trade in scrap iron speak clearly 
enough to that subject.

The economic rationale may not be as apparent. The shipper of 
scrap domestically is faced with fewer credit, shipping, and liability 
problems in contrast to the magnified difficulties in each of these 
areas when foreign trade is involved. For example:

(a) The average rail shipment is a car of 50 to 55 tons even 
multiplo car shipments amount to only 500 to 1000 tons whereas 
the typical oceangoing ship today is 20,000 to 25,000 tons of carry 
ing capacity. The costs of capital involved in the gathering, process 
ing, and concentration of such volumes is immense as is the storage 
problem and the scheduling required to insure that the material is 
dockside when the vessel arrives.

(6) The paperwork and documentation necessary to export is infi 
nitely more complex than the simple bill of lading used to ship do 
mestically.

(c) Credit is more readily established in this country than in for 
eign transactions.

(d) Inspection of the material sold (all scrap sales are subject to
 reivers' weights and inspection] occurs thousands of miles away 
with the inherent difficulties of great distances, in contrast to the do 
mestic scene where the inspection may occur only a few miles or, 
generally, 100 or so miles from the origin.

(e) Vagaries of the sea, including tha possibility of late ship ar 
rival or departure, delayed loading, and so forth, each of which is
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very expensive in terms of demurrage [$3,000 per day per ship is 
not unusual] adds further hazards to the foreign trade area.

The recognition that the risks of trading overseas are greatly 
magnified has not stopped the export trade of scrap from this coun 
try. The reason for this is that the absence of viable domestic markets 
has required the development and maintenance of foreign markets 
to preserve the domestic scrap processing industry. In the absence of 
foreign demand, the scrap industry would be further atrophied and 
unable to perform as desired by the domestic consumers.

Moreover, like any buyers, the foreign consumers have a right to 
rely on the stability of their supply sources, they cannot be expected 
to provide a market when the exporter needs it and to rely on other 
sources when the "fair-weather buyers" of the exporter suddenly find 
it to their advantage again to enter the scrap market. The capri- 
ciousness of the legislation at issue would seriously harm the market 
for scrap iron and steel throughout the world and might virtually 
destroy that market for the export shipper.

World trade is not something that can be turned on and off; one 
customer is a valued asset that is not exploitable at the whim and 
fancy of other customers.

The institute has heard repeatedly that the domestic steel industry 
is supplying first and primarily those customers who have remained 
loyal to the domestic steel producers during the past years of low 
steel demand and only then is it considering the orders of those cus 
tomers who had strayed from their doors.

The scrap industry is not setting such priorities; the scrap indus 
try has met, is meeting, and \vill continue to meet the needs of its 
domestic and foreign consumers. All that, is asked is that the indus 
try be permitted to produce and sell to all.of its customers.    * -.

The steel industry recognizes the need to protect loyal customers 
where steol is involved; S.2119 would reward the opportunist domes 
tic customer and penalize the foreign customers who, more than 
many of his domestic, counterparts, has been a mainstay in the 
American battle to preserve the environment and recycle obsolete 
met allies.

LACK OK I>KM(>XSTKATKI> XKKI) FOK KXI'OKT CONTROLS——INFLATIONARY
IMPACT

S. 2110 states that prices of scrap iron can lead to disruption of 
the economic stabilization program now in being. This-represents a 
significant change from the language of the Export Administration 
Act of I960, which considered a serious domestic inflationary im 
pact, not merely price rises. The reason for this change is critical to 
the understanding of the thrust of S. 2119.

Inflation is not a. mere price increase. The institute has shown re 
peatedly that scrap iron prices rise and fall as a result of steelmill- 
and foundry-buying practices, but the price of new steel moves only 
in one direction up.

The two charts attached hereto as exhibits 1 and 8 indicate clearly 
and without challenge that there is no price inflation in the scrap 
iron market since even today scrap iron is selling for approximately
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what it sold for in 1956. Steel prices, however, are now more than 
double the price of 20 years ago.

Reviewing these two charts shows that there is no relationship 
between the price of scrap iron and the price of steel.

Moreover, if the premise inherent in S. 2119 had even a fragment 
of truth, the price of tfeel would have fallen when the price of scrap 
fell. This obviously has not happened even once during the past 20 
years, though, also obviously, scrap prices have fallen sharply on 
many occasions

Inflation cannot- be sustained as a charge in the scrap iron market. 
.Accordingly, the proponents of this bill found it iiece-sary to shift 
from the more acceptable criteria of a serious domestic inflat -nary 
impact to one that is concerned only with price.

The truth of the matter is that little or r^o impact on consumer 
prices is traceable to the price of scrap iron. The recent increase in 
scrap prices t ranslates into an additional cost of less than $5 per car 
on a new automobile; ~K cents per new air conditioner; and 50 cents 
per new refrigerator. And this presumes that all the costs would be 
passed foward. However, even this premise is unreasonable since it 
would be expected that consumers would share in the subsequent de 
crease in scrap iron prices that always follow.

Yet, the mills and foundries argue that the price of scrap must 
fall at present. At no point do the mills and foundries anrree to 
lower their prices when scrap prices fall. Nowhere in the bill is a 
safety mechanism provided to insure that scrap iron prices will not 
fall to such low levels as to challenge the economic viability of the 
scrap processing industry.

THE CONCEPT OF SCARCITY

S. 2119 refers to a "'strained supply /demand" balance in the mar 
ketplace for iron and steel scran without anvwhere discussing defini 
tions of this "strain." The bill fixes 11 million tons of production in 
any one quarter as a "shortage" condition and 11.5 million tons of 
production in any quarter as a "critical shortage" without express 
ing any basis for the calculation or offering any support to evaluate 
the criteria employed or the figures used to establish the shortage.

Objective- consideration of the shortage cov r>pts in this bill should 
engender a rationale for the figures offered. ISo analysis can, in fact, 
demonstrate that the numbers have any significance other than to re 
strict production, especially the export segment, with the anticipated 
goal of lowering price. The philosophy is not one based on control 
ling shortage; rather, it is one based on controlling price.

Reproduced below are the results of applying the trigger concept 
during the year 1969, 1970, and 1972. The calculations are taken 
from a widely circulated letter prepared for the Ferrous Scrap Con 
sumers Committee explaining the function of the so-called Bowman 
Trigger which is the mechanism included in this bill.

[The chart is printed at p. 95. |
It is obvious that nothing is expected to change but the export 

volumes. There is no indication that any more material would have 
been purchased domestically. This certainly challenges the concept 
of scarcity. It is a reasonable expectation that, if a shortage existed
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and exports were curtailed, domestic consumption would have in 
creased to reflect availability where previously there had been no 
supply. No >uch result is indicated by the mills themselves.

Moreover, the absurdity of the conclusion that supply is short is 
never better demonstrated than in the same paper which shows that 
in these 8 years alone, the ferrous scrap industr* actually produced 
10 million more tons 4 million more in 1969; 3.3 million more in 
1970; and 2.f> million more in 1972 than would have been pur 
chased by the mills with the trigger mechanism fully operative. 
Since the material was produced, clearly there was no shortage.

Why, then, the request for this legislation? In simplest terms, the 
trigger concept envisioned in 3.2119 is a subterfuge it is 
price/control legislation; self-serving legislation by one industry 
that is asking the Federal Government to protect it from the fallacy 
of its own ways. S.2119 is special-purpose legislation of the worst 
magnitude since it would f rust/at*1 one industry that did not create 
the current situation facing the domestic mills and foundriesy-a 
problem of price, not supply to relieve the other industry which 
created and will create again the problems of current concern. In 
fact, the.se consumers are already engaging in the very same tactics 
that created the situation to begin with and from which they now 
are asking governmental relief.

If the mills do not intend to purchase more than they did without 
the export restrictions, there cannot have been a shortage. That is a 
reasonable, and the only logical, conclusion. The answer then is that 
the mills want the knowledge that millions of tons of scrap iron will 
be available without a viable market. The presence of that huge sup 
ply overhanging the market can only have one effect: A sharp de 
cline in price!

Other evidence of the lack of a scrap shortage exists. The Envi 
ronmental Protection Agency, in conjunction with the Scrap Metal 
Research and Education Foundation, sponsored a study of iron and 
steel scrap problems. The research, conducted by Battelle Memorial 
Institute. Columbus Laboratories, developed two important conclu 
sions :

(a) Obsolete scrap in inventory as of 1969 totaled 750 million 
tons;

(b) Only about 60 percent of the new annual supply of obsolete 
metallics is recycled.

Both of these conclusions merit serious consideration by this com 
mittee.

First, the available metallics in 1969 clearly indicate that there is 
no shortage of ferrous units. In fact, if no new scrap iron were 
added to the cycle yearly, the available and existing inventory would 
meet the needs of'rhe steel and foundry industries both domestic 
and foreign for approximately 15 years even at today's levels of 
scrap consumption.

When the net result of the 60 percent annual recycling rate is 
added to the 19G9 inventory, the effect is to increase the available 
metallics by approximately 30 million tons annually, thus increasing 
the available metallics to levels far in excess of 750 million tons.

It should also be stressed that the 750 million tons are only thoee 
units of iron which are obsolete none of this material includes tae
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iron and steel products still in use in the form of buildings, railroad 
tracks, cars and trucks, and so forth. If the available metallics ;n the 
form of usable iron and steel is added to the obsolete inventory, the 
total available for eventual recycling amount to an almost astronom 
ical 2.1 billion net tons.

To avoid any possible misinterpretation of the Battelle conclu 
sions, I have attached as exhibit 4 the summary pages of the calcula 
tions which clearly indicate the vast reservoir of iron and steel scrap 
now available. This sophisticated analysis effectively destroys any 
notion that scrap iron might be in short supply.

BtJYIXG PRACTICES OF KILLS AND FOUNDRIES

The volatility of the ferrous sciftp market rests with the purchas 
ing practices of the steel mills and foundries. These buyers fail to 
follow the basic purchasing policies which characterize the procure 
ment of essential materials in virtually all other manufacturing in 
dustries. Inventory control practices which would minimize the neg 
ative impact of wide price fluctuations generally are not used.

The opportunities for informed buying to flatten the peaks and 
valleys abound lor the scrap buyer. It was possible to buy more than 
the required scrap at the low price levels which existed during the 
doldrums of the past 2 years. Some mills did, thereby insulating 
themselves to varying degrees from the recent price movement. The 
fact that such buying relievc-d the problem for those mills indicates 
that it is not the exixm of scrap that has caused the price rise; 
rather, it is the buying practices of the majority of the domestic 
scrap purchasers.

Generally, the mills and foundries have not purchased with any 
concept of need to preserve u viable supply system; rather, they buy 
to meet crises and as such have created a crisis-controlled market 
place. They see no reason to buy when the price is low, ignoring en 
tirely the value of adding to inventory at low purchase price levels. 
The effect of this policy is to atrophy the scrap supply system to the 
extent that when the next boom in steel demand arises, the steel 
mills and foundries have very low inventory levels, which necessitate 
fat.-t and concentrated buying of scrap materials. This sudden burst 
of demand can have one ert'ect an effect that all concerned recog 
nize, namely, higher prices.

When, after long absences, virtually all the mills and foundries 
reenter the market at approximately the same time, at high volume 
levels, the immediate demand cannot be instantaneously met by the 
then available supply. The supply exists, but it is not processed; in 
many cases, it is not normally movable. The processor must pay a 
realistic and economically feasible price to the collector of obsolete 
scrap to encourage this participation in the scrap cycle.

In basic terms, when steel demand rises with the resultant increase 
in scrap demand, whose firms and individuals who had been hauling 
farm products or other merchandise can be induced to collect junk 
autos and other metallic discards only if the price is higher than 
would have prevailed had the supply system been functioning prop 
erly. The firm or individual must be convinced to shift from other 
ventures to scrap iron collection. They do so, realizing that the scrap
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market will not continue to provide a reasonable living since scrap 
demand will soon be met and prices will fall, the scrap processor 
must pay more; the steelmill must pay more. The problem is not ex 
ports or actions by the processors; the problem is the buying prac 
tices of the consumers.

Moreover, the commitment to flattening out the j)eaks and valleys 
of scrap buying practices does not envision necessarily u huf* finan 
cial burden. To the extent that any mill or foundry would hold open 
and exercise the option of adding to inventory when prices are low 
and reducing purchases when prices rise, there is a necessary com 
mitment of dollars, though sucn a posture is rewardable with large 
returns to scale. In those instances where funds art not readily 
available or where the funds have a higher potential in other invest 
ment alternatives, stability in the marketplace can likewise be at 
tained through use of longer term buying arrangements than the 
30-day contracts now utilized.

SITUATION OF FOUNDRIES

Much attention has been paid to the alleged plight of the found 
ries in this Nation, with some extreme news items noting the peril- 
pus condition facing certain publicity-oriented foundries. In some 
instances the situation appears to threaten the very existence of 
these firms. In the main, the claims are either overstatements or 
false; in no case of which we are aware was a shortage of scrap 
proven.

Foundries who have complained are generally very small firms. 
They have developed a pattern of single or dual source buying with 
no concept of the market and no concern with availability. Thus, in 
the case of one foundry, which had been buying a particular grade 
of scrap for years, the absence of supply from its long-standing 
source led to a formal complaint to the government. It was quickly 
established that the supplier to that foundry was a steel mill not a 
scrap processor and the mill found it more advantageous to use the 
material itself. A noncustomer of the scrap iron industry asking that 
scrap iron exports be controlled because he could no longer buy 
scrap iron from an industry with which he never did business any 
how.

A second case concerns a grade of foundry scrap iron that was the 
byproduct of another steelmaking process. Such byproducts no 
longer exist at that source, with the result that again a complaint 
urging scrap iron export restrictions \\&s lodged. The grade in ques 
tion is not exported so that a total embargo will be of no use to that 
foundry.

In a third case, the foundry required a most unusual, most de 
manding, and most costly grade of scrap material, which, in many 
cases, was not accepted by the foundry after it had been prepared 
and shipped with the added freight cost now part of the delivered 
price.

A rejection by a mill or foundry provides the scrap shipper with 
two options take the material back and bear a second freight 
charge or negotiate to sell the material at a lower price. In either 
case, the scrap shipper loses. Shipments are made under these condi-
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tions only so many times before the customer is no longer desirable. 
That was the reputation of this one foundry which also complained 
because allegedly no one would produce to its specification. The ma 
terial thus was allegedly unavailable. In fact, the foundry was of 
fered the material it wanted at a price $3 under the seller's freeze 
price, but only if the foundry would inspect and accept the material 
at the shippers yard. The offer was never accepted.

Another foundry quadrupled its demand of a particular scrap 
grade, and when the scrap processor was only able to double its out 
put virtually overnight to meet the new level of demand, the 
foundry complained to the Government, even though metallic alter 
natives were readily available for it to melt into the identical prod 
uct. It refused the suggested alternatives choosing instead to com 
plain to the Federal Government because the other material was 
"too expensive".

Finally, special mention must be made of the cast iron and soil 
pipe foundries. Here the problem is somewhat different. There is 
simply a shoi-tage of cast iron scrap. The reason is obvious how 
many persons have cast iron radiators or cast iron bathtubs in their 
homes or cast iron pipes for their plumbing? There is obviously 
very little cast, iron scrap to be recycled.

Thus, many progressive foundries are converting their charges 
from cast iron scrap to steel scrap and are producing the same prod 
ucts with the same quality. Obviously, Congress does not expect the 
scrap industry to create scrap cast iron nor should this Congress 
condemn the scrap industry for being unable to provide one particu 
lar grade of scrap iron when countless other substitute grades are 
available. The Congress cannot permit a technologically inefficient 
"tail to wag the dog." Moreover, cast iron s"rap is not exported in 
any significant amount, so the impact of controls on this grade 
would be minimal, if at all recognizable.

If foundries are in trouble, it is not because of the price of scrap 
iron. The foundry industry is suffering from costly expenditures 
required to add air pollution control equipment, and many foundries 
are no longer functioning because the cost was something they could 
not bear. Other crippling factors are the t calating costs of coking 
coal and the true shortage of ferrosilicon, both of which have expe 
rienced price conditions reflecting of scarcity with the resultant in 
flationary impacts. Yet no hue and cry is raised about these products 
or their price and supply status.

JAPANESE PTRCHASERS AND FOREIGN CONTROLS ON FERROUS SCRAP
EXPORTS

There are broadly-based misconceptions that only the United 
States permits the exportation of ferrous scrap and that the Japa 
nese buy all of their scrap iron needs from the United States. Both 
of these concepts are incorrect.

First, Japan imports scrap iron from many countries in the world. 
For example, during the first 5 months of 1973, the Japanese im 
ported scrap iron from Australia, the Soviet Union, Canada, and 
India, to name but a few other nations exporting to the Orient*
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Admittedly, the tonnage is significantly higher from the United 
States than it is from the other nations, but review of the American 
location of scrap available for sale would indicate that this would be 
an expected result. For example, since the west coast has far more 
scrap generated and available than can possibly be used domesti 
cally, exports to Japan are a natural consequence.

Second, the Institute has been able to develop a partial list of 
other exporting countries in the world, in addition to the United 
States, to meet the often stated incorrect allegation that only the 
United States permits scrap iron exports.

Included on the list of countries exporting ferrous scrap are West 
Germany, France, Italy, Holland, Belgium, Luxembourg, Ireland, 
Norway, Austria, Finland, Portugal, Sweden, Iceland, Australia, 
Rumania, Yugoslavia, East Germany, Tunisia, Liberia, French 
Equatorial Africa, Canada, and other nations, including many in 
South America.

Moreover, none of these tonnages is minimal, especially in rela 
tionship to the volume of scrap iron retained domestically in the Na 
tion for its internal use. Thus, the arguments about the uniqueness 
of American scrap iron exports is nothing but an illusion; American 
scrap iron competes throughout the world with scrap iron generated 
and sold, with the blessing of the national governments involved, in 
those foreign markets where iron units are desired.

PROFITABILITY OF THE STEEL INDUSTRY

In light of the allegation that scrap prices are "critical inputs" to 
the steelmaking process, it is worthy of inquiry to establish what 
happens to steel profits when scrap prices are high. If the steel in 
dustry's premise is correct, steel profits should fall when scrap prices 
are high and should rise when scrap prices are low.

The facts of profitability are the exact opposite. When scrap iron 
prices move upward, steel industry profits move upward also, and 
when scrap prices fall, steel industry profits also fall. High scrap 
iron prices parallel high steel industry profits and this result is a 
reasonable expectation, not a coincidence.

Since the steel industry is one based on capital investment, when 
such capital is leas than efficiently utilized, profits may not be signif 
icant or they mount slowly. However, when operating levels ap 
proach peak efficiency, profits mount rapidly. Thus, rather than 
forecasting poor financial results, high scrap iron prices foretell sig 
nificant improvement of steel industry finances since high scrap 
prices mean high steel demand, higher production levels, more 
efficient operating practice and more net income.

In fact, in the 2 years recording the highest scrap iron prices in 
recent history 1956 and 1957 steel industry profits were at record 
levels. The evidence clearly supports the fact that high scrap prices 
are symptomatic of excellent financial news. To escalate further 
these profits to even higher levels, by artificially lowering the prices 
of scrap iron, clearly is not justified.

The indications are that 1973 will follow past trends. While the 
steel industry implores the Congress to legislate a sharp decrease in 
scrap iron prices because of the alleged effect these prices have on
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their financial ability to survive, that very same industry has re 
ported a 78.6 percent increase in net income during the first quarter 
of 1973, the second highest percentage improvement in profits of all 
industries reporting in a survey printed in the Wall Street .Journal. 
(Exhibit 5.)

Steel mills are reporting record first quarter prorits in light of 
higher scrap iron prices, as would be expected. Moreover, those mills 
using only scrap iron as the metallic charge, are reporting major ad 
vances in their profit picture, again fully in conformity with expec 
tations.

While on the subject of profitability, it is also necessary to stress 
the influence of cost associations facing all American industries. Ev 
eryone's cost of doing business in the United States has increased. 
However, the steel industry presents this case as if it were the only 
industry faced with increasing costs for labor, machinery and equip 
ment, money, and so forth. The economy provides no insulation for 
the scrap processing industry from these same forces. And the price 
of scrap is only approximately what it was in 1956. Certainly, labor, 
equipment, money and the tike are more expensive for everyone 
today than in 1956. During the 17 intervening years, this fact of 
business life was of no concern to the steel industry, which saw its 
prices continue to rise while scrap prices hit lows of $25 per ton and 
less.

The scrap processing industry is capital intensive. The equipment 
which takes old automobiles and reduces them to grades of scrap is 
huge both in absolute terms and in relative terms to the size of the 
individual business firms. Certainly, the decision to invest $1 million 
to $4 million in an automobile shredder to increase scrap production 
is as critical to the scrap processor as the decision to invest $150 mil 
lion in new melting capacity is to a steeimill, when considering the 
relative economic base of each firm.

In short, the steel industry allegation that scrap prices must be 
lower because the steel industry is faced with higher costs of doing 
business, is absurd. The scrap industry al"o is faced with higher 
costs of doing business and should not be expected to subsidize the 
steel industry with scrap prices below the levels of 17 years ago.

DETRIMENTAL EFFECTS OF 8. I'll 9 EFFECTS OX THE DOMESTIC
ECXJNOMT

As Mr. Boggs will explain in more detail later, ISIS has calcu 
lated that if this proposal had been in effect since 1969, it would 
have reduced the gr^s sales of the scrap processing industry by 
$750 million to $1 billion between then and the present.

This staggering loss of business obviously would be the difference 
between profitability and loss for numerous operators. It likewise 
would affect the profitability of the Nation's railroads and port fa 
cilities and would lead to significant reductions in jobs in the scrap 
processing and supporting industries.

All of these sacrifices are demanded by the ferrous scrap consum 
ing industry solely so that it can increase its control over scrap price 
and increase unreasonably its escalating profits. Any unbiased bal 
ancing of equities in this situation must result in a determination 
that the controls sought are totally unwarranted.
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FAILURE TO COMPREHEND REGIONAL DIFFERENCES

S. 2119 fails entirely to appreciate the varying sources of metallic 
solid waste. Scrap iron is not generated uniformly throughout the 
country; it does not occur where scrap consumers would like it to 
be. Rather, scrap iron results wherever people work, play, and live. 
Because of domestic freight rates, it generally must be processed at 
or near the place where it is found.

Thus, the bill does not recognize that millions of tons of solid me 
tallic waste are lying on the west coast and in New England which 
are both experiencing sharp decreases in volumes of locally produced 
steel for which there is no conceivable American demand. The im 
position of export controls on such material which cannot be used 
domestically means only one thing those solid wastes will accumu 
late.

On the west coast, 2^ to 3 times the annual possible consumption 
of scrap iron is generated. This scrap has no alternative destination 
within the United States, since freight rates preclude movement of 
the scrap across the Rocky Mountains. The populated areas in the 
West would be inundated by mountains of junk automobiles, old re 
frigerators, and demolition materials that will rust and generate hy 
gienic problems solely because S. 2119 prevents their exportation. In 
fact, significant volumes of home scrap are exported by the mills in 
the area to this very day. How such an embargo assists the domestic 
mills and foundries one iota is nowhere explained in the bill.

The same is true for New England, southern Florida, and many 
gulf coast cities, where the accumulations of ^olid waste soon would 
be the major problem for these geographic areas which today rely 
almost exclusively on export markets to clear the countryside and 
city streets of the vast annual accumulations of ferrous waste. 
Again, the bill is silent on the benefit to such communities of S. 
2119. Certainly, nothing will be gained by the Nation as a whole or 
by these local areas when presently recycling metallics are precluded 
from the only viable market option available. For this reason alone, 
S. 2119 is confiseatory. Scrap processors will be deprived unreasona 
bly of their only market, while no useful public purpose will result 
from the cavalier action.

INTERNATIONAL TRADE AND MONETARY EFFECTS

Export sales of iron and steel scrap during the past 20 years have 
ranged from a low of 0.4 percent 1953-54 of total scrap con 
sumed domestically to a high of 14.7 percent in 1961. [Exhibit 6.]

The numbers indicate clearly that scrap iron exports are not the 
determinative factor in the total scrap iron market. In fact, exports 
are far less significant with respect to total domestic consumption of 
scrap iron than they are in the case of a truly short commodity  
coking coal. Moreover, the Japanese also were and are the major 
factor in the purchase of export coking coal from this Nation, out 
never is there any indication of the need for a coal embargo. No 
trigger bills are advocated to limit foreign purchase of coal.

The U.S. Government has been strongly advocating increasing 
world trade by American firms because of the overall impact which
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this has on the American economy. Yet, such unilateral actions as 
envisioned in S. 2119 would create serious international tensions 
with long-range detrimental implications. The damage to future 
scrap sales in the foreign area is so significant as to provide yet an 
other basis for the. defeat of S. 2119.

Export sales of scrap iron contribute positively to the U.S. bal- 
ance-of-trade position by an amount in excess of $500 million an 
nually. Imports of iron ore account for approximately the same sum 
as a negative drain on the U.S. balance of payments. It would seem 
that an industry which finds it necessary to import iron units while 
undertaking policies that force the export of other iron units does 
not need export controls to solve its problems.

Why doesn't the steel and foundry industry agree to limit or ban 
imports of iron ore until it consumes the available iron units in the 
form of scrap iron? Why isn't the trigger concept tied to a proce 
dure which would require the domestic purchase of available scrap 
iron before any import of iron ore is undertaken? Why doesn't the 
steel and foundry industry employ its huge purchasing power in the 
interests of helping the United States to produce a favorable balance 
of payments rather than fostering an unfavorable one?

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT

No one can dispute that environmental considerations dictate a re 
duction in demand for irreplaceable natural resources such as iron 
ore, and the encouragement of as much recycling as possible.

Every pound of scrap iron that can be collected, processes, 
shipped, and remelted should be viewed as a positive contribution to 
the environment and the economy. World demand for steel has cre 
ated a corresponding demand for ferrous scrap. Without this strong 
demand, the met allies now being melted by scrap consumers would 
contribute to the metallic solid waste problems. As a result, record 
levels of obsolescence grades of scrap are moving to processing 
plants from the countryside and remote areas of the Nation.

The ability of this type of material to move is directly related to 
the price of prepared scrap. Abandoned and obsolete automobiles are 
being transported from fields and automobile graveyards because 
there is a demand for scrap. Farm implements left to rust are being 
collected and brought to market.

Since the early 1950's, the amount of ferrous scrap recycled as a 
percentage of scrap generated r^s declined. This year offers the po 
tential for a change in that disappointing downward trend. The 
scrap industry's consumers in the United States and abroad want 
scrap. And, accordingly, the consuming industries, the scrap process 
ing industry and the Federal Government have the opportunity to 
witness and participate in environmental economics by allowing this 
total world demand for ferrous scrap to continue to be met; the 
backlog of ferrous scrap will continue to move into the scrap cycle, 
lessening the burden of solid waste.

To initiate artifical market controls would be an unfair, unwarranted 
and unjust blow to the Nation's efforts to combat land pollution.
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Iron and steel scrap is forced to compete in a market which allows 
discrimination against secondary materials. Discriminatory freight 
rates and tax policies provide a definite competitive edge to virgin 
materials used in the iron and steelmaking processes. The impact of 
these negative artificial factors on the environment have been well- 
documented before this Congress and other departments, agencies 
and commissions of the Federal Government.

Although the Senate and House have received legislative propos 
als to end these discriminatory policies and have held public hear 
ings on their merits, no congressional action to eliminate the dis 
crimination has occurred to date, although some relief may arise 
during this Congress.

It is ironic that while we strive to see these discriminatory policies 
nullified legislatively, we are here today in an effort to prevent yet 
another discriminatory policy a limitation of markets.

What is sought is legislation to limit the growth of the scrap 
processing industry. Both the economy and the environment are ben 
efiting by the accelerated movement of ferrous scrap; both will suf 
fer if that movement is reduced by still another Federal obstacle.

The effect on the quality of our environment would be one of con 
tinued deterioration. It would seem that before this Congress 
undertakes action with such potentially damaging environmental 
consequences, it should engage in the same type of environmental 
impact analysis as the 91st Congress wisely provided for in the Na 
tional Environmental Policy Act of 19C9, with respect to executive 
branch actions.

Among other things, such a study would indicate that this pro 
posal, which establishes a growth limitation on the scrap processing 
industry, would increase dependence on virgin materials in steelmak 
ing. Both the Environmental Protection Agency and the National 
Commission on Materials Policy have reported the significant energy 
savings realized by making new steel from scrap rather than virgin 
materials. EPA further documented other environmental savings re 
alized by making steel from scrap. [See exhibit 7.]

Environmental economics dictate that, rather than further impede 
this Nation's ability to recycle its waste, every effort be made at 
least to allow these manmade resources to compete equitably with 
virgin materials in a free market.

To add a new market discrimination to freight rate and tax policy 
discrimination is totally unjustified.

Thank you, sir.
Senator STF.VEXSOX. Thank you very much, Mr. Berman. Do you 

want to proceed next, Mr. Boggs?
Mr. BOGGS. Yes; thank you, Mr. Chairman.
My purpose this afternoon is simply to outline to the committee 

some of the legal implications contained in legislating a trigger 
mechanism which S. 2119 provides. A summary of our thesis is: (1) 
That this legislative proposal is unwarranted, because existing law 
adequately deals with any conceivable demand or supply problem; 
(2) that the proposal is too complex and unclear for congressional 
sanction and provides too many opportunities for manipulation; and 
finally (3) that the legislative effort culminating in this proposal 
raises serious antitrust questions.

99-713 O - 13 - 5
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For these reasons S. 2119 does not merit the approval of this com 
mittee and should not be reported to the Senate. If this special in 
terest legislation nevertheless is adopted, the Congress should require 
that the price of finished steel be reduced by the total reduction in 
scrap cost achieved by these export controls.

Additionally, import restrictions on foreign ore to the United 
States also may be appropriate to stabilize demand for scrap iron 
and steel.

The first premise we have is that the present law is adequate. I do 
not think I really need to dwell on this.

I think Mr. Cook covered it very adequately in his presentation. 
Suffice it to say that under present law there is adequate authority 
to impose controls when a commodity is in short supply and there is 
a serious inflationary impact caused by abnormal foreign demand.

Of course, this provision of the act has been used by the Com 
merce Department and while we disagree with that action, we do 
recognize that the present law does provide that, authorization.

Moving from that discussion to a discussion of the trigger mecha 
nism, we feel that the mechanism is extremely complex and is not 
adequately set forth in the legislation.

The way it reads vo us, it apparently would work as follows: 
First, as SOOM as the total domestic receipts and exports for any cal 
endar quarter exceeded 11.5 million net tons of scrap, the export 
limitation provisions of the bill become operative and the Secretary 
of Commerce is required within 2 months of the end of this quarter 
to impose export controls for a period of 6 months.

Total exports for this 6-month period are not to exceed one quar 
ter of the preceding 5-vear annual average.

It should be noted that even though exports during this preceding 
5-year period, which are used as the base, were considered reasonable 
at that time, the trigger mechanism cuts the volume of these exports 
in half for the period of control.

One example of the confusing nature of this bill is that it is not 
clear how the 5-year average is to be computed.

If controls were to commence September 1, 1973, for example, 
would the 5-year period be September 1, 1968 to August 31, 1973 or 
some other 5-year period ?

Secondly, once export controls have been imposed, the Secretary 
of Commerce apparently is required at the end of each month that 
controls are in effect, to establish total domestic receipts and exports 
for the preceding 3 months, although the first such determination is 
not required until 4i/£ months after the imposition of controls.

Once again the legislation proposed is unclear as to the period for 
which computations are to be made. If controls are imposed 
September 1, 1973, the first such determination is not required until 
January 15,1974.

The statute is unclear as to which 3 months are to be included in 
this determination. If a determination is made that during the pe 
riod of control, domestic receipts and exports for a 3-month period 
computed pursuant to the preceding paragraph exceeds 11.5 million 
tons, a total embargo on exports for a period of 3 months must be 
imposed, regardless of the fact that there may be outstanding con 
tracts and outstanding orders issued prior to that time.
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This embargo may be extended for succeeding 1-month periods if 
domestic receipts and exports continue to exceed 11.5 million net 
tons for the 3-month period under consideration.

Thirdly, the bill also provides that controls may be lifted if "dur 
ing the calendar quarter" occurring during the 6-month control pe 
riod, domestic receipts and exports did not exceed 11 million net 
tons. This bill does not take into consideration that in some 6-month 
periods, two calendar quarters will arise. In addition, the bill does 
not indicate what is to happen upon termination of a total embargo.

Are exports to be unrestricted at this point or restricted? In sum 
mary, because of its complex and confusing nature, S. 2119 is unsat 
isfactory from a technical viewpoint, thus adding further weight to 
the numerous and serious policy objections to this proposal.

The second point I would like to make, Mr. Chairman, is the 
point Mr. Bp-rman touched upon and that is, if controls similar to 
the controls envisioned in this bill were in effect for the last 3 years, 
rather t iian the next 3 years, those controls would have resulted in 
the imposition of the trigger mechanism three times, one of which 
would have resulted in a total embargo.

The results of that would have been over the last 3 years a reduc 
tion of 14 million net tons of scrap being processed in the United 
States and not being exported.

A 14-million net ton reduction would be approximately $1 billion 
in balance of payments receipts that were received by the United 
States which would have been lost.

I think you can realize that 14 million tons of scrap which are 
processed and exported, from environmental points of view, are a 
major net benefit to the United States.

The third point we would like to make deals with the antitrust 
implications of the legislation. The fundamental issue before the 
committee appears to be, should Congress enact special legislation to 
benefit one industry wh-,x;e member firms are large, powerful compa 
nies, which legislative tvill clearly harm an industry composed of 
small, and in many ir;.^ances, family firms.

In our estimation, serious antitrust questions surround not only 
the merits of the proposed legislation but the means and methods 
used by the small group of firms sponsoring the proposal.

The proposal steins from efforts by a small segment of the steel 
industry to set prices by securing legislation to limit demand for 
ferrous scrap.

As this committee is well aware, an agreement or conspiracy 
among competitors to limit demand is a per se violation of the anti 
trust laws.

We recognize that certain joint industry undertakings have been 
held not to violate the antitrust laws under the so-called Noerr-Pen- 
nington doctrine.

However, we submit that the actions in question by a small group 
of firms who have recorded some of the highest profits in their his 
tory in the first quarter of this year, may not fall within this doc 
trine.

Accordingly, we believe the committee should at a very minimum 
obtain the views of the Federal Trade Commission and the Antitrust
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Division of the Department of Justice as to the legality of this situ 
ation under the antitrust laws.

What we, in fact, believe is that these few firms are in effect ask 
ing Congress to control prices when there is no demonstrated short 
age of scrap.

In addition to the fact that the efforts to secure this legislation 
raise substantial antitrust issues, the trigger mechanism presents op 
portunities for abuse. If you have a trigger mechanism that auto 
matically controls prire and exports, it is not very difficult for a few 
firms to get together any one period of time, look at the numbers and 
decide that by advance buying in this month, they can trigger the 
trigger.

Once the legislative mechanism is triggered, as you know, it is 
triggered for a period of 6 mouths. So, tl= y could certainly get back 
the few extra dollars it cost them to ti .^rge-r the trigger in that 1 
month, over the IK it 6 months, Avhen th ' prices would tumble down 
because of the imposition of the controls.

Finally, as we stated at the outset, if such a mechanism were 
adopted, we feel at least two provisions should be added to the bill.

One provision would provide that any reductions in scrap prices 
enjoyed as a result of governmental action of export controls would 
be passed along to the consumer of steel and not simply retained by 
the manufacturer of the product.

Secondly, we would hope that if scrap demand drops below a cer 
tain level, instead of increasing above a certain level as the trigger 
mechanism calls for, if that happens, there would be some equal re 
striction on the importation of the competitive product to scrap, 
namely virgin ore, so you would assure a floor of scrap demand in 
the United States.

In summary, the institute strongly recommends that S. 2119 be 
recognized for what it is, an attempt by a segment of the steel in 
dustry to control prices: secondlv, that this committee not adopt the- 
special legislation and finally, if the committee is going to consider 
it further and more seriously, that it ask for the opinions of the 
Federal Trade Commission and the Justice Department as to 
whether or not there are any serious antitrust implications in the de 
velopment of the proposal.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
[The complete statement and ^ttachmpnts may be found at p. 110.]
Senator STEVENSON. Thank yoi, Mr. Boggs.
You have a chart depicting t'iic price experience with steel and 

scrap stopping in 1972. Hasn't there been, since the middle of 1972, 
some of which is shown on the chart  

Mr. BERMAX. That bottom figure on the chart shows some 1973 fig 
ures the first 6 months of 1973.

Senator STEVEXSOX. I see; I didn't see that.
What I am getting at is since the middle of 1972, and the imposi 

tion of the freeze, your No. 1 heavy melting scrap price rose by about 
50 percent.

That price freeze must affect something. Does that, if not a scar 
city, at least reflect a rapidly rising demand for scrap ?

Mr. BERMAX. Yes, sir, it reflects exactly what we have maintained 
all along, and that is a rapid rise in demand, which is something
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that was completely unpredictable to us in the processing business. 
And it also reflects the fact that many of the consumers had very 
little, if any, scrap inventory and consequently all came into the 
market at the same time, all seeking and looking for the same ton of 
scrap, and on short-term contracts they simply ran the price up 
trying to buy it.

It is difficult to explain, but scrap is bought, not sold, because of 
the limited number of people to whom we have to sell it, and if 
they all come into the market at the same time because of the re 
quirements of their business, then the only way they can get the ma 
terial, and it not necessarily has to generate from the scrap supplier, 
it generates from industry as well, is to simply go out and bid 
against one another to get it.

Senator STEVEXSOX. Is there now a gap between the world price 
and the domestic price for scrap ?

Mr. BERMAX. When yon relate back to shipping cl;«*iges and load 
ing charges, et cetera; no. sir. I mean the price delivered, GIF, is 
one thing. But when you relate that back by deducting from it the 
various costs of moving the merchandise overseas, the price is jv.st 
about the same level.

Senator STEVEXSOX. We all, I think, approach export controls 
with the greatest reluctance, and in all cases of rapidly rising prices, 
which to one degree or another are attributable to rapidlv rising de 
mand, we, would prefer increased productivity with which to meet 
that increased demand.

Now, in the Battelle Institute Report, which I think you, Mr. 
Berman, referred to, it was said, and I quote, "It is clearly indicated 
that the scrap industry's capacity to produce is underutilized."

The report citied figures showing the average scrap processing fa 
cility operated less than 48 hours per week with 80 percent of all 
processors fitting into that category.

My question is with apparently underutilized capacity in the in 
dustry, this rapidly rising demand, accompanied by rapidly rising 
increases, how is the industry going to respond?

Is capacity going to increase in a way that will assure ns stable 
prices, no scarcities, and prices and a supply that will not only meet 
the needs of the big companies that you referred to. but also the needs 
of some small companies, foundries, which are finding it very difficult 
to stay in business at this time because of the prices for the scrap?

Mr. BERMAX. Let ine try to answer the question this way, sir. 
When we talk about the capacity of the industry and its ability to 
produce, we, of course, arc confronted wih the same problems of 
manpower that anyone else is confronted with.

We also are confronted with the problem of selling the material on 
very short-term contracts. Consequently, our buying policies are af 
fected by this very same thing.

The scrap that you buy today isn't processed and shipped tomor 
row. Thus, you are buying in advance all of the time, or rather in 
anticipation all of the time of what you are going to be doing 
maybe 30 or 45 or 60 days from now.

No one; myself included; gears up a business to operate at 120 
percent of capacity. And I think that is the situation that has con 
fronted the entire scrap processing industry, the steelmaking Indus-
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try and everybody else in this country right now, that this tremen 
dous demand for metal lies came upon all of us so suddenly that 
though in the main the facilities are there, the manpower isn't al 
ways there to utilize them.

We have cases in manv areas of the country where consumers cf 
scrap have called upon their suppliers tc triple and quadruple their 
supplies.

As I say, these limitations have presented themselves to all indus 
try, and even the steel industry, which is now telling its customers, 
you will get delivery in 4 months or 6 months from now. The scrap 
business doesn't operate that way.

In the scrap business here in the United States the consumer ex 
pects to buy at the beginning of the month and get delivery before 
the end of that month.

It is extremely difficult, but in spite of that, we don't know of 
anyone who has not been able to obtain all of the material he might 
need to operate his plant.

We won't say that they have not substituted one item for another. 
That is true in my licme today. Maybe we don't get to eat fill of the 
steak we want, so we e«t something else. But no one has had to shut 
down because of a lack of metallics.

The consumers have gotten in the habit of using certain items, 
and maybe rightfully so, and that is fine and dandy, but when they 
are not available immediately in the quantity that they are asking 
for, then they have found they have been able to use something else.

Dr. CUTLER. Senator Stevenson, if I may add to Mr. Berman's an 
swer, I am Herschel Cutler. The bottom line shows a short-term 
instability in price, but if you draw a line through it you will see 
there is a long-term, very stable price as contrasted with the move 
ments on the top line, which is steel.

I think this is a very important consideration that you and the 
committee should be aware of, sir, that the movement is short-term, 
svhich bears out what Mr. Berman has just said.

When there is a very quick, sudden demand in an industry that is 
characterized by 30-day contracts, the only way you can meet that 
sudden demand is to pay higher prices to the collectors to induce the 
additional material to come onstream.

You can see it takes time there is a gap to get it.
Once it is reached, the supply being processed and offered to meet 

the demand, once that level is attained, the price comes down. This 
is the classic economic model. And the proof of it is that bottom 
line.

The flatness of the long-term price, though, I think, is extremely 
important contrasted with the upward movement, the single move 
ment direction of the price of steel.

The other thing I think should be stressed is tho legislation that is 
being considered at the moment would stabilize only on the high 
side. The suggestions that Mr. Boggs mentioned just a few moments 
ago would tend to stabilize on the bottom side also.

If there is to be a concept of stability, obviously you have to sta 
bilize from both sides. When price goes up as well as when price 
comes down.
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I tb' Soth of those concepts are important.
Seiu. «• STEVEXSON. Isn't there one line missing from that chart, 

a line d' .cting the prices for foundry products ?
Mr. BERMAN. Are you saying, Senator, the price of the finished 

foundry product? It is an almost impossible figure to put your 
finger on because there is a multitude of products and a multitude 
of end uses, purposes for which they are made.

Some foundries make, a finished product. Some make simply a cast 
ing which goes into f urther operation.

Senator STEVENSON. T' \t may be so. I think the foundries, 
though, or many of them, are feeling the squeeze and are hard- 
pressed by the risi^ff scrap prices now, with many of them becom 
ing unprofitable.

Mr. HERMAN. Well, of course, there is also another problem. Bir 
mingham happens to be a large foundry center and I know the cost, 
to thety^ foundries of equipping themselves to operate in this day 
and age under new pollution requirements. Many of them can't ad 
just to these requirements, or, frankly, they are not profitable 
enough to adjust to.

Then, of course, there are increased costs of the other raw mate 
rials they use, over which they have even less control, such as coking 
coal.

Senator STFA-ENSOX. To get back to the question I asked, and I 
am a little uncertain about the answer am I right in interpreting 
what you have said as indicating that in response to the acknowl 
edged increased demand for scrap the scrap industry is not increas 
ing its capacity for production?

Mr. HERMAN. No, sir; the scrap industry, frankly, is processing 
and delivering all of the scrap that is being called for.

I am sure that throughout the country the average operating time 
has increased tremendously, throughout the various scrapyards. I 
can say, if T look at Birmingham as an example, there is still a 
great deal of excess capacity available for processing scrap to meet 
increased demand.

Senator STEVKXSOX. There is more demand.
Mr. HERMAN. The, demand that is there is fully satisfied. If there 

were more demand, the r erial would be +here and the hours would 
be there to satisfy it.

Mr. Booos. One point which might be worth mentioning, Senator, 
is that the processing capacity of the scrap industry is more than 
adequate. The price goes up when the collection of the material be 
comes more and more expensive.

In other words, when you have to dig deeper for old automobiles 
to process.

So, when you have a sharp increase in the demand for the prod 
uct, the real significant part of the price increase from the scrap 
processor's point of view is not the cost of processing the material, it 
is the cost of getting the material from the scrap supplier, the junk 
yard, or what have you.

This problem could be ironed out if the purchase contracts were 
of longer term, because all of a sudden you have a tremendous 
increase in demand for the products, and then it falls off, then you



68

have an increase again, which accounts for much of the price 
instability.

Senator STEVENSON. If, as you say, there is no shortage of scrap, 
or at least there is sufficient scrap and processing capacity to meet 
the demand, what rationale did the administration give you for its— 
by you I mean the. industry—for its export controls?

Mr. BERMAN. Price.
Senator STEVENSON. Is that all ? I don't believe under the law the 

administration has the authority for imposing controls on that basis.
Dr. CUTLER. I think a broader answer to your question, Senator, 

would include the finding that there was an abnormal foreign de 
mand which create a serious domestic inflationary impact. Tnat is 
the requirement under the law.

I think Mr. Berman is reacting in a more precise sense.
Senator STEVENSON. I believe the law requires a finding of abnor 

mal foreign demand, inflationary impact on prices, and scarcity.
Dr. CUTLER. I don't believe so, sir. I think it says "or."
Senator STEVENSON. Well, we deal with that law day in and day 

out, It is within the jurisdiction of this committee. I can state that 
as a fact. I don't know what the administration's rationale was to 
you. That is why I asked thr question.

But the law is quite clear, and we have discussed it in recent hear 
ings with the administration. I don't think there is any misunder 
standing or misinterpretation on the part of the administration. In 
fact, it is seeking broader authority because the law does lay down 
the three requirements.

Dr. CUTLER. I am sorry. I just checked. The confusion came from 
the House activity on that legislation where I thought the word sub 
stituted was "and," whereas in fact the word substituted was "or."

I have it backwards. You are quite correct. The House bill pro 
poses to change the law to substitute the word "or" rather than the 
"and."

Mr. BERMAX. I might comment. Senator, that when this hap 
pened, the question was asked of me as the president of the organi 
zation if I didn't feel we had legal recourse aginst the action because 
of the manner in which it was taken.

My only answer at that time was, ana still would be, I would 
really like to see whether we are going to be seriously hurt by it be 
fore I decide to take some legal action against it. Certainly until the 
Department has the opportunity to implement and we see what is 
going to be done, I hate to run around crying "wolf" and hollering 
that we are greetly damaged by it.

Mr. BOGGS. I think another point that ought to be stressed here, 
Senator, is that under the present law the administration has the 
flexibility to take into account the fact that almost all of the scrap 
produced in California is either exported or it is not consumed be 
cause you can't ship it into the midpart of the United States, 
whereas under a trigger mechanism there would be no recognition of 
the geographic distortion that could take place.

Senator STEVENSON. Then in your opinion the administration ex 
ceeded its authority by imposing the export controls ?
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Mr. BOGGB. We disagree with its findings. I think if its findings 
were accurate——

Senator STEVEXSOX. We have agreed on what the law says and 
that it does require a finding of scarcity. You say there it no scarcity. 
I don't think you can escape the conclusion that the administration, 
in your opinion, has exceeded its statutory authority.

Mr. BOQG.V That is correct.
Mr. BERMAN. Yes, sir.
Senator STEVEXSOX. Senator Cranston, do you have any ques 

tions ?
Senator CRAXSTOX. I just wanted to ask you, Mr. Bpggs, about 

one statement you made indicating that the proposed legislation had 
serious antitrust implications. What do you mean by that? Are you 
suggesting that the foundry industry constitutes a small monopoly 
or what?

Mr. BOGGS. No, sir; I am not. I am suggesting two things: (1) 
That such a proposed trigger system could lead to the possibility of 
antitrust action because if you know for example, in July, that you 
are right below the 11 million tons or whatever the committee de 
cides is the figure for that period of time I am talking more about 
the steel industry than I am the foundry business only a few major 
buyers of scrap without even talking to each other, could easily de 
termine if they placed orders before the end of July, even though 
they didn't need the scrap in August when they would receive it, 
that the receipt of that scrap the following month could be high 
enough to trigger the trigger mechanism.

They would, therefore, benefit over the next 6 months from lower 
prices. And it just doesn't take a great deal of crystal balling to see 
them doing that. But the results would be a price impact that is un 
warranted and I think that really raises a question of whether or 
not the law itself leads to that result.

Senator CRAXSTOX. Thank you.
This question is addressed to anyone who might most appropri 

ately answer it among the panel. To what extent do you feel the 
foundries could, to at least some degree, get around the present 
shortage by any of the following measures: Using more pig iron; 
switching to different grades of scrap; or making a greater effort to 
collect scrap from outlying areas?

Mr. BERMAX. I am sorry. I didn't understand the last part of the 
question.

Senator CRAXSTOX. Making greater efforts to collect scrap from a 
more widespread area.

Mr. BERMAX. Well, lot me say this: I don't think anybody thinks 
that there is an overabundance of pig iron in this country. Certainly 
in the Southeast there is not. Many of the blast furnace facilities in 
the South have been closed for numerous reasons, pollution require 
ments and so forth.

Consequently they just have shut down; gone out of business.
Then, the last part of your question, as far as more material is 

concerned, we maintain that more material is avt .lable and the price
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will bring it out. The higher price is paid to the peddler who in 
turn goes out and brings in that marginal material.

The second part of your question is probably the logical answer to 
any foundry, and that is the substitution of one type of material tor 
another.

In my experience in this business I have found that many found 
ries, particularly small foundries, have limited facilities for analysis 
work, lab work, et cetera, and have simply established procedures 
and types of scrap based on the least, likeiy to give them any trouble 
in their processing.

Consequently they have established these procedures and they 
have established these grades and this is what they use and in nor 
mal times they have been able to get ?-. <rything they want in those 
particular grades

We are now confronted with a shortage of pig iron in the sense 
that there is less being made, there certainly is not an overabund 
ance of cast scrap anywhere in the United States because it is a 
grade of scrap that is dying, it just is going out of existence. And 
many foundries used this material in times past.

We have seen in our area that many foundries have changed their 
melting procedure and their melting facilities to enable them to 
switch from cast iron scrap, for example, to steel scrap by going to a 
basic cupolo instead of an acid cupolo.

We also find many foundries are substituting one grade for an 
other, and. with just a little more effort and following stricter proce 
dures are doing just as well and still getting a plentiful supply of 
scrap.

Senator CRANSTOX. I would be interested in you1" comments on the 
particular problems we face on the west coast. On the one hand the 
west coast foundries use a particularly high proportion of scrap and 
are, therefore, suffering from current high prices. On the other 
hand, it is argued that the west coast produces more than it con 
sumes and that it is too expensive to ship the surplus scrap to the 
eastern foundries; therefore, it is argued that exports are particu 
larly important to the west coast.

Can you comment on that general situation and any other aspects 
of the west coast problem yon care to?

Mr. BERMAX. From what we have been told about the situation on 
the west coast, the area itself generates many thousands of tons of 
scrap in excess of what the entire foundry and steel industry is ca 
pable of consuming out there, or has consumed, or has shown any 
desire to consume in the past.

As far as the foundries are concerned, here again the major prob 
lem that we have found has been this desire to increase demand for 
specialized grades in a relatively short period of time.

Well, in cases that are outlined in our presentation, most of these 
have taken place on the west coast where foundries have gone into a 
particular supplier because this is the supplier that supplied them in 
the past when thev were using a certain amount and simply said 
look, our business has increased, we want to increase our supply of 
scrap fourfold and, as one of our members told us out in Los Ange 
les, we have now gone from one shift a day to two shifts a d»y, with 
the temperature 106 degrees, and I just can't find anybody to work
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the third shift to produce more scrap for these people. He says we 
have talked to other people, we are trying to substitute grades and 
are doing the best we can, but when the demand increased that sud 
denly then, of course, it becomes a matter of substitution. We cant 
always get the one grade of scrap which some foundries like to use 
in order to decrease their metallurgical problems.

Mr. BOOOB. I think one point should be added. There are certain 
scrap processors on the west coast that do nothing but export. Their 
customers are totally export customers. And again if you have a 
trigger mechanism, it would certainly affect those particular compa 
nies more adversely than it would affect somebody processing scrap 
in Birmingham who has a small percentage of its product exported.

You wor.ld virtually put the fellow on the west coast out of busi 
ness, though it might not have such a drastic effect on the operator in 
the Southeast or South.

Senator CRANSTON*. Does scrap sell on the basis of a national price 
or repional price ?

Mr. BERMAN. It is fairly well regional, yes, sir. Regional, proba 
bly. I would say east of the Mississippi River, with freight rates 
taken into consideration. And, then, of course, your west coast mar 
ket price is regional and export.

Senator CRANSTON. How do the west coast prices compare to those 
in other regions?

Mr. BERMAN. Right now I would venture to say they are fairly 
close. There are different grades and different locations. I think in 
our specification booklet today we have some 70-80 different grades 
of scrap iron.

Concerning the west coast, you asked earlier another question I 
wanted to answer. We had a complaint from a consumer on the west 
coast about a certain grade of scrap that he couldn't buy and we 
found out that he wasn't even buying from a scrap processor. He 
had been buying scrap from a steel mill out there and the steel mill 
decided it wanted to use the material itself.

There is nothing that obligates them to sell scrap. It was just a 
byproduct and consequently when he walks into the market and de 
cides after all this time that he wants to go into the open market 
and buy, it becomes difficult because it is a special preparation, a 
special type of material that he wants.

There are steel mills I might say this to you on the west coast 
that operate their own scrapyards and buy scrap in direct competi 
tion with these very people that would be controlled. These mills 
have also sold scrap for export themselves.

Mr. BOOGS. I do think it is fair to say, though, that if you impose 
export controls, the price on the West Coast would probably fall the 
quickest in the sense that you would have the largest  

Senator CRANSTON. Would probably what?
Mr. BOGGS. Fall the quickest of any region because you would 

have such a surplus of scrap located on the west coast.
Mr. BERMAN. I think one of the largest areas of production for 

which there is no domestic consumption is in the San Francisco Bay 
area. There is very little scrap consumed in that area and the pro 
duction is very, very large.
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Senator CRANSTON. Thank you very much; that is all I have.
Senator STEVENSON. We will have to move along. Just a couple of 

brief questions.
Mr. Cook said that the Department of Commerce saw a short sup 

ply, in other words, a scarcity due to an expected 1973 demand of 
about 8 million tons greater than the total produced in any previous 
year. He didn't say anything about price.

Is the industry going to be able to meet that demand ?
Mr. BERMAN. Yes, sir.
Senator STEVENSON. At what price?
Mr. BERMAN. At what price?
Senator STEVENSON. What is the effect going to be on the scrap 

price?
Mr. BERMAN. I frankly was of the opinion that we had peaked 

out right now in price. I don't know what is going to happen ^»ith 
the licensing arrangements and what effect that will have on the 
price. We are already seeing declines in scrap prices in various 
areas.

Senator STEVENSON. Let's assume no controls now, no export con 
trols, and a free market. What would the effect of that large in 
crease in demand in 1973 have on scrap prices?

Mr. BERMAN. On scrap prices, they would be up. They would have 
to be.

Senator STEVENSON. How much ?
Mr. BERMAN. Well, I would say from I am just trying to put 

some figures together as to how much the market was up from Janu 
ary through June. Roughly about $10 to $12 a ton. And the scrap, I 
might say this to you, Senator, from what we have been told and 
what we find, the scrap was flowing in record tonnages into the 
yards of the processors and moving through there and going out in 
record tonnages.

One of our biggest drawbacks, frankly, has been the shortage of 
railroad cars. Many of our members, particularly in the Midwest, 
have scrap I don't know if the situation has been alleviated but 
had scrap backing up and backing up, getting worse and worse be 
cause of the shortage of railroad cars.

Senator STEVENSON. Will you have to meet that greatly increased 
demand through widespread substitution of grades ?

Mr. BERMAN. I don't think it would be widespread substitution be 
cause in the steel industry the mimber of grades used is relatively 
small. It is more in the foundry industry than it is in the steel in 
dustry that you would find substitution of grades.

The producing industry has developed in such a way that many of 
the types of scrap which are processed, for example, the old automo 
bile, are prepared in processing facilities that have changed so dras 
tically that the end product is considered a much better end p&duct 
today than it was 5 years ago. For example, the advent of the 
massive shredder that takes the automobile and tears it up and pro 
duces an extremely clc a piece of iron that previously went into a 
No. 2 bundle and wasn't considered all that (Jean. '

And yet the No. 2 bundle itself is a most desirabla item today for 
some consumers, simply because of the demand.
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Dr. CUTLER. Senator, I think a further answer to your question on 
price is that one of the determinants would be for how *   % period 
of time is the steel industry's domestic demand going ;T at this 
level.

In other words, we could go to two or three shifts a day, working 
5 days a week. These things could he accommodated. But when you 
make that permanent commitment to a second shift or another day, 
you have created a fantastic liability.

As Mr. Berman said, the commitment to us is 30 days. So the im 
pact on price is a definite function of how long a period the steel 
mills continue to buy at this level.

Senator STEVENSON. 1 don't know on what basis the Department 
of Commerce makes its projections but it is projecting that increased 
demand on the basis, presumably, of some increased consumption by 
the steel industry.

Dr. CUTTER. Yes, sir. As I understand that projection, it is ap 
proximately 42 to 43 million tons domestically and the rest of it is 
the anticipated foreign.

Senator STEVENSON. Finally, your second recommendation says 
this committee should request the Federal Trade Commission and 
the Department of Justice to investigate the joint efforts of a certain 
segment of the steel industry to control demand for scrap and, there 
fore, control prices.

What segment of the steel industry are you referring to?
Mr. HERMAN. Well, sir, we feel, frankly, that it is the non-inte 

grated segment of the industry that is seeking this control, more so 
than the integrated segment of the industry.

There is a committee which has been formed called the ferrous 
scrap consumers committee that is composed of all non-integrated 
steel producers who are seeking the passage cf this legislation, or 
leading the attempt for the passage of this legislation.

Senator STEVENSON. That represents the segment of the steel in 
dustry that is controlling demand for scrap and, therefore, prices?

Mr. HERMAN. Well, of course, what they are trying to do here is 
simply to get the Government to pass a piece of legislation which in 
our opinion would control the price of scrap. It certainly would 
make it easier to control because without a segment of the market to 
which scrap is now being shipped, the market would tend to be con 
trolled and, of course, as we stated, when you reach a certain level, 
by a little more buying, you can artificially control this market.

Senator Stevonson. There is nothing unlawful about any industry 
or segment thereof coming before the Congress and asking for legis 
lation. You are saying we should request the Federal Trade Com 
mission and the Department of Justice to investigate some appar 
ently unlawful activities on the part of some industry or segment of 
the industry.

I am asking you now "what that segmer* is. There is nothing 
wrong with industry groups coming before _nis committee to sup 
port one bill or another.

Mr. Booos. I am sure you know, Senator, that this is an unclear 
area of law. There have been two Supreme Court decisions on it.
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The fact, that the issues reached the Supreme Court is significant it 
self. The question here would be and I tun not suggesting this is 
going on, I am simply saying it is our opinion that the Federal 
Trade Commission ana the Justice Department may want to look 
into the question of whether it is going on whether six or seven 
major steel companies got together and sat around the table and said 
the best way we can control scrap prices is to go before the Senate 
Banking Committee and seek legislation to get those prices con 
trolled.

I am not sure that would be considered under the Supreme Court 
decisions as a legitimate legislative interest on behalf of an industry 
group. I think if it were not a legitimate interest it could be subject 
to antitrust action.

Senator STEVENSON. You use the expressic "joint efforts." By 
that do you mean the efforts of these noninteg. .*ted users to support 
this legislation ? Are there other joint efforts ? What do you mean by 
joint efforts?

Mr. Booos. I think maybe Mr. Herman and Mr. Cutler can answer 
better than 1.1 think these efforts have been going on at the admin 
istrative level for quite some time. I also think tiiis committee was 
formed and I think you have witnesses from the committee coining 
before you later today who can answer this,

I think the ad hoc committee was formed either because the trade 
association of the steel industry either did not consider this a prob 
lem that affected the entire, industry, so it didn't take a formal posi 
tion on it in these hearings, or for some other reason, I am not sure 
what, but a special group of the industry was formed for this pur 
pose and I assume they can tell you about it better than we can.

Mr. HERMAN. Of course, the effort, in our understanding, this is 
not the first proposal for this piece of legislation; to our under 
standing this piece of legislation was proposed on the House side 
and there is a continuing effort to try to get this bill passed and, of 
course, as we say, we feel that passage of this bill would control 
prices for ferrous scrap.

How they go about getting it passed and what efforts are used, the 
continuing effort been going on for some time, I don't think there is 
any secret about the fact that this mechanism was first proposed in a 
trade publication some months ago and an effort was made to have 
it proposed and it didn't, to our knowledge, get any particularly 
great reception. Yet, here we are back again with the same proposal 
and again repeating ourselves to do our best to see to it that it does 
not become part of the law.

Senator STEVENSON. If you want to supplement that answer with 
any evidence of unlawful activity on the part of any segment of the. 
steel industry we would be glad to consider it and refer it to the 
Federal Trade Commission and the Department of Justice.

At the present time I don't believe we have any such evidence 
which would enable us to follow that second recommendation. If you 
have it, give it to us.

Thank vou very much, gentlemen. Your testimony is vt<ry helpful.
[Complete statements follow:]
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STATEMENT OF FRED BKRMAK, PKESHHDTT,
INSTITUTE OF SCRAP IRCM AMD STEEL, IRC.

BKFORK THE SKMATE BANKING, HOUSING
AMD URBAN AFFAIRS COMMITTEE OR 

SCRAP IROH AMD STEBI. WtPORT CONTROLS

Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee, ay 

n&ae it Fred Herman. I appear as President of tbe Institute 

of Scrap Iron and Steel, Inc. (ISIS), a national trade 

association representing approximately 1.25O processors, 

brokers and dealers in the metallic scrap processing industry. 

Institute members process, ship or otherwise handle approximately 

90%-95% of the iron and steel scrap purchased in the United 

States and handle equally impressive percentages of the many 

other metallic solid waste materials which are recycled in our 

economy. I am also President of Herman B?oa. Iron and Metal 

Co., Inc., headquartered in Birmingham, Alabaaa, a scrap processing 

firm specializing in the preparation of ferrous uetallics for 

recycling into iron and steel products.

Accompanying me this morning are the Executive Director 

of the Institute, Dr. Rerschel Cutler, a professional economist, 

and Thomas il, Boggs, Jr., Washington Counsel to the Institute.

The Institute objects in the most strenuous terms 

possible to the export control mechanism set forth in S.2119. 

These controls are designed by the scrap consuming industry, 

one of the largest domestic industries, to permit it to 

exercise price control over a much |paller industry composed 

of many small companies processing iron and steel scrap.
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The bill, as even its authors admit, would result in actually 

reducing total scrap sales by as Much as three-quarters of a 

billion to one billion dollars over the life of this legislative 

proposal.

Congress is being asked to sanction industry efforts 

to regulate prices, regardless of the fact that this will 

reduce scrap processing industry sales by hundreds of Billions 

of dollars, that it will prevent Billions of junk automobiles 

and other obsolete metallics froa being recycled, and that it 

will have a seriously detrimental effect on the United States 

balance of payments position. These statistics are not 

unsupported assertions, but are based upon the steel industry's 

own calculations of the effect of the legislation on ferrous 

scrap sales. The audacity of such a blatant special interest 

legislative request is startling, particularly when there is 

no demonstrated need for such legislation.

I. FERROUS SCRAP MARKET

Before discussing the Institute's specific concerns 

with S.2119, a bill which would expand vastly this country's 

use of export controls, it is essential that this Committee 

understand the operation of the ferrous scrap market. Once the 

forces in this market are understood, it will be clear to the 

Committee that the proposed expansion of export controls is 

not only unwarranted but i<3 in fact detrimental to the ferrous 

scrap market.
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A. The Scrap Market

Iron and steel scrap is sold in a market governed 

solely by supply and demand. The market historically has 

experienced numerous short term fluctuations reflecting these 

forces. Exhibit 1 shows a twenty year history of the price 

movement of No. 1 Heavy Melting and the price of finished 

steel during the same time period. It "is obvious that the 

wide swings in scrap iron price, up and down, all tend to 

exhibit a long-run equilibrium around a narrow price range; 

the situation with regard to steel price in uni-directional, 

upward.

It would seem to be unnecessary to discuss basic 

economics and the role of price in establishing available 

supply for a commodity that is traded and for which an almost 

limitless supply exists. However, this bill requires such an 

exposition.

In times of high demand, the scrap processor must 

"pass on" any increased selling price which it receives to 

scrap collectors to entice them to bring to the processors' 

yards the necessary scrap to meet the orders of the sills and 

foundries. This is the critical concept.

In normal times, the collector, scavenger or peddler 

provides the scrap processor with the most easily obtained 

scrap materials to meet the demands of the mills and foundries. 

When scrap demand rises in response to an increase in steel 

demand, the scrap processor must be able to interest the

90-713 O - 73 - 6
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collection system in developing sources of Metallic solid waste
v

that normally and unfortunately are not recycled. The processor 

also mint create the atmosphere in which persons and firms 

not otherwise employed in scrap collection will turn to that 

activity to Increase the available metallics.

The only known vebj.de to accomplish this end (short 

of governmental edict or voluntary citizen effort) is price. 

However, since the additional material sought is not part of 

the normal scrap flow, additional dollar sums are required to 

sponsor the outlying collections and the attraction of new 

collectors.

In simplest terms, scrap iron on the Eastern Shore 

of Maryland will move much faster if the price is high than 

it will when the price is low. There Is need to sponsor such 

movement and the method is higher prices.

The irony of the position o.' the mills and foundries 

is that they are advocating, through &.2119, a procedure which 

will lower the price to the processor and thus to the collector, 

thereby creating the very shortage potential which they want to 

avoid. When the marginal collection of solid metallic waste 

is not profitable to the collector, he will not collect. At 

that point there is a real danger of a shortage. This danger 

cannot occur while price remains at levels that support the 

  present extensive collection efforts.
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B. The Steel Industry

Practically all steel produced, in the U.S. as well 

aa abroad, is derived either from the smelting of iron ore or 

from the remelting of iron and steel scrap. In so-called 

integrated steelmaking, iron ore is smelted in a blast furnace, 

and the resulting hot metal Is generally converted to steel 

via the basic oxygen steelmaking process. The proportion of 

scrap used in the basic oxygen steelmaking process is very 

nearly equivalent to the proportion generated within the 

steelworks during rolling, finishing and sizing of steel products. 

Accordingly, in terns of net finished steel shipped, the basic 

oxygen process neither generates nor consumes significant amounts 

of scrap. The tonnage of steel shipped from integrated plants 

is roughly equal to the tonnage of blast furnace hot metal 

smelted from ore.

In so-called non-integrated steelmaking, scrap iron 

and steel from various sources is remelted in an electric-arc 

furnace, then refined to steel. Generally speaking, no ore 

is used, and all of the finished steel leaving the plant has 

entered the plant as scrap reclaimed frofa industrial operations 

and the salvage of obsolescent steel devices and structures. As 

in integrated plants, there is an internal reflux of processing 

scrap.

Integrated steelma?:ing is characterized by large-scale 

operations, large unit ir.cresents to capacity and very high
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long-tent Investments. As nominal figures, one might cite 

capacity changes in terms of raits of 4000 tons per day, or 

1.5 million tons per year, costing from $300 to $350 per 

annual ton of new capacity or $450 million per step increment. 

A decision to increase integrated capacity by building new 

facilities has a cycle time of about two to four years, mainly

engineering and construction time. Once built, new integrated 
* « 

capacity must be ful"1 utilized owing to high fixed charges.

If steel demand cannot absorb the net* production in full, older 

operations (generally built in smaller increments) will be 

retired or temporarily idled. A decision to activate a blast 

furnace, new or old, is a definite long-term commitment because 

of high refurbishing and start-up costs. The campaign life of 

a blast furnace, once started, is four to seven years. Similarly, 

iron ore for smelting is developed in large increments and 

purchase of the ore is generally in terms of long-term 

commitments.

In contrast, non-integrated steelmaking is much 

smaller in scale and is characterized by much shorter decision/ 

commitment cycles. In an existing plant, electric-arc furnaces 

may be started up or shut down on short notice and at very modest 

cost. Typical capacity increments range from 300 to 900 tons 

per day, or O.I to 0.3 million tons per year, thus are 1/15 to 

1/5 of increments in integrated capacity. The capital cost of 

capacity increments is on the order of $100 to $130 per annual
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ton, or even less if excess steel rolling capacity is present 

in the plant. The cycle tine for engineering and construction 

IB on the order of 14 to 18 months. Owing to lover fixed 

charges, the non-integrated steelmaker is not constrained to 

utilize all of the new capacity he installs.

Several factors are Important in considering the 

effects of an increase in demand for steel. Until this Increase 

shows itself to be permanent over a term of years, there is 

no basis for adding to integrated capacity. The first :  espouse 

of the Industry is to make full and complete use of non-integratgd 

capacity that can be put into production within a week or so. A 

second response is to stretch the output of both integrated 

and non-integrated capacity where possible. A third response 

is to bring idle integrated capacity into prediction, i.e. 

starting up smaller and less efficient blast furnaces that b&«! 

been idled by previous installation of modern equipment. But 

until this third response takes effect, over a period of {.bout 

two months, all of the increase in output is ultimately derived 

from increased use of scfap. A fltep increa*"" <s =lt-al ;»mand 

will not produce a permanent adjustment of integrated et"making 

capacity, in terms of modern, efficient equipment, for yea~«", 

The pressure upon scrap markets and prices is substantial, - ^ 

the effects upon scrap price provide the ultimate impetus 

toward construction of new integrated steelmaking capacity.
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Turning to the scrap market Itself, three ~.amponents 

of scrap used in the production of st'«l mist b« recognised and 

distinguished. The first of theoe is the recycled or "bo**" 

 crap generated during processing of raw steel to finished 

vteftl within the Bills. HOBO scrap is a more or lees countant 

proportion of total raw steel production and it is clearly 

ivposfihle to »ake an increase in finished steel output through 

the generation and use of hose scrap. The second component of 

scrap supply is so-called "prompt industrial" scrap, that which 

is generated by the fabrication of finiuhed steel into consumer 

goods, buildings, and e..ipm«nt. Of corirse steel users try 

very hard to minimize their generation of prompt industrial 

scrap, with the result that the flow of prompt industrial scrap 

is very closely pegged to steal output and steel utilization. 

Again, there is no possible way to meet an increase in the demand 

for steel through increased flows of prompt industrial scrap. 

If it in desired to buy a larger amount of autos, structures, 

machinery, and other steel-containing products, the new steel 

must come ultimately from either iron ore or from recycled 

obsolescent scrap. Because new steel from iron ore cannot be 

obtained on a short-term basis, obsolescent scrap from salvage 

operations bears the entire brunt of increases in steel demand 

for several aonths, and, in the adjustment period, in decreasing 

proportion tor up to several years.
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To generalize the causa/effect relationship 

were the price of scrap to become fixed or artificially 

stabilized through artificial means, the inevitable remit 

would be a proportionate loss in this nation's ability to 

respond promptly to changes in the demand for finished steel. 

Also, it is likely that the impetus for prompt investment in 

integrated capacity would be dampened or lost altogether. In 

short, an external and involuntary stabilization of scrap prices 

would amount to sand in the gears.

C. Domestic Demand

Domestic consumers of iron and steel scrap employ an 

historical buying practice whereby scrap is purchased on a 

30-day basis in contrast to foreign consumers rvho buy at least 

90 to 120 days in advance. Orders in the latter case allow the 

scrap processor to plan his raw material requirements, production, 

shipping, etc.; orders o*; the former basis force instability.

Although the domestic steel industry has boasted 

of heavy demands for its raw st el production ID 1973, it 

generally continues to buy scrap on a 30-day basis, and, at the 

first sign of softening in the market, aills and foundries (1) 

again initiate the practice of cancelling orders the laot day 

of iiie shipping month and/or (2) reject carloads of scrap in 

the falling market awaiting renegotiation at lower prices and/or 

(3) "stay out of the market" to further force the price downward.



These practices dramatically heighten scrap price swings.

While the steel industry demands immediate fulfill 

ment of its requirements of scrap iron from the scrap 

processing industry, it is telling its customers that they can 

expect delays of 4 to 6 Months on delivery of steel products. 

It is also saying to potential customers that regular customers 

have the first opportunity to buy th "r needs. In short, the 

steel industry cannot fill its domestic demand and is picking 

its customers; but this industry also has seen fit to export 

1.5 million net tons of steel during the first five months of 

this year, a 36 per cent increase over the same period in 

1972. Where is the concern for domestic users of steel who 

are truly experlancing a shortage of necessary material? 

V*ossibly a trigger mechanism for steel exports also is needed.

D. Mills and Foundries- Have Wo Intention of Stabilizing 
the Price of Scrap Iron In a Narrow Band

Mills and foundries prefer to create the speculative 

swings in market price but they seek legislative control of the 

higher prices which their own actions have induced. The fu ids 

and time expended in this lobbying effort could properly be 

Invested in the stabilization of the scrap market.

There is no disputing the fact that when prices rise 

the costs of operating mills and foundries goes up. But, 

likewise, when prices fall, the bargains fou-.d in the scrap 

market are astounding.
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In the price decreaae fro* 1970 to 1971, the steal 

 Ills enjoyed a profitable windfall of more than $200-*illion 

though this Congress was not called upon to restrict the 

amount obtained. During the scrap price decrease from 1965 

to 1966, the g*ln was at least $125-million; and fro* 1966 

to 1967 the total was at least $100-million while from 1967 

to 1968, the gain approached $60-million. (See Exhibit 1.)

These "rewards" of the supply-demand market were 

enjoyed and welcomed by the steel industry; no cries were 

heard tbat more scrap should be purchased to make certain iron 

units were not wasted; no decreases in the composite price 

of finished steel occurred; no deflationary pressures were 

noted; the composite price of finished steel does not indicate 

whatsoever that steel reaching: consumers in various forms 

experienced any reduction in price.

What happened to the windfall gains from these sharp 

reductions in scrap iron prices? If all the furor today is 

conceri,o<i with "precipitous price increases" for this 

"critical raw material", where did the benefit fo when this 

same material had an equally "precipitous price decrease"?
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I. Development of Scrap Exports

The export of ferrous scrap from the United 

States developed because the domestic consuming industries 

would not purchase all of the scrap iron that was avail 

able and other countries of che world needed this raw 

material. (Exhibit 2).

The first .occurrence of international demand 

was in the early 1920's. Since the United States was 

(and remains) a scrap surplus nation, trade was undertaken.

Although the tonnages cannot be compared to more 

recent times, the historical relationship of domestic 

needs for iron and steel scrap and the scrap processing 

induptry's ability to process and ship scrap are matters 

of record. There are only two domestic industries which 

consume significant volumes of ferrous scrap   the foundry 

industry and the steel industry. Export, by necessity, 

provided a third market for scrap iron which could not 

be used in this country.

Even though the scrap processor then and now 

would prefer to have his product purchased domestically, 

U.S. consumers of ferrous scrap, heavily tied to owned 

or controlled virgin materials, did not choose to use 

the scrap availabl* Other nations of the world had a 

need for scrap, thav s^rap was not wanted by U.S. con 

sumers, and to survive as an industry, the scrap processor 

had no alternative but to enter the international market.
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The exportation of iron and steel scrap

began to reach acre substantial tonnage* in the Mld-19SO's. 

Again, it was a case of supply and dnutnd   an excess 

of supply of s .ap in the U.S. and a need for scrap by 

other nations of the world.

In the late 1950's and early 196O's, with the 

introduction of the basic oxygen furnace process of

 teelBaking, the do'uestic stoel industry's need for scrap

further declined. Whereas the open hearth furnace required
^ 
40% to 50% scrap, the 30F required 25% to 30% scrap, sost

of which originated in tf.e Bill AS "awsw" scrap.
*

In 1956, domestic, consua>er* purchased a then
«

record 36.8 Million net tons' of iron and steel scrap; 

6.3 Million net tons were exported. It was uot until 

1989, 13 years later, that the domestic consumer! purchased

 ore scrap than in 1956 and that was only by 100.0CO net 

tons. Raw steel production increased from 115 Million 

net tons in 1956 to 141 Million net tons in 19S9.

It was during these years that the American 

scrap processing industry was able to survive, although 

Many firms went out of business, because of the foreign 

demand for iron and steel scrap. In fact, if it vere 

not for these years of export trade, the scrap industry 

today would not be prepared >.r Meet the needs of even 

its dOMestic customers.
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It also should be noted thr.t in 1956, Iron ore 

Imported jumped fro* 26 Million net tons in 1955 to 34 

 illion tons, reaching a peak of more than 50 million 

net tons for the years 1965, 19fo and 1967 before declin 

ing to 46 million net tons in 15S9.

What the scrap industry witnessed in those years 

was a definite drop in the domestic consumers' desire to 

purchase their product, a dramatic increase in the imports 

of iron ore and a need to cultivate world markets for 

ferrous scrap in order to stay in business.

It is most interesting that at no time during 

those years, did the scrap iro. industry ask to curtail 

imports of iron ore to protect the domestic scrap industry. 

The Government was never asked to force the domestic steel 

makers to rely first on scrap generated by tha U.S. and 

only then to allow the importation of iron ore.

The tremendous touaages of iron and steel

scrap that accumulated in the form of obsolete automobiles 

alone was visable recognition of the metallic solid waste 

problems this country faced in the late 1950's and 1960's 

because there was a limited domestic market for the 

processed material. The scrap processing industry, has, 

by necessity, thus beer forced to rely on a foreign 

market for its surplus scrap   which, if not recycled, 

undermines our efforts to achieve environmental quality.
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And It is Important to stress that the 

scrap processing industry prefers to sell its Material 

to domestic users for economic as well as political 

reasons. The political motive is obvious   our 

appearance here this morning and our efforts aince last 

December to protect and retain free world trade in scrap 

iron speak clearly enough to that subject.

The economic rationale may not be as apparent. 

The shipper of scrap domestically is faced with fewer 

credit, shipping and liability probleitr; in contrast to 

the magnified difficulties in each of these areas when 

foreign trade is involved.

(a) The average rail shipment is a car of 
50 to 55 tons (even multiple car ship 
ments amount to only 500 to 1,000 tons) 
whereas the typical ocean-going ship 
today is 20,000 to 25,000 tons of 
carrying capacity. The costs of capital 
involved in the gathering, processing, 
and concentration of such volumes is 
immense as is the storage problem and 
scheduling required to insure that the 
material is dockside when the vessel 
irrives.

(b) The paperwork and documentation necessary 
to export is infinitely more complex 
than the staple bill of lading to ship 
to a domestic,user.

(c) Credit is more readily established in
this country than in foreign transactions.

(d) Inspection of the material sold (all 
scrap sales are subject to receivers' 
weights and inspection) occurs thousands 
of miles away where little can be done,in 
contrast to the domestic scene where the 
inspection may occur only a few miles or 
generally 100 or so ailes from the origin.
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(e) Vagaries of the sea, including the 
possibility of late ship arrival or 
departure, delayed loading, etc., 
each of which is very expensive in 
tens of demurrage ($3,000 per day per 
ship is not unusual) adds further 
hazards to the foreign trade area.

The recognition that the risks of trading 

overseas are greatly Magnified has not stopped the export 

trade of scrap from.this country. The reason for this 

is that the absence of viable domestic markets has 

required the development and maintenance of foreign 

narketa to preserve the domestic scrap processing industry. 

In the absence of foreign demand, the scrap industry 

would be further atrophied and unable to perform as desired 

by the domestic cunsuaers.

Moreover, like any buyers, the foreign con 

sumers have a right to rely on the stability of their 

supply sources. They cannot be expected to provide a 

market when the exporter needs it anJ to rely on other 

sources when the "fair-weather buyers" of the exporter 

suddenly find it to their advantage again to enter the 

scrap market. The capriciousness of the legislation at 

issue would seriously harm the market for scrap iron and 

steel through the world, and might virtually destroy 

that market for the export shipper.

World trade is not something that can be turned 

on and off; one customer is a valued asset that is not 

exploitable at the whim and fancy of other customers.
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Th« Institute has beard repeatedly that the 

domestic *teel industry is supplying first and primarily 

those customers who have remained loyal to the domestic 

steel producers during the past years of low steel 

demand and only then is it considering the orders of 

those customers who had strayed fron their doors.

The scrap'industry is not setting such priorities; 

the scrap industry has net, is meeting, and will continue 

to meet the needs of its domestic and foreign consumers, 

All that is asked is that the industry be permitted to 

produce and sell to all of its customers.

The steel industry recognizes the need to pro 

tect loyal customers where steel is involved; S.2119 

would reward the 'opportunist" domestic customer and 

penalize the foreign customer who, more than bin domestic 

counterpart, has been a mainstay in the Aoerican battle 

to preserve the environment and recycle obsolete 

metallics.
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 II. LACK OF DEMONSTRATED NEED FOR EXPORT CONTROLS 

A. Inflationary Impact

S. 2119 states that prices of scrap iron cen 

lead to "disruption of the economic stabilization pro 

gram" now in being. This represents a significant 

change from t!<e language of the Export Administration 

Act of 1969 which considered a serious domestic 

 Inflationary impact, not merely price rises. The reason 

for this change is critical to the understanding of the 

thrust of S. 2119.

Inflation is not a mere price increase. The 

Institute has shown repeatedly that scrap iron prices 

rise and fall as a result of steel mill and foundry 

buying practices, but the price of new steel moves only 

in one direction   up.

The two charts attached hereto as Exhibits 1 

and 3 indicate clearly and without challenge that there 

is no price inflation in the scrap iron market since even 

today scrap iron is selling for approximately what it 

sold for in 1956. Steel prices, however, are now more 

than double the price of twenty years ago.

Reviewing these two charts shows that there is 

n' relationship between the price of scrap iron and the 

price of steel.

Moreover, if the premise inherent in S.2119 

Lad even a fragment of truth, the price of steel would 

have fallen when the price of scrap fell. This obviously 

has not happened even once during  .he past 20 years
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though, obviously, scrap prices have fallen sharply on

 any occasions.

'inflation cannot be sustained as a charge in 

the scrap iron market. Accordingly, the proponents of 

this bill found it necessary to shift from the more 

acceptable criteria of a serious domestic inflationary 

impact to one that is concerned only ith price.

The truth of the matter is that little or no 

impact on consumer prices is traceable «o the price of 

scrap Iron. The recent increase in scrap prices 

translates Into an additi.or.al cost of less than $5.00 

per car on a new automobilo, 3.2«? per new air conditioner 

and 504 per new refrigerator, /nd ;his presumes that all 

the costs would be passed forward. However, even this 

premise is unreasonable since it would be expected 

that consumers would share in the subsequent decrease 

la prices that always follow.

Tet, the mills aad foundries argue that the 

price of scrap must fall at present. At no point do the

 ills and foundries agree to lower their prices when 

scrap prices fall. Nowhere in the bill is a safety 

mechanism provided to insure that prices will not fall 

to such low levels as to challenge the economic viability 

of the scrap processing industry.

M-713 O - 73 - 7
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B - The Concept of Scarcity

S. 2119 re'ere to a "strained supply-demand" 

balance in the marketplace for iron and steel scrap 

without anywhere discussing definitions of this "strain." 

The bill fixes 11 million tons of production in any one 

quarter as a "shortage* condition and 11.5 million tons 

of production In any quarter as a ''critical shortage" 

without expressing any basis for the calculation or 

offering any support to evaluate the criterion employed 

or the figures used to establish the shortage.

Objective consideration of the shortage concepts 

in this bill should engender a rationale for the figures 

offered. No analysis can, in fact, demonstrate that 

the numbers have any significance other than to restrict 

production, especially the export segment, with the 

anticipated goal of lowering price. The philosophy ir 

not one based on controlling shortage, rather it is 

one based on controlling price.

Reproduced below are the results of applying 

the trigger concept during the year 1969, 1970 and 1972. 

The calculations are taken from a widely circulated 

letter prepared for the Ferrous Scrap Consumers Committee 

explaining the function of the so-called "Bowman Trigger" 

which is che mechanism included in this bill.
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1969 ACTUAL

QUARTERLY QUARTERLY QUARTERLY 
EXPORTS RECEIPTS TOTAL

1969 CONTROLLED*

QUARTERLY QUARTERLY QUARTERLY 
EXPORTS RECEIPTS TOTAL

let 1044 
2nd 2478 
3rd 3051 
4th 2603 

9175"

9332
9560
8534
9274

36706

10376 
12038 
11585 
11877 4'5'875

1044
2478
840
840

52UZ

9332
9560
8534
9274

1O376 
12038 
9374 

10114 
41902

Second Quarter 1970
Exports inthe third and fourth quarters of 1970 would have 

been restricted to 1/2 the previous five years average to a rate 
of 842,000 tons.

197O ACTUAL 1970 CONTROLLED*

QUARTERLY QUARTERLY QUARTERLY QUARTERLY QUARTERLY QUARTERLY 
EXPORTS RECEIPTS TOTAL EXPORTS RECEIPTS TOTAL

1st 2112
2nd 3224
3rd 2795
4th 2233

8948 
8942 
9295 
7890 

31075'

11060 
12166 
12090 
10123 
4543d

2112
3224
842
842

7520"

8948
8942
9295
7890
35373

11060
12166
10137
8732

42095

Second Quarter 1972
Exports in the third and fourth quarters of 1972 would have 

been restricted to 1/2 the previous five years average to a rate 
of 795,000 tons.

1972 ACTUAL 1972 CONTROLLED*

QUARTERLY QUARTERLY QUARTERLY QUARTERLY QUARTERLY QUARTERLY 
EXPORTS RECEIPTS TOTAL EXPORTS RECEIPTS TOTAL

1st 1439 
2nd 1736 
3rd 1966 
4th 2243 

7354"

9501
10193
8888

10026
38608

10940
11929
10854
12269
45992

1439
1736
795
795

4755"

9501
10193
8888

10026
38608

10940 
'1929 
9683 

10821 
43373

 Calculations will not necessarily agree with those presented in 
the statement of Hr. Thomas H. Boggs, Jr., for the technical reasons 
explained in ir. Boggs' presentation.
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It is obviov.s that nothing is expected to change 

but the export volumes. There is no indication that any 

more material would have been purchased domestically. This 

certainly challenges the concept of scarcity. It is a 

reasonable expectation that, if a shortage existed and 

exports were curtailed, domestic consumption would have 

increased to reflect availability where previously there had 

been no supply. No such result is indicated by the mills 

themselves.

Moreover, the absurdity of the conclusion that 

supply is short is never better demonstrated than in the 

sane paper which shows that in these three years alone, the 

ferrous scrap industry actually produced 10 million more 

tons (4.0 million more in 1969, 3.3 million more in 1970, 

and 2.6 million more in 1972) than would have been purchased 

by the mills with the trigger mechanism fully operative. 

Since the material was produced, clearly there was no shortage.

Why, then, the request for this legislation? In 

simplest terms, the trigger concept envisioned in S. 2119 

is a subterfuge   it is price-control legislation; self- 

serving legislation by one industry that is asking the Fed 

eral Government to protect it from the fallacy of its own 

ways. S. 2119 is special-purpose legislation of the worst 

magnitude since it would frustrate one industry that did not 

create the current situation facing the domestic mills and
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foundries   a problem of price, not supply   to relieve 

the other industry which created (and will rreate again) 

the problems of current concern. In fact, tuese consumers 

are already engaging in the very same tactics that created 

the situation to begin with and from which they now are 

asking governmental relief.

If the mills do not intend to purchase more than 

they did without the export restrictions, there cannot have 

been a shortage. That is a reasonable, and the only logical, 

conclusion. The answer then is that the mills want the 

knowledge that millions of tons of scrap iron will be avail 

able without a viable market. The presence of that huge sup 

ply overhanging the market, can only have one effect   a sharp 

decline in price.

Other evidence of the lack of a scrap shortage 

exists. The Environmental Protection Agency, in conjunction 

with the Scrap Metal Research and Education Foundation, spon 

sored a study of iron and steel scrap problems. The research, 

conducted by Battelle Memorial Institute, Columbus Labora 

tories, developed two important conclusions:

(a) Obsolete scrap in inventory as of 1969 
totalled 750 million tons;

(b) Only about 60 per cent of the new annual 
supply of obsolete metallics is recycled.

Both of these conclusions merit serious consideration by 

this Committee.
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First the available mitallics in 1969 clearly 

indicate that there is no shortage of ferrous units. In 

fact, if no new scrap iron were added to the cycle yearly, 

the available and existing inventory would meet the needs 

of the steel and foundry industries   both foreign and 

domestic   for approximately 15 years even at today's 

levels of scrap consumptions.

When the net result of the 60% annual recycling 

rate is added to the 1969 inventory, the effect is to increase 

the available metallics by approximately 30 million tons 

annually, thus increasing the available metallics to levels 

far in excess of 750 million tons.

It should also be stressed that the 750 million 

tons are only those units of iron which are obsolete   none 

of this material includes the iron and steel products still 

in use in the form of buildings, railroad tracks, cars and 

trucks, etc. If the available metallics in the form of 

usable iron and steel is added to the obsolete inventory, 

the total available for eventual recycling amounts to an 

almost astronomical 2.1 billion net tons.

To avoid any possible misinterpretation of the
%

Battelle conclusions, I have attached as Exhibit -1 the 

summary pages of the calculations which clearly indicate 

the vast reservoir of iron and steel scrap now available. 

This sophisticated analysis effectively destroys any notion 

that scrap iron might-*be in short supply.



99

C. Buying Practices of Mills and Foundries

The volatility of the ferrous scrap market rests 

*ith the purchasing practices of the steel mills and foun 

dries. These buyers fail to follow the basic purchasing 

policies which characterize the procurement of essential 

materials in virtually all other manufacturing industries. 

Inventory control practices which would minimize the nega 

tive impact of wide price fluctuations generally are not 

used.

The opportunities for informed buying to flatten 

the peaks and valleys abound for the scrap buyer. It was 

possible to buy more than the required scrap at the low price 

levels which existed during the doldrums of the past two years. 

Some mills did, thereby insulating themselves to varying 

degrees from the recent price movement. The fact that such 

buying could have relieved the problem for those mills indi 

cates that it is not the export of scrap that has caused the 

price rise, rather it is the buying practices of the majority 

of the domestic scrap purchasers.

Generally, the mills and foundries have not pur 

chased with any concept of need to preserve a viable supply 

system; rather, they buy to meet crises and as such have cre 

ated a crisis-controlled marketplace. They see no reason to 

buy when the price is low, ignoring entirely the value of adding



100

to inventory at low purchase price levels. The effect of 

this policy is to atrophy the scrap supply system to the 

extent that when the next boom in steel demand arises, the 

steel mills and foundries have very low inventory levels 

which necessitate fast and concentrated buying of scrap 

materials. This sudden burst of demand can have one effect   

an effect that all concerned recognize, namely, higher prices.

When, after long absences, virtually all the mills 

*nd foundries reenter the market at approximately the same 

time, at high volume levels, the immediate demand canno*. be 

instantaneously met by the then available supply. TLe supply 

exists, but it is not processed; in many cases, it is not 

normally movable. The processor must pay a realistic and 

economically feasible price to the collector of obsolete 

scrap to encourage his participation in the scrap cycle.

In basic terms, when steel demand rises with the 

resultant increase in scrap demand, those firms and individuals 

who had been hauling farm products or other merchandise can 

be induced to collect junk autos and other metallic discards 

only if the price is higher than would have prevailed had 

the supply system been functioning properly. The firm or 

individual must be convinced to shift from other ventures to 

scrap iron collection. They do so, realizing that the scrap 

market will not continue to provide a reasonable living since 

scrap demand will soon be met and prices will fall. The 

scrap processor must pay more; the steel mill must pay more.
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The problem is not exports or actions by the processors, 

the problem is the buying practices of the consumers.

Moreover, the commitment to flattening out the 

peaks and valleys of scrap buying practices does not envision 

necessarily a huge financial burden. To the extent that 

any mill or foundry would hold open and exercise the option 

of adding to inventory when prices are low and reducing 

purchases when prices rise, there is a necessary commitment 

">f dollars, though such a posture is rewardable with large 

returns to scale. In those instances where funds are not 

readily available or where the funds have a higher potential 

in other investment alternatives, stability in the market 

place can likewise be attained through use of longer-term 

buying arrangements than the 30-day contracts now utilized.
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D. Situation of Foundries

Much attention has been paid to the alleged plight 

of the foundries in this nation, with some extreme news 

items noting the perilous condition facing certain publicity- 

oriented foundries. In some instances the situation,Appears 

to threaten the very existence of these firms. In the main, 

the claims are either overstatements or false; in no case 

of which we are aware was a shortage of scrap proven.

Founders who have complained are generally very 

small firms. They have developed a pattern of single or dual 

source buying with no concept of the "market" and no concern 

wit*' availability. Thus, in the case of one foundry, which 

had been buying a particular grade of scrap for years, the 

absence of supply from its long-standing source led to a 

formal complaint to the Government. It was quickly established 

that the supplier to that foundry was a steel mill   not a 

scrap processor   and the mill found it more advantageous 

to use the material itself. A non-customer of the scrap iron 

industry then complained that scrap iron exports should be 

controlled because he could no longer buy scrap iron from an 

industry with which he never did business anyhow.

A second case concerns a grade of foundry scrap

iron that was the by-product of another steelmaking process.
ji 

Such by-products no longer exist at that source, with the

result that again a complaint urging scrap iron export 

restrictions was lodged. The grade in question is not exported 

so that a total embargo will be of no use to that foundry.
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In a third case, the foundry required a most 

unusual, most demanding, and most ccstly grade of scrap 

material which, in many cases, was not accepted by the foundry 

after it had been prepared and shipped with the added freight 

cost now part of the delivered price. A rejection by a 

mill or foundry provides the scrap shipper with two options   

take the material back and bear a second freight charge or 

negotiate to sell the material at a lower price. In either 

case, the scrap shipper loses. Shipments are mada under 

these conditions only so many times before the customer is 

no longer desirable. That was the reputation of this one 

foundry which also complained because allegedly no one would 

produce to its specification. The material thus was allegedly 

unavailable. In fact, it was offered the material it wanted 

at a price $3 under the sellers freeze price, but only if 

it would inspect and accept the material at the shippers' yard. 

The offer was never accepted.

Another foundry quadrupled its demand of a particular 

scrap grade and when the jjcrap processor was only able to 

double its output virtually overnight to meet the.- new level 

of demand, the foundry complained to the Government, even 

though pig iron was readily available for it to melt into 

the identical product. It refused the pig iron suggestion 

choosing instead to complain to the Federal Government because 

pig iron was "too expensive".
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Finally, special mention must be made of the cast 

iron and soil pipe foundries. Here the problem is somewhat 

different. There is simply a shortage of cast iron scrap. 

The reason is obvious   how many persons have cast iron radiators 

or cast iron bathtubs in their homes or cast iron pipes for 

their plumbing? There is obviously very little cast iron 

scrap to be recycled. Thus, many progressive foundries are 

converting their charges from cast iron scrap to steel scrap 

and are producing the same products with the same quality. 

Obviously. Congress does not expect the scrap industry to 

create scrap case iron   nor should this Congress condemn 

the scrap industry for being unable to provide one particular 

grade of scrap iron when countless other substitute grades 

are available. The Congress cannot permit a technologically 

inefficient "tail to wag the dog," Moreover, cast iron scrap 

is not exported in any significant amount,so the impact of 

controls on this grade would be minimal, if at all recognizable.

If foundries are in trouble it is not because of 

the price of scrap iron. The foundry industry is suffering 

from costly expenditures required to add air pollution control 

equipment, and many foundries are no longer functioning because 

the cost was something they could not bear. Other crippling 

factors are the escalation costs of coking coal and the true 

shortage of ferrous silicon, both of which have experienced 

escalating prices reflecting conditions of scarcity with the 

resultant inflationary impacts. Yet no hue and cry is raised 

about these products or their price or supply status.



105

E. Japanese Purchasers and Foreign Controls on Ferrous Scrap Exports'—————————

There are broadly-based misconceptions that only 

the United States permits the exportation of ferrous scrap 

and that the Japanese buy all of their scrap iron needs from 

the United States. Both of these concepts are incorrect.

First, Japan imports from many countries in the 

world. For example, during the first five months of 1973, 

the Japanese imported scrap iron from Australia, the Soviet 

Union, . Canada and India to name but a few other nations 

exporting to the Orient. Admittedly, the tonnage is signifi 

cantly higher from the United States than it is from the other 

nations, but review of the American location of scrap available 

for sale would indicate that this would be an expected result. 

Since the West Coast has far more scrap generated and avail 

able than can possibly be used domestically, exports to Japan 

are a natural consequence.

o^cond, the Institute has been able to develop a 

partial list of other exporting countries in the world, in 

addition to the United States, to meet the often stated 

incorrect allegation that only the U.S. permits scrap iron 

exports.

Included on the list of countries exporting ferrous 

scrap are West Germany, France, Italy, Holland, Belgium, 

Luxembourg, Ireland, Norway, Austria, Finland, Portugal, Sweden,
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Iceland, Australia, Rumania, Yugoslavia, East Germany, 

Tunisia, Liberia, French Equatorial Africa, Canada and other 

nations, including many in South America.

Moreover, none of these tonnages is minimal, 

especially in relationship to the volume of scrap iron 

retained domestically in the nation for its internal use. 

Thus, the arguments about the uniqueness of American scrap 

iron exports is nothing but an illusion; American scrap 

iron competes throughout the world with scrap iron generated 

and sold, with the blessing of the national governments 

involved, in those foreign markets where iron units are 

desired.
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F. Profitability of the Steel Industry

In light of the allegation that scrap prices are 

"critical inputs" to the steelmaking process, it is worthy 

of inquiry to establish what happens to steel profits when 

scrap prices are high. If the steel astry's premise is 

correct, steel profits should fall when scrap prices are 

high and should rise when scrap prices are low.

The facts of profitability are the exact opposite. 

When scrap iron prices move upward, steel industry profits 

move upward also, and when scrap prices fall, steel industry 

profits also fall. High scrap iron prices parallel high 

steel industry profits   and this result is a reasonable 

expectation, not a coincidence.

Since the step"1, industry is one based on capital 

investment, when such capital is less than efficiently utilized, 

profits do not exist or they mount slowly. However, when 

operating levels approach peak efficiency, profits mount 

rapidly. Thus, rather than forecasting poor financial 

results, high scrap iron prices foretell significant improve 

ment of steel industry finances since high scrap prices mean 

high steel demand, higher production levels, more efficient 

operating practice and more net income.

In fact, in the two years recording the highest 

scrap iron prices in recent history   1956 and 1957   steel 

industry profits were at record levels. The evidence clearly
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supports the fact that high scrap prices are symptomatic 

of excellent financial naws. To escalate further these 

profits to even higher levels by artificially lowering the 

prices of the scrap iron, clearly is not justified.

The indications are that 1973 will follow past 

trends. While the steel industry implores the Congress to 

legislate a sharp decrease in scrap iron prices because of 

the alleged effect these prices have on their financial 

ability to survive, that very same industry has reported 

a 78.6 per cent increase in net income during the first 

quarter of 1973, the second highest percentage improvement 

in profits of all industries reporting in a survey printed 

in the Wall Street Journal.(Exhibit 5).

Steel mills are reporting record first quarter 

profits in light of high scrap iron prices, as is expected. 

Moreover, those mills using only scrap iron as the metallic 

charge, are reporting major advances in their profit picture 

again fully in conformity with expectations.

While on the subject of profitability, it is also 

necessary to stress the influence of cost escalations facing 

all American industries. Everyone's cost of doing business 

in the United States has increased. However, the steel industry 

presents this case as if it were the only industry faced with 

increasing costs for labor, machinery and equipment, money, etc. 

The economy provides no insulation for the scrap processing
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industry from these same forces. And, the price of scrap 

is only approximately what it was in 1956. Certainly, 

labor, equipment, money and the like are more expensive 

for everyone today than in 1956. During the 17 intervening 

years, this fact of business life was of no concern to 

the steel industry, which saw its prices continue to rise 

while scrap prices hit lows of $25 per ton and less.

The scrap processing industry is capital intensive. 

The equipment which takes old automobiles and reduces them to 

grades of scrap is huge   both in size and in cost relative 

to the size of the individual business firms. Certainly the 

decision to invest $1 to $4 million in an automobile shredder 

to increase scrap production is as critical to the scrap 

processor as the decision to invest $150 million in new 

melting capacity is to a steel mill, when considering 

the relative economic base of each firm.

In short, the steel industry allegation that scrap 

prices must be lower because the steel industry is faced 

with higher costs of doing business is absurd. The scrap 

industry also is faced with higher costs of doing business 

and should not be expected to subsidize the steel industry 

with scrap prices below the levels of 17 years ago.

99-713 O - 73 - 8



no
III. DETRIMENTAL EFFECTS OF S. 2119

A. Effects on the Domestic Economy

As Mr. Boggs will explain in more detail later, 

ISIS has calculated that if this proposal had been in effect 

since 1969, it would have reduced the gross sales of the 

scrap processing industry by $750,000,000 to $1,000,000,000 

between 1969 and the present. This staggering loss of busi 

ness obviously would be the difference between profitability 

and loss for numerous operators. It likewise would affect 

the profitability of the nation's railroads and port facili 

ties and would lead to significant reductions in jobs in the 

scrap processing and supporting industries.

All of these sacrifices are demanded by the ferrous 

scrap consuming industry solely so that it can increase its 

control over scrap price and increase unreasonably its escala- 

tory profits. Any unbiased balancing of equities in this 

situation must result in a determination that the controls 

sought are totally unwarranted.
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B. Failure to Comprehend Regional Differences

S. 2119 fails entirely to appreciate the varying 

sources of metallic solid waste. Scrap iron is not gener 

ated uniformly throughout the country; it does not occur 

where scrap consumers would like it to be. Rather, scrap 

iron results wherever people work, play and live. Because 

of domestic freight' rates, it generally must be processed 

at or near the place where it is found.

Thus, the bill does not recognize that millions of 

tons of solid metallic waste are lying on the West Coast and 

in New England (which are both experiencing sharp decreases 

in volumes of locally.produced steel) for which there is no 

conceivable American demand. The imposition of export con 

trols on such material which cannot be used domestically 

means only one thing  those solid wastes will accumulate.

On the West Coast, 2-1/2 to 3 tines the annual 

POSSIBLE consumption of scrap iron is generated. This scrap 

has no alternative destinations within the United States, 

since freight rates preclude movement of thv scrap across 

the Rocky Mountains. The populated areas in the West would 

be inundated by mountains of junk automobiles, old refriger 

ators, and demolition materials that will rust and generate 

hygienic problems solely because S. 2119 prevents their expor 

tation. (In fact, significant volumes of home scrap are 

exported by the mills in the area to this very day.) How
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such an embargo assists the domestic mills and foundries 

one iota is nowhere explained in the bill.

The same is true for New England, Southern Florida, 

and many Gulf Coast cities, where the accumulations of solid 

waste soon would be the major problem in geographic areas 

which today rely almost exclusively on export markets to 

clear the countryside and city streets of the vast annual 

accumulations of ferrous waste. Again the bill is silent 

on the benefit to such communities of S. 2119. Certainly 

nothing will be gained by the nation as a whole or by these 

local areas when presently recycling raetallics are precluded 

from the only viable market option available. For this rea 

son alone, S. 2119 is confiscatory. Scrap processors will 

be deprived unreasonably of their only market, while no use 

ful public purpose will result from this cavalier action.
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C. International Trade and Monetary Effects

Export sales of iron and steel scrap during the past 

20 years have ranged from a low of 0.4% (1953-54) of total 

scrap consumed domestically to a high of 14.7% in 1961. 

(Exhibit 6.) The numbers indicate clearly that scrap iron 

exports are NOT the determinative factor in the total scrap 

iron market. In fact, exports are far less significant with 

respect to total domestic consumption of scrap iron than 

they are in the case of a truly short commodity   coal. 

Moreover, the Japanese also were -*nd are the major factor in 

the purchase of export coal from this nation, but never is 

there any indication of the need for a coal embargo. No 

trigger bills are advocated to limit foreign purchase of coal.

The U. S. Government has been strongly advocating 

increasing world trade by American firms because of the over 

all impact which this has on the American economy. Yet, such 

unilateral actions as envisioned in S. 2119 could create ser 

ious international tensions with .long-range detrimental impli 

cations. The damage to future scrap sales in the foreign area 

is so significant as to provide yet another basis for the 

defeat of S. 2119.

Export sales of scrap iron contribute positively to 

the U.S. balance-of-trade position by an amount in excess of 

$50O million annually. Imports of iron ore account for approx 

imately the same sum as a negative drain on the U.S. balance
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of payments. It would seem that an industry which finds it 

necessary to import iron units while undertaking policies 

that force the exjiort of other iron units does not need 

export controls to solve its problems. Why doesn't the 

steel and foundry industry agree to limit or ban imports of 

iron ore until it consumes the available iron units in the 

form of scrap iron? Why isn't the trigger concept tied to 

a procedure which would require the domestic purchase of 

available scrap iron before any import of iron ore is under 

taken? Why doesn't the steel and foundry industry employ 

its huge purchasing power in the interests of helping the 

United States to produce a favorable balance of payments 

rather than fostering an unfavorable one?
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D. Environmental Impact

No one can dispute that environmental considera 

tions dictate a reduction in demand for irreplaceable natu 

ral resources such as iron ore, and the encouragement of as 

much recycling as possible. Every pound of scrap iron that 

can be collected, processed, shipped and remelted should be 

viewed as a positive contribution to the environment and 

the economy. . World demand for steel has created a correspond 

ing demand for ferrous scrap. Without this strong demand, the 

metallies now being melted by scrap consumers would contribute 

to the metallic solid waste problem. As a result, record 

levels of obsolescence grades of scrap are moving to process 

ing plants from the countryside and remote areas of the nation.

The ability of this type of material to move is 

directly related to the price of prepared scrap. Abandoned 

and obsolete automobiles are being transported from fields 

and automobile graveyards because there is a demand for scrap. 

Farm implements left to rust are being collected and brought 

to market.

Since the early 1950's,the amount of ferrous scrap 

recycled as a percentage of scrap generated has declined. This 

year offers the potential for a change in that disappointing 

downward trend. The scrap industry's consumers in the U.S. 

and abroad want scrap. And, accordingly, the consuming indus 

tries, the scrap processing industry and the Federal Government
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have the opportunity to witness and participate in envir 

onmental economics by allowing tbis total world demand for 

ferrous scrap to continue being met, the backlog of ferrous 

scrap will continue to move into the scrap cycle, lessening 

already overburdened solid waste pressures. To initiate 

artificial market controls would be an unfair, unwarranted 

and unjust blow to the nation's efforts to combat land pol 

lution.

Iron and steel scrap is forced to compete in a 

market which allows discrimination against secondary mater 

ials. Discriminatory freight rates and tax policies pro 

vide a definite competitive edge to virgin materials used 

in the iron and steel making process. The impact of these 

negative artificial factors on the environment have been 

well-documented before this Congress and other departments, 

agencies and commissions of the Federal Government.

Although the Senate and House have received legis 

lative proposals to end these discriminatory policies and 

have held public hearings on their merits, no Congressional 

action to eliminate the discrimination has occurred to date, 

although some relief may arise during this Congress.

It is ironic that while we strive to see these 

discriminatory policies nullified legislatively, we are 

here today in an effort to prevent yet another discrimina 

tory policy   a limitation of markets. What is sought is



117

legislation to limit the growth of the scrap processing 

Industry. Both the economy and the environment are bene- 

fitticg by the accelerated movement of ferrous scrap; both 

will suffer if that movement is reduced by still another 

Federal obstacle.

The effect on the quality of our environment 

would be one of continued deterioration. It would seem that 

before this Congress undertakes action with such potentially 

damaging environmental consequences, it should engage in the 

same type of environmental impact analysis as the 91st Con 

gress wisely provided for in the National Environmental 

Policy Act of 1969 with respect to executive branch 

actions.

Among other things, such a study would indicate 

that this proposal, which establishes a growth limitation 

on the scrap processing industry, would increase dependence 

on virgin materials in steelmaking. Both the Environmental 

Protection Agency and The National Commission on Materials 

Policy have reported the significant energy savings realized 

by making new steel from scrap rather than virgin materials. 

EPA further documented other environmental savings realized 

by making steel from scrap. (See Exhibit 7)

Environmental economics dictate that rather than 

further impede this nation's ability to recycle its waste



e
v
e
r
y
 
e
f
f
o
r
t
 
b
e
 
m
a
d
e
 
at
 
l
e
a
s
t
 
to

 
a
l
l
o
w
 
t
h
e
s
e
 
m
a
n
-
m
a
d
e
 

r
e
s
o
u
r
c
e
s
 
to
 
c
o
m
p
e
t
e
 
e
q
u
i
t
a
b
l
y
 
w
i
t
h
 
v
i
r
g
i
n
 
m
a
t
e
r
i
a
l
s
 
in

 
>_

,
H-

>

a 
f
r
e
e
 
m
a
r
k
e
t
.

T
o
 
a
d
d
 
a 

n
e
w
 
m
a
r
k
e
t
 
d
i
s
c
r
i
m
i
n
a
t
i
o
n
 
to
 
f
r
e
i
g
h
t
 

r
a
t
e
 
a
n
d
 
t
a
x
 
p
o
l
i
c
y
 
d
i
s
c
r
i
m
i
n
a
t
i
o
n
 
is
 
t
o
t
a
l
l
y
 
u
n
j
u
s
t
i
f
i
e
d
.

J
u
l
y
 
17
, 

1
9
7
3



119

STATEMENT OF THOMAS HALE BOGGS, JR., COUNSEL,
INSTITUTE OF SCRAP IRON AND STEEL, INC.
BEFORE THE SENATE BANKING, HOUSING

AND URBAN AFFAIRS COMMITTEE ON 
SCRAP IRON AND STEEL EXPORT CONTROLS

This memorandum discusses some of the legal impli 

cations of the trigger mechanism contained in S.2119 which 

is designed to control the exports of scrap iron and steel. 

In summary, the thesis of this memorandum is: (1) that this 

legislative proposal is unwarranted because existing law 

adequately deals with any conceivable demand or supply prob 

lem; (2) that the proposal is too complex and unclear for 

Congressional sanction and provides too many opportunities 

for manipulation; and finally, (3) that the legislative 

effort culminating in this proposal raises serious antitrust 

questions. For these reasons, S.2119 does not merit the 

approval of this Committee and should not be reported to 

the Senate. If this special interest legislation neverthe 

less is adopted, the Congress should require that the price 

of finished steel be reduced by the total reduction in scrap 

cost achieved by these export controls. Additionally, import 

restrictions on foreign ore to the United States also may 

be appropriate to stabilize demand for scrap iron and steel.
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I. PRESENT LAW 18 ADEQUATE

Ample authority presently is vested in the Secre 

tary of Connerce to regulate exports under the Export Adminis 

tration Act of 1969. Under this legislation, export controls 

may be imposed by the Secretary of Commerce for any of the 

following reasons:

A. to protect the domestic economy from the 
excessive drain of scarce materials and to 
reduce the inflationary impact of abnormal 
foreign demand;

B. to further the foreign policy of the United 
States and to aid in fulfilling its inter 
national responsibilities; and

C. to exercise the necessary vigilance over
exports from the standpoint of their signi 
ficance to the national security of the 
United States.

For purposes r l this hearing, the only one of these 

criteria which is conceivably relevant is the imposition of 

controls to reduce the inflationary impact of abnormal foreign 

demand. None of the other grounds for controls exist at the 

present time. Specifically, it can easily be shown that no 

scarcity of supply exists. Steel mills and foundries have been 

able to obtain all oi the ferrous scrap which they desire. 

Demand has not even begun to tax processing capacity of the 

scrap processing industry, as proven by the fact that the 

industry generally still is working a 5-day, single-shift week, 

despite the purported scarcity alleged by those interests
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seeking these special controls. The Battel] i Memorial Insti 

tute study discussed by prior ISIS witnesses estimated that 

in 1969 sufficient scrap then was available to meet all 

domestic and export demand for the next 15 years at current 

rates of demand without even considering the new scrap avail 

able each year. There, thus, is no scarcity requiring special 

legislation in the national interest and, even if such 

scarcity existed, any necessary controls already are authorized 

under the Export Administration Act.

As noted above, the only possible basis for export 

controls at the present time is the existence of abnormal 

foreign demand causing a serious inflationary impact. The 

Department of Commerce utilized this provision on July 2,1973, 

to impose licensing and exoort controls (a) to prohibit new 

export orders in excess of 500 tons after July 2, 1973, and 

(b) to regulate and possibly to prohibit exports under orders 

existing on this date. Ferrous scrap processors now face an 

almost total embargo on new orders. Present law, in view of 

ISIS, thus, already has dealt severely and unfairly with scrap 

processors. Without conceding that the embargo was justified, 

it clearly demonstrates that adequate administrative authority 

now exists under the Export Administration Act to deal with 

the problem of abnormal foreign demand for ferrous scrap. No 

demonstrated need for S.2119 exists and the bill should be 

allowed to die by this Committee.
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II. OPERATION OF EXPORT CONTROL MECHANISM

A. Description of Controls

The trigger mechanism is complex and is not 

adequately set forth in S.2119. It apparently would work 

as follows:

(1) As soon as total domestic receipts and export 

for any calendar quarter exceed 11.5 million net tons of 

scrap, the export limitation provisions of the bill become 

operative and the Secretary of Commerce is required within 

two months of the end of this quarter to impose export con 

trols for a period of six-months. Total exports for this 

six-month period are not to exceed one-quarter of the pre 

ceding five-year annual average. It should be noted that 

even though exports during this preceding five-year period 

were considered reasonable, the trigger mechanism cuts the 

volume of these exports in ha]f for the period of control.

One example of the confusing nature of this bill 

is that it is not clear how the five-year average is to be 

computed. If controls were to commence September 1, 1973, for 

example, would the five-year period be September 1, 1968 to 

August 31, 1973, or would it be some other period?

(2) Once export controls have been imposed, the 

Secretary of Commerce apparently is required at the end of 

each month that the controls are in effect to establish total
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domestic receipts and exports for the preceding three months, 

although the first such determination is not required until 

four and one-half months after the imposition of controls. 

Once again the legislative proposal is unclear as to the 

period for which computations are to be made. If controls 

are imposed September 1, 1973, the first such determination 

is not required until January 15, 1974. The statute is 

unclear as to which three months are to be included in this 

determination.

If a determination is made during the period of 

controls that domestic receipts and exports for a three- 

month period computed pursuant to the preceding paragraph 

again exceeded 11.5 million, a total embargo on exports for 

a period of three months must be imposed. This embargo may 

be extended for succeeding one-month periods if domestic 

receipts and exports (prior to the embargo) continue to 

exceed 11.5 million net tons for the three-month period 

under consideration.

(3) The bill also provides that controls may be 

lifted if "during the calendar quarter" occuring during the 

six-month control period domestic receipts and exports did 

not sxceed 11 million net tons. This bill does not take 

into consideration that in some six-month periods two calendar 

quarters will arise. In addition, the bill does not indicate
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what is to happen upon termination of a total embargo. Are 

exports to be unrestricted at this point?

In summary, because of its complex and confusing 

nature, S.2119 is unsatisfactory from a technical viewpoint, 

thus adding further weight to the numerous and serious policy 

objections to this proposal.

B. Historical Perspective on Operation of Trigger 
Mechanism

In order that this Committee may understand the 

devastating and Draconian effect which this bill would have 

on the scrap processing industry, a review of the scrap market 

from September 1, 1969, until the present has been made, 

based on the assumption that this bill had been enacted on 

January 1, 1969. These calculations cannot be completely 

accurate since it is impossible to estimate what export 

demand would have been in periods after controls would have 

been removed.

If this legislation had been in effect in 1969, 

exports and domestic receipts in the second quarter of 1969, 

would have triggered controls commencing September 1, 1969, 

and would have continued through February 28, 1970. No total 

embargo would have resulted during this period. Exports would 

have been limited to 1,705,000 net tons in the control period 

(1/4 of the five-year average September 1, 1964 to August 31, 

1969). Actual exports in this six-month period were 4,933,000.
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Under this legislation, 3,228,000 less tons of scrap would 

have been processed by the scrap industry since demand for 

scrap would have been reduced by this amount.

Controls would have been triggered again in the 

second quarter of 1970 and would have commenced September 1, 

1970, continuing through February 28, 1971. Again, no total 

embargo would have resulted. During this six month period, 

1,618,000 net tons would have been exported, compared with 

the 4.117,000 tons actually exported. This legislation thus 

would have resulted in a decrease in total U.S. scrap produc 

tion by two and one-half million net tons during this period.

The second quarter of 1972 once again would have 

triggered controls, which would have commenced on September 1, 

1972, and would have continued for a period of nine months 

until May 1, 1973, when a total embargo would have been 

instituted. This embargo would extend, at a minimum, until 

September 30, 1973. During the nine-month period, September 1, 

197a to April 30, 1973, the proposed controls would have 

resulted in exports of 1,638,000 net tons compared with 6,218,000 

net tons actually shipped, a reduction of 4,580,000 net tons.

The Department of Commerce has estimated a total 

export of 3,381,000 during the period May 1, 1973 through 

September 31, 1973. These exports would have been prohibited 

totally by the embargo under §207(e) of S.2119.

99-713 0-73-1
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Thus, if this bill had been law during the past 

four years, it would have reduced total U.S. scrap processing 

by approximately 14 million net tons. This is a loss of 

between $700-million and $l-billion.

III. ANTITRUST IMPLICATIONS

i

The fundamental issue before the Committee appears 

to be whether Congress should enact special legislation which 

will benefit an industry whose member firms are large, power 

ful corporations and which will clearly harm an industry com 

posed of small, and in many instances, family firms. In our 

estimation, serious antitrust questions surround not only the 

merits of the proposed legislation but the means and methods 

used by the small group of firms sponsoring the proposal.

The proposal stems from efforts by a small segment 

of the steel industry to set prices by securing legislation 

to limit demand for ferrous scrap. As this Committee is well 

aware, an agreement or conspiracy among competitors to limit 

demand is a per se violation of the antitrust laws. We 

recognize that certain joint industry undertakings have been 

held not to violate the antitrust laws under the so-called 

Noerr-Penn ington doctrine. However, we submit that the 

actions in question by a small group of firms are clearly 

outside of the scope of that antitrust exemption. Accordingly,
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we believe the Committee should at a very minimum obtain 

the views of the Federal Trade Commission and the Antitrust 

Division of the Department of Justice as to the legality 

of this situation under the antitrust laws.

In addition to the fact that the efforts to 

secure this legislation raise substantial antitrust issues, 

the trigger mechanism itself presents clear opportunities 

for abuse. The danger of collusion among U.S. purchasers 

to trigger export controls is great where an inflexible 

trigger figure can be easily manipulated. Concerted buying 

practices by a segment of scrap consumers when exports and 

domestic receipts approach the trigger figure easily could 

lead to the imposition of controls or a total embargo.

IV. TYING SCRAP EXPORT REDUCTIONS TO FINISHED STEEL PRICE 
REDUCTIONS

If, despite the numerous objections to S.2119 

raised by ISIS, this special interest legislation neverthe 

less is adopted, at a minimum, this Committee should insure 

that the enormous sacrifice imposed on the scrap processing 

industry enure to the benefit of the American public in the 

form of reduced prices for finished steel and is not merely 

siphoned off by the steel industry in the form of increased 

profits.
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Tilt8 could be accomplished by adding a new section 

to 3.2119 requiring that upon the imposition of export controls 

and for a three-month period after termination of these con 

trols, any reduction in scrap price from the average scrap 

price in effect during the period upon which controls were 

triggered must result in a dollar-for-dollar reduction in the 

price of finished steel.

Because of the suddenness of the Committee's 

hearings on S.2119, time has not permitted the development 

of all technical details of this proposal. ISIS would be 

happy to work with the Committee staff to develop the necessary 

legislative .language.

V. REDUCTION IN ORE IMPORTS

Among the purported goals of S.2119 are the 

encouragement of scrap utilization because it insures the 

most efficient use of energy in steelmaking and the stabili 

zation of scrap iron prices. Carried to its logical conclu 

sion, attainment of these goals suggests that import controls 

be placed upon iron ore whenever total scrap domestic 

receipts and exports fall below a specific level, perhaps 

5 per cent below the scarcity level established in S.2119 

(H million net tons), an ore import licensing requirement 

automatically be instituted and if total receipts and exports
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continue to remain below this target level that a total 

embargo on ore imports be instituted.

Such a proposal is consistent with the purposes 

of S.2119. It would encourage increased recycling in the 

United States, and would offset to a very limited degree 

some of the devastating effects which S.2119 would have on 

the U.S. balance of payments position.

In summary, ISIS strongly recommends (1) that 

S.2119 be recognized for what it is   an attempt by a seg 

ment of the steel industry to control prices; (2) that 

this Committee not adopt this special interest legislation; 

and (3) that the Federal Trade Commission and Department 

of Justice be requested to inquire into the steel industry 

activity in developing this proposal. If this Committee, 

nevertheless, decides to proceed with S.2119, the two 

additional provisions suggested will at least serve to 

offset a small portion of the burden placed on the scrap 

processing industry and should be included in any legisla 

tion reported by this Committee.

July 17, 1973
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EXHIBIT 2
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EXHIBIT 4

Frished Steel HeavyMelting 
\fear Composite Price Scrap Price

P«rGro«Tbn (\bartyAwrage)

1952

%HeavyMeHiig 
ScrapPrice to 
FrisKd Steel Price

Souce: Iron Age
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EXHIBIT 5

TABLE IV-25. IRON AND STEEL IKVENTORY, 1969 
(million net tons)

Steel Shipncnts (1)

Foundry Shipments

Kit Exports (Inports)

Total Iron and Steel Supply

(4) 
Prompt Industrial Scrau x

Iron and Steel in Products

Kct Exports Fabricated Products

Domestic Consuuption--Iron and Steol In 
Products

(6) 
Nonrccovt-rable Losses

Potential Recovery

Obsolete Scr^p Withdrawals 

Inventory 

Inventory as of January 1, IS31

Net Inventory

Still in l'se (e)

Obsolete

1C81-1955

+2,202

+ 712

- 120

+2,794

- 332

+2,462

- _ n

+2.391

._'. 351

+2,040

- 608

+1,432

 f __ 60

k4H
956

537

1956-1969

1,113

223

(54)

1,390

2*3

1,147

__ ,40

1,107

166

941
i*

292 

649

649

1881-1969

3,315

935

__ 66

4,184

575

3,609

111

3,498

517

2,981

900

2,081

__ 60

2.141

1,391

750

Sources: Prc-lCSl, 1031-1355. A. survey nnci nnalysis of the supply and
nvnil^bility of obsolete; iron ,":id ctee.l scn:p. Colurbus, BaCtelle
ilonort.il Institute, Doc. 31, 1957.
195>C>"1 V, S9 " ?.attc-l l"-i"oluv.bus csi: ji-,ices based on

(1) ,MSI, An;-.uil Statistical lie-ports
(2) iiUiC'iu <jl C-;'.jys
(3) AISI, Ar.r.ual Statistical Reports
(4) 17.57. ;: Tot.il Iron .u-.J Steel Supply; steel generation ratio 

nt 2n, cactini-s at 0.5/.
(5) This nin.-.bcr is diitlcult to estimate, as trade statistics 

are b.TJi-U on doll;ir volimc. In recent years, the values 
have tended to o£fcer. each other; iiovcvor, even a substantial 
cscinvalp}' error will li.ivc little effect on the analysis

(6) .15 x Do.Mcstic Con:;i::iiJClon; the Enttelle study cited above 
catlin.itcil 157. of all potent tal obsolete scrap would be un- 
av/lit.lblc due to product size or usa.r.e; corrosion; abrasion, 
and process losses; ,inJ war and bh if. pin ft losses

(7) I'urchar.c-d scr.ip, i.e., nill receipts less shipments + export! 
- .95 I'ror.ipt Iiniu:.trv.il Scrap - acr.ip imports

(8) .65 (Nc-t Inventory, 12/J1/69); .ippioximatcly 20-year cycle

- 115 -
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EXHIBIT 5 Coat.

TAKLE IV-ZG. N1TW KI'iTLY IKON .V:0 !MT.i:i, .SC-.U1 PWTMTAl., 1970

Kite Cycle, Aver.i|,e 1)0'. ...•:; I ic Cousin-.jit ion, 
Calculations ye.ivs lor Yr.-trs nil I ion net tons

MEW SUPPLY = Iron and Steel Products Available, for the first time, 1970

I. Obsolescent Available
A. Steel !!ill Products

fror.i At'.r Leu 1 turc Markets
Automotive
Construct ion
Consi-i'C'r Durables

. Containers
Machinery
Kail Tranuport.it ion
All Other, exo.ludins

Imports

B. Iron and Steel Castings
Iron Gray and N;>.l loable Iron

Steel

Import (Kxport) 15
Balance

15
10
40
15

1
20
25
20

r.o

15
20

-20

1954-1956
1959-1961
19 ?",- 19 32
1954-1936
1969-1970
1949-1951
1V44-1946
1949-1951

1949-1951

195/t-t95(5
1949-1951

1949-1956

1.2
13.8
4.7
4.0
7.4
5.2
4.8

22.2

1.2

64.5

14.4
1.6

(0.1)
1 it Ci

C. Product yield from shipments = Sl'.cel Mill Products at 80 percent; 1'orrous 
Castings ^t .95 percent

D. Unrecovercible- !.os = .':> -- 15 percent
E. Calculated Obsolete Scrap Av.1 il ;,!n'.l ity (Steel Mill Products + Iron and 

Sterl Cnsciniis) (Yield from .Tn i;incntr>) ( recoverable) = 
[(64.5)(.SO) + 15. 0 (.'-% 5)] t-ojj = 56.7 million net tons

II. Prompt Industrial Scrap Availability
A. Steel Mill Products - 1970 l)oue::ui-: Consumption, 97.1 million net tons x

Scrap Generation, r!.-,l:io (.20) •- ; 9.4 a'.llion net tons 
B. Ferrous Castings ~ 19/0 l:onjttic Consir.-pLion, 16.3 nil I ion not tons X

Scrap Generation, J'atio (.0!j) -  .8 i. * 11 ion act tons 
C. Prompt Intlustri.il Ser.ip Availability = 19.4 +  .33 = 20.2 million t'.c.t tons

III. Total Scrap Availability, i.e., Now Supply = 56.7 + 20.2 - 76.9 niillion net tori

IV. Total Purchased Scrap (U~i:eipts-Ship:v"nts) + (Exports) " 4'i.5 millior. net tors

V. Available and Not Recycled  - 32.4 million net to'i:;, appro x 40 Percent of 
Available.

Source: Battelle-Colunbu.s Estimates.
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t
[IRIT 6

Wall Street
Journal 

May 1, 1973 
page 35

First-Quarter Profits of 655 
I Roue 27.8°'o Fro/;; Lcrd of Like '72 Period

The columns below show bv industries earnings reported for the first 
quarter of \'.'~i'.\ and tho-c fur the like- quarter of 1!)72, with percentage
Where individual company re-poms cover three-month poricJs other 
cndar quarters, the nearest cornp- rahle periods have been used

Kirsl Qu-,r. virst Quar. <r
1973 1072 ChnJi-e

11 Aircraft Makers ................. ...$ 9G.TO.nnO $ 70.r.fifi,000 + 37.7
14 Airlines ......................... -38,815,000 -34,GO!,000 ....
21 Ai-tf.s & Equipment .. ............. l,3Go,l(U,(Kil) l,010,S:>S.Or;j 4- 35.1

G Brondeastinc Companies ........... 3G CG.OOO 27,()lfl,C-,K) 4-33.2
21 Iluildin- Materials ................ 14U.7Ml.COJ 97,4.11,001* 4- '.0.6

13 Buihlir-.: Punches ............. 136,9',2.000 SS.Cm.OOO + 5U
11 Cement Companies .......... 9,r,S.OOO 8,748.000 .4-12.5

28 Chain Stores ,...............:. 179,1 W.OOO lG7.SaO.00 4- 6.S
12 Chain Grocers ................ 54.1^.00X1 bO.^S.OOO - 10.3
1C Druu- £ Variety ............... 125,0!3.n.'«) 107,:,01,COO 4- 1G.3

24 Chemicals .. .. ............... 5M,3S-VtK) 370.801,030 4- 3S.7
17 Department Stores ................. 4&1.G W.CM 422.212,000 4- 14.S
5 DiMille.rs .......................... 38,511,G,« 32.5W.OOO 4- 1S.3

18 DniKM.inufnt.-turers ............... 3J6,4ns.O;!0 ?,12.0!ri,()00 4-20.7
35 Electrical FtUiip-Kicctronics ...... 385,937,^,10 2t;2,hSl,000 +4V.O

17 Uroad-Linn Companies ........ X2.!LV,OOil 261,S,t',OfjO 4-22.0
IS Spoeir.l'v Companies ..........  3,01)1,000 -2.221,000 ......

f, Farm Equipment .................. «,.'»'ATO 24,()ii,flOO 4-101.4
32 Food Products ..................... 247,373.00!) 213.S2S.OUO + 15.7

b U.-iiicryl'rodurta .............. 21,S 1 v),000 2U.<.i( :(),('00 4- 5.9
5 r>.-,iryPiwi u c.i, ............... ss,r.'i:;,{,ii!) .«,r,i3,000 4- s.s

1C General Kood Products ........ 14n,r,!;,',f-'ifl ttJWM + 18.9
C Mrat 1'aeU-rs ................. 17,r;r;.C::0 13.7.VXOOO 4- 28.1

25 Mining & Mi.:aU ...,.: .......... 231,',-'-'I.('Oil 15fi.-'/:!',(iOO 4- 50.2
C Aluminum Companies ....'..... ao,2'.;''i,(;OJ 3S,(i32,fi'lO 4- 412.9

19 Copper A.-Oiher Metals ....... 175.77S.tiO') 117,8^1.1,00 +52.5
11 Office Kmjir-K-nt ........ ...... 4 !5,.')77,(i.::i 377.:'i;7.00!) + 1S.1

9 l',,bliOiin;;Coinranies ............. 25,210.'::!;) 17,:jH;.l;00 +-15.G
19 Pulp ft- I'::p?i- !-'.-o^\!Cts ............. 241.0VS.I" 1  !) I'jri.o'^I.Oi/O + 95.1

f, Tobr.ecos .......................... 12i,-117,f,fl 117,0.:!;!M + S.O
31 Toe,] = i Machinery ................. lPS,S-S.f:>0 S2,(O.^O +32.7

150 Other Ii-.durtrials . ................. I,'-";,!.' U.:;;l 9S'i.S,i:.!.0; i +22.7
Total .",>; Industrial Cos ............ S,:i75,:-sU'.'iJ fi,57S,-;:0.(ii!!i 4-39.4

G3 l'ti!;ti<-s . ................. .... 1,072,  !'.;;.(  il 9.Vi,:: ".0; '.l +12.1
ToU.lC-j Concerns ................ S.Stf.^i.itJ 7,G7l),SVl,OjO + 27,S
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STATEMENTS OF EDWAKD D. HEFFERNAN, DIRECTOR OF WASH- 
INGTON AFFAIBS, CAST IRON FIFE RESEARCH ASSOCIATIOH; 
PAUL B. AKIN, PRESIDENT, LACLEDE STEEL CORP.; JOHN J. 
SHEEHAN, LEGISLATIVE DIRECTOR, UNITED STEEL WORKERS; 
GAEL W. STUDENROTH, VICE PRESIDENT, INTERNATIONAL 
HOLDERS AND ALLIED WORKERS UNION; LANE M. CURRIE, 
PRESIDENT AND GENERAL MANAGER, MACAT7LA7 FOUNDRY 
CO.; AND DONALD H. WORKMAN, EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT. 
GRAY AND DUCTILE IRON FOUNDERS SOCIETY

Senator STEVENSON^ Gentlemen, it would be helpful to us and also 
the reporter if you would identify yourselves. We are running late. 
I will ask you to have the other witnesses, where possible, summa 
rize their statements. The full statements will be entered into the 
record (see p. 176).

Mr. Heffernan, why don't you proceed.
Mr. HEFFERNAN. Mr. Chairman, Senator Cranston.
If it please the chairman, my colleagues and I on the panel would 

like to submit full written statements and some supportive data to 
the subcommittee for the record.

Senator STEVEXSOX. Without objection, those statements will be 
entered into the record.

Mr. HEFFERNAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
In the interest of time, we would like to present a brief summary 

of our position in the form of a panel and then take whatever ques 
tions you might have at the conclusion of the panel. We will pro 
ceed, not reading from the full statements, we will submit those, and 
go on a somewhat informal discussion basis.

With me is Paul Akin, president of Laclede Steel Corp., and 
chairman of the ferrous scrap consumers committee, which is made 
up of five medium-sized steel corporations.

Next to Paul is Don Workman. He is the executive vice president 
of the Gray and Ductile Iron Founders Society. He also is repre 
senting the'Cast Metals Federation today.

We have another member of that federation in the audience today, 
Mr. Lane Currie. Lane is president and general manager of the H. 
C. Macaulay Foundry Co.. of Berkeley, Calif.

On my right is Carl Studenroth, vice president of the Interna 
tional Molders and Allied Workers Union, AFLf-CIO, from Lan 
caster, Pa.

And on his right is Jack Sheehan, legislative director, United 
Steel Workers.

I am Ed Heffernan. I represent the Cast Iron Pipe Research As 
sociation. I am also from Washington, D.C.

I would at this time like to mention, Mr. Chairman, that it was 
called to my attention that the American Iron and Steel Institute,
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and I understand Mr. James Collins, the executive vice president of 
the institute is here, and they would like leava to submit to this sub 
committee for the record some time in the immediate future, follow 
ing this hearing, a statement in support of S. 2119. Mr. Collins is ac 
companied by Ed Phifer of Lukens Steel, who is chairman of the 
subcommittee on scrap of the American Iron and Steel Institute.

Senator STEVEXSOX. Without objection, that statement will be en 
tered into the record.

Mr. HEFFERNAX. I would like to point out that our panel repre 
sents virtually all of the domestic users of ferrous s rap metal, in- 
  /iuding spokesmen for the great unions that represent nearly 1 
million employees in the steel and foundry industries.

I believe it is very significant, Mr. Chairman, that both manage 
ment and labor, both steel and iron foundry people, completely 
agree and share a common request today in asking you to favorably 
consider S. 2119.

I would also point out, with the excepti .1 of Mr. Akin, who is the 
chairman of the ferrous scrap consumers committee, all of the rest 
of the members of this panel are not members of that committee, 
yet, we certainly do advocate the passage of this bill.

To proceed, it is our intention in the time available to address 
ourselves to two essential underlying questions:

First, is the problem relating to ferrous scrap metal and exports, 
sufficiently great to require legislative activity:

Second, is the approach, S. 2119, a fair ana t-quitable solution for 
everyone, including scrap collectors, proce&ors, users, consumers, 
and ultimately, is it in the public interest?

Before I ask our panelists to develop the answers to these two 
basic questions, let me briefly describe the problem and our proposed 
solution.

Very simply, as the scrap institute itself has said, iron and steel 
scrap is sold in a market governed by supply and demand. Periodi 
cally, there are international steel shortages and we believe these are 
going to occur with increasing frequency during the balance of the 
YO's. We are in such a period right now. When such shortages occur, 
we find, of course, a high domestic demand for this basic raw mate 
rial, ferrous scrap metal.

This domestic demand, accompanied by a very high export- de 
mand, puts a crunch on what is available for this year. Hence, you 
find escalating prices, very high prices. As the crunch continues, you 
find a poorer quality of scrap available, and if the crunch continues 
long enough, you are going to find outages, not shortages. You are 
going to find shutdowns and you are going to find unemployment.

Finally, it ought to be understood and I want to emphasize this  
it should be understood that other industrialized nations do, indeed.
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impose strict controls when it appears that any kind of shortage may 
affect their needs.

Thus, in these periods of time there is no other market for sub 
stantial scrap besides the United States. Now I recognize there are 
instances when some scrap does flow. It flows in the Common Mar 
ket perhaps between France and West Germany, other members of 
the Common Market, It is \vr> difficult to make a flat statement 
that there is no export from another country, because if one cuts a 
water tank down somewhere and they happen to sell that, that is a 
scrap export. We are saying there are no other substantial scrap ex 
porters besides the United States, and consequently, our drain is 
magnified.

What is the answer? Congress has already determined that this 
country should protect the domestic economy from the excessive 
drain of scarce materials, and it ought to reduce the inflationary im 
pact of abnormal foreign demands. It created the Export Adminis 
tration Act in ii)69 to do just this. However, our experience under 
that act as regards scrap metal demonstrates the need for a more 
definitive control, to eliminate the kind of crisis condition which 
seems implicitly necessary before the administration will act and 
which makes any action they finally take more drastic and, in fact, 
more distasteful.

This bill, S. 2119, defines a critical shortage of iron and steel scrap 
and triggers mild restrictions on exports, only during those periods 
when a combination of high domestic and export demand for scrap 
reaches the critical shortage level. Its whole purpose is to dampen 
the export demand sufficiently to avoid crisis shortages and infla 
tionary prices in the domestic market, while at the same time it 
seeks to protect against the need to totally embargo exports.

We believe this approach is fair and reasonable, and will also end 
these recurring crises.

Finally, let me add that I find the various statements issued by 
our Government and the Japanese Government, both jointly and in 
dividually, over the last several months, confusing, to say the very 
least. I realize there isn't time right now to detail all of these an 
nouncements and their inconsistencies at this hearing, but I would 
like to enter into the record a statement with accompanying date 
which analyzes the various announcements and news releases and 
points out the contradictions. Perhaps during the question and an 
swer period, if there is time, we might wish to go into thij, Mr. 
Chairman.

I would like to introduce this into the record.
Senator STEVEXSOX. It will be entered into the record.
[The information follows. Some of the tables and charts sub 

mitted by Mr. Heffernan were already inserted in the record with the 
statement from Commerce Department.]
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JULY 17,1078.

INCONSISTENT DATA FBOM THE COST or Lmw- COUNCIL AND FROM THB 
DEPABTUERT OF COMMERCE REGARDING SCRAP IHON AICD STEEL BXFOBTS

In late May the auction prices for the prompt Industrial factory bundled 
made a sharp move upward and number one heavy melting steel scrap prices 
quickly followed. (See attached Metal Market graph). The May Increase of ap 
proximately four dollars per gross ton followed the April auction price In 
crease of over eight dollars per TOSS ton. The domestic scrap consumers had 
been urging the Secretary of O/mmerce from early in 1978 to Impose export 
restrictions tinder the Export Administration Act. Obviously, In light of the 
May auction, something had to be done.

On June 1, 1973 the Cost of Living Council and the U.S. Department of 
Commerce made a joint announcement. The news release stated how much 
scrap iron and steel the Japanese would purchase from the United States in 
1973 and in the first quarter of 1874.

On May 22nd Export Control Bulletin No. 84 was issued by the Department 
of Commerce. This bulletin required that all unfilled orders and new orders 
from scrap exports be reported to the Department of Commerce. Some felt 
that if export controls were ultimately instituted, export licenses would be 
prorated against reported orders. In short, Bulletin No. 84 might well be con 
sidered an incentive for exports to obtain quickly and to report as many ex 
port orders as possible.

On July 2, 1973, Secretary of Commerce Dent embargoed any new order* of 
600 tons or more for scrap iron and steel exports for 1973. He did nothing to 
restrict the export of scrap for the month of July and made no commitment 
for the months that follow. On July 2nd, he also released information on how 
many tons of scrap would be exported to Japan in the balance of the year. 
The Secretary's data on scrap exports was dated June 17th, just over two 
weeks after the Cost of Living Council's and the Department of Commerce's 
joint news release. Unfortunately, the data from the two releases is completely 
Incompatible. Tabularized, It is as follows:

1973 EXPORTS TO JAPAN 

[In millions of net tons]

CLCtnd Department of Commerce joint release of June 1,

Department of Commerce release of July 1, 1973 (data 
a* of June 17)...... ..............................

First 
half

12.58

3.26

Third 
quarter

1.18

2.062

Fourth 
quarter

0.77

1.195

Total 
for 1973

4. S3

'6.513

1 Although this figure was not given in the release, it can be calculated by subrtacting the third and fourth quarter 
iigures from the annual total.

> On the previous page of the same packet, the estimated exports for Japan in 1973 was not 6.513 million net tons, but 
6.9 million net tons. As a matter of fact, the graphs and tables of this report are quite contradictory.

In his prepared statement of July 2nd, (see p. 25 of this publication) Secretary 
Dent used the June 17th 0.513 million ton figure for 1973 exports to Japan, and 
announced that the Japanese Government had agreed to defer the receipt of one 
million tons of this until after the 1973 year-end. Seventeen days earlier, the 
Cost of Living Council and the Department of Commerce stated that the Japa 
nese had agreed to take no more than 4.53 million net tons in 1973.

These statements do not inspire confidence.
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[New* Release Economic Stabilisation Program] 

JAPANESE IMPOSTS OF FERBOUS SCRAP FBOM UNITED STATES To DECLINE

The Cost of Living Council and U.S. Department of Commerce Jointly an 
nounced today that they were informed through the Japanese Embassy that 
Japanese imports of ferrous scrap from the United States in the last six 
months of calendar year 1973 will be approximately 24 percent less than in the 
first six months. While continuing to express concern over recent price in 
creases in ferrous scrap, COLC and Commerce officials regard this action as a 
positive step in reducing the inflationary pressure coming from this sector of 
the economy. A major factor in the reduction in scrap imports is the increased 
availability of pig Iron in Japan resulting from the relighting of previously 
idle blast furnaces and the installation of new blast furnaces.

The same source also indicated that the Japanese had completed purchases 
for shipment through September of this year and were not purchasing at this 
time for delivery between October 1, 1973, and March 31, 1974. It was further 
stated that when buying is again started, an attempt will be made to spread 
purchases evenly throughout the six-month period.

Japanese imports of ferrous scrap from the United States are estimated by 
Japanese sources to be 1.18 million net tons in the third quarter of 1973, 0.77 
million tons in the fourth quarter and 0.63 million tons In the first quarter of 
1974. Total Japanese requirements for U.S. scrap in calendar year 1973 are es 
timated at 4.53 million net tons. In the first four months, U.S. exports to 
Japan were 1.9 million tons, 52 percent of total exports of 3.6 million tons.

The Washington Post carried a story datellned July 15 from Renter's News 
Service quoting the Japanese as agreeing "to reduce Its imports of American 
ferrous scrap by twenty-nine percent next month in a move designed to alle 
viate the world shortage of the metal." The U.S. government, according to the 
dispatch, "hailed the action and Issued a statement expressing appreciation to 
the Japanese government. It said the problem was a temporary one."

On July 2, 1973, Secretary of Commerce Dent embargoed any new orders for 
ferrous scrap metal for 1973 and made no commitment for any shipments after 
July, explaining the situation would be reviewed at the end of July. As we 
earlier pointed out, figures announced by the Japanese government on June 1st 
amounted to plans to import 4,530,000 tons.

[From the Washington Post, July 15, 1973] 

JAPAN TO CUT IMPORTS OF SCRAP FROM UNITED STATES

Japan yesterday agreed to reduce Its imports of American ferrous scrap by 
29 per cent next month In a move designed to alleviate the world shortage of 
the metal.

The U.S. government, concerned by the inflationary effect of the shortage on 
scrap metal prices, hailed the iCtion and issued a statement expressing appre 
ciation to the Japanese government. It said the problem was a temporary one.

The U.S. government early this month Introduced a licensing system for all 
exports of ferrous scrap.

[From the Evening Star and the Washington Dally News, July 16, 1073] 

JAPAN'S IMPORTS FROM UNITED STATES SOAR

TOKYO (UPI). Japan's imports from the United States licensed during the 
first half of this year totaled $5.047 billion, a 95.7 percent gain from the same 
period of last year, the ministry of International Trade and Industry has an 
nounced.

Industrial raw materials, fuels and foodstuffs all recorded more than 100 
percent gains in June over the same month of 1972, the ministry said.

Scrap iron and steel contracts jumped a whopping 1,000 percent in June over 
the corresponding month of 1972. The ministry blamed this on what is called 
an inevitable Import rush before Washington's recently announced export curbs 
take effect
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Mr. HEFFERNAN. I would like to turn to the panel now to develop 
in some detail the rationale behind S.2119, and explain the serious 
ness of our situation. I would like to begin with Mr. Paul Akin.

Mr. AKIN. I am Paul Akin, and if it would be all right, I will 
just speak extemporaneously and submit a written text.

Senator STEVENSON. You anticipated my prayers, too. Your state 
ment will be inserted in the record.

Mr. AKIN. My remarks this afternoon will be confined to these 
two major points.

First of all, does the ferrous scrap shortage problem warrant a 
specific legislation now ?

And, point 2, if legislation is needed, would S. 2119 solve the prob 
lem fairly to all concerned?

In regard to the first point, who is getting hurt and how badly? 
In short, the people who are getting hurt are a segment of the steel 
industry that relies solely on ferrous scrap as a raw material. These 
particular companies go from minimills. and there are about 40 of 
them that are very small scrap consumers that produce reinforcing 
bar and other rolled steel products; and they include the medium 
sized steel companies. The Ferrous Scrap Consumer's Committee, of 
which I am president, consists of five but there are other medium 
sized steel companies. It also includes some of the largest steel cor 
porations in this country. United States Steel Corp., at their Texas 
plant, is solely dependent upon scrap; Bethlehem Steel in California 
depends solely on scrap. They are-co-called cold metal shops.

The Inland Steel Corp. has many operations in Illinois that are 
solely dependent upon scrap. Armco has an operation in Kansas 
City that is solely dependent upon scrap, as is their Sand Spring 
operation in Oklahoma.

So you have, in essence, the cold metal shops that constitute approx 
imately 20 percent of the raw stoelmaking capacity of this Nation.

Earlier this afternoon, Mr. Berman presented a chart that was an 
excellent one to demonstrate the point that I would like to make. He 
showed how much steel prices have increased. It was the first chart, 
you will recall, that he had. It showed how much steel prices had in 
creased from the early fifties on through towards, I guess, 1972. I 
think that it is important to recognize that those steel prices are 
pretty well controlled, not by the 20 percent, but by the 70 percent 
who rely primarily on ore. So we must consider that the small steel 
companies cannot raise their prices higher than the large steel com 
panies, particularly in times of international steel shortages. In these 
times we can't control our customers and say, "You can't buy steel 
from the big companies, you have to buy it from us," because as 
soon as that shortage is over, they would say goodbye to us in a 
hurry. So even in times like this the cold metal shops cannot raise 
prices higher than those of the big steel corporations. So the small 
steel companies are the ones that are hurt quite badly at a time like 
this.

In regards to that steady price increase that they showed for the 
big steel corporations, the First National City Bank of New York 
puts out annually a statement of return on equity, and the ranking 
of the 41 major'industries in the United States. In the fifties, the
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steel industry was in about the middle of that ranking. For quite 
some time now, the steel industry has had the anchor position. They 
have been 41 out of 41 on return on equity. So that indicates that al 
though they did increase their prices during that entire period, they 
certainly did not get them up enough to cover the increased costs 
that were quite manifold in that whole period. That would" be utili 
ties, raw materials, labor, all of the rest.

That chart indicated also how the price of scrap moved around 
during that period. I might say that at the present time the price of 
scrap is quite high I did not see their chart. The chart I show here 
is one that is taken from the American Metal Market, and it is their 
No. 1 composite price from Pittsburgh, Chicago, and Philadelphia. 
We have superimposed on his 1971. This happens to be the very tail- 
end of the last shortage period. Now I think it would be worth 
while at this time to mention whenever we have an international 
Steel shortage, there is at the same time an international scrap short 
age. We had an international steel shortage in the years 1955, 1956, 
and 1957. All though the sixties we didn't have one, until we got to 
1969, towards the end of 1969. Then it started heating up quite a bit 
and really hit us quite hard in 1970.

Now, we are in another one. There is good evidence we will have a 
continuing number of international steel shortages during the seven 
ties. In the supplementary date that has been supplied to you, there 
is a treatise on this in a periodical called "Center Lines." Father 
Hogan, an economics professor from Fordham University, has 
treated that quite thoroughly. In 1971, the price moved around be 
tween 30 and 35. In 1972, it moved up as is fairly common in Janu 
ary, and then we see it start we see the start of a price increase 
and here it has come up to the 55 level.

Laclede, the company I am with, we averaged $35 per ton for all 
types of scrap last year. Now we have hit a $55 level. For the cold 
metal shops, that means they must absorb that $20 increase. This is 
quite painful. We cannot pass that on. That has to come out of our 
hide.

In 1970, the scrap price increase cost Laclede Steel Co., $7 million. 
We lost $5 million that year. Cold metal shops cannot take that kind 
of a pasting pardon my language that kind of a beating. The 
present indication is if we end up $10 a ton more than last year, will 
mean a $6,500,000 penalty for our company. It is $20 higher now. If 
this were to stay at this level, it would mean $13 million we would 
have to pay above and beyond. What do we get for this premium? 
The scrap 'isn't really as good as it was before. What I have illus 
trated here is who is getting hurt, this is the point I am trying to 
maku. The steel companies that cannot pass this price increase on are 
getting hurt.

Senator STEVENSON. May I interrupt you at that point?
Mr. AKIN. Certainly.
Senator STEVENSON. Why can't you pass it on? Leave aside the 

freeze, which may end shortly. You mentioned there is a worldwide 
shortage of steel. Jf that is the case, won't their prices rise to meet 
yours?
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Mr. AKIN. To illustrate that, suppose you were buying steel from 
me, but your competitor, right next to you, is buying from one of 
the big integrated plants. So I go to you and I say:

You can't go to the big Integrated plant and get your steel, because of the 
shortage, you have to buy it from me. I can cost justify, 80 please pay me $10 
more a ton, which puts you in a terrible position with your competitor. As 
soon as that shortage is over, you are going to say goodbye to me, because you 
will want to get in with the integrated company. That is the market. As soon 
as the world shortage is over, you will leave me and we will lose our custom 
ers.

Senator STEVEXSOX. I see; that answers the question.
Mr. HEFFERXAX. 1 would like to break in for a moment, Paul. I 

know Senator Oaiioton has to leave shortly and I know he is partic 
ularly interested in some California problems. I would like to break 
for a moment and ask Lane Currie to address himself peculiarly to 
the problems the foundries are facing in California.

Senator CRAXRTOX. Thank you very much. I appreciate that.
Mr. CXJKRIE. Mr. Chairman, and Senator Cranston, I am sorry for 

the interruption here. I am here today not only representing H. C. 
Macaulay Foundry, but representing some 37 foundries on the west 
coast, including those from the States of Washington, Oregon, and 
California.

The data I am going to be speaking to today was collected and 
correlated Wednesday afternoon. The data with reference to cost 
factors and so forth have been presented in the past for the record.

I would like you to know that on the west coast, the foundries 
are seeing basically three problems.

No. 1, there definitely is a scrap shortage, and that the level of 
scrap we are receiving today is inconsistent with that which we have 
been accustomed to over the past 10 or 20 years.

Second, the scrap dealers are not taking the time, and do not 
have the consideration to go ahead and prepare the necessary metal- 
lurgically controlled materials which we must have for our recycling 
process of metals.

And third, we are very seriously confronted with a price increase, 
price increases of our commodities, inasmuch as our customers are 
not desiring to accept any of these price increases due to the costs 
that we have involved here.

Fourth, it also will reflect, an inflationary ripple effect which will 
be borne by the American consumer when it is passed through on a 
compounded basis in the future.

I should note that the requirements for foundry scrap are some 
what different thar. that of the steel mill. The foundry requires a se 
lected, sorted, and in most cases sheared or broken steel or iron ma 
terial. Chemistry and certain other requirements must be met. Most 
foundries cannot use bundles or baled scrap, nor can we use the gen 
eral classification of borings, shovelings or turnings. In essence, our 
requirements are for .selective scrap and we are dependent upon the 
dealer to process accordingly.

This west coast survey of which I am speaking will reflect there 
are seven pages of collected data price data which are being paid 
on three items. It will reflect over the past year an increase to some 
foundries of over 70 percent in scrap shearings or scrap iron, broken

99-71! O - 73 - 11
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or unbroken, and it will reflect in some cases price increases in ex 
cess of 100 percent within a 24-month period of time.

Probably one of the problems which has caused this is the proxim 
ity of the area of harvest to the port of export On availability of 
scrap, surveys were taken from these 37 foundries a couple of com 
ments on that.

"Material ie available at a price"; "One dealer does not want to take orders 
until he can determine what changes in regard to phase III or phase IV will be"; 
"As far as availability, we are somewhat hand-to-mouth, never sure when a 
dealer will have scrap because of scarcity"; "Availability has gotten worse"; 
"Beginning in June 1972, the supply started to diminish."

There are many, many other comments on availability that, are 
noted in my report. In general, the summary of availability for 
foundry grade processed iron and steel is fair to poor in all of the 
geographical areas. Let me note again foundry grade. That is differ 
ent than 10-foot sections of steel that can be dropped in a hold on a 
ship for shipment overseas.

In reference to inventories, there are some foundries who have 
gone out on long term purchases. I personally have gone out and en 
deavored t« establish purchases of materials for 3 months and so 
forth, and I cannot get a scrap dealer to come in. Some foundries 
who normally maintain a 6 to 8 month level of scrap in their shop 
are down to 2 months. Others, keeping the same, are down to a 
month or month and a half. Some shops are down to 3 or 4 days.

I will cite a couple of shutdown instances later on.
The quality of scrap is down. Let me note that the quality and 

segregation is very, very important in this material for a recycle 
process.

On quality, numerous foundries are having to put considerable 
more time into hand segregation; they are having to recut material; 
they are having to throw material out because it does not meet speci 
fication ; they are losing heats of iron, because the metallurgical com 
position does not meet the standards on which the material suppos 
edly was bought. Foundries are overlooking certain aspects of 
quality, because of availability.

It should be noted the foundry industry produces products to 
specifications which relate to landing gears on airplanes, and if you 
have got poor material in there, and one casting cracks, sorry about 
it.

We have component parts that go into the aerospace industry. 
This relates to the steel foundry and to the iron foundry. We neces 
sarily have to have quality material and we are not getting the serv 
ice on th<* coast.

Some foundries are also accepting material which normally a year 
ago, 8 months ago, they would have returned.

Geographically, most of the material is being supplied locally at 
higher prices. In Washington certain foundries have gone as far as 
Idaho and Montana, also Oregon, the same area.

California is buying as far east as Salt Lake City and the southern 
California area is buying in Nevada and Arizona, which is not their 
normal purchase area.

With reference to shutdowns, our survey indicated that numerous 
foundries have found themselves at a point of supply of 1 or 2 or 8
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days. One foundry borrowed material from a competitor just so he 
would not have a shutdown. I have specific data on that if the com 
mittee would like to have, it. That was a Los Angeles foundry.

Senator CRANSTOX. Would you submit that material you referred 
to for the committee file, please?

Mr. CURRIE. All right. I will need somebody to photocopy what I 
have.

Senator CRANSTON. Thank you.
Mr. CURRIE. Two Oregon foundries curtailed swing-shift opera 

tions, one since last May, the other one in July. A southern Califor 
nia foundry shut down on three occasions because of inability to get 
electric furnace prepared scrap iron.

We of the west coast foundry industry and the foundry industry in 
general believe there is a scrap shortage of foundry-prepared mate 
rials ; and that we have been forced to take substandard material in 
lieu thereof.

Also concurrently with our belief, the Department of Commerce 
recently acknowledged a scrap shortage and implemented a tempo 
rary licensing requirement on the export of scrap.

In view of the national problems, I urge the passage of S. 2119 
which will guarantee service to the domestic needs as first considera 
tion for preserving the economy of this Nation.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. HEFFERXAX. Senator, could I add as a footnote, one of my 

member companies, U.S. Pipe & Foundry Co., maintains a plant at 
Union City, Calif., and this morning they said, they normally try to 
keep an inventory to run them approximately 2 months, and they 
have been down to a 2-week inventory. And the quality problems 
they have are so severe that they have told me they spin molten 
metal in a mold to make a ductile iron pressure pipe and anneal that 
pipe when it comes out of the mold. They have had to reanneal 
pipes at tremendous cost in terms of the energy involved, simply be 
cause the quality of scrap was so bad, they couldn't get the right 
ductility on the first run.

It is very severe in terms of this question of quality of the scrap.
Thank you, Lane.
Senator CRANSTOX. If I may briefly ask a couple of questions be 

fore I leave, and I will leave some more with the chairman, if I 
may, Mr. Currie, Mr. Berrnan estimated an export ban would leave 
the west coast with a huge surplus and price would fall drastically.

Could you in fact absorb what is not exported ?
Mr. CURRIE. My support of S. 2119 does not involve an embargo; 

it involves a continual flow of surplus scrap out of the area. Our 
plea here is to have the available grades and quality of material nec 
essary to perpetuate growth of our industry and maintain levels of 
employment on the coast.

Senator CRANSTON. What is your response to the Battelle Eeport 
that was submitted to the EPA ? Among other things it stated there 
is an adequate supply, but recycling of some sort is required.

Mr. CURRIE. There is an adequate supply of what, sir?
Senator CRANSTON. Of scrap, but recycling is required to make it 

fit your needs. Perhaps that is not the proper question to ask you.
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Mr. CTJHRIE. No; I would like to pass on that.
Mr. AKIN. Mr. Senator, if it is all right, I would like to include 

in the minutes a statement that was made by the American Iron and 
Steel Institute that refuted that particular Battelle Report and the 
way it was done.

I do not have a copy of it with me, but it was a statement of 
March 23, I believe.

Senator CRAXSTOX. If you would submit that, that would be fine.
[The following was received for the record:]

AMERICAN IRON AND STEEL INSTITUTE,
Washington, D.C. July 26, 1918. 

Senator ADLAI B. STEVENSON III,
Chairman, Subcommittee on International Finance, Committee on Banking, 

Housing and Urban Affairs, Washington, D.C.
DEAR MR. CHAIRMAN : The enclosed statement of American Iron and Steel 

Institute In support of proposed amendments to the Export Administration Act 
of 1969 is submitted for the record In connection with the hearings of July 18, 
1973 on Senate Bill S 2119.

Also enclosed is a copy of the Supplementary Statement on the Need for 
Ferrous Scrap Controls to which Mr. Paul B. Akin, President, Laclede Steel 
Company, referred during the July 18 hearings. You asked then that the sup 
plementary statement be made available to your Subcommittee. The supplemen 
tary statement was filed with the House Subcommittee on International Trade 
in connection with its hearings of March 23,1973 on HR 5739. 

Very truly yours,
WILLIAM H. STAPLETON, 

Chairman, Committee rm Critical Materials Supply,

SUPPLEMENTARY STATEMENT OF THE AMERICAN IRON AND STEEL INSTITUTE BEFORE 
THE SUBCOMMITTEE ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON 
BANKING AND CURRENCY, MARCH 1973

Testimony was presented to the Committee on March 23, 1973 by the Ameri 
can Iron and Steel Institute (AISI) and the Institute of Scrap Iron & Steel 
(ISIS) engendering questions by Committee members who requested additional 
information.

Set forth below are ISIS statements with responses by AISI:
ISIS statement.—There is no shortage of obsolete scrap.
AISI response.—ISIS states that a report by Battelle Memorial Institute 

"found an inventory of scrap iron in this nation in 1969 in excess of 750 mil 
lion tons." This is clearly a misinterpretation of the Battelle report. Actually, 
the 750 million tons were an estimate of the amount of steel in use in the 
country which could eventually be expected to return to the steel mills ana 
foundries as scrap. It included new and old automobiles, machinery, buildings, 
etc. Most of this tonnage will not be available for recycling for periods rang 
ing from 10 to 50 years. The steel, 60 of which would eventually be re 
covered as scrap and recycled, according to the Battelle analysis, was esti 
mated by excluding the portion in forms or uses which do not lend themselves 
to recovery and reuse. Thereof re, the ISIS statement that "only 60% of the 
newly available scrap is being recycled so that this massive inventory is being 
added to at a huge rate every year" is totally Inaccurate.

The only proper definition of available scrap is scrap at steel mills or in 
dealers' yards either processed or capable of being processed within the period 
the potential user wants delivery. If such scrap is not in short supply, why Is 
the scrap price so high relative to normal levels over the past decade.

ISIS statement.—Changes in scrap prices result from changes in scrap pur 
chasing rates by domestic rather than foreign buyers.

A/8/ respnnse.—The domestic steel industry has not opposed the exportation 
of ferrous scrap when it is in ample supply. Obviously rising domestic demand 
has an impact on scrap prices. But when high domestic demand Is coupled
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with high export demand, as occurred In 1966-70 and currently, the scnp 
price impact on the steel industry can only be described as disastrous.

It is dearly established that export prices are higher and lead domestic 
prices during periods of high domestic and foreign demand, Japanese scrap 
buying cartels who purchase for their major steel companies can afford higher 
prices for ferrous scrap as they use considerably less scrap per ton of steel 
produced in thier basic oxygen furnaces than do U.S. mills. If foreign scrap 
users pay a premium of $10 per ton for 12 million tons in 1978, the cost im 
pact of $120 million is considerably less than that absorbed by U.S. consumers 
who must pay the $10 premium set by export demand but in 1973 spread over 
41.5 million tons of domestic demand. Thus the inapact on U.S. consumers is 
$415 million, and the impact on steel companies relying completely on scrap as 
their basic raw materials is catastrophic.

ISIS statement.—Scrap price increases are not inflationary.
AI8I response.—Changes in the price of any commodity entering Into the 

production of another commodity (as scrap does in the production of steel) 
has an effect on the cost of that commodity and, ultimately, on its price. Scrap 
is no exception. The reason there is no apparent correlation between scrap 
prices and steel prices, is that for the steel industry, labor, other raw mate 
rials, and capital costs are considerable. Thus scrap costs are oae element in 
total costs. This does not mean that scrap costs do not have a serious impact 
on the steel industry.

The cost of purchased scrap is by no means an insignificant factor in steel in 
dustry production costs, although its significance varies widely from company 
to company. The steel industry consumes about .3 tons of purchased scrap for 
every ton of finished steel shipped. At this rate, a $10 per gross ton increase in 
the price of scrap would raise the average cost per ton of finished steel 
shipped by about $2.70. This is a serious cost increase for the steel industry 
whose profit after taxes in 1972 was approximately $8.24 per ton of finished 
steel shipped.

Additionally, the preliminary estimate of the steel industry's return on eq 
uity in 1972 is less than 6%.

1818 statement.—Purchasing by mills and foundries on the same basis used 
by all other industries would reduce substantially the fluctuation in scrap 
prices.

AISI response.—The context of this statement is that "all other industriea" 
buy more in slack periods when prices are low and less in peak consumption 
periods when prices are higher. This is not typical purchasing policy. Most ma 
terials, including steel, are brought as needeJd, inventories are kept to a mini 
mum through controls, and companies resist having substantial amounts of 
capital tied up in materials they cannot use in the operating year. Most steel 
companies in the world operate in this way. If we are to provide valuable iron 
nsit'j to foreign users, why does not ISIS suggest to foreign users that they 
stockpile U.S. scrap when both our home demand and tucire us u>w. xne fact !  
thet lx>th foreign users and domestic users buy more U.S. scrap when their de 
mand increases. The difference is that foreign governments impose tight con 
trols on their scrap exports when their home users require the material.

ISIS statement.—Scrap iron and steel is a positive contributor to the U.S. 
balance of payments in the range of five hundred million dollars annually.

AISI response.—In 1972, scrap exports totalled $244 million. This was 7,382, 
554 tons at an average price of $33 per ton. To reach $500 million in 1973 
would require 12,000.000 tons at an average price of $41.67. This is possible, 
but it would require exports of scrap at a level which ISIS apparently does 
not consider likely.

Moreover, the additional iron units which foreign purchasers acquire during 
a period of high U.S. demand for steel, return to the TI.S. in the form of fin 
ished steel mill products to .satisfy the demand, at quadruple the value of the 
scrap exports.

Our steel trade deficit was $2.2 billion list yt»r. Under the circumstances 
described above, scrap exi>nrts unfavorably impact the balance of trade rather 
than the reverse.

ISIS statement.—No abnormal foreign demand is present, since exports in 
1973 are not expected to exceed previous years.

AISI response.—Exports in 1973 are expected to exceed every year hi the 
past ten. That is not normal.
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1818 ttatement. The huge Inventories of available obsolete scrap inn con 
tinue to accelerate on a dally basis.

A.I8I retponte.—There are no huge inventories of available obsolete scrap ei 
ther at the mills or In the yards of scrap dealers. In fact Inventories are prob 
ably lower than normal. If J"IS is referring to all steel In use which will 
become scrap over the next 10 to 50 years, it is In bo sense available.

1818 statement.—U.S. steel mills and/or foundries export scrap.
AI8I response.—On rare occasions, mills may sell surplus scrap at certain 

plants which for one reason or another cannot consume it, rather than absorb 
shipping coats to other company plants. Scrap dealers, on occasion, may pur 
chase such scrap and export it This is not a common occurrence in the steel 
industry.

STATEMENT OF AMEBICAN IRON AND STEEL INSTITUTE

The interest of a concerned Congress, "to protect the domestic economy from 
the excessive drain of scarce materials and to reduce the serious inflationary 
impact of abnormal foreign demand" manifested itself in the passage and sub 
sequent renewal of the Export Administration Act of 1969.

Enactment of this legisla' m reaffirmed earlier intentions of Congress that 
exports of a scarce U.S. coi ~modity be controlled in situations where abnormal 
foreign demand results in substantial disruption in the normal supply and 
price of the commodity in *his country. However, whereas in theory the Ex 
port Administration Act seeks to protect U.S. industry and the economy from 
both ihe outflow of scarce materials and subsequent inflationary Impact, it has 
accomplished neither objective to date in the c&se of ferrous scrap, with one 
exception. The exception pertains to the imposition of quantitative limitations 
on the export of nicke!-l>earlng steel scrap for approximately 12 months begin 
ning September 9, 1969 due to an acute shortage of primary nickel metal in 
that period.

The Act did not prevent record-high exportation of other grades of ferrous 
scrap in 1969 and 1970. nor the inflationary impacts on domestic scrap price* 
in those years. Similarly, authority granted by the Act has been used only 
sparingly in 1973 to date, despite the prevalence of serious supply and price 
problems across the United States as the result of abnormal foreign demand.

Domestic steel mills and foundries have witnessed a rise In ferrous scrap ex 
ports from an average monthly rate of 615,000 net tons in 1972 to an average 
monthly rate of 1,100,000 net tons in the first half of 1973. Tney have seen the 
composite price of No. 1 Heavv Melting Scrap, their key grade, increase from 
an average of $36.63 per gross ton in 1972 to $55.00 per gross ton at the pres 
ent time. Based on combined purchases of about 40 million gross tons in 1978, 
the $18.37 per ton increase will add $735 million to operating coste of steel 
mills and foundries this year.

Past failures of the Department of Commerce to use lawfully granted au 
thority to limit the outflow of ferrous scrap resulted, we believe, from funda 
mental conceptual differences between it and the Congress with regard to the 
Intentions or the objectives of Section 3, Paragraph (2) (A) of the Export Ad 
ministration Act Congress has declared that excessive drains of scarce mate 
rials a'nd resultant inflationary impact shall be prevented. The Commerce In 
terpretation of its authority to implement restraining actions substantially 
weakens that declaration. This is due to the long, time-consuming proresMs it 
employs in documenting the fact that the excesses to be prevented are indeed 
actually occurlng.

Unfortunately, the polarization that develops while awaiting the availability 
of hard statistical evidence, leads to a reluctance to undertake even the most 
rudimentary actions of an exploratory nature. In the way of a case history on 
this point it can be noted that Commerce did not request until May 22, 1978 
that exporters furnish continuing data on new and unfilled export orders for 
ferrous scrap. Information gained through this rather simple elementary step 
is believed to have contributed heavily to the decision of Commerce to require 
licensing of exports as of July 2, 1973. That decision followed by many f"^*1** 
the September, 1972 embargo on scrap export* by tfae United Kingdom; an 
nouncements by the Japanese steel industry In late 1972 of plan* to sharply fat- 
crease purchases of U.S. ferrous scrap; the request of American Iron and
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Steel Institute in December, 1972 that export limitation* be established; and 
finally, the availability of its own data reflecting the export upsurge starting 
In the fourth quarter, 1972. t

The accelerating growth In the demand for steel which is foreseen for both 
the United States and the rest of the world in the next decade will make nec 
essary substantial additions to this country's steelmaking capacity. Failure to 
add this capacity will lead to increased dependency on imported steel and a 
further worsening of the $2.2 billion dollar steel trade deficit suffered in 1972.

The already heavy demands of the steel industry for capital funds to main 
tain existing capacity and to meet new environmental standards dictates that 
a substantial portion of needed new capacity be filled through the installation 
of electric furnaces. Capital investment is considerably less for electric fur 
naces than for basic oxygen furnaces which must be supplemented with blast 
furnaces, coke ovens and other high-cost auxiliary facilities. Production of steel 
in electric furnaces has risen by 64 percent In just the past five years, from 
16.8 million net tons in 1068 to an estimated 27.5 million net tons In 1973.

Aside from the problems of availability of capital and electric power, deci 
sions to install new electric furnace capacity must necessarily be based on an 
ticipated future availability and cost of ferrous scrap. Electric furnaces, unlike 
the basic oxygen and open hearth furnaces, depend almost 100 percent on 
scrap as their source of raw material. The argument now being heard that 
scrap is always available "at a price" len'ls no assurance to the company which 
must market its finished product in competition with other domestic steel mills, 
foreign steel mills and other materials.

Prevention of excessive exportation of scrap to competing steel mills abroad 
is therefore a long-term as well as a short-term concern of the domestic steel 
industry. In view of the deteriorating position of the United States in world 
trade, it should l>e a matter of national concern as well.

The steel industry thereofre urges the passage of S 2119 and S 2053 to 
amend the Export Administration Act of 1969.

Further, the steel industry recognizes that serious problems may soon arise 
in connection with the exportation of low-sulphur, metallurgical-grade bitumi 
nous coal and in the exportation of non-ferrous metals in which the United 
States has become a "have not" nation. It therefore encourages Congress to 
provide precise definitions of language used in Section 3, Paragraph (2) (A) 
of the Export Administration Act. particularly with reference to such terms as 
"exii?ssive drains", "serious inflationary impact", and "abnormal foreign de 
mand".

Senator CKAXSTOX. What is the relationship between the price of 
scrap and the price of finished steel? In your opinion, would an export 
embargo bring about a significant reduction in the price of finished 
steel?

Mr. CURRIE. Are we directing this to castings or to steel? They 
are two subjects really. Steel I would pass to Mr. Akin.

Senator CRANSTON. Let's hear it on both.
Mr. CrniuE. As far as cast products are concerned, certain gr \des 

of cast products, there undoubtedly would be a reduction of cost of 
these commodities. There are certain castings that sell for 10 cents a 
pound, 11 cents a pound, ingot molds are up to 10 or 20 cents a 
pound and so forth. The price of those castings would be reduced 
considerably.

Mr. HEFFEKXAX. Could I just make one comment, Senator, be 
cause I think it cuts across the point, in terms of that 750 million 
reservoir. What Battelle was referring to is finished steel that has 
gone into finished product. That includes your automobile new, my 
automobile, your refrigerator, my refrigerator, the beams in this 
building. Someone said we could take the dome, that is cast iron, be 
cause it is included in the reservoir.

I think we would have a hard time taking that away from the Ar 
chitect right now. I think we should understand when we talk about



164
the reservoir, that is the reservoir we are talking about, that which 
may some day become available as scrap. We are talking about a pe 
riod that may run for 50 years.

Thank you.
Mr. AKIN. In regard to the price of steel, if you recall a little ear 

lier I mentioned that the 20 percent of the steel industry are the 
ones that use scrap exclusively, and that our costs have gone up es 
sentially the same as the rest of the integrated plants in regard to 
our utilities, labor, brick, refractory costs and all. So that the great 
bulk or the combination of the two are pretty close in more normal 
times.

Now we hit this high scrap price, the one that caused, for exam 
ple, my company that huge loss. If we reduce the price, if we don't 
hit that, if the price is on a more sane basis, then we can compete 
with the big companies.

Senator CRANSTON. Thank you very much.
I want to express my regret that I can't remain for the balance of 

your testimony. I do have a staff assistant who will be here and I 
will review the record.

Thank you very much.
Senator STEVENSON. Mr. Akin, let's continue where you left off.
Mr. AKIN. I have been advised by Mr. Heffernan to hurry up.
Senator STEVENSON. That is good advice.
Mr. AKIN. So I will skip three graphs and get right to the trigger 

mechanism, how it functions, what it does.
Mr. HEFFERNAX. Could I interrupt you again ?
There is one thing I wanted to mention before you Irwe, Senator 

Cranston. The purpose of this bill is only to dampen exports, as we 
pointed out, during that brief period ol time when you have this 
combination of high domestic and high export demands.

We recognize there is a peculiar problem on the west coast. And 
we would favorably consider the possibility of language, either in 
the bill itself, or language as legislative intent, that would require 
the Secretary to take into consideration whatever special needs 
might be involved in a computation of that total tonnage that would 
cover this problem of the west coast.

Senator CRANSTON. Thank you.
Mr. HEFFERNAX. Excuse me Paul.
Mr. AKT-V- S"~e; I just finished earlier pointing out where the 

need is, who is jetting hurt. I was about to mention the foundries, 
but that was covered perfectly adequately. So then the question of 
how should this be controlled?

If you could pick out those objectives that you could have in a 
bill, what would you like to have ? It seems to me that for the total 
benefit of the Nation, one of the first things you would want is the 
ability to export, as much scrap as vou possibly could, short of de 
priving the workers in the United States of material to work with 
and the industry's material to work with, and short of doing irrep 
arable economic damage because of extremely high prices of that 
raw material which cannot be recovered in the marketplace. So we 
would like to ship as much as we could.

We recognize that when it comes to ferrous scrap, as has been 
'mentioned earlier, there are two places that scrap goes once it has
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been gathered within United States. It either goes to the domestic 
consumers, the small steel companies, and the foundries, or it goes 
into export. It is the combination of those two things that^make up 
the total market. In view of that, we thought the best thing to do 
would be to this is in a general consideration if we were going to 
select something like this use that total figure as the governing 
amount.

We looked at the figures in the past. The greatest amount of scrap 
that has been generated in this Xation is approximately 46 million 
tons. W-* hit 45.9 million tons last year; we hit 45.4 million tons in 
1970; and 45.8 million tons in 1969. We have not seen a period when 
it was above that. We do know that in each of those years, certainly 
at the end of last year, we got quite a jump in prices in scrap. In 
1970 it showed distressingly high prices* in scrap.

It is our opinion, when you see those high prices, it is illustrating 
that the supply/demand ratio is being strained. So at a time like 
that we feel we are getting to a shortage situation. And when it gets 
up to the 46 million that we haven't yet exceeded, that is a critical 
shortage.

So if we could have a bill that would permit the export of scrap 
when it is not being used domestically, and one that would dampen 
exports when it starts getting into a runaway situation, we could 
perhaps preclude the necessity of an embargo.

The best way to illustrate is that under the present o: ~  ***  'ces 
with the Export Administration Act, we don't know " A- 
ministration is going to do. We have no clear guidelir ,-e Know 
that in 1969 and 1970 they did nothing. We don't know at the pres 
ent time, with prices going sky high and this block of tho steel in 
dustry being severely jeopardized, what they are feoing to do. What 
will they do in August?

There has been no comment along that line. Meanwhile we must 
bid on jobs, for example, ihe Illinois highway system that will take 
place next year. What will the raw material cost be? We have no 
idea.

.Yet we have to ghe a firm contract. This is an extremely difficult 
position for business to operate in.

On' <f the things we would like in legislation would be a clearcut 
defim ^n of where w tand. I think it would be worth montioning 
that ii ihis bill hud been passed in 1960, it would have triggered in 
1969, with the mild restriction, it woold have triggered again in 
1970 with the mild restriction, it would have triggered in 1972 and 
it would have triggered this year.

At no time, contrary to what the scrap people said, would we have 
had a total embargo. I think it might be worthwhile now to show 
what would happen if this bill were in effect this year. I have indi 
cated several times, and Ed has too, that this is a mild restriction.

One of the first things is to consider the operating procedure for 
the bill. Section 207(a) states that the Secretary of Commerce will 
examine each calender quarter. He does so a month and a half after 
the close of the quarter when the data becomes available to him. He 
has to determine if a shortage, critical shortage, or no shortage oc 
curred.
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In this particular year he would have seen that a critical shortage 
occurred in the first quarter. After he determines that, Section 
207 (c) states he is to impose the mild restriction on exports at the 
start of the next month.

I have indicated that that is a mild restriction.
Let's consider how strong that is for this particular year. The 5- 

year annual average of exports is about 8 million tons. One quarter 
of that is 2 million. So it means during this particular period there 
wonld be 2 million tons of exports that could leave the country.

During this critical shortage period we had about 2.7 million tons 
that left the country. In the following 2 months we had about 2 mil 
lion tons that left the country. So we have 5 million tons so far.

Now we are allowed 2 more, which is 7 million tons. We have a 
free month at the end of the restriction period that would probably 
be a relatively heavy one. It could easily be a million tons in that 
month, which would mean 8 million tons that would go into export 
this year.

The Department of Commerce has estimated that we would have 
42i/k million tons of domestic consumption. So we would then have 
the 8 million on top of the 42V£, or over 50 million.

We have ne.er been close to that before. The closest we have got 
ten is 46 million. So what this bill would essentially state or what 
the effect of it appears to me to be is that when we have an interna 
tional steel shortage we will not allow our export of scrap to double 
or come close to that in such a period. But 8 million tons in a period 
with this bill in effect is certainly not a violent restriction, it cer 
tainly is quite a challenge to the scrap people to come up with the 
amount of scrap that this bill would allow.

The year 1961 is an excellent year to take a look at. In 1961 our 
exports were 9,780,000-some tons; it was an extremely high year. 
Domestic consumption in that year was extremely mild. If we look 
at that lli/2 million ton triggering point, you would know that with 
extremely high exports that bill would not have touched it.

The bill would permit those exports to go out when the domestic 
industry was not using it. The triggering device on this bill is a 
gamble on the high side. Depending on how the total effort occurred 
during the year, you could come very close to 46 million. Every time 
we have been close to it there have been very high prices. But you 
could come close to it and this bill would never go off.

There is another point of this bill that is quite important. As soon 
as those restrictions are on, there is another requirement of the Sec 
retary of Commerce; that is section 207(e).

As soon as we have 3 months of this restriction, the Secretary of 
Commerce must determine if there is a critical shortage after the re 
strictions have been imposed ?

In the event he were to find such a critical shortage, he would 
have to put the total embargo on.

There is also section 209, that states he is to use his judgment to 
ca.Ty out the will of Congress. He is allowed, for example, to im 
pose tighter restrictions than those called for on this particular sec 
tion. Certainly at this point he would be taking a very close look at 
how much is going out as well as at the domestic consumption. He
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might very well, in the second month of these restrictions, might de 
cide to go ahead and put close to a total embargo on, because if he 
wore to do a total embargo at that point he might avoid a 8-montfe 
embargo later.

The approach is to put the brakes on gently. Last year we -would 
have one 6-month period of braking action. So with that much brak 
ing action, I think we would have had more scrap available this 
year. And then with the knowledge that it can happen again, that 
knowledge would be available to all of the foreign buyers, it would 
be available to the domestic buyers, and we would know exactly 
where we stand.

We have a very good chance that this will be controlled slowly 
and we won't have a runaway situation.

This concludes my presentation unless you would like to go 
through some more demonstrations of how the bill would work.

Senator STEVENSON. Thank you very much. Let me, instead, just 
ask a question: What effect would the controls under this bill, in 
your hypothetical case, have on the balance of payments? Do U.S. 
exports of scrap return to the United States in the form of imported 
finished steel products? Would we be making ourselves, as a result of 
this bill, more self-sufficient and less dependent upon imports of 
finished steel products? What would be the effect on the balance of 
payments?

Mr. AKIK. Sir, if the domestic steel industry saw that there was a 
reasonable approach towards preventing these scrap shortages, there 
would be quite an inducement to put in more electric furnaces in 
this country.

I think there is another chart that I skipped that you might like 
to see very much. We have an enlargement of a graph that was in 
the President's economic report. I have a copy of that right here. I 
do not know whether you are familiar with that.

Senator STEVENSON. Oh, yes.
Mr. AKIX. Now, let us consider a little bit about the balance of 

payments. On that report, products with a declining trade balance 
trend, and you can see the steel products right here, the blue line, all 
of a sudden everything got a lot better in here and then it dropped 
down. That was an international steel shortage. We were at around 
17 million tons of imports of steel in that year. This gave us relief 
to the extent of 3 to 4 millions tons and bingo!; when it ,?as over; 
down the campaign.

The administration speaks of this as 1.0. They are taking credit 
for AID sales. We think of it more as $2.3 billion deficit in steel.

It was also here in 1971 that steel trade deficit alone was greater 
than the national trade deficit. Now, we do not make enough steel in 
his Nation to meet the needs of the Nation. We have not, as a mat 
ter of fact, since 1958. We could, if we had the equivalent of this 
bill. It would encourage the installation of more steel facilities. That 
is how the bill could affect the balance of payments.

 Senator STEVENBOX. Are you saying that the imposition of the 
controls contemplated by this bill would not create a greater trade 
deficit in all steel?

Mr. AKIN. As far as steel goes; this bill would, in the course of 
time, improve our balance of payments. We would not be shipping
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the scrap out, but we would be in a position to supply more of our 
needs, our own steel needs.

Senator STEVENSON. You are saying that notwithstanding the im 
position of controls, the reduced exports of scrap  

Mr. AKIN. It is going to improve in the course of time. I will also 
put it the other way  

Senator STEVENSON [continuing]. It makes us less dependent on 
steel imports, does it?

Mr. AKIN. Yes. And it puts us in a better position to have the ex 
ports.

Now, by having no legislation in this area, the present Export 
Administration Act as has been demonstrated, gave us no protection 
in 1969; 1970; nothing this year. My company and the other small 
cold metal shops, cannot continue to take that kind of a loss. We 
desperately need new soajdng pits. They cost about $3 million. 
What we lost in the premium that we paid in 1970 would have 
bought them. And what we are losing this year would have bought 
them. AVe still do not have them. So this whole block of industry, 
this 20 percent is becoming less and less competitive.

They are struggling for survival. This may be against the anti 
trust approach, but we ai*e working very hard, because, if we do not, 
if we cannot get some help here, they will not have anyone to sue 
anyway.

Senator STEVENSON. The last person who showed me that chart 
was Mr. Peter Flanigan of the White House.

Mr. AiiN. I was delighted when I saw it, because I thought I 
could use it. Mr. Heffernan, we had better keep moving.

Mr. HEFFERNAN. Yes, I would like to turn to Jack Sheehan to 
give you briefly a steelworker's view.

Mr. SHEEHAN. Mr. Chairman, in recent years our union has be 
come increasingly concerned about the impact of steel scrap exports 
upon those mills and foundries which are dependent upon such 
scrap. In other congressional forums we have been urging that our 
total trade policies be subjected to a review or perhaps a reorienta- 
tion, if you wish, because of its influence upon our domestic man 
power policies.

Today, however, we arc relating to one aspect of that trade policy, 
the export of materials which can cause either an inflationary pres 
sure or acute shortages or both.

"We have been witnessing high expert levels, as Paul Akin 
indicated here, at times of high demand, both domestically and 
abroad.

Our domestic scrap consumers, the smaller steel mills he referred 
to, are put in an extremely difficult bind if they try to compete at 
higher prices with overseas consumers. Such domestic mills would 
cut back on production, because of high prices which they can not 
pass on, due to domestic competition from more integrated steel 
mills.

Others will absorb the increase, to the detriment of needed ex 
penditures for modernization or simply for replacement of equip 
ment.

Smaller plants thereby fall behind in their battle to remain com 
petitive and to retain their share of the market.
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For them the boom in steel may become a bust, because of the 
high cost of their raw material, namely scrap. The export policies 
becomes an engine for distress, preventing them from fully utilizing 
the advantages that can occur from a good market.

There is one point in my statement I would like to emphasize. 
You should bear in mind that some of these plants are among those 
which must make a large financial commitment to meet their obliga 
tions under the pollution control standards of EPA and occupa 
tional standards of OSHA.

The occupational health of our members requires the investment, 
sometimes nonproductive, in abatement equipment. We should not 
deprive the industry of the advantages of the good market periods 
to make those expenditures.

In a study released this month by the Department of Commerce, it 
is projected that the 1973 exports of steel scrap will increase 67 per 
cent over the 1972 levels to a total of 12.4 million tons. The resulting 
employment problem in the steel industry is twofold:

First as increasing tonnage of steel scrap is exported, the domestic 
price is pressed upward. Those steel producers whose scrap invento 
ries are low and who can neither pass on nor absorb the price in 
crease may be required to cut back or shut down production.

Second, even for those domestic producers who can absorb the 
soaring prices the available supply may be seriously threatened by 
the unprecedented levels of ferrous scrap exports. The industry esti 
mates that current demands will not be met by the scrap industry 
and the shortages Avill be aggravated by the excessive exports.

The present situation is not entirely unique. In 1969 and 1970 
there were similar pressures in the ferrous scrap industry. We can 
validly anticipate that future crises will arise with regard to the 
steal scrap situation unless effective corrective factors are now put 
into force.

In 1969 and 1970 the U.S. Department of Commerce failed to act 
on authority granted it under the Export Administrative Control 
Act.

As a consequence there was considerable disruption in the indus 
try. In the present crisis, only recently and under great urging has 
the Commerce Department used its discretionary authority to moni 
tor the outflow of steel scrap. The Department may argue that it is 
controlling or regulating exports but it is doing so at levels which 
are already described by the industry to be above the crisis level and 
at which shortages will occur.

Furthermore, the Department waited too long before it exercised 
these controls. It first ordered mandatory reporting of scrap exports 
so as to ascertain the gravity of the situation. While we do not disa 
gree that there should be orderly progression in the imposition of 
controls, we do find it unrealistic that the aspect of total discretion 
in the initiation of each step is left in the hands of the Department.

The efficacy of the steps already taken may already be vitiated by 
the inordinate timelag which transpired before tne Department 
reached its decision.

Mr. Chairman, as far as our union is concerned, it is precisely be 
cause of that total discretion that we appear before you today. We 
are not ourselves developing data as to whether there is or there is
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not a shortage in steel scrap. But it is precisely because there is a 
void in the current implementation of the export control system that 
we come before this committee.

The intent of the partial embargo now in effect is to prevent the 
further acceleration of scrap exports to higher levels. Whether shut 
ting off further exports over and above those already projected will 
provide sufficient supply to satisfy our domestic consumption re 
mains to be seen. There is, however, no prescribed mechanism 
whereby there will be an orderly evaluation of that situation.

It is precisely because of that void in the current implementation 
of the export control system that we have come before this commit 
tee.

We are seeking a legislative determination for the definition of 
critical shortage. S. 2119 provides that definition. It triggers a pro 
gressive approach of mild controls and restrictions on exports so 
that the imbalance of supply and demand will not have to reach 
such critical stages that total embargoes will be necessitated. Many 
in the industry feel the situation today requires such a total em 
bargo. Enactment of the triggers in this bill will obviate such dras 
tic measure in the future.

Therefore a trigger mechanism, identifying the levels for quanti 
tative limitations on the export of ferrous scrap, is necessary to 
eliminate the recurring crises in the industry and to curtail infla 
tionary pressures. We know that the present price freeze has pre 
vented the spiraling of steel scrap prices. But it had also put a 
freeze on the domestic availability of scrap as dealers were attracted 
to the uncontrolled higher price markets abroad.

In times of serious demands for ferrous scrap, priority should be 
given to the domestic producers in securing the scarce metal not to 
their foreign counterparts. The American industry and work force 
should not have to suffer economic hardship because of scarcities 
caused by the export to our competitors of necessary production in 
gredient.

S. 2119 incorporates a logical and orderly basis of monitoring and 
regulating export of steel scrap. The United Steelworkers of Amer 
ica join with steel and foundry interests to seek your consideration 
and support for the adoption of this measure.

Mr. HEFFERNAN. I would like to make a comment following 
Jack's, because there have been some myths created, and I would 
like to lay some of those to rest.

The argument was made to explain sudden short supply that all 
of the foundries and mills, aftor a long period of layoff, come in and 
buy at the same time.

Now in our own case, the purchasing of scrap runs generally from 
the 30-day cycle down to a daily purchasing of scrap.

One company indicated to me it surprised me that they buy 
scrap virtually e^ery day.

But in any event, it ranges up to mills buying on a 30-day cycle, 
and they are buying year in and year out. There is no long period 
when suddenly we all rush in and buy on the same day. That is ab 
surd. There is a constant purchasing.
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In order for a foundry to have hedged against the current price 
siege, it would have been necessary to build a scrap inventory of 
about 10 months' supply to weather this.

Is this realistic? Aside from the practical problem of making 
available the space to store such r inventory, there must be 
considered the time value of money,

An astute pipe foundryman keeps one eye on the anticipated fu 
ture market for pipe and the other on the prime rate. No foundry 
man can be expected to tie up his assets in a vast supply of raw ma 
terial for which he has no reasonable assurance of short term 
profitable use.

In shoit, the scrap industry is suggesting that the iron and steel 
industry follow an inventory practice whicn they themselves do not 
follow.

I think that is patently absurd.
I would like, if I could, now, to have Cari Studenroth give an 

iron workers' view of this problem.
Mr. STUDENROTH. Thank you, Ed.
Mr. Chairman, I admire your patience.
The other proponents of S. 2119 no doubt have outlined to you 

here today the dramatic need for help in protecting what I feel is 
one of our most vital resources: scrap iron and steel.

In other submitted briefs and presentations here you have been 
provided with many facts and statistics to warrant your full sup 
port in the passage, without delay, of S.2119.

I will presume to be the conscience of the supporters of S. 2119 
and try briefly to convey to you a plea from the little people in 
volved.

We are a small union of 80,000, dealing mostly with small employ 
ers of 150 workers or less, in the iron and steel foundries.

This is an invisible industry to most people, but an indispensible 
one to big industry, for without the steady supply of castings from 
these small, mostly family-owned shops, the wheels and machine 
tools of our mighty assembly lines would grind quickly to a halt.

To paraphrase an old cliche: "For want of a few cast nuts, all the 
wheels fell off."

We have been anxious and frustrated observers as the number of 
iron foundries declined from 3,000 in 1947 to 1,670 in 1969, and now 
HEW and Commerce are making educated guesses that it will be 
less than 1,000 by 1980.

Scrap iron is the lifeblood of these producers of castings and any 
thing affecting the price or supply of scrap has an immediate, 
frightening effect on these small, helpless foundrymen.

In a few words, they are1 at the complete mercy of their scrap sup 
plier on supply and price.

The people who work in these shops have no one to speak for and 
to represent them in Washington, D.C.; no lobbyists to go over to 
the Hill to talk to you and your staff; no large pressure groups to 
support their cause in a time of need.

The small owners likew 3 have no visible clout I can see, similar 
to that the scrap dealers display. We are very thankful for this type
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you in the form of legislation.

It is a sad commentary on our way of life and economic system 
when we see a foundry of 100 male workers in Chicago shut down 
and we find the 50 skilled workers from that shop getting other jobs 
while 48 unskilled, and in the main unemployable for other indus 
tries, end up on the relief rolls, and two get jobs in the scrapyards 
in Chicago helping to prepare scrap iron for shipment to Japan  
the very scrap that this closed foundry used in providing 100 Amer 
ican male jobs, the very scrap that will be returned to the United 
States as castings and sold more cheaply than they can be made by 
another operating foundry in the United States, and thus put an 
other foundry out of business and cause more unemployables to be 
added to the relief rolls.

I tell you, gentlemen, it is a vicious cycle and I earnestly ask you 
all to first read our short written submission to you and then grant 
us your help and indulgence on one of the major problems facing 
this industry and its workers by passing S. 2119. We leave the mat 
ter to your best judgment.

Thank you.
Mr. HEFFERNAN. I would like Don Workman to take a few min 

utes to sum up some of the problems of foundries nationally.
Mr. WORKMAN. Mr. Chairman. I had a summary of my statement. 

I am now going to give a summary of my summary.
I think most of it has been said. The Cast Metals Federation does 

represent about 2,100 ferrous foundries.
Over normal prices for scrap last year, our industry, the ferrous 

foundry industry, is now paying about $0.5 billion more for scrap. 
That amounts to about a 4 to 5 percent increase in foundry costs.

We were alarmed at this situation back in January and we pre 
sented a projection for this year. We looked at the 47 million tons, 
the highest generating scrap area, when we had the last shortage in 
1969 and 1970, and we projected 12 million tons this year of exports, 
we projected 41.5 million tons of domestic use in foundries and 
mills.

When that rate was reached, Mr. Dent of the Department of Com 
merce did put an embargo on scrap, which adds credibility to our 
alann.

I know that our industry firmly supports the provisions of S. 2119, 
because we do need something more than judgment, deliberation, ar \ 
review to trigger some control over the unleashed export of scrap.

It has caused undue injury to our small foundries, it has led to 
frustration and they look to Congress for some relief.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Senator STEVENSON. Thank you.
Mr. HEFFERNAN. Finally, Paul there have been some doubts raised 

about the bill, some doubts about the conditions that face us. I won 
der if you could briefly touch on some of those ?

Mr. AKIN. Sir, there are a number of questions that came up, but 
I think what it might be well to ask is if there were any of the 
statements that were made that you would like answers to?
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Senator STEVENSON. The principal question, I suppose, is whether 
in fact there is a shortage, a scarcity, an outage. I dont know 
whether these are semantic differences or whether they are real dif 
ferences of opinion on that question. I don't think we need to pursue 
that any longer. I think that is one of the threshold questions that 
we are going to have to face before we reach the question of what, if 
any, kind of controls are required.

Of course we also have to decide if in our opinion, if controls are 
required, they should be statutorily enacted controls. That raises 
other questions, of course.

I don't think we need to get into the particulars of the bill. We 
know what is in the bill.

I do have two questions left with me by Senator Cranston; Q;I&, I 
believe, we have already covered, and that dealt with the impact- of 
import controls on the balance of payments.

He also- asked what other countries still permit the export of 
scrap. Is United States in fact the only major producer of scrap 
that has not enacted export embargoes ?

Mr. AKIN. To answer that question, Japan does export scrap. It 
exports scrap to Taiwan and South Korea.

It is my understanding that they own the operations in Taiwan 
and in South Korea, so that it is almost as though it were their com 
mon market.

In Europe, France exports scrap to Germany; and Belgium to 
France; and back and forth within the common market.

It is my understanding that a very small amount of scrap, to wit, 
about 400,000 tons per year, less than half a million tons, is allowed 
to leave tho common market.

This information I received from the American Iro> and Steel In 
stitute.

Senator STEVENSON. Some non-EEC countries were mentioned 
earlier, I believe, Australia, Canada, Eastern European, South 
America.

Mr. AKIN. I wish I knew how much scrap they allow to leave 
their own countries. Some of those countries of course may not have 
a large cold metal shop type operation.

Mr. SHEEHAN. I have a note here, Mr. Chairman, on the EEC 
countries.

They do have a trigger identifying the levels of critical shortage. 
And when exports out of the common market reach 300,000 tons, the 
EEC then imposes a strict quota allowing exports to reach no more 
than 400,000 tons a year.

So we would not be alone in pursuing this course and perhaps the 
staff could check out how this breaks down country-by-country 
within the common market.

But we would not be unique.
Senator STEVENSON. I do have one further question on that issue 

of shortage.
I understand that the 1969-70 shortage was due in some part to a 

shortage of hot metal. Is that the case now? And if so, can the so- 
called shortage of scrap be relieved by making alternatives available 
or through development of more technology ?

I-71J O - Tl - 11
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Mr. AKIN. I think there are a couple of points there that would 
be well worthwhile to speak to.

First of all, the business of shortage and whether there is one or 
whether there is not.

Mr. Cook said earlier that the information along this line on the 
availability of scrap was extremely soft information. There happens 
to be also some very hard information.

For example, what did the domestic industry use or the buyers of 
scrap use in the first quarter of this year. It was around 10,600,000. 
That happens to be about a half million tons higher than anything 
we have used in the past. ^

I think the second quarter of 1972 was 10.1 million. So that we 
know also that the steel industry is operating at peak levels and 
probably will continue to do so all year.

So one firm guess would be to take that 10.5 million times four 
and that would be a 42 million ton domestic consumption a year. 
That is a pretty hard figure.

It is about as good a guess as I know of as to what will happen 
this year.

As to the figure for exports, we made some projections on that 
early in the year. As far as the steel industry went, we weren't too 
far off. I think the American Iron and Steel Institute guessed be 
tween 11 and 12 million. We were told earlier in the year we were 
way off, but that seems to have been pretty well confirmed, now that 
we are at the 11 to 12 million.

Mr. HEFFERNAN. I might add that orders as of July 1 for the 6 
months c.f the year were 12.5 million. That is orders booked for one 
half of the year.

Mr. AKIN. This is data from the Department of Commerce, July 
2 release.

Mr. HEFFERXAX. If I could add a footnote. The problem with this 
shortage Mr. Chairman, the position we have taken, is that figures 
like 750 million tons in a reservoir are meaningless as far as the 
problem we are facing this year, and perhaps the next 2 years, 
which would be the life of this bill.

We don't know what can be collected, processed and delivered 
within 1 year exactly. Nor has anyone that we know of ever offered 
solid statistics or figures. We are just unwilling to take simple assur 
ances, particularly from those who have a tremendous vested interest 
in selling outside of the country, that they may be able to meet that 
level.

So we have said almost the onl^ figure you can revert to is tlie 
history, the immediate history of the last 10 years. What has hap 
pened, what was generated.

We recognize, and one of the reasons we didn't make this bill in 
definite in length, that perhaps 5, 10, 15 years from now a different 
substantive trigger may be realistic.

What we have said is for the foreseeable future the only thing we 
can look to is the past. We know every time in the last 10 yean we 
have gotten close to 46 million, it has been accompanied with tre 
mendous pressures on price, serious problems of quality, efc cetera.



175

This was the reason for that trigger level, and why we h»ve BO 
much difficulty with this question of whether there is or is not a 
shortage.

The projections are pretty much in common agreement at this 
stage, that the demand will be at least 53.5 million for 1973. That is, 
we pointed out, considerably above the highest ever recorded before, 
46 million.

Mr. AKIN. I would like to add one point to that.
The Export Administration Act does not refer to outages. It talks 

about shortage. So often we have one substituted for the other. If 
there is no outage, therefore there is no shortage.

Mr. HEFFERNAN. Mr. Cook indicated earlier that one of the indi 
cators was that they had not heard cf a foundry unable to obtain 
scrap at any price.

Of course you know all of us feel that the ball game is over when 
that occurs. It is too late when you finally are shut down for lack of 
availability of scrap, because there is no way you will be able to 
close the gap in a reasonable period of time.

Of course that would be a disaster. It is that very situation, out 
ages, that we are attempting to prevent with this bill.

Senator STEVENSON. What I was getting at is whether increased 
use of pig iron might take the pressure off the scrap.

Mr. CURRIE. You are asking about pig iron and things of that na 
ture in lieu of scrap?

Let me note that in the production of ductile iron, which is un 
doubtedly the fastest growing material in the ferrous industry for 
castings in the past 10 years, sorel metal is used. That is a specially 
processed material.

This material is produced in Canada, and recent prices have taken 
it to $97 a gioss ton. There is no material on the west coast. Japan 
came in and took a bit out of Quebec recently. The material is avail 
able at the west coast for $116 a gross ton delivered from Browns 
ville, Tex., and we are to allow 3 to 6 weeks for delivery.

There is a $85 to $116 material that has come from Canada to 
supplement scrap iron or scrap steel, material that goes out of San 
Francisco. It is unfair and unreasonable, sir.

Mr. HEFFERNAN. Let me add in our own industry we are increas 
ingly and we look forward to the day when we will be making only 
ductile iron pipe, and that would be one hundred percent scrap 
usage, we won't be using pig iron at all.

Senator STEVENSON. Gentlemen, our time has expired. Thank you 
very much.

[Thereupon, at 5:15 p.m. the hearing was concluded.]
[The complete statements of the panel of witnesses follow:]
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STATEMENT OF EDWARD D. HEFFERNAN,
DIRECTOR OF WASHINGTON AFFAIRS, 

CAST IRON PIPE RESEARCH ASSOCIATION

TO THE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON INTERNATIONAL FINANCE 
COMMITTEE ON BANKING, HOUSING AMD URBAN AFFAIRS 

UNITED STATES SENATE

Mr. Chairman and members of the Subcommittee, my name 

is Edward D. Heffernan. I represent the Cast Iron Pipe 

Research Association, a national trade association of 

manufacturers of cast and ductile iron pressure pipe. 

CIPRA consists of seven members who operate pipe foundries 

employing more than 15,000 people, with a high percentage 

of minorities represented. These pipe foundries are located 

in nine states: Alabama, California, Illinois, Ohio, 

New Jersey, Tennessee, Texas, Utah and Virginia.

The cast iron pressure pipe and fittings industry 

annually ships about 2.000,000 tons of castings. Most of

these castings are used in community water and sewer systems,
 

and so the role our industry plays in maintaining the public 

health of the nation is evident.

Our industry has a low profile because its product is 

generally installed below ground, or in water treatment and 

sewage disposal plants and seldom seen by the average citizen. 

Therefore, a brief description of the manufacturing and 

marketing practices of the industry is in order.

/In a
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In a typical cast iron pipe foundry, scrap metal is 

mixed with coke and limestone and melted in a cupola furnace. 

The molten iron is poured into rotating (centrifugal) molds 

where the pipe is formed to its finished dimensions. Unlike 

the static casting foundry, there are no foundry returns in 

a pipe foundry except for pipe rejected for not meeting 

quality control standards. And, unlike the steel industry, 

there is no "home scrap" in a pipe foundry. Therefore, the 

cast iron pressure pipe industry is heavily dependent on 

ferrous scrap as a material for manufacturing. The metal 

charge of a cupola may range from seventy percent scrap and
V

thirty percent pig iron to one hundred percent scrap, depending 

on the melting practices of the foundry.

The trend today is for more pressure pipe to be cast 

fron ductile iron, instead of gray cast iron. High quality 

ductile iron, suitable for pressure pipe manufacturing, 

can only be made from ferrous scrap.
I

The type of scrap commonly used consists of shredded 

automobiles, chunks of old structural steel, mining machinery, 

farm and construction equipment, etc. Scrap iron castings, 

such as olcL radiators and old cast iron columns are also 

utilized when available, but this type of scrap is fast 

disappearing from the scene. Our industry, and others in 

the iron and steel manufacturing area are truly the recyclers 

of waste iron and steel.

/ Most
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Most cast and ductile iron pressure pipe is sold by 

the manufacturer directly to the user of pipe the local 

water or sewer utility, or to a general contractor who is 

constructing a water or sewer system. Very little cast or 

ductile iron pressure pipe is sold to jobbers for stockpiling 

or warehousing. In this sense, pipe foundries are custom
^,

casting shops. Orders are takeh and production is scheduled 

for delivery by agreed upon dates.

The price of the pipe is established at the time the 

order is taken it is not priced at time of shipment. 

Therefore, the pipe producer cannot pass on to his customer 

a sudden increase in scrap prices which may occur between 

the time an order is booked and the time that the pipe is 

shipped.

Pipe foundries purchase scrap on a continuing basis 

with frequencies ranging from monthly to daily. It is
*

customary for pipe foundries to maintain a scrap inventory 

sufficient to meet their anticipated needs of ons to two 

months. During this current period of scrap shortage and 

unrealistic prices, the foundries have had to draw heavily 

from their inventories. Many nov; report having less than 

a two-week supply on hand. One foundry recently depleted 

it? scrap inventory to a low of twenty-four hours supply.

/ The
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The Institute of Scrap Iron and Steel (ISIS) faults the
'i

iron and steel industry's inventory control practices. 

They state: "It was possible to buy more than the required 

scrap at the low price levels which existed during the doldrums 

of the past two years. Some mills did r thereby insulating 

themselves from the recent price movement." Can t^is be 

the statement of an informed businessman?

In order for a foundry to have hedged against the current 

price siege, it would have been necessary to build a scrap 

inventory of ten months or more supply. Now we >sJc, is this 

realistic? Aside from the very practical problem of making 

available the space to store su^ an enlarged invf-^Tiy, 

there must also be ccnaidareri the time value of money. An 

astute pipe foundrymai keeps one eye on the anr : . -f "-ed 

future market for pipe and the other on the pr.i 

No foundryman can be expected to trie \ ~ his asr '-.'- ~> ~ast 

supply of raw material for which he h   r.o reasonc , .   ance
r

of short term profitable use. In short, *-he scrap i^.»^-.^y 

is suggesting that the iron and steel induat. How an 

inventory practice which they themselves do not

ISIS further contends there is no shortage of scrap. 

Since the scrap industry is not a regulated industry, but 

an industry subject to all the forces of the classic law 

of supply and demand, what, other than an unprecedented

/demand
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demand could account for the escalation of scrap prices 

that has occurred in the past twelve months? In a recent 

survey, our membership reports an increase in scrap prices of 

forty to sixty percent since i^te August-early September, 1972.

Even when an increase in l.he price, of scrap is anticipated, 

the manufacturer of cast and ductile iron pressure pipe is 

dissuaded from passing on these increased manufacturing costs 

to its customer. Setting aside any discussion of federal 

price controls, since this is a temporary situation at best, 

the cas' iron pipe manufacturer is confronted with an ever 

increasing problem competition from substitute materials. 

This industry has intense competition across its entire rango 

of product size from 2 inch to 54 inch diamter pipe. There 

is competition from plastic pipe, asbestos-cement pipe, prestressed 

concrete pipe and steel pipa. None of these substitute 

materials can match the enviable service record of cast iron 

pipe/ hence the preference of many buyers for* cast iron pipe.
w

However, an increase in the price of cast iron pipe to cover 

the inflated cost of scrap metal only serves to destroy tha 

industry'.} competitive; stance. Tha users of cast iron pipe 

will pay only so ;p.ucli of a prenium, and thon thsy will begin 

considering seriously the substitution of sor,u» other piping 

material in their utility systems.

The precipitous increase in the price ol scrap is not 

the only factor affocting our members' manufacturing cost. 

Thi? deteriorating quality of the presently available scr.Tp is

/also
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also adding to production costs. Foundryraen today are forced 

to accept scrap of a quality that two years ago they would have 

rejected at first sight. To reject such scrap today is to 

invite production shutdowns.

Several of our members report damage to their air pollution 

control equipment caused by burnable trash Jn snredded scrap. 

If this trash is allowed to get into the cupola, .it is blown 

off in an incendiary state by the cupola blast, picked up 

by the air pollution control devices and carried over into the 

bag house where it can set the bags on fire. Foundrymen using 

the wet process of air pollution control report difficulties 

with plugging of their equipment by blown off trash. These 

increased maintenance costs serve only to increase production 

costs.

Manufacturers of ductile iron pipe report that the forced 

use of poorly processed scrap is causing metallurgical problems 

which require them to re-anneal their product- With an 

energy crisis at hand, is there any justification for doubling 

the use of natural gas in order to properly anneal a ductile 

iron casting?

Even more serious than the problem of absorbing inflated 

scrap prices, is the problem that can be caused by a shortage 

of scrap. Failure of a cast iron pipe manufacturer to meet 

a scheduled delivery of pipe bacause of a slowdown or shutdown 

in production can have dire consequences for both the user

/ and
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and the manufacturer. Delay of construction while the user 

re-engineers the project to accommodate a substitute material 

adds to the overall cost of the project; the customer is 

forced to accept a piping material which he did not originally 

want; and, the manufacturer has lost a customer. .Such is the 

chain reaction of events which can occur when the manufacturer 

of cast iron pipe is unable to obtain the quantities of scrap 

he requires. The possxblity of such events occurring this 

year are very real indeed.

Again we must address ourselves to the ISIS contention 

that there is no shortage of obsolete scrap. In testimony 

before the House Subcommittee on International Trade on 

Mar* 23, 1973, ISIS stated that a Battelle Memorial Institute 

report "found an inventory of scrap iron in this nation in 

1969 in excess of 750 million tons". A close reading of the 

report will reveal that the 750 million tons was an estimate of 

the amount of steel then in use which could eventually be 

expected to return to iron and steel .ttills as' scrap. The 

figure included both old and new automobiles, machinery, 

buildings, etc. a large amount ot wMch would not be available 

as scrap for periods of up to fifty years or more. Furthermore, 

ISIS stated: "Only sixty percent of the newly available scrap 

is being recycled so that this massive inventory is being added 

to at a huge rate each year." According to the report, however, 

Battelle based their 750 million ton figure on the assumption 

that only sixty perc* ">t of the steel in use would eventually

/be
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be recovered as scrap and recycled, the balance being in 

forms or uses which did not lend themselves to recovery.

These statements by ISIS are clearly a misrepresentation 

of e Battelle report. Can we, therefore, place any credence 

in their continued assertions that "there is no shortage of 

scrap metal"? Are we to sit idly by until the shortage 

becomes so severe as to cause plant shut-downs before it 

becomes evident that these assertions of adequate supply are 

without basis in fact? Whore are the believable statistics? 

The only proper definition of "available scrap" is scrap in 

the user's inventory or in the scrap dealer's yard either 

processed or capable of being processed within the period the 

user wants deliver. To date neither ISIS nor the Department 

of Commerce has published any such figures which could allay 

the fears of the iron and steel industry.

No other industrialized nation in the world permits the 

uncontrolled export of ferrous scrap in substantial quantities. 

It is the lack of a definitive export policy that has brought 

us to the current state of short supply and grossly inflated 

scrap prices. And this is not the first time. He have had 

similar situations in 1956, 1969-70 and 1973. - If the United 

States continues with a policy of no control, the increasing 

recurrence of international steel shortages will cause similar 

shortages of scrap metal, attendant inflationary prices, and

/eventual
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eventual permanent damage to our domestic iron and steel industry, 

The simple fact is that this nation can not always afford a 

policy of largesse and extravagance in the exporting of ferrous 

scrap a critical resource.

The Export Administration Act of 196?, as amended, provide)} 

the Secretary of Commerce with the authority to use export 

controls "to the extent necessary to protect the domestic 

economy from the excessive drain of scarce materials and to 

reduce the serious inflationary impact of abnormal foreign 

demand". In short, the Act provides for guarding against 

the very situation which now exists in ferrous scrap  ah-iormal

foreign demand resulting in an inflationary impact. However,
\ 

there has been a reluctance on the part of the Secretary of

Commerce to exercise his authority under the Act short of 

a crisis situation. This begs the question: is the intent 

of Congress being carried out? We do not believe that it is.

 

We believe the Secretary of Commerce is hampered by the 

lack of specific guidelines to follow. The "trigger mechanism" 

proposed in S. 2119 would give him the necessary guidelines, 

and vr-uIJ serve to prevent these crises occurring in the future.

Continuance of a policy of uncontrolled exports of ferrous 

scrap can only lead to repeated disruptions in the market 

place heavy draws by foreign buyers over short time periods 

in anticipation of undefined export restrictions by our government.
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The instituting of an embargo as crisis proportions mount, 

and the inability to fill foreign orders with the consequences 

of damaged foreign relations, all accompanied by inflationary 

domestic scrap prices are indicative of the lack of an adequate 

ex, rt control mechanism.

What are the consequences of the Secretary of Commerce's 

most recent restrictions on ferrous scrap exports? The 

Japanese government now suggests that the U. S. exercise more 

discipline in managing its economy. They are correct indeed. 

Discipline is needed in the management of our exports. We 

fail to see how the Japanese, or any other scrap importing 

foreign nation, could object to the provisions of S. 2119. 

The ground rules would be known before the game was played. 

With domestic demand normal or lagging, foreign buyers could 

place orders for scrap without fear of restrictions. An 

increase in domestic demand would provide ample warning for 

foreign buyers that they hold their U.S. purchases in check, 

or that they cast about elsewhere in the worlQ to supplement 

their puchases of scrap.

Essentially, there are two questions which Congress must 

decide:

First, is the problem relating to ferrous scrap exports 

sufficiently great to require legislative action; and.

Second, is the approach to the problem, S. 2119, a fair 

and equitable solution for all the parties involvea---

/scrap
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scrap collectors and processors, the scrap users, the 

consumer, and, ultimately is it in the public interest?

We believe that our testimony, taken in context with that of 

all the other scrap users, supports our position that these 

questions deserve an unqualified affirmative answer.



187

Supplementary Data to Support
the Joint Statement of the 

Cast iron pressure pips Research Association

Cast Nstals federation

International holders and Allied Vorlrers union 

United Steel workers of America

and the

Ferrous Scrap Consumers Committee

Regarding

3-2119

to the

Subcommittee on International Finance

of the 

Senate Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs

July 18, 1973

Prepared by

Paul B. Akin, president

Laelade Steel Company

St. Louis, Missouri



188

ENERGY AND THE U.S. 
STEEL INDUSTRY

by MKHAE1, TENENBAUM. 
tf. Inland Slftl Company.

FRANK W. LUERSSEN.
Vtci frttidtm - Kettarch. 
Inland Sled Comftny

Geologic lime can be divided into four energy epochs. 
First, there was the great energy transformation during 
creation  the nature and extent <>f which are clouded 
in biblical and aslrophysical uncertainly. Second, there 
was the long pcriixl in geologic history when uninul 
ami vcijcl.ilion remain-, were confined under conditions 
of incomplete oxidation and over millions of years were 
transformed into the world supply of fossil fuels. Man 
kind then entered a period of industrial energy resource 
depletion. During most of this period which extended 
from the beginning of recorded time to the middle of 
the twentieth century, industrial energy consumption 
was increasing ut what now appears as an almost im-

•to
gas and. aaaDy. aadaar insrgy. la the ——. 
of das arbitrary tin* energy spaetrva* (tkt last 
OMturjr) the rale of industrial can 
ttpQeMMMliy atntt oon ittdttflftel 
••dcoMiMocd UIM in afl pr*vio«

The raotm explosion in industrial etMrgy i 
strained tkt available supply. On short Mrs*, than It 
• need to develop IB orderly plan for Ibt allotilioai «f 
available energr resource*. Over a tongar MM (paw. ft 
it necessary to recognize that fossil fuel tuppta hav* 
definite limits, and it becomes apparent that aasAtas1 
canDot sustain its energy-dependent culture without a 
substantial revision of the attitudes on which Us coav 
pter technical, social aw

Present shortages naturally introduce compttitkNi for 
selected fuel supplies. In this situation, nations, indus 
tries and '-dividual* must compete for Ur prove* 
energy resources that best meet immediate require 
ments. The disposition of energy reserves to meet thest 
needs often conflicts with what might be mail's best 
overall interest. The proper resolution of such conflict 
will require a massive effort to manage the world's 
energy resources that will extend well beyond the life 
span of those who are just now beginning to attack 
the problem. Inevitably, this effort must be integrated 
into the broader program which is needed to guarantee 
man's survival on earth.

This brief report is concerned with isolated and per 
haps minor aspects ot >!vs long-range problem the 
energy situation in the steel industry of the United 
Slates. At present, the United States is the greatest con 
sumer of industrial energy of all developed nations. 
Figure 1 shows that over recent years about 17 percent 
of the industrial energy consumed in the United Slates 
was used by its steel industry (I). White it is likely 
that steel manufacturing technology wil' change so as 
to improve its energy usage efficiency, there is no imme 
diate prospect that the steel industry's posture at a 
major energy consumer will change.

The assignment of this report is to assess the energy 
situation in the steel industry of the United S;ate* with 
particular emphasi* on future requirements for electric 
furnace steelnuking. In responding 10 this assignment, 
consideration i> given lo all energy forms available lo 
the steel industry and the manner in which these 
resources are used in the steel manufacturing sequence. 
An effort is also made to provide a basis for identifying 
energy considerations that will influrnce the manner 
in which the steel industry in the United Stales etpand*
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Chf information in thii report was derived from many
•ooMtt. For rhe moit pan. such references are noted 
n Ik* Manuscript. Special acknowledgement should be 
jhwi 10 the sutiflical itports of th\Amerkan Iron and
•iiael Institute and the private report. "Energy Lite by 
>he Steel Industry of North America", recently iuued 
by Battelle Memorial Institute. These documents pro 
vided general perspectives on the steel industry energy 
xiwatkM as well as specific data that were important in 
tht development of the present report

Eaergy re i readily available to the United States
industry reside principally in domestic reserves of 

foot!) fuels. As shown in Figure 2. fossil fuels—coal, 
id a*d natural (as—are historically the dominant 
energy source in the United Slates steel industry, com 
prising over 95 percent of the upproximatt'y 3.500 tril 
lion BTU's ' of energy consumed annually in recent

foef
Coal ts by far the major energy source for the steel 
industry. In 1969. the steel industry used over 84 mil 
lion net tons of coking coal and nearly six million tons

' TW mcrgy unit moil commonly utcd in tlw UniMd State? it
*t aVwtih UMtmal unit IBTU) which it the unit that will be 
Mt4 in thit report. Tht luihort ipolofti* to Iht advonie* of 
'hjiHnu Intemttional and tuffrtl that > umpte, rough coavcr- 
lit* M ionln iMy be obtained by muliiplyini the number o(
•TirtkyoMthouMnd.

for tone yean.Uri* domiaaM

OT1MATED RESERVES OP COKING COALS 
(JANUARY I. IM*>

Coal Mmtrm. Million N*To*t(J| 

Mttilluralril MtrttatlMd Total

I V, 
La«V«lMBt

MM*

IPI.I7J I4UII 2XJO4

Since 1950, there has been a marked increase in iiearn 
coal consumption by the electric utility industry in 
response to a great surge in energy demands. Tnfe 
demand surge has beer, accompanied by restraints on 
sulphur contents imposed by recent air pollution regu 
lation*. In addition, there has been :> hesitancy on the 
jan of coal producers u> c.wimii Urge amount* of 
cjpiial to the facilitki requiretl to expund production. 
This reluctance reflected the prediction of it more rapid 
adoption rate of nuclear power operation than proved 
to be the case. The delay in committing capital, prob 
lems related to environmental protection legislation, and

FKJ. 1 — Total contufliptioa of tmriy by tht ma* Mvttry 
of tht United Sum. l«)«-l«69 [I].
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i m coal exports all ooMribMtd » Ma 1 — fretsnlea * (Mart I
i PI.much puMiciaad tang) emit it the United

Ptoduom have MOW responded to the eotl shortage 
thw<fh a program to develop new and existing mine* 
Mi « improve the efficiency with which '.he product 
to transported to markets. Work it »l«o in progress 
aimed M developing techniques for overcoming the 
objections 10 the use of higher sulphur coals. Thiu. 
Iht long-term coal supply available lo the United Stales
•teal industry appears adequate. It seems inevitable. 
however, that coal prices will increase in the coming
•tan to amortize the capital expenditures required to 
carry out an expanded- production program and to off 
set increasing operating and transportation coat*.

Because of its cleanliness, versatility and convenience. 
natural gas is a most attractive fossil fuel for many 
applications. Over II percent or 635 trillion BTU's of 
the steel industry's energy need* were supplied by natu 
ral gas in 1969. Proven reserves of natural gas are now 
placed at about 275 trillion cubic feet (ZSOjOOO trillion 
BTU's) which is only about 13 times the 1969 produc 
tion rate. The future supply of natural gas has been 
adversely affected by the sharply increased demand as 
well as a slowdown in the rale of exploration for new 
reserves in the United Slates. As a result, the ratio of 
reserves to annual production in the United States 
dscrcased from 22.9 in 1953 to 13.3 in 1969.

Figure 3 shows a projection of the natural gas demand 
and supply situation in the United States [3]. On the 
basis of this Analysis, a definite shortage can be pre 
dicted within' the next decade. From this figure, it 
appears that natural gi.j will have a decreasing avail 
ability for industrial purposes and. even then, at sharp 
ly increased prices.

While Kquened natural gat competes with pipeline gas 
at some coastal location* and its inroads are expected 
to increase in the future, ii •• not » significant energy 
source for the steel industry. • •

Similarly, other developmenu. such as coal gasification. 
are receiving considerable attention, reflecting the high 
priority assigned to the need for additional gas supplies. 
The importance being auigned to high-quality gas 
could cause a shift from industrial uses which exploit 
its potential as a heat source to those which use it as 
a raw material for specialized chemical processing.

Putt oil

Heavy fuel oil supplied about Rve percent of the totel 
energy needs of the steel industry in 1969 [IJ. This per 

centage has decreased slightly over Ihw past 
largely reflecting the drop in *e proportion of st* 
made by the open-hearth proces* daring that ptrioi 
Tht overall demand (or residual fuel oil. on the othr 
hacd. has increased rapidly since IMS lo SM« th 
sharply increasing power demand limpoaed on the ete> 
trie utility industries. .

For many yean, the price of fssel oH was msttl»r> 
constant and in many arena was competitive with on- 
prices. Recently, however, crude oil production in tfc 
United Stales has exceeded additions of rstdfty mit 
able reserves. During the next decade. H « likely tfc» 
there wilt necessarily be mcreawd refeeee* e* in 
ports [4]. In addition, extensive auxiliary inatnOalki* 
will probably be needed to meet rigid Mlphur esnsssm. 
standards imposed on fuel oil

Thus, while the supply of fuel oil appears adeqMi 
for the next two decades [SV, there will necessarily h 
an increase in the cost of this energy scarce to the cm.
turner.

Electric fewer mi tutm

Integrated steel plants are large COKMSBVI and ex* 
rators of both electrical power and Mem. It is esn 
maud that the equivalent of about 4.) mHtton BTV 
per raw steel ton of steam is required in the avenr 
steel pUnt. with about I.S million BTXTs of that MM; 
devoted to electric power production. Total deem
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been little dm** in the amount of Mentally 
ek,trieal power in the Meet industry at the 

mitad Sum since 1959. Punctated electrical power.
•n the other band, has more (htn doubted in that 
criod. I* l%9. 126 trillkM BTU'», or 75.8 percent of 
ha total electrical ptiwer med in the United Suites steel 
ndmtiy. w» pun-hawd. This represented about four 
ie renal of the industry's energy needs in thai yemr.

• >pefBung nuclear generating opacity currently 
IIMWMS to less than three percent of the tout United 
tales power generation capacity, but its proportion is
•xpected to grow rapidly in future years and will reach
•ignifkanl levels by the late 1970's. This growth will 
he ia response to the cootinuini surge in the demand 
for electrical power. T»ble 2 summarizes the status of 
nectear power plants—operating, under co*[iiruci''>o or 
.banned as of March 31. 1971-an reported I the 
Atomic Energy Commissioa [6].

TAtLE 1
STATUS OF NUCLEAR POWER PLANTS 

(APRIL I. 1971)

included ia Figure 2.

II
X
XI

QpfraM*
Under Construe1 tt«
Planned (Rnctcr Ordered)

«T<Mal US. Pww Cmtntiac Capacity

CipacNy 
Kilomra

U06JOO
47,101000
34,717.000

ftUSJOO
>)9MAOMkW(7).)

Though the entire electrical power requirements for a 
ktt*l pliat IT- group of steel plants could be completely 
finished by a single nuclear power station, no effort 
w (Ms direction hu yet been nude in the United Slates. 
Such a venture could conceivably be a reasonable 
undertaking in large, integrated steel plants, since the 
economics would be favored by the use of the by-pro 
duct steam.

Oxygen represented slightly less than O.S percent of 
the industry's energy needs in 1969. Oxygen usaft by 
the steel industry has increased iippronimaiely sixfold 
ia the period between I9S9 and 1969. This was caused 
primarily by the large expansion of oxygen steelmaking 
— a trend which is expected to continue.

Figure 2 indicates that the sttd industry consumed 
about .JJOO trillion BTLTi in 1969. This energy con- 
sumption is principally associated with the major pro 
cesses used in the conversion of raw materials imo 
Aniihed steel products. Table 3 gives a breakdown 
showing the estimated energy coniumptbn in the major 
*teps of the steel manufacturing sequence.

TABLE 3
UNITED STATES STEEL INDUSTRY ENERGY USAGE 

(I9W)
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7 221
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Cokwnkiiif
Inxuniktai
Opal (Muth UMhiuktes
ElKttk funucc ttntmiking
OxvaM tunua UMbnaklng
Primary rollrnf
Cootimwin casttaa
FioMwd product rolling
OUMT*

• laput (MTty hichidH *• pottMial tiwrgy 
hi *• ehtricd m»teriili plui in* fwl and ttotirieal 
mcd ia carryinf out the proem.

• Output Mcrfy iactudn UM pownttil oairgy and 
in tb* praductt and by-producu at DM proem.

' -Other* iodudM nerty coawawd ia produdai Km, taro- 
alloyi, merchant cot*, mcrchut iron, wnicti. Me.

Table 3 indicates that over 73 percent of the 1969 net 
energy consumption was used in the processes involved 
in convening raw materials into semi-finished sectiona. 
Moat of this energy was consumed in the production of 
molten iron. Analysis of the data used in preparing 
Table 3 reveals that substantial energy (over one-third) 
is lost because of the sequential nature of steel manu 
facturing technology. Process chaojes aimed at reduc 
ing the Mtpt in the steel producing sequence and novel 
techniques for recovering the healing values of wane
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gases provide promising opportunities for impressive 
Improvements in the energy usage efficiency of the steel 
industry.

Table 4 was prepared to show the 1969 energy con 
sumption prr product ton for the major steel manufac 
turing pnx .-sses. This table demonstrates that of the 
processing steps lilted, direct reduction, cokemaking 
and ironmaking consume ihe largest amount of energy 
per ton of product. It also shows that of these three 
processing steps, direct reduction consumes the greatest 
amount of energy.

TABLE 4

ENERGY USAGE PER PRODUCT TON
FOR THE MAJOR STEEL 

MANUFACTURING PROCESSES (1969)

Raw materials pnp«»ti(*n 
Direct reduclic.. 
Cokamaking 
Irommkini
Opoi hcwth tteclnuktng 
Ebctric furnace UMhnaking 
Oxygen furnac* uetlmaking 
Primary rolling 
Cenlinuoui cauing 
FiaMMd product rolling

MUUMTow

221.} 
U 

it.) 
W.I
*0.» 
20.1 
(0.2 

134.1 
4.5 

IS. I

0.9
ISA
10.1
IM
4.7
2J
1.1
14
o.»
«J

Tables 3 and 4 can be misleading since they do not 
readily reveal the total energy used to produce a ton 
of steel product via the different steel manufacturing 
routes. Table 5 shows that the total energy require 
ments difference is greatly influenced by the propor 
tions of material used in the respective steelmaking pro 
cesses and Ihe manner in which the charge metallic! 
are prepared.. On this basis, the open hearth sequence 
was a marginally lower total consumer of energy than 
was the oxygen steelmaking sequence.

. The table alto shows that the external fuel requirements 
m open hearth steelmaking are offset by the energy 
required to produce the higher proportion of molten 
iron essential to the operation of the oxygen steel- 
making processes. Thus. Ihe higher proportion of ho: 
metal required in oxygen steelmaking carries with it the 
higher proportional energy losses in the raw materials 
preparation, cokemaking and ironmaking processes. Per 
ton of product, oxygen steelmaking was the highest 
total energy consumer in 19(9 by a small margin. The 
very low total proceu energy shown in Table 5 for 
electric furnace steelmaking reflects its very low con 
sumption of hot metal and the fact that losses in pur 
chased power generation were not considered u process 
energy in this analysis.

Table 4 also compares the energy requirement* ^er tor 
of product for catting semi-finished sectior*, as opposed 
to raiting these sections from ingots. This table indi 
cates that the continuous casting route consumes abrir 
one half the energy required for conventional prrces 
ging. Most of the energy used when rolling ingots i- 
consumed in heating the raw steel to temp :r/ium m 
which it can be rolled readily into tenri-'uished ste- 
lions. The continuous casting operation, on the othci 
hand, functions simply as a vast cooler. Most of uV 
energy supplied to the proceu .is in the form of sensible 
heat in the liquid steel, and all of this U lost u the 
cooled, solidified section is delivered from the casting

It has been estimated (8. 9] that steel consumption in 
the United States will grow at a rate of about 2.S per 
cent per year for the next IS years. Assuming that the 
Untied States steel industry production increases pro 
portionately, annual steel production could retell 
200 million net tons in 1985.

Figure 4 represents an attempt to show the manner hi 
which energy consumption could change as steel pro 
duction is increased. The upper line in Figure 4 repre 
sent* the energy usage, assuming there is no change in 
requirements for the major processing slips. An analy 
sis of the improvements in steel manufacturing tech 
niques and processes that are likely to be effected in 
the next IS years indicates opportunities for substantial 
reduction in overall energy requirements. Obviously, 
these opportunities will be best exploited in new facili 
ties built to meet the demand for added capacity. It i*

TABLE S

PROCESS ENERGY CONSUMED
UNITED STAY5r STEEL INDUSTRY tlW»)

RAW MATERIAL! HROUGH STEELMAKING

Energy Requ.ro) for Various Procom, Trillion BTU'i

Ofta Utctrk Me T>M

RawiMlcriab M I 10* IW

Cokenuking 272 S JSI 62*

Iroonakini SM I M4 1.334

Sttetnuking 2*7 JO 125 4*1

Energy U*«d 1.174 M IJat 240*

Raw Sue! 
Produced. 
Net Tom 6IMOJOOO 30.000.000 AOJOMOO I4IJOOOOB

E«*rgyU»agc.
MilUea BTUV
N^Ton
RawSHd I».J U 21.1 I**
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estimated that these energy savings could average 
10 percent of total energy consumption by 1985. The 
lower curve in Figure 4 projects the near-future energy 
requirements assuming that the 10 percent saving is 
attained.

The energy savings used in developing Figure 4 are 
expected to result from such improvements as:

1. Reduced coke ratei in blast furnace

In the 1%0's, (he average coke consumption decreased 
from 0.72 net tons of coke per ton of molten iron to 
0.63. With further improvements in blast furnace prac- 

. tke. the average coke rate in existing blast furnaces 
should decrease further to about 0 50 tons per ton of 
molten iron and the rales in new furnaces, tc ... .tie level 
well under (ho 0.50-lon figure.

This further reduction in the coke rate will, in pan. 
be the result of increased use of blast funut'. fuel injec 
tion. Injectants will include coal, fuel oil. gas. tar, oxy 
gen and moisture. Such practices will allect process 
economics as well as the overall errrgy requirements.

2. Increased use o> continuous casting

As stated earlier, the energy required to produce one 
ton of semi-finished produci by continuous casting is 
about one-half the amount required for conventional 
rolling. In addition, continuous casting provides im-

perccia in lu
that 19 million net tons of continuous casting capacity 
will be installed in the United States by the end of 
1971 [10]. Some major improvements 1.1 steel quality, 
process reliability and operating flexibility will undoub 
tedly be achieved in the next few yean thai will increase 
the attractiveness of continuous casting. On this basis, 
it is unlikely that man} new large primary mills will 
be built in l.w next decade and this transition will have 
a significant effect on energy requirements.

3. Further replacement of open hearths
with oxygen aeelmaking and electric furnaces

The decline of open hearth iteelmaking in the I960*s 
will continue as the older shops are abandoned. It has 
been estimated [II] that about 25' million net ton* of 
the existing capacity is sufficiently modem to be adapt 
able for continued efficient operation.

For many years the electric arc furnace was used almost 
exclusively for alloy and stainless steelmaking. The 
replacement of open hearth capacity with basic oxygen 
furnaces in the late 1950 s and early 1960's had the 
effect of creating surplus scrap. With favorable scrap 
prices in the early 1960's. many electric furnaces were 
installed to take advantage of this opportunity to 
expand capacity at relatively low cost. The adoption 
of ultra-high power in the mid-1%0's has favorably 
affected productivity, operating costs and energy requi 
rements, thus adding to the attractiveness of the electric 
furnace steelmaking option.

Electric furnace economics has reflected fluctuations in 
the scrap supply situation. As a hedge against such 
fluctuations, careful consideration is being given to the 
installation of ore metallization plants, to augment the 
supply of mesallics. As shown in Table 4. Njwever. the 
substitution of metallized ore for scrap imposes a huge 
energy burden on the electric furnace process. The 
principal elements necessary for a competitive metal 
lized ore process are ample sources of low-cost, high- 
quality fuels and high-purity, low-cost iron ore concen 
trates. Experience indicates ihut hig' -grade metallized 
ore can be used effectively as a scrap substitute in the 
electric furnace. It is, therefore, likely that metallized 
ore plants will be constructed as adjuncts to electric 
furnace steelmaking in locations with favorable fuel 
and ore situations. "

4. Preheat of scrap f,yr the basic oxygen shop

Basic oxygen steelmukmg is now the principal steel- 
making method in the United States. In recent years.

BEST COPY AVAILABLE
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scrap preheating techniques have been developed to 
increase (he scrap consuming capability of the process, 
drat adding flexibility in metallic* utilization. The net 
effect of scrap preheating is to reduce the energy con 
sumption in sleelnuk:r» because the energy require 
ment for preheating is less than energy input into the 
production of an equivalent amount of molten iron.

5. UM of basic oxygen \wnott gat -ecovtry lysienu

Gas collection I.Jdd systems have been developed and 
applied to recover the chemical heat in a sulphur-free 
off-fas. It is reasonable to expect that there will be 
wider use of gas collection systems as the cost of energy 
and the demand for low-sulphur fuels increase.

Eaeifjr bdhM«c* on feteit dcchmUag

The trends described in the preceding section of this 
report lead to the conclusion that future steelmaking 
expansion will be in oxygen furnace and electric fur 
nace capacity, that some form of metallized concen 
trates will be needed to support the added electric fur 
nace capacity and that semi-finished sections will be 
cast directly from liquid steel. Within this framework, 
it is interesting to speculate how energy considerations 
will influence the nature of such process changes in the 
next 15 years.

Over the time span to 1985. there will be increasing 
activity directed toward providing optimum combina 
tions of electric furnace steelmaking and oxygen steel- 
making capacities. This prediction is made in antici 
pation of heavy future reliance on nuclear power and 
coal as the major future sources of energy for steel- 
making. To support a major growth in electric furnace 
steelmaking capacity, it will be necessary to reduce the 
vulnerability of the process to the availability and cost 
of scrap. This will require new technology in ore bene- 
ftciation to reduce gangue content to acceptable levels. 
la the case of direct reductic.-.. new technology will be 
needed to permit the economic production of metallized

ore. low in sulphur, from readily available solid aad 
liquid fuels.

As previously projected, the United Stales raw Meet 
production is expected to reach 200 million net MM 
in the mid-1990's. Assuming that 36 million tons of 
the 1969 open hearth capacity will be abandoned in the 
period being considered, a total of 90 million net ton* 
produced from new steelmaking capacity will be 
required. It is assumed that this 90 million ions will be 
comprised -' varying proportions of electric furnace 
and oxygen furnace steelmaking.

To predict the proportion of the two sieelmaking pro 
cesses that will comprise the 90 million ton new capa 
city to he installed in the period being considered, it 
is necessary* to make some additional assumptions. 
These assumptions are made, not as predictions but 
rather to provide a base from which deductions can b* 
made regarding problems related to the options con- 
sidered. These assumptions are:

1. By 1985 a total of 109 million net Ions of raw steel 
production will be continuously cast and 91 million 
ions will be cast as ingots. This breakdown is derived, 
by assuming lhal practically all new raw steel capacity 
will be continuously cast.

2. The electric furnaces will utilize scrap to the extent 
it is available and the balance of the all-cold metallic 
charge will be made up by metallized iron ore. This 
assumption serves to minimize the requirements for 
hot metal capacity additions and imposes a 30 per 
cent average hot metal charge on the 25 million Ml 
tons of open hearth capacity.

3. The final assumption concerns scrap steel supply. 
For conventional ingot practice. 35 percent of raw steel 
production will be returned lo steelmaking from 
internal company sources, and about 22 percent of raw 
steel production will be returned as purchased scrap. 
For continuously cast steel, these proportions will be 
25 percent and 22 percent respectively. On this basis. 
the total scrap availability will be about 110 million 
tons.

ClM

IM*
IMS- I 
IMS- II 
IMS-III 
IMS-IV

TABLE 6
MATERIALS AND ENERGY REQUIREMENTS FOR PRODUCTION OF RAW STEEL 

BY VARIOUS PROCESS COMBINATIONS

Rn> S*nl rraterf (MlUkw Net Torn)

O.K.

61
25
25
25
25

El«c-

20
40
50
60
70

BOF

60
135
125
115
105

Toui

141
200
200
200
200

Scrap

76.7
110
110
110
110

Hoi
Metal

w.a
117.7

101.4
96.3

McttlHzed 
On

0.2
0.5
6.2

140
20.1

Emtp Otmmmi

CM

435
*24 
M3 
SI5 
921

Total

M64 
1.512
1.360 
Ml!
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/torn different steelmuking combinations by which 
the predicted 200 million raw steel net torn can be pro 
duced (ingots and continuously cast sections). The four 
cues considered here involve 40. SO. 60 or 7J million 
annual tons of electric funuce production, respectively. 
The results of this calculation are summarized in 
Tabte6.

Table 7 translates these data in terms of demands (or 
new sources of metallic* and for additional energy. The 
additional gas needs were computed assuming a 
decrease of 36 million tons of open hearth steelmaking, 
and increase in gaseous fuel usage for external scrap 
preheat in oxygen steelmuking and the use of gas for 
direct reduction of ore. It might be argued that ore 
metallization processes are not restricted to the use of 
oat-jral gss as a reductam. The status of the direct 
reduction technology is such that other reducing agents 
generally add to the sulphur content of the metallized 
on and thus introduce restrictions in the use of the 
product.

TABLE 7

PROJECTION OF METALLIC AND ENERGY DEMAND 
(1969 to 1985)

Bwtrk for New MXallln 
O»« l**f

MHUe* Nrt Twu TrHWo. BTIT*

Ckst Net Hoi
Metal 
lized CM' Tool

IN*
ms- i
IMS- II
INS -III
INS -IV

lorn

20

40

50
60

70

i*in«i

0

I7.»

20.S
13.6
6.5

On

0
0.3
6.0

131
20.6

0
(-11)

6«
1*0

2M

0
917

145
121
77*

In addition. Table 7 shows that as electric furnace steel- 
making exceeds 40 million ions, the total energy requi 
rements decrease at a modest rate but the gas demands 
increase at a relatively rapid rate. As shown in Table 7, 
the conditions assumed in Case IV would increase the 
Iteel industry's demand for gas nearly JO percent. Such 
an increase is not consistent with the projections for a 
decline in the i'uture domestic natural gas supply as 
projected in Figure 3.

It would appear that in order to attain the higher elec 
tric furnace p. eduction levels shown in Table 7. it will 
be necessary to augment the available supply of charge 
metallic! with metallized ore. Furthermore, new 
schemes for direct reduction which do not depend on

IIIUM UU U4.tVIU|A.U. rtlt<.l«M*ll*WIJ, II JIM^MIV V*

to increase scrap steel supplies as improved lytttm 
are developed by means of which materials not now 
being recycled are collected and re-used 'in that case, 
the numben given in the scrap lurnn of Tabte 7 
would be changed corresponding))

In addition to energy consideration*, the extern to 
which electric furnace steelmaking will exceed the 1969 
production level of 20 million net tons, wilt be influ 
enced by factors such as investment ctnts, operating 
costs and availability of metallized ore. Other stu 
dies [12. 13] have indicated that the net effecti of 
investment .and processing cost considerations give a 
slight edge to the modern blast furnace, oxygen steel- 
making route over the metallized ore. electric furnace 
route for expansion, provided the raw steel requirement 
from a given plant is large enough to consume the 
production of a large blast fumuce. Expansion of elec 
tric funuce capacity is. therefore, most likely to occur 
where the additional steel demand is small and where 
suitable low rat metallized ore can be supplied or 
produced.

The deductions given here emerge from relatively arbi 
trary assumptions regarding technical aspects of exKt- 
ing major steelmaking processing sequences. Obviously, 
such assumptions can be attacked and other defensi'.^-e 
technical concepts and bask assun-*ions proposed. ! • 
is suggested, however, that the foregoing analysis i* 
uxful. since it provides « base from which to make 
projections and also allows recognition of some prob 
lems tha' must be fuced in meeting future steel require 
ments in the United States.

CoachntoM

This review demonstrates the manner in which the steel 
industry contributes to and is affected by the trends 
in consumption of vital energy resources in the United 
Slates. Coal reserves in the United Slates appear ade 
quate but, in common with other segments of the eco 
nomy, the steel indusiry will be affected by impending 
shortages of natural gas and significantly higher prices 
of fuel oil. The greater availability of electrical energy 
expected as the technology of nuclear power generation 
attains its full potential will be an important factor con 
tributing to decisions regarding future steel manufac 
turing installations.

Energy requirements must be considered in planning 
future steelmaking expansion. The report points out 
that ironnuking and steel refining are the major energy 
consuming processes in the steel manufacturing 
sequence. Accordingly, these are the processes most
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likely to be influenced by trendi in the availability and 
character of energy resources.

Adequate energy reserves should be available to sup 
port substantial growth in oxygen sleclmitking. Eco 
nomic and energy considerations attendant to such 
growth could dictate a simultaneous expansion of high 
powered electric furnace steelmaking. Such electric fur 
nace steelmaking growth will require an expanded sup 
ply of high-quality metallic ch-jrge materials. In this 
respect, the steel industry could benefit from efforts 
directed toward recovering melallics which, for eco 
nomic and technical reasons, are not now being recy- 
ckd. In addition, there is a need to develop dir :t 
reduction techniques using fuels other than natur. 
and which produce high-quality metallized ore sui. Jlc 
for general use in future steelmaking processes. With 
out such improvements, a finite restraint will be im 
posed on electric furnace steelmaking expansion in the 
United States.

Finally, .energy considerations make it desirable to 
increase the emphasis on energy conservation in steel 
manufacturing processes. This requires that greater 
effort be directed to recapturing thermal and chemical 
energy now being wasted within the elaborate steel 
manufacturing system. The report indicates some 

' opportunities for such energy conservation. It is rea 
sonable to expect that these opportunities will be 
exploited and that there will be a substantial reduc 
tion in energy consumption per ton of steel product. 
Projections in this report assume that there will be a 
modest improvement in energy requirements of exist 
ing facilities and a substantial energy usage improve 
ment in new plants built to meet demands for new 
capacity. Such trends toward improved energy usage 
efficiency generally represent sound economic practice. 
Of greater significance, perhaps, is the recognition that 
  major industry would be acting to preserve some

critical encrf y resource* for yet undisclosed 
future generations.
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Q«e«tiaM and Answers

Mr. Marches!: Thank you very much. Mr. Tentnbaum. lor your ezieiaivt iptecli. which has covered the problem 
«/ the energy requirements in the United Slates In the next years.

Wt have tried to sorj the questions that have been put and they are split between pre-reducing problems and 
general and technical problems.

Qvestloa to Mr. Aslien / sltouli' like to know the future prospect lor availability of natural gas in Western Europe. 
Do you think that tlie steel industry in Western Europe will be able largely to depend upon natural fas lor iron 
art reduction?
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July Id, 1973

FERROUS SCRAP EXTORTS - FOUNDRY AHD STEEL PRODUCER RECEIPTS
QUARTERLY DATA 

(THOUSANDS OF K2T TOHS)

QUARTERLY QUARTERLY QUARTER!./ 
EXPORTS RECEIPTS TOIAW

QUARTERLY QUARTERLY QUARTERLY 
EXPORTS RECEIPTS TOTALS

1961
TsT

2nd
3rd
4th

Total

1962
TsT

2nd
3rd
4th

Total

1963
TsT

2nd
3rd
4th

Total

^>t4
TsT

2nd
3 re
4th

Total

1965*T1T
2nd
3rd
4th

Total

19gg
lit
2nd 
3rd 
4th

Total

1967
TsT

2nd
3rd
4th

2,147
3,184
2,540
1.845

9,716

1,180
1,390
1,448
1.097

5,115

1,122
1,612
2,086
1.544

6,364

1,881
2,157
2,104
1.738

7,880

1,395
1,692
1,822
1.260

6,169

1,108
1,476 
1,653 
1.620

5,857

1,811
2,257
2,152
1.414

5,336
6,783
6,267
6,913

25,304

7,217
6,252
5,251
6,565

25,285

7,105
8,624
6,465
7,238

29,432

7,561
8,075
7,609
8,364

31,609

8,818
9,739
8,317
8,446

35,320

9,522
9,645 
8,598 
8,641

36,606

8,073
8,205
7,567
8.866

7,483
9,972
8,807
B.7S8

35, f .0

8,397
7,642
6,699
7,662

30,400

8,227
10,236
8,551
8,782

35,796

9,442
10,232
9,713

10.102

39,489

10,213
11,431
10,139
9.706

41,489

10,630
11,121 
10,251

42,463

9,884
10,462
9,719

io.?ao

1968
TsT

2nd
3rd
4th

Total

1969
TIT

2nd
3rd
4th

Total

1970
TsT

2nd
3rd
4th

Total

1971
TsT

2nd
3rd
4th

Total

1972
Igt
2nd
3rd
4th

Total

1973
TsT

  2nd 
  3rd 
  4th

  Total

1,367
1,423
1,867
1.916

6,573

1,044
2,478
3,051
2,603

'9,176

2,112
3,224
2,795
2.233

10,364

1,573
1,747
1,785
1,151

6,256

1,439
1,736
1,966
2.243

7.384

2,703
3,791 
3,381
2.045

11,920

9,401
9,301
6,863
8.006

33,571

9,332
9,560
8,534
9 f 274

36,700

8,948
8,942
9,295
7.890

35,075

8,853
9,333
6,951
7.790

32,927

9,501
10,193

8,888
10.026

38,608

10,608
10, (30 
10,630 
10.630

42,498

10,768
10,724
8,730
9.922

40,144

10,376
12,038
11,585
11.877

45.876

11,0<0
12,166
12,090
10,123

45,439

10,426
11,080
8,736
8.941

39,183

10,940
11,929
10,854
12.269

45,992

13,311
14,421 
14,011

54,418

Total 7,634 32,711 40,345

Source*- U.S. Department of o 

  Bureau of Mines

Department of

trc* Business Statistics, except as noted below 

re* EitiMte of July 1, 1973.
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STATEMENT OP PAUL B. AKIN
PRESIDENT AND TREASURER OF
LACLEDE STEEL COMPANY
__before the

SUBCOMMITTEE ON INTERNATIONAL TRADE 
UNITED STATES HOUSE OP RE PRESERVATIVES 

March 23, 1973

Mr, uhali-mpn, my name la Paul B. Akin. I am the 

President and Treasurer of the Laclede Steel Company. Laclede 

Is a mldweatern steel producer with steelmaklng facilities in 

Alton, Illinois, and general offices in St. Louis, Missouri. 

Laclede has approximately 3,500 employees. Net sales for the past 

two years have been over $100 million, and we were listed as 

number 682 last year in Fortune magazine's list of United States 

corporations. In 1972 we produced 750,000 tons of raw steel or 

about 1/2 of 1% of the raw steel that was made in the United States.

I want to thank you for giving me an opportunity today 

to express my thoughts about the Export Administration Act, and 

about the proposed amendment to it. I recognize that you are now 

in your third day of hearings on this subject, so I will make my 

presentation brief and very direct.

Today I will state initially what I think Congress is 

trying to accomplish with the Act, and with the amendment. I 

will then attempt to show why the Intent of Congress is not being 

executed, and what I think must be changed before the legislation 

will be effective.

ASSUMPTIONS:

1. It is my opinion that Congress recognizes the 

following:

A. that some industries do not own, but must 

purchase in the market the raw materials 

that they process,



201

B. that a shortage of such raw materials can

economically damage such a processing Industry,

C. that exports of these raw materials can 

aggravate a shortage, and

D. that the export of raw materials helps this 

nation's international balance of payments.

2. It Is my opinion that Congress passed the Export 

Administration Act, and is considering the present 

amendment to accomplish one objective. The objective 

is: if a domestic raw material shortage develops, 

exports of that raw material are to be curtailed 

to the extent necessary and possible to eliminate 

the domestic shortage.

Discussion

If the atiove assumptions are correct, is the intent of 

Congress being fulfilled? In my opinion, if we consider the raw 

material ferrous scrap, the Intent of Congress was not fulfilled when 

we had a shortage in 1970, and it is not being fulfilled in the 

shortage that is occurring now. I believe that the primary cause 

of this failure is that the Act does not define its terms. Some 

problem areas are: What is "inflationary" and what is a "serious 

Inflationary impact'? What constitutes proof that a shortage 

exists? What is "abnormal foreign uemand"? What combination of 

events must be established before export controls can be Instituted?
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To understand more fully what I am referring to by 

this criticism, let me describe the frustrations many of us 

experienced in 1970 when we tried to get the Department of Commerce 

to Impose ferrous scrap export controls. .

By way of background, Laclede had incurred losses from 

its operations in 1968 and 1969. The loss in 1969 was Just over 

three million dollars. By early February of 1970 scrap prices had 

Jumped k€>% over the ten year average, or 64J6 over the year earlier 

price. It was apparent that if these prices held, Laclede would 

have to earn an additional $7 million in 1970 if it was to have a 

loss for the year no greater than the $3 million loss of 1969. 

In 1955, 1956, and 1957, the last time scrap prices had reached 

these levels, the price of steel products increased more than enough 

to offset scrap prices, and Laclede had three of the most profitable 

years in its history. In 1962, however. President Kennedy imposed 

an informal but firm price restraint on the steol Industry. 

Subsequently, President Johnson did the same. Early In 1970 it 

was obvious that the big steel companies were in no position to 

Justify much in the way of price increases. The amount of scrap 

purchased by most of the large integrated steel companies is a 

relatively small percentage of their total raw material mix. 

Therefore, the scrap price Increase did not have as drastic an 

economic impact on the big companies as it did on the small "cold 

metal" shops that rely entirely on scrap for raw material. If 

the small companies tried to pass through the cost Increase, they 

would lose their customers.
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Obviously, the Export Administration Act appeared to

a*
be the exact plcct of legislation to correct the domestic scrap 

shortage problem. Hence, on February 10, 1970, a group of steel 

company presidents met and decided to try to have ferrous scrap 

exports curtailed. On February 17, 1970, representatives from
*

twenty-seven steel companies, a representative from the United 

Steelworkers of America, and one from the American Iron and Steel 

Institute met with representatives of the Department of Commerce 

and made the request that ferrous scrap exports be curtailed. The 

steel company representatives were thanked for bringing the matter 

to the attention of the Department, and we were assured that they 

would study the situation.

In the months that followed, we had numerous meetings 

with the Department of Commerce. I also met with the Deputy under 

Secretary of State for Economic Affairs, at the State Department, 

and later with Dr. Hendrik S. Houthakker of the Council of 

Economic Advisors. In meeting after meeting, the steel companies 

large and small and the foundries argued and urged that the Act 

be used to grant relief. On August 20, 1970, I was one of four 

steel company presidents that met with the Secretary of Commerce. 

We Informed him of the ferrous scrap shortage and requested that 

he Impose ferrous scrap export controls. He thanked us very much 

for bringing the matter to his attention, and advised us that he 

would study the matter.

In retrospect, I have wondered why we were unable to 

convince the Department of Commerce to use the Act. Hie price
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of scrap reached levels that had not been attained since 1957. 

In the first half of the year scrap prices averaged 56# above year 

earlier prices. Many of us felt that certainly this was prlma 

facie evidence that a scrap shortage existed.

We recognized that the "abnormal foreign demand" was 

difficult to establish early in the year; but before many months 

passed, we saw month after month of very heavy exports.

In view of the prices mentioned above, we thought 

that "inflationary impact" had been clearly Illustrated. Our 

present national goal is to contain inflation to a 3# level. 

In Phase II labor Increases could not exceed 5.5#. We learned 

in 1970, however, that those in the Department of Commerce have 

a different concept of the Export Administration Act and when it 

should be applied. We learned that if ferrous scrap prices Jump 

28# above the ten year average (1961 - 1970), as they did in 

January of 1970, and to a level of k6% above the ten year average 

as they did in February of 1970, this is inflationary and "warrants 

study." When the price dropped slightly as it did in March of 

1970 to Uljt above the ten year average, it is apparently no longer 

inflationary. We were told then, Just as we have been advised 

now, that ....."we are merely experiencing a temporary Imbalance.

The price has peaked. The supply is now catching up to demand.
«* 

The situation has stabilized, and it would be inappropriate to

institute ferrous scrap export controls at this time." As 

mentioned above, the "stabilized" price was stabilized kVJt above 

the ten year average.
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In September of 1970 Laclede borrowed an additional 

three million dollars to meet expenses. Later in the year we 

renegotiated the terms of our long-term Note Agreement, and our 

percent of debt to Invested capital reached 5^.8j6.

In 1971 and 1972 Laolede had modest earnings d late 

In 1972 we made our first major payment on our long-ten., debt. 

In December of 1972 and in January of 1973* the price of scrap 

again increased rapidly to levels even higher than in 1970. 

The Department of Commerce indicated that they were considering 

export curtailments. In February the price of scrap dropped 

slightly, and Commerce backed off at once to study the situation.

Conclusion

There is no doubt in my mind that the United States 

has an urgent need for an Act such as the Export Administration 

Act. I am delighted that you are making an effort to improve 

It, as it has proven to be of little value in its present form 

to the steel Industry and to the foundries. The amendment you 

propose helps clarify the Intent of the bill, and the "forecast 

indices" will undoubtedly help many commodities. The second part 

of page 2 describing technical advisory committees will probably also 

be of great help to many commodities.

As mentioned in ray account of 1970, however, we had no 

difficulty arranging meetings and studies. We had no trouble 

obtaining indices as they appeared regularly in the trade Journals.

89-713 O - 73 - 14
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We Just could not get in 1970, nor can we now, get a decision 

to use the Act.

Thank you again for letting me express my opinions
f

to you today, as you can see Laclede's "domestic welfare has 

been ai'fected."

Respectfully submitted.
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NUMBER 89 
(ECB-OEC-89) 
July 2, 1973

SUBJECTS:

II.
III.
IV.

V.

VI.

Revision of the Commodity Control List to
Impose Validated License Requirements on
Exports of Ferrous Scrap.
Saving Clause.
General Provisions.
Licensing System for Exports of Ferrous Scrap
Against Orders of 500 Short Tons or More for
Export in July.
Licensing System for Exports of Less Than
500 Short Tons.
Reduction of Shipping Tolerance Allowance.

PURPOSE AND EFFECT:

Export Control Bulletin No. 84 of May 22, M73, established 
a reporting requirement on exports and unfilled or partially 
filled accepted orders for export of 500 short tons or more of 
ferrous scrap. This requirement remains in full force and effect. 
The data submitted pursuant to this requirement have resulted in 
the following actions:

I. Revision

The Commodity Control List is revised, effective 3:30 P.M. 
EOT July 2, 1973, to require a validated license for export 
of ferrous scrap to all destinations, including Canada. 
Previously, a validated license was required only for shipment 
to Country Groups S and Z (Southern Rhodesia, Communist- 
controlled areas of Vietnam, Cuba, and North Korea).

The new validated export license requirement applies to 
all shipments of the commodities listed below, regardless of 
the value of the shipment and of whether the shipment is made 
against an order accepted on or before the effective data 
of this Bulletin. The commodities are the following:
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Schedule 
B Number

2B2.001O 

282.0020 

282.0030 

282.0040 

282.0050

282.0060

282.0065

282.0078

232.0080 

282.009O

Commodity Description

No. 1 heavy-melting steel scrap, 
except stainless

No. 2 heavy-melting steel scrap, 
except stainless

No. 1 bundles steel scrap, 
except stainless

Ho. 2 bundles steel scrap, 
except stainless

Borings, shoveling and turnings, 
iron or steel, except stainless

Stainless steel scrap 

Shredded steel scrap

Other steel scrap, including 
tin-plated and terne-plate

Iron scrap, except borings, 
shoveling and turnings

Rerolling material of iron 
or steel

II. Saving Clause

Shipments of commodities removed from general license aa 
a result of the revision in the Commodity Control List aet 
forth in Part I above, which were on lighter destined for an 
exporting vessel or for which loading aboard an exporting 
vessel had actually commenced as of 3:30 P.M. EOT July 2, 
1973, may be exported under the previous general license 
provisions. Any other shipment of such commodities requires 
a validated license for export.
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III. General Provisions

Except as provided in Part V below, no licenses will be   
issued for exports of ferrous scrap against an order which 
was accepted after July 1, 1973, and no application for a 
validated license to export ferrous scrap will be considered 
until further notice, unless it is against an unfilled or 
partially filled order calling for exportation during the 
month of July 1973, which was accepted by the exporter on 
or before July 1, 1973, and reported by him pursuant to th« 
reporting requirement established on May 22, 1973, under 
Export Control Bulletin No. 84. The licensing system for 
exports of ferrous scrap against reported orders of 500 short 
tons or more calling for exportation after July 31, 1973, 
which were accepted on or before July 1, 1S*73, will be 
announced in a subsequent Bulletin.

IV. Licensing System Against Orders of 500 Short Tons or More 
for Export in July

A. Submission of application with supporting documentationt

All exporters who reported unfilled or partially filled 
orders_accepted on or before July 1, 1973, for exportation during 
the month of July 1973, of 500 short tons or more of the 
commodities listed in Part I above, and who wish to be considered 
for the issuance of validated licenses for export of such commod 
ities, must file with the Office of Export Control (Attention: 
546), U. S. Department of Commerce, Washington, D. C. 20230, 
an application with the following supporting documentation: 
(1) Photocopy or certified copy of each contract of sale for. 
export to a foreign buyer, accepted by the applicant on or 
before July 1, 1973; and (2) a sworn affidavit by the applicant 
as to the amount previously exported against each such contract, 
if any. The .application shall be submitted on forms PC-419 
and FC-420. ' The above mentioned documentation will serve 
in lieu of the form FC-842, Single Transaction Statement by 
Consignee and purchaser, that would ctherwise be required 
pursuant to §375.2 of the Export Control Regulations.

\/ Forms FC-419 and FC-420 are available from the Office of 
Export Control (Attention: 547), U. S. Department of Commerce, 
Washington, D. C. 20230, or the nearest Department of 
Commerce District Office.
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B. Issuance of Licenses for Exportation During July

The Office of Export Control will verify the authenticity 
of the application and supporting documentation described in. 
Part A above, and if it meets the requirements set out therein, 
will issue a validated license for the unfilled balance of the 
accepted order.

C. Special Terms

Each license issued under this procedure will only be valid 
for shipment against the particular contract and during the 
particular month specified, allowing shipment during a period 
of seven days following the end of each month, to provide for 
unavoidable delays. Any cancellation of a contract automatically 
revokes the license that was issued against it. In the event of 
the cancellation of a contract, the applicant is retjuired to 
file a report of such cancellation with the Office of Export 
Control no later than five days from the date of cancellation. 
If a license has been issued against such contract, the license 
shall be returned to the Office of Export Control with the 
notice of cancellation.

V. Licensing System for Exports of T^ess Than %00 Short Tons

Until further notice, applications for licenses to export 
ferrous scrap against accepted orders for less than 500 short 
tons, which are submitted on Forms FC-419 and FC-420, will be 
considered by the Office of Export Control, irrespective of 
the date on which the order was accepted, if accompanied 
by a photocopy or certified copy of each contract of sale 
for export to a foreign buyer, together with a sworn 
affidavit by the applicant as to the amount previously exported 
against each such contract, if any. The copy of the contract 
will serve in lieu of the Form FC-842, Single Transaction 
Statement by Consignee and Purchaser, that would otherwise be 
required pursuant to §375.2 of the Export Control Regulations. 
After verification of the authenticity of the documentation 
submitted by the applicant, licenses will be issued for 
exportation during the month specified in the contract for 
the total amount of the contract or the unfilled balance, 
whichever is the lesser amount. The period of validity of 
such licenses will be twenty-one days from the date of issuance.
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Any cancellation of the contract automatically revokes the 
licenea that vas issued against it. In the event of the 
cancellation of a contract, the applicant is required to 
file a report of such cancellation with the Office of Export 
Control no later than five days from the date of cancellation. 
If a license has been issued against such contract, the license 
shall be returned to the Office of Export Control with the 
notice of cancellation. Exporters are hereby placed on notice 
that in the event the volume of exports under this licensing 
procedure reaches an unacceptable level, further restriction 
may be imposed on exports against orders of less than 500 
short tons.

VT. Reduction of Shipping Tolerance Allowance

Paragraph 386.7(b)(l) of the Export Control Regulations 
states, in part, that a shipping tolerance of 10 percent is 
allowed on the unshipped balance specified on a validated 
license for shipments of any commodities licensed in units 
of short tons. For licenses issued under the procedures 
set forth above, this shipping tolerance allowance is 
reduced to 2*s percent.

Section 399.1 and Supplement No. 1 to Part 377 of the 
Export Control Regulations are amended accordingly, and a 
new §377.4, "Ferrous Scrap," is established. Replacement 
pages will be published in a forthcoming Export Control 
Bulletin.
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THE STEEL BOOM: A SIGN OF THINGS TO COME
UK long awaited uteri boom has finally arrived — and it 

couldn't have developed al a more opportune time. !l follows a 
protracted }MTMK| of frustration during which steel companies 
ineulled new fariliiH* al n word parr only lo watch the steel 
needed for iheir profilultlr operation rolled on foreign mills. In 
recent ycum, under I In- KIUIM of hcuvy fixtti coal burdens und 
poor return*, ateel investment, excluding thai for pollution con 
trol, hoi been scuird down appreciably. Now, a» nrvrr Iwfore 
in the steel industry's HM-yeur-pluii history, it* plan-* for expan- 
lion are extremely inadequate in relation lo the expected growth 
of demand. The steel hoom, therefore, ha* developed at a time 
of unprecedented nerd for improved *trrl profits. Just lo what 
extent the boom's i|Hir to revenue*) and earnings will bring forth 
investment capital remain* lo be seen. In any event, tteel com- 
paniea will find it difficult lo accomplish the expansion needed 
to head off an im|>ending shortage of steel.

1 He nation'* current Alee) capacity, considered strictly on a 
total tonnage basU, is adequate in relation to current demand. 
iHowever, varying degrees of demand activity ar* affecting the 
'markets for individual steel products, and combined with scat- 
'lered operating, maintenance, and transportation problems, thi* 
has l^d lo an extension of lead-timeti and supply problems on a 
spot basis. Al least for the boom's duration, therefore, the quick 
availability of steel has become a thing of the past, and this fore-

shadows the likelihood of more serious supply difficulties t» 
early as four to five yearn from now. Al that time, barring th« not 
loo strong possibility of adequate capacity additions, steel nters 
in in" real ing numbers will find that steel u unavailable no matter 
how long the wail, and in this sense, the boom now in progrew 
is u sign of things to romr.

Today's Boom and Tomorrow's Shortaf**
llie ongoing expansion of steel demand h*« been to strong 

ami so rapid in recent months that steelmaker* have been pulling 
out all stop* in what, M> fur. has been a vigorous, but a somewhat 
losing effort to keep pace with customer orders. In effect, the 
boom ban been testing (he limits of the industry's productive 
capacity, and current IrveU of oulpul and shipment* are provid 
ing a pood indication of just how much steel demand the industry 
tan or cannot satisfy.

As the boom gathered steam during the firat quarter, the na 
tion's sleel mills »tepped up their production schedule* and by 
the second week in Apti! were pouring steel at a record annual 
rate of 156 million net ton*. Shipments, meanwhile, also at 
tained a record annual rale approximating US million net torn. 
But even though steel mill activity has been pushed lo an all- 
lime high, tl.r rate of new orders baa been such that backlog* 
have been piling up and lead limes have been extended to u much

William 1. Hogan, S.J., Professor of Economics at Ford- 
ham University, *s a/so Director of the Industrial Econom 
ic* Research Institute.

Father Hogan did his undergraduate work at Fordham 
College, and received his M.A and Ph.D. degrees in Eco 
norrncs fro.Ti fordham Graduate School.

He nas been engaged in economic studies of basic 
heavy industries, for the past 20 years and is one of the 
world's foremost author »fies OM the steel industry. Father 
Hogan has authored numerous articles. His most recent 
publications are a 5 volume study of the "Economic His 
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« 20 week* on tome product*. The following liat indicate* the 
approximate lead-times on order* pUced during the third week 
in April.

S*Mt PreM LaW Twin
Prefect Crtnery Amp La* Tinas'
Gitvtnind Sheet* 20?2wwks .
CoM-flolfed Sheet I'd Stnp 16 20 weeks
Hot totted Sheets 1M6 weeks
Strip-Mill Plita 12 16 weeks
Concrete Reinforcinf Bars 1215 weeks
Stainless Sheet and Stnp 10 14 weeks
Mechanical Tutac 8-10 weeks
SeimtoJ Dfill Pipe 8-10 weeks
Lifhtwri|ht Structural Sections 610 weeks
Alloy ft Htlt Treated Plate 6-8 weeks
Stnntett Plates 5-8 weeks
Stiinlm Bars 58 weeks
Hot Rolled Bars 5 6 weeks
Standard Plate 5-6 weeks
Cold Finished Bars 3 5 weeks
Smill Structural Sections * 23 weeks 
') Awiftl for ortfm pUcad tht Mtk of April 15.1973

As lead-times have stretched out, steel marketing ha* become 
more and more a process of allocation, posing supply problems 
even (or regular customers. Last month, for example, one firm's 
standing $2 million annual order was cut back to |1 million, 
while another firm, which last fall had been a*kcd to double ita 
regular monthly purchases, was cut back to ita orig)<ial tonnage, 
this at a time when its steel requirements were on tht ; tcrease. 
Such are the supply problems now faced by some regular steel 
customers, while others with non-existant or limited mill con 
nections, including recent heavy users of imported steel, have 
had their orders turned down by norm mills.

Considering that the rate of new orders could Wrll support   
significantly higher level of steel shipments, theie is a good 
teason to conclude that the peik rales of activity recently regis 
tered have been crowding the steel industry's maximum capabili 
ties, for if steelmakers could in any way do so, they would pro 
duce and market even more steel. Theoretically, at least, the in 
dustry could melt more steel; its annual raw steel capacity is 
some seven to ten million net tons more than iu current annual 
production rale of 156 million net tons. Rut raw steel must be 
transformed into salable products, which in turn must be shipped 
to customers, and in the process a number of unavoidable limita 
tions and bottlenecks are encountered, particularly at peak pe 
riods of operation.

Demand va. Rolling Capacity: At peak levels, the demand 
for individual steel products very often does not evolve in diret i 
proportion to the various typr* of rolling mill capacity avail 
able for their production. TTtis discrepancy, which is reflected 
in the wide disparity in product lead-time**, results in varied 
utilization rates on finishing facilities.

Geographic Pattern of Demand: Another discrepancy, lhi» 
between the geographic pattern of demand and the location of 
Meelmaking facilitir*, also inhibits the industry's raw steel pro 
duction. During the current boom, demand pressure on most nvlU

in th« Midwest and South has been more inter** than on milh in 
the East and Fir West, which, consequently, have been quoting 
•shorter than average lead-limes on moat products.

ShorMrrm Canwily Imbalance*: The proceM of inte 
grating IH*W, lrrhnol<ii;(< ally *U|wrior fm-ilittc* into the |irodu»:- 
lion lines of luttK-eKtablished Hlerl plant* laid* to short-term 
ru|M» ity imlralattcv* and bottlenecks, the effect)* «f which are 
most apparent at high levels of production activity. The aimul- 
taneous use of new and relatively obsolete facilities not only 
limit* finished product output, but also precludes capacity meh> 
ing operations, particularly in plants with new Me*! ma king fur 
naces. In recent years, steel companies have done much to bal 
ance their facilities by roundinp out capital programs initiated 
in the I%OV However, because steel plant modernization is a 
continuing proccw, the industry musl contend with some in* 
evitable degree of capacity imbalance, and this ik one factor 
limiting its maximum effective capacity.

Marginal, High-Coat Capacity t Despite the need for addi 
tional raw steel to help meet demand requirements, some of the 
industry's rapacity remains idle, either because it require* up 
grading and improvement to permit its economic operation, or 
because it don not comply with pollution control regulations. 
Many of the furnaces involved eventually will be brought into 
production us modern ita t ion programs move forward.

Other Umila to Production t Finally, once raw stoel pro 
duction reaches fJ5 per cent or more of rated capacity, a variety 
of problem* make it difficult to achieve higher levels of output 
on a sustained basis. Limitations arise in shipping and prepar 
ing additional raw materials, in boosting fuel consumption, and 
in obtaining additional rail cars to ship a higher volume of fin 
ished products.

Significantly, these limits to production have arisen under 
boom conditions, no thai current problems and what have been 
termed "shorter*" are temporary in nature. True, this is little 
consolation to steel users who need steel now. Nevertheless, it b 
so mr what irvalid to construe longer than usual lead-times aa 
shortages, partirularU in view of the fart that steel industries 
overseas, even during prrioda of slarV demand, customarily quote 
long lead-time* with the purpose of accumulating orders to per 
mit more efficient rolling schedules! However, the current tight 
supply situation does indicate the likelihood of real shortages 
in .our lo five years, it has confirmed most conclusively that the 
steel industry's current rated capacity is a maximum 165 mil 
lion net tons uf raw steel per year, which means that a substan 
tial expansion of capacity is needed to meet demand toward the 
end of the decade.

Steel's Developing Supply Deficit
Kor some timr now, there has been widespread anticipation in 

steel i ircles of a dramatic increase in Meet demand and produc 
tion adiviiy. Hut, while steel companies have been in universal 
agreemrnl that substantial rapacity additions must be made to 
meet drmand in the years ahead, adverse economic circumstances, 
particularly in W7O-1971, dictated a reappraisal of their invest 
ment policies and plans for future expansion. The result was a 
rnu< h more conservative approach to spending, one that con- 
tinunt to dominate the investment outlook, even though steel 
earnings improved somewhat in 1972, and activity this year has 
been tthalterinp all previous records.
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lly I'JMI. if ihr Klrrl iiiilu»lry n to accommodate market re- 
quirewnta, it will have lu boost ill annual raw ateel production 
to approximately I7!i million nrt torn. To achieve thia level of 
tHilput, allowing for demand during peak periods of operation, 
the industry's iitlnl ru|utrily will have to increase from ils cur- 
iflll miminiiiti Irvrl nf liYi mil": ill n«-l liiiw I" "I l<-»»t 190 million 
lirl limit. rnii«r4|iK-nlly. 'I ^l"*! -Ji'tf !«((»•" nrr lo In: avrrtnl, a 
iniiiiiiiiiin rX[Hiii*iitin ol* 25 million nrt Inns must he ai*ompliMhed, 
which is ovrr anil nliovr n rr\Atkt*m<:nl requirement covering 
some 2.1 million nrt tuna of obsolete capacity, principally open 
hciulh furiuii-ni. Thi» adds up to some 50 million net tons of ca 
lm it y a inimtivr investment that nleel companies thus far have 
lieen unahle to justify.

DM SM Caaidr. bqmnW to MeMaa. U A Sa**y4*m**j lataan
(1J7J-W7S) 

, NKToa
175,000,000
190,000,000
165.000.000
25.090.000
25,000,000
50.000,000

|Riw tteel (KwJutfKKi requirement in 1980 
RM steel captcity reflimertwnt in 1980 

jMmus current US opacity 
'FJuiinsim reoimement (1973 1979) 
Plus replKemtnt ind modefniiition (1973 1979) 
ToUl ctpKity to bt inttlled (19/3 1979)

Uer^ite the obvious need for an intensive capital spending 
effort to maintain the nation's lupply-demand balanco in Meet, 
very few plans have been announced for making substantial addi 
tion* to capacity. For an explanation, one hat only to look at 
•teel company profit and low statements and balance theeta going 

I back over "a number of years. The picture that emergea from a 
(review of the period 1962-1971 is one of heavy capital spending 

at a time when revenues ana earnings were seriously restricted

I by on influx of imported steel. Capital erpenditures over theae 
years totaled 117 billion, exceeding cash flows by 11.8 billion. 
As a result, the industry's reliance on debt financing increases 
substantially, and with 12.3 billion in new obligations incurred,

' total debt by the end of 1971 was in exceaa o' 15 billion. Thia 
raised the fred costs of steel production, particularly when vol 
ume declined in 1970-1971, and with simultaneous increases in a 
variety of operating costs, steel profits fell to their loweat level 
in 20 years, e'en without considering the dollar's declining value. 

In both 1Q70 and 1971, steel company profits, on average, 
amounted to only 2.8 per cent on sales and approximately 4.5 
per cent on equity. Baaed on this performance, the steel industry 
ranked 41sl out of 41 industries covered by the First National 
City Bank in its annual analysis of earnings in manufacturing. 
This unenviable position was in marked contrast to steel's best 
ranking of Mth achieved during the mid-1950's, the la»t time 
many steel companies are generally agreed to have earned equit 
able returns.

As poor as steel fitiancial performance was during most ' 
l'.H)2-71, it could have been significantly worse had it not t> 
for investment tax credits, which were in force over most uf th< 
period. At the Dresent lime, with additional rapacity needed to 
avert a shortage of steel, lax iredits have taken on added impoi-

I tance as a vital determinant affecting decisions to undertake a
' new round of capital spending.

In order tu justify inecble investment* to expend ttwir capaci 
ties, steel companies will have to achieve roaulu in 1973 mud 1974 
ihat will be somewhat comparable to thow of mid-1950s. Tbia 
mean* that total industry profila will Lave to excaed (1 bUliod 
per year ard generate a return on iah» of 6 per oca* or better, 
which is about double what the industry earned in 1970 and 1971. 
A move in the right direction occurred in 1972, when profit* 
rrached t7SO million, but this resulted in a yield of only 3.5 per 
cent on sales. This year, as evidenced by fir*-quarter report* 
just released, the steel boom u fueling a marked improvement in 
earnings, which eventually shoulii increase the flow of much 
needed inveatment capital. However, while earning have moved 
sharply higher, yields have not at yet reached satisfactory levdt, 
and, at least temporarily, ihb will limit the boon's stimulus to 
increased capitaJ spending.

The problem it lhat steel d, nand won't wait for earnings and 
yields to improve, and even if an adequate performance i* 
achieved thia year and is extended into 1974, thereby inducing 
steel companies to make expansion commitments, the ajnount of 
new capacity that can be brought into production will be limitod 
by the inescapable influence of time. It take* two to three yean 
to move new steel capacity from the drawing boards to aetoaj 
production, and, consequently, the longer investment decision* 
are postponed, the greater become the chance* of a seriout sup 
ply deficit

Although steel shortages loom on the horixon, the government 
has voiced little, if any, concern over the lack of plan*) for new 
capacity. Thia is unlike the situation that developed after World 
War II. when Preaident Truman threatened to put the government 
into the steel business to help meet the needs of the economy. la 
fact, in his State of the Union measage in 1949 he apokc of UM 
possibility of uaing publk tax dollars to install 10 million ton* 
of new capacity. The reason the industry's current capacity prob 
lems have evoked no such pressure or significant concs*rn b tile 
prevailing sentiment lhat any deficit in domestic supply caa b* 
alleviated by an increase in import*, which certainly wit* not the 
case 25 years ago. This would mean that import* would increase 
iubstantially — perhapa to 30 million tons or even more. How 
ever, even if the nation's balance of payment* could ataoU th* 
h-avy dollar drain thia would involve, and U moat definitely 
cinuot, steel industries oversea* will not be able to provide suck 
a supplement to the U.S. supply, precisely because they lace *tonl 
sho-tages of their own. This becomes Apparent from an examina 
tion of future supply-demand balance! around the world, which 
point to the likelihood of a world steel shortage by the end of 
the decade.

Prospects for a World Steel Short**.

In thr May I"70 Center Line$ supplement, annual world steel 
'juiput was projected at 1 billion net ton* by 1980, an aaaeitment 
that has since been concurred in by a number of other inde 
pendently conducted studies. But steelmakers understandably for 
mulate their investinent policies not only with an eye on the 
future, but also within the context of prevailing economic circum 
stances. Consequently, when 1971 saw the firat ilump in world 
steel activity since 1'JStt, producers overseas, like their counter 
parts in the I'nited States, started to reappraiae their expanaioa 
programs. With the international steel market in the doldrum* 
and ongoing investment projects continuing to augment capacity,
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many foreign steelmakers were (acid with a substantial ourplut 
ovrr 4m t term demand. The slump fated until tb« middle of 
ITO, und hy the time il *«* over, many of their plans to expand 
rjt|wily hml lirrii wuM <li»wn apftrrriuhly.

'Iti** rc-«*'ii( rrviwil of Htti*l ilrm.UMl hit* |»Jmifl world output bnck 
in liiM* with itM lott}.''tfriM IM-IN! of iiniiiinl ^rowih. World raw Ntrrl
|»flMlllHMHI nmr from .I* .Iriin-Wtfil I'»7I l.-vrl M( Itil.r. million
iiH In** In a ittmil nf fff£. I million mH hit* ttt 1'/?2. .iml r»pc< 
litltom fur ihr current year run^r from 7211 million lu 7 W million 
net torn. Al current level* of output demuml is already luiing 
the limit* of capacity in many countries, and this raises the inv 
porlanl question of whether or not th« combine*) steel industries 
of the world will be able to satisfy market requirements in the 
years ahead, particularly in vie-v of tlwir continuing reluctance 
to embark on major new rounds of plant and equipment spending.

If world steel production is lo increase in line with world de 
mand, il will have to reach 1 billion iw* torn by 19HO, or in other 
terms, will have to be 50 per cent prefer than last year'* record 
of 692.1 million net Ion*. Th* world's raw steel capacity as of 
January l r>72 was approximately 7N*} million net tons, and ex 
cluding net capacity addition* completed during the year, which 
were subject to the usual limitations imposed by start-up and 
break-in, it can be concluded lhat the world industry compiled 
an operating rate of 8V per rent last year. As previously men 
tioned, the recension in world steel activity in 1971 extended to 
the middle of 1972, *o that the world operating rule < limbed wrll 
above 00 per <tnl during the second half of lust yrar,

Durinp 1972 new strel making fiii-ilitir*. principally basic oxy 
gen converters and Hrclrir fu mares, were completed at If) plants 
around the world. A number of thr*c were additions to rapacity, 
while othen werr replacement for obsolete open hearths and Bes 
semer converters. As a result, current world capacity, reflecting 
last year's additions and delations, is a maximum of 7'K) million 
net Ions per year. Thus far in I973, world drmand has been such 
that many producers hate bern operating at close to full capacity, 
and with world production for the year projected at a minimum 
of 728 million net tons, th«* wirld industry's annual operating 
rate is expected to reach a hi^h level »f about 93 per cent.

To meet demand requirements by I'WO, totul world capacity 
will hove to reach a minimum level of 1,150 billion net tons. 'l"his 
requirement recognizes the extremr improbability that all of the 
steel facilities distributed throughout the world will operate. *int- 
ultaneously at. or extremely close to. their full potentD. It as 
sumes an average worldwide operating rate of 90 per cent to 
achifvr a produclioii tlightl) in excess of I billion net tons and 
requires that thr world's current capacity be increased b\ 3fiO mil 
lion net tniu. In udilition to this required expansion, ev^entinl and 
continuing programs of p'^nt und equipment minlerniaalion will 
involve the rrpluirrm-nt (»f a minimum 250 million net Ion.- of 
existing ca^Nicitv. (^»n>f<|uenll), (>|O million net ton*, of c j»dril\ 
must IK- jM!t 'ii pljci* <»vcr ihr remainder of the lQ7O*s, an avenrie 
of appronimale)-7 117 million net tons |«er \ear during the ne^l 
seven years.

It now apjirAis very unlikrly lhat the world sirel imtu>>ir> will 
undertake investment programs of *uffi< ienl m.i^nilude lo mam 
lain the world balum e of ?»u|if)Jy and demand, und thi>< maken it 
highly proKablr thai a world »horta^r of steel will develop in ihe 
later years of the current dn-ade. The principal reason is a lark 
of prof:.ability in the steel industry on a worldwide ha*ia. "Hiere 
i* no shortage of raw materials, but there i* competition for capi< 
tal, and with the return* that Meel companies have ported, they 
will be hard pressed lo command the funds required. A stamper- 
ing investment will l>e needed to install 87 million net tons of 
steel making facilities annually, and the total cost will he inflated

substantially by pollution control requirement* in the year* ahwd. 
Therefore, steel producers oversta* will find it difficult, if not 
impossible, to keep up with demand in their own domestic mar 
kets, much le» provide substantial supplemental tonnage* to alle 
viate shortage* in this country.

MTw

1,035,000,000

1,150.000,000

790,000,000

360,000,000

250.000,000

610,000,000

(1973-1979)

Projected world stetl demand in 1980

Ran steel capacity requirement in 1980

Minus current world capacity

Eiparwon requirement (1973 1979}

Plus replacement and modernisation (1973 1979)

Total capacity to be installed (1973-1979)

CoriMquenc«s of a Steel Shortage

Chr pro*pet I fur a t>t<rl shortage has far-reaching im|4Halinns 
for thr steel imluMry ami lU supplirm, for the steel corwuninf 
indurtries, for Ihe manufacturers of materials that can he sub 
stituted for steel, and for the entire economic system. There Is, 
of course, the possibility thai steel com pan tern would realize short- 
term benefit if their products are in scarce supply. Supposedly, 
this would mult in a roller's market with in upgraded price 
structure and increased earnings. However, sooner or later, a stetJ 
short ape would likely bring on some sort of government inter 
vention, possibly a *yMem of price control* and rationing, which 
would suspem! the workings of thr free market and eliminate 
whatever short-term market advantage steel companies might 
otherwise ex|M-rieiH-e. further, the priorities CHtahlished by a 
rationing s)*irm would downgrade many of the newest uses or 
markets for steel, lh««* not yrt established as eanenlial, which, 
nevertheless, represent a *ul*tantial expenditure of research And 
promotion?) dollar*. As a rnull. new urr^luct development, an 
ohjeuive Accorded increased emphasis in recent yearn, would 
become .1 thin;; of the p;iM, and much of the industry's prior rf- 
forts in this repaid would lie nullified.

A *lerl shortage four •.<> five yrars from now would mrun that 
sleel investments had l»een waled down or |>o*l|KHir«l, whah 
coulil have an aiKcirvc effect on ihr manufacturer of »le*l mill 
plant jn«l equipment. Tlicir skilU arwi «;([>,,. il> to produce the 
mas*i\f, hi^hlv I PI hnii .il f.» ilities ti*M*nttal to steel nul[tut would 
U- trMtiunly <liniiuivlie-<t. .m'l |M-rh.i(» evrn lout in one or two 
rasrv \s ,\ rr^ull. thr vo-rl indti^lry evrnlu.llly would (Mi'onur 
<lr|*-mlen(. at least in pad. up^n mill buiMrm overwn*. .1 devel- 
opnit-nt not parln ul.irlv favorahle from the in»lu*tiy'« |M»inl of 
view 1.1 in rel.ilion lo ilir balame of ^M>menls, considrrinj; ihfi 
sulKianti.il dollar outflow lh;tt would be required to obtain facili 
ties for one of our basic domestic industries.

While a Mrel shortage could yield some >hort-term market 
i/enefit to sterl rnm|«ntrs, it would work lo their definite dis- 
adv.mia^f ovrr the longer lerm hy forcing many slrel consumers 
lo use KuUtilute pro<lucU K\en though a shift awa> from -*ieel 
would revjlt in diffttult nrnl ro*tly pro^lurlio:. mmlifM alion*.
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limn) Mrrl norm wouM huvr to rtntiire a changeover, particularly 
Him* Uw alternative wouid Iw a "-nhirtion or shutdown of their 
<>|ttralmit». To Ktcelmakerh, thin would, to a great extent, mean 
A [H'rmanent lit** «>f business, for consumers could not be expected 
to readily undertake a difficult switch buck to steel if and when 
the short supply filiation becomes rectified.

In the final analysis and most importantly, the impact of a uteel 
shortage would be felt throuphou the eronomic system. Because 
ateel is essential to virtually every t/pe of manufacturing activity, 
its nhortape ai»d ihe consequent disruption of output would place 
serious limitation* on economic growth and, in turn, on the 
pn»*th of rmplnyiitritt ant\ prndui livity. For these reasons, when 
it rninoi to itii'l i<»ii|Kiti) investment decisions, thr slakes nre 
extrcnwly high, nut only in Irrim (if the doll.-trs required to m> 
«tnqili*h an ailfqiialr expansion of ca|W ily, but also in term* nf 
thr roiwrijuriMT* ihul ti lark of inv«i«lment nnd a steel shortage 
woiiltf I'nluil.

The Bi(c«tt First Quarter in Steel's History
If lluMC wrn* an\ <t«>uhl* during lh< r.irly part of the vear that 

a grtmiw *lri*l IMHUM had arrived, they weri: dispelled convinc 
ingly onie first-quarter production und shipment* were totaled 
up. Most foret lists for l')7H have now bern upgraded, and bar 
ring an nulo strike or other major disturbance, annual steel ship 
ment* are an odds-on bet to surpass H*0 million net tons for the 
first time

Thin yearV first, quarter wo-* the l;ipge*l in steel's histor; - 
bigger than in 1'JTl, when activity v»a* inflated by building 
strike-hedge inventories, and more significantly, bigger than in 
1969 when steelmakers poured 14-1 ..** million net tons of raw steel 
and shipped 93.9 million net torn of steel mill products, both all- 
time yearly records. Ever sinre the week endinp March 17, raw 
steel output ha* been at an annual rate close to 155 million net 
tons, and during the week ending April 11 it made history by 
tupping Ihe never l»efore attained three million-ton mark. Com 
pared t« ihe fir*! quarter of 1%'J, output in thin year's first 
quarter wa» 8.5 per ce.nl greater, while shipments were up a size 
able 22.2 per rent.

Stel Output & ShipiMfth: RnJ Qoirten 1969 w 1973 
(toBMds of net teas)

190 1973 
Output StiipMexts Output Shipments 

January 9,843 7,280 U.085 9,111 

February 10,712 7,092 11.552 8,665 

March 13,933 8.199 14.766 9,800 

Totals 34,488 22,571 37,403 27,576

"V'hal are some of the fa«'tors Iwhirul the bcKi-n, or more spe 
cifically, behind the soaring demand for Meel' PrimanK, a pen 
eral upswing in the econom) ha* boosted requirements over a 
broad spectrum of steel conRuminp Industries, particularly those 
en paged in the produclton of autorrtobiles, appliances and capital 
poods. Measured in terms of "real" output, the nation's pross 
national product i(,NP> increased at an 8 per rent annual r..te 
durinp the last Ivo calendar </aarten*. white in current dollar 
terms, which also *hoiv the effet t nf inflation, it was up 14.H per

.tent in thU year's first quarter, compared with a gain of 11.0 
per cent in the fourth quarter of 1972. A rundown of major de 
velopments in a number of steel market areas provides an indi 
cation of just where all the steel has been going:

Automobile*! Sales in the first quarter of 1973 totaled 
2,931,000 units, compared to 2,443,000 a year ipo. Pur 
chases were up $4.8 billion over the fourth quarter of IQ72, 
with new car sales for ali of 1973 projected at approximately 
12.5 million units, including about 1.5 million import*. 
Truck sales are expected to increase by about 23 per cent in 
1073, to a total of \.2 million units. The industry's steel con 
sumption for tht fir*' two month* of l'>7i t.VJ million net 
ions I represented an increase of 3'AH per cent over the same 
peri**! Lit year.

Cune'.rurtion: Wrnl- lQ72's record total of 2.1 million
sliirts will prohably no* lie mat. hed this year, expenditures 
on construction can he ex|*ected to rem;nn Hgh owing to 
strong non-reMilrntiul activity and inflationary pressure* on 
ron.-tiuition ci)*ls. Althoupji the number of bousing start* 
was down in February jnd March, expenditures on re»k)en- 
lial construction in the first quarter were stilt S2.2 billion 
more than in ihr fourth quarter of W72. In addition, spend 
ing for non-residential construction rose by $2.6 billion. 
Sleel consumption by the conduction industry in the first 
two months <>f I')7H was itl.t per «ent greater than in the 
same peritnl bit y«';tr.

Service Ontent; Many steel service center* are ojarratinp 
at levels which are 20 !o 30 |»er cent above those eiqwrieiired 
last year. Temporary shortages of certain products air be- 
pinning iu develop, and it is now almost certain that 1973 
will wt industry record*. Shipments to service center* in 
January »ml Februnrv of this >ear were 34.1 per cent ahcve 
tho!*r made in (lie first two months of W72

Appliance*: (ionsumtr spending on durable j-ocds in the 
first quarter of t'>7.1 rose by $9.;t billion ovt-r the fourth 
quarter of l'*7^. This increase was more than four limes the 
site, of ilte onrarhieved in the ln*l period (S2.2 billion).

(Capital Cooils: Business fixed imestrnent in the first quar 
ter increased $6.2 billion over the fourth quarter of 1972, 
with a $,'i,7 billion rise in purchases of durable production 
equipment lending the way . It is estimated ihjl machine tool 
salr*. in l'J7;i will total 25 per cent more than in 1972, while 
purchases nf machinery for mininp, nil-field work, and; con- 
fltructinti will iiu rease by 10,8 and 0 per cent, respectively.

A num!>rr of other, more difficult tn Mil>st^rttialr, factor* have 
likeU been < ontnlmtiiip to the record steel demand. To «ome 
extent, the current rash of orders may IK* hormwipp from the 
future, -^ince sttine c(>n-.umer> have probably potion on mill «ched- 
ulr*i rtlhrr i<» hi"lpr against hipher sler! pri«'r^ in the montht* 
ahead, or in rmlfZ" against what have thus f.ir l>een lenpthertinp 
lend limes. Further, there are indications thai consumer* formerly 
rel> inp on foreipn su[»piy source* have switched lo «)oirteatic steel, 
either because imjtorts no longer afford a suitable price advan- 
ijpe, if an\, or !»ecause foreign mills, given the recovery of steel 
demand in must parts of the world, are no longer able to meet 
their requirements. Although imports in the first quarter ex- 
ceedeti ihon- in the like period last year, 'heir share of the boont- 
inp *teel market d« lined from 13.9 to 12.6 j»er cent, and because 
*>f a variet> of influences the import tonnage i^ expnted to ease 
'--^> me what in the months ahead.
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AfpA.wt SflMir •( SM HiH PriMs (mt tan)
MQuriar rVCa* 

1*13
+ 30.3 
+ 16.2 
+ 20.6 
+ 2S.6

012
21,161,314 27.576,076

Hus imports 3.3)8,015 3,856,510 
Hwus Cxaorts 690,112 832,000 
Apparent Supply 23.789,217 30,600,586

Import pressure traditionally has subsided during periods of 
strong overseas demand, and right now iteel markets around the 
world are very active, no much *o thnt foreign producers have 
been looking to purchase American semi-finished steel and hoi 
rolled bands to supplement their supply oip*bilitiea. Meanwhile, 
with the dollar devaluations and subsequent realignment of cur 
rencies, domestic steel has been plared in a much better tnmpeti- 
live position. Reflecting recent monetary rhanges, for example, 
Japanese price quotation* early in April wrrr riiher on the umc 
level or higher th~n domestic mill prices, and imported plates 
were being sold in Tents markets at $3.00 per ton above the 
domestic price. Also contributing to an improved foreign irade 
outlook are "Buy American" rlaupw-n in numerous government 
contracts, a stricter enforcement of anti-dumping regulations, and 
the recently concluded labor agreement designed to avoid the 
cyclical huild-up of strike-hedge inventories, including heavy 
import tonnage*, which wan slated to begin htrr this year and 
extend through the first half of l'J74. Ai a result, the bilance of 
trade in steel mill products this year should show • significant 
improvement over that in 1072, when a record steel Iradr defiril 
of neatly $2.2 billion acrountrd for more than one-third of thr 
nation's lotal trade deficit.

Comparing raw steel output and product ahipmla IM ike tint 
quarters of 1972 and 1973, they were aharply higher this yew, 
by 21.2 per rant and 30.3 per cent respectively. This, however, 
should not be taken to mean that 1972 waa • poor steal yeer. 
True, the first quarter •»« somewhat depressed, bat, Uken as) a 
whole, the year provided a welcome relief to steelmakers after 
the uoom-and-biisl pattern of activity and disastrous second half 
in the labor negotiating year, 1971. Raw steel production hat 
>ear, buoyed by a strong fourth quarter, totaled 133.1 million 
net tons, 10.5 per cent more than in 1971. while shipments rose 
S.S per cent to 91.8 million net torn. But more important in view 
of the industry's need for investment capital was the 37.2 par cent 
average increase in steel company earnings- a rate that was ac 
celerated in die first tjurrter of this year.

StMl Ejrninp Up Sharply — But yield* Uf
Eighteen out of the top 20 rieel .-om|tjinie* chalked up in* 

creased sale* in I9V2. and 17 achieved a growth in income. This 
upturn stemmed from a variety of fartunt, including a »ur§e in 
fourth-quarter bo*ine*s and improvement!* in efficiency due 
largely to a more consistent pattern of demand, as well a* an 
increased balance of facilities. At the same time, higher labor 
and other costs were incurred, and although steel milk* were 
authorized to increase prices by about four per cent at the start 
of last year, published prices, under pressure from imports, rose 
by less than two per cent. These offsetting influences were re 
flected in lew ihan satisfactory yields, which, on an industry-wide 
basis, amounted to only 3.5 per cent on sales and about 4.4 per 
cent on investment.
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Steel company reports for the firftt quarter of thin year reveal 
the iterl boom'* powerful ttimulut to selet and earning*. A* of 
Inn publication, aevenlern of ihf top loenly attel firma had re 
ported all fthuwina: coiv*iderable incrcatci in >al9, and all but 
two, liukem Steel and Whwlmg I'iltibuiRli, al»o thowing higher 
profili. Lukriu' finrt quarter fell »^tim ptimarily to a runaway 
increaie in the price of ateel tcrap, the rompaniei principal raw 
material, which hat been under interne buying preasure from 
oveneaa utrn, while Wheeling Pituburfti encountered a variety 
of operating difficuttiea, including the need to reline its major 
blaM furnace, which, conaequenlly, wu idle for the entire quarter.

Unfortunately, deaphe »m> aharp inertaaea in earning*, the 
return on aaln lor all of the companies reporting continued to 
be inadequate. Out of seventeen companies, ten made less than 
4.0 per cant on tales; seven of these earned lea* than 3.0 per cent, 
and yields for the remaining seven were in the range 4.1 to 4.9 per 
cent. To place thaae returns into penpenive, consider that Gen 
eral Motors in issuing iu firM-quarter report complained that ita 
yield on sales slipped to H.S per cent, doon from more than 10.0 
prr rent in the mid-1960V StrelmakVn slmont universally attrib 
ute the lag in sled yields lo a widening disparity between roeta 
and the prices they have been sble lo rhirge for their products. 
However, there is reason to be optimistic (hat yield* will improve 
considerably, baaed on the CKpectation that a more suitable price 
structure will cone with continued strong demand, both in the 
United States and abroad, and thai the ntw labor agreement will 
foster stability in future demand and operations.

Labor PMC* A****** Incrtatad Stability and Efficiency .
To its (treat credit, ihe steel industry continues in the forefront 

in lahor-manapemenl relations. In 1971 a new dimension wcs

addni lo the collective bargaining process when the United Steel- 
workers of Americs (I'SW I and the steel companies agreed to 
establish a joint advisory committee on productivity in each of 
Ihe nation's steel plsnls. Now. the USW and the ten largest steel 
firms have concluded another historic agreement aimed at elimi 
nating the costly process of crisis bargaining. The parties well re 
member that the last labor negotiating year, 1971. produced some 
disastroua results for the industry and its employees: 100.0IK) 
steelworkers laid off (40,000 permanently I, a record annual iat- 
port tonnage, and the waste and inefficiency caused by unstable 
production. The new agreement, announced in tata March, ia de 
signed to prevent a replay of these circumstances in 1974.

The agreement, which employs voluntary arbitration to avoid 
an industry-wide strike, calls for an early start to 1974's labor 
negotiations; for a guaranteed three per cent annual wage boost, 
plus cost-oMiving sdjuslments; and for a bonus of $150 par 
steelworker, payable in October, 1974. Any national issue stiU 
unresolved by April IS, l')74. will be turned over lo a five man 
arbitration panel to im-lude three members from outside the in 
dusJry. and while slrelvorkers can still strike over certain local 
issues, ciriLe decisions are subject to approval by the USW's 
internstionitl president.

Reaction to the new agreement has Keen largely favorable. 
Customers, no longer fearful of a strike cutting off their steel 
supplies, srr cleaned with not having to build large inventories, 
while most uf the smaller steel firms are expected to seek similar 
parts of their cwn. Dy avoiding the boom and bust cycle of steal 
activity, the new agreement enhances the possibilities for prog 
ress in improving steel productivity, provide* a constructive re- 
tponx in foreign competition, and holds great promise for a 
stronger, more profitable steel industry.
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METAL MARKET STEEL SCRAP PRICK COMPOS ITS 
BASED OR NO. 1 HEAVY MELTIHQ STttL

(Dollars per Qross Tern)

JAN.

FEB.

MARCH

APRIL

MAY

JUNE

JULY

AUG.

SEPT.

OCT.

MOV.

DEC.

1968

31.62

31.54

29.06

26.87

25.23

23.60

23.30

23.11

23.66

23.49

24.48

25.30

1969

26.68

28.11

26.86

26.33

29.12

28.58

29.97

32.90

34.90

33.75

32.91

35-36

1970

40.45

46.03

W.57

40.92

42.97

43.72

40.75

40.40

42.76

40.37

35.95

36.51

1971

40.81

40.66

37.15

34.30

34.92

33.43

31.9^

32.16

33. W

32.85

31.08

30.81

1972

33-09

35.29

32.32

35.12

35.64

35.42

35-57

37.38

37.28

38.22

38.96

41.97

1973

47.31

49.43

-

-

-

-

-

-

-

-

-

-

AVERAGE 25.94 30.54 41.25 34.46 36.63
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IROH AND STEEL SCRAP - TOTAL EXPORTS 
BUREAU OF MIMES' STATISTICS

MONTHLY EXPORTS 
(Thousand* of Bet Tom)

1968 1969 1970 1971

Jan.
Feb.
March
April
May
June
July
Aug.
Sept.
Oct.
Nov.
Dec.

TOTAL 6,565 9,037 10,6lp 6,474

1972

347
534

664
698
774
601
596
640
675

7,474

ANNUALIZED EXPORTS 
(Millions of Net Tons)

Jan.
Feb.
March
April
May
June
July
Aug.
Sept.
Oct.
Nov.
Dec.

1968

4.3 
6.2 
4.9 
6.0
5.9

7.
9.0
6.8
9-7
7.1

1969

3.1 
2.8 
6.4 
8.6
9.9 

10.9
9.5 

14.2
12.5
12.3
9.7
8.7

1970

9.3

1:1
11.5
15.3
12.0
12.6
11.4
10.9

9 'S 
9.8
9.2

1971

8.3 
5.6
5.9

1:1
6.8 
5.2

4.6 
3.6 
5.7

1972

4.2 
6.4 
7.1 
5.4 
8.0 
8.4 
9.3 
7.2 
7.2
I' 7 
8.1

10.8
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IRON AMD STEEL SCRAP - IHVENTORY

BUREAU OF MIKES' STATISTICS

(1,000,000's of net tons)

JAN.

FEB.

MARCH

APRIL

MAY

JUNE

JULY

AUGUST

SEPT.

OCT.

NOV.

DEC.

1968

7.5

7.7

7.8

7.9

8.1

8.2

8.4

8.4

8.3

8.3

8.0

7.9

1969

7.5

7.5

7.5

7.5

7.4

7.?

7.2

7.0

6.9

6.9

6.5

6.4

1970

6.2

6.3

6.4

6.4

6.3

6.4

6.7

6.8

7.0

7.3

7.6

7.7

1971

8.0

7.4

7.5

7.3

7.2

7.6

7.8

7.9

7.9

8.3

8.2

8.3

8.3

8.2

8.3 

8.3 

8.2 

8.4 

8.6 

8.8 

8.7 

8.6 

8.4 

8.1
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My name is John J. Sheehan, Legislative Director 

of the United Steelworkers of America. Our union represents 

1.4 million workers, about one-third (1/3) of which are 

employed in the production of steel mill products.

In recent years we have become increasingly con 

cerned about the impact of steel scrap exports upon those 

mills and foundries which are dependent upon such scrap. 

In other congressional forums we have been urging that our 

total trade policy should be subjected to a complete review 

reorientation if you will -- because of its influence upon 

our domestic manpower policy.

Today, however, we are relating to one aspect of 

that trade policy -- the exporting of materials which can 

cause either inflationary pressures or acute shortages, or 

both.

We have been witnessing very high export levels at 

times of high demand for steel abroad and at home. Our domestic 

scrap consumers are put in an extremely difficult bind as they 

try to compete at higher price levels with overseas consumers. 

Some domestic plants will cutback on production because of 

high prices which they cannot pass on due to domestic competition
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from integrated steel mills. Others will absorb the 

increased costs to the detriment of needed expenditures for 

modernization or simply a replacement of equipment. Smaller 

plants thereby fall further behind in their battle to remain 

competitive and retain their share of the market. For them, 

the boom in steel may become a bust because of the high cost 

of their raw material - scrap. The export policy becomes an 

engine for distress.preventing them from fully utilizing the 

advantages that can occur from a good market. You should 

bear in mind that some of these plants are among those which 

must make a large financial commitment to meet their obliga 

tions under the pollution control standards of EPA and occu 

pational standards of OSHA. The occupational health of our 

members requires the investment - sometimes non-productive - 

in abatement equipment. We should not deprive the industry of 

the advantages of the good market periods to make those expenditures.

In a study released this month by the Department of 

Commerce, it is projected that the 1973 exports of steel scrap 

will increase 67% over the 1972 levels to a total of 12.4 

million tons. The resulting employment problem in the steel 

industry is two-fold:

First, as increasing tonnage of steel scrap is 

exported, the domestic price is pressed upward. Those steel
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producers whose scrap inventories are low and who can neither 

pass on nor absorb the price increase may be required to cut 

back or shutdown production.

Second, even for those domestic producers who can 

absorb the soaring prices, the available supply may be 

seriously threatened by the unprecedented levels of ferrous 

scrap exports. The industry estimates that current demands 

will not be met by the scrap industry and the shortages will 

be aggravated by the excessive exports.

The present situation is not entirely unique. In 

1969 and 1970 therf were similar pressures in the ferrous scrap 

industry. We can validly anticipate that future crises will 

arise with regard to the steel scrap situation unless effective 

corrective factors a^e now put into force.

In 1969 and 1970 the U. S. Department of Commerce 

failed to act on authority granted it under the Export Admin 

istrative Control Act. As a consequence, there was considerable 

disruption in the industry. In the present crisis, only 

recently and under great urging has the Commerce Department used 

its discretionary authority to monitor the outflow of steel scrap. 

The Department may argue that it is controlling or regulating 

exports but it is doing so at levels which are already described 

by the industry to be above the crisis level and at which 

severe shortages will occur.
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Furthermore, the Department waited too long before 

it exercised these controls. It first ordered mandatory 

reporting of scrap exports so as to ascertain the gravity of 

the situation. While we do not disagree that there should be 

orderly progression in the imposition of controls , we do find 

unrealistic the aspect of total discretion in the initiation Of 

each step. The efficacy of the steps so far taken may already 

be vitiated by the inordinate time lag which transpired before 

the Department reached its decision.

The intent of the partial embargo now in effect is 

to prevent the further acceleration of scrap exports to higher 

levels. Whether shutting off further exports over and above 

those already projected will provide sufficient supply to satisfy 

our domestic consumption remains to be seen. There is, however, 

no prescribed mechanism whereby there will be an orderly 

evaluation of that situation.

It is precisely because of that void in the current 

implementation of the export control system that we have come 

before this committee. We are seeVing a legislative determina 

tion for the definition of critical shortage. S-2119 provides 

that definition. It triggers a progressive approach of mild 

controls and restiictions on exports so that the imbalance of 

supply and demand will not have to reach such critical stages 

that total embargoes will be necessitated. Many in the
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industry feel the situation today requires an embargo. 

Enactment of the triggers in this bill will obviate such 

drastic measure in the future.

Therefore a trigger mechanism, identifying the 

levels for quantitative limitations on the export of ferrous 

scrap, is necessary to eliminate the recurring crises in the 

industry and to curtail inflationary pressures. We know that 

the present price freeze has prevented the spiralling of steel 

scrap prices. But it had also put a freeze on the domestic 

availability of scrap as dealers were attracted to the 

uncontrolled higher price markets abroad.

In times of serious demands for ferrous scrap, 

priority should be given to the domestic producers in securing 

the scarce metal -- not to their foreign counterparts. The 

American industry and workforce should not have to suffer 

economic hardship because of scarcities caused by the export to 

our competitors of necessary production ingredients.

S-2119 incorporates a logical and orderly basis of 

monitoring and regulating export of steel scrap. The United 

Steelworkers of America join with steel and foundry interests 

to seek your consideration and support for the adoption of 

this measure.
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STATEMENT

BEFORE THE SUBCOMMITTEE ON INTERNATIONAL FINANCE, OF THE SENATE 

ON BANKING, HOUSING KUi URBAN AFFAIRS

IN SUPPORT OF S. 2119 

B/ CARL STUI»«OTH, VICE PRESIDENT, INTERNATIONAL MOLDERS AND ALLIED WORKERS

UNION

*******************

GENTLEMEN: It is an honor and a privilege to present this statement to you on behalf 

of the International Molders and Al1ied Workers Union, which I on proud to serve as 

Vice President.

For many years we have been anxious observers of the decline of employment opportuni 

ties in metal foundries in the United States, and witness of the painful efforts of 

displaced workers as they attempted to find employment when their company closed doi*n. 

He are closer to the scene than any other group, for it is our Union,which just 

celebrated its 114th birthday, that represents the workers in smaller foundries. We 

find the statistical information prepared by the Un>*ed Statea. Departments of Labor, 

Commerce and Health, Education and Welfare invaluable in our work, but cold facts do 

not describe the painful adjustments which families have to make.

Such facts as
«.

* Ttw numbar of iron foundries has declined from 3,200 in 1947 to 1,670 

in 1969 and it is an "educatec' guess" that there wil! be fewer than 

1,000 by 1980

* 71 per cent of the existing foundries employ fewer than 100, and 50^ 

under 50 employees

* Approximately 25$ of all iron foundries are large, captive operations, and 

the remainder are independent, producing in the main, lobbing type castings
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* Approximately 50# of the workers in the metal castings industry w«

 re useful to you but only those with an intimate knowledge of the industry can realize 

the full impact.

The industry has had to make improvements in recent years which entailed the 

expenditure of large sums of money; Emphasis upon environmental problems made a culprit 

of the foundry industry because it is a highly visible "polluter". Although i* is a 

well known fact that the transportation industry in all its aspects is the major cause 

of pollution, manufacturing, and especially foundries, are concentrated violators, and 

therefore controls were imposed. The health of the communities is important but the 

installation of equipment is costly.

Secondly, the passage of the Occupational Safety and Health Act has forced the 

industry to make drastic changes in order to protect the health and safety of employees. 

"e believe that it is just as importan/t to protect the welfare of the in-plant workers 

SB well as the surrounding community and we er.tliusi<ist ical ly support efforts at OSHA 

enforcement. We only remind you that equipment costs are high and the double burden, 

although right and proper, has been heavy upfln the large number of small foundries.

te can expect some of the marginal foundries to cease operation when environmental 

control devices and OSHA inspired equipment are required, especially if the plant 

facilities are old and obsolete. But we sincerely believe that the overwhelming 

majority of foundry operators will continue to produce metal castings, as long as they 

can compete economically.

Our nation is inapriod of economic expansion at the present time and a majority 

of the workforce is enjoying a period of prosperity. However, the unavailability of 

scrap iron and steel at a price which the foundry industry can afford is proving to 

be a bottleneck. In some areas of the country foundry workers are on short work-weeks
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•nd announcements of plant shut-downs and permanent closings are not unusual. Apparently 

prices remain at a high level as a result of unusual amounts of scrap iron and steel being 

exported. You might say that this is an unusual situation when our domestic users must 

compete with foreign users, expecially when the finished products developed in another 

country from American scrap, are returned to sell cheaper than those produced here.

We do not present ourselves to you as experts in the metal casting business. We are 

content to let those who sit on the opposite side of the bargaining table take the 

leadership in this regard.

However, we do not hesitate to appear before you to plead the cause of the workers 

in the foundry industry for they are always the real sufferers in any dislocation. We 

are always on hand when workers find themselves unemployed through no fault of their own. 

It hurts when you are called oti to help workers who are skilled only in foundry work and 

sense the hopelessness which surrounds them. Rehabilitation is a long and costly pro 

cess for the family as well as for '.ho breadwinner.

The most skillfu! of the displaced usually find employment, but often this requires 

pulling up s j,aker, and beginning life all over in a new community. But we remind you 

that at least half of ths foundry workforce is non-white. The unemployment level of 

this group is at least twice the level of the white workforce and since a much larger 

percentage are unskilled, the situation is compounded,

Although we differ with our employers on many occasions, when it cones to the welfare 

of the industry which provides employment for our members, we do not hesitate to join 

them. We have appeared before when corrective legislation has been proposed and we have 

jointly pleaded our case before Governmental agencies. We join with industry in this 

instance because we are convinced that something must be done to save the smali foundries 

which are unable to stockpile scrap and must buy it at the prevailing price.

99-713 O - 13 - 19
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For many months now the price level has remained high because export commitments have 

depleted the supply.

Ie are impressed with S. 2119 which was submitted by Senators John J. Sparkman and 

Adlai E. Stevenson, III and consider it eminently fair. It would amend the Expert 

Administration Act of 1969, and provide "trigger" dates based upon the needs of domestic 

scrap users. The Secretary of Commerce is instructed to determine if no shortage, 

a shortage, or critical shortage exists at each calendar quarter, and this becomes a 

matter of public record. Curtailment of exports or total embargo can be ordered based 

upon the supply available. It seems to us that a market for the sale of scrap is assured.

 e hope that the Committee on Bankiro, Housing and Urban Affairs reports S. 2119 

favorably, and that speedy enactment of the bill will be the result.

Thank you for your kind attention and consideration

Submitted by

Carl Studenroth
Vice President
International Molders and Allied Workers
1225 East McMillan Street
Cincinnati, Ohio 45206
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Statement by Lane M. Currie, President, H. C. Macaulay Foundry Co.

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Sub-committee; My nane 

is Lane M. Currie. I am President of H. C. Macaulay Foundry 

Company, Berkeley, California and am appearing here today repre 

senting the West Coast segment of the Cast Metals Federation.

I shall address the subject of the need for Ferrous Scrap 

Export Controls relative to specifics on the West Coast within 

our Foundry Industry. I shall not overlap data which has been 

submitted by others in our behalf.

Problem

I would like to define our problem of scrap shortage as 

the inability of the Scrap Industry to maintain Domestic home 

needs of selective prepared ferrous foundry scrap consistent 

with the level of quality customary to our industry. And 

secondly, define the lack of desire by some scrap dealers to 

process Foundry grade scrap because they can export this scrap 

without preparation or segregation. And, thirdly, I wish to 

note the serious inflationary ripple effect which will be borne 

by the American Consumer when a compounded pass through of recent 

scrap increases reach his market.

Foundry Grade, Scrap;

I should state that the Iron & Steel Foundry requirement 

of ferrous scrap differs somewhat from those of the Steel Mills. 

The Foundries require selective, sorted and in most cases sheared
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or broken scrap Steel or Iron. In many cases certain chemistry 

must be met either with a maximum or minimum level of certain 

elements.

It should also be noted that most West Coast Foundries 

cannot use bundles or bailed scrap nor can we normally use the 

general classification of borings, shovelings or turnings. In 

essence our requirements are for selective, prepared foundry 

scrap and we are dependent on the scrap dealer to process accord 

ingly.

West Coast Scrap Survey, July 16, 1973;

The following pages and charts will reflect current infor 

mation gathered from West Coast Foundries within the week on:

Scrap costs, Iron and Steel; Availability; Inventory;

Quality; Most distant Geographical area cf purchase; and,

curtailment or shutdown due to lack of scrap materials. 

The Geographical Areas surveyed and companies participated are 

as follows:

gouthern California (SC)

Ace Foundry Ltd. .... Huntington Park 

Alhambra Foundry Co. Ltd. .... Alhambra 

Bell Foundry Co. .... South Gate 

Centrifugal Products, Inc. .... Long Beach 

Covert Iron Works .... Huntington Park 

Dayton Foundry Co. .... South Gate
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Southern California (SC) Continued. 

Globe Iron Foundry Inc. .... Los Angeles 

Gregg Iron Foundry .... El Monte 

Lincoln Foundry Corp. .... Los Angeles 

Reufrow Foundry .... Los Angeles 

Steel Casting Co. .... Los Angeles 

Westlectric Castings, Inc. .... Los Angeles

Northern California (NC)

American Brass & Iron Foundry .... Oakland

Atlas Foundry & Mfg. Co. .... Richmond

DeLaval Turbine, Inc. .... Oakland

Lodi Iron Works, Inc. .... Lodi

H. C. Macaulay Foundry Co. .... Berkelay

Metalloy Steel Foundry .... Sacramento

Pacific Steel Casting Co. .... Berkeley

Phoenix Iron Works .... Oakland

Pinkerton Foundry .... Lodi

U. S. Pipe & Foundry Co. .... Union City

Vulcan Foundry Co. .... Oakland

Vulcan Steel Foundry .... Oakland

Oregon (0)

Northwest Foundry & Furnace Co. .... Portland

Salem Iron Works ..'.. Salem

Valley Irar. * Steel Co. .... Eugene

West Coast Alloys Co. .... Troutdale
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Oregon (O) Continued

Western Foundry Co. .... Portland

Washington (W)

Atlas Foundry & Machine Co. .... Tacoma 

Fick Foundry Co. .... Tacoraa 

Long Foundry Co. .... Hoquiam 

Meltec, Inc. .... Seattle 

Olympic Foundry Co. .... Seattle 

Pacific Car & Foundry Co. .... Renton 

Rogers-Olympic Corp. .... Seattle 

Spokane Steel Foundry Co. .... Spokane

SCRAP PRICE COMPOSITE

Review of this Price Composite Exhibit II, clearly in 

dicates that scrap prices are still accelerating sharply, com 

mencing back in the 3rd and 4th Quarters of 1972 and even into 

July, 1973. These prices in some cases represent over a 70 

percent increase within the past year and over 100 percent in 

crease the past 2 years. One should note that the West Coast 

prices most likely exceed those of most other geographical areas, 

mainly due to the closeness to sea ports and potential export 

areas.

The format for this exhibit is similar to that of a Northern 

California report submitted upon request to San Francisco Office
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SCRAP PRICE COMPOSITE continued

of .he Cost of Living Council in March of this year.

AVAILABILITY

The availability of Foundry Grade Processed Iron and 

Steel Scrap varies from fair to poor within each geographical 

location. A summary of comments would indicate that scrap 

still is not abundant. Some direct quotes on the subject are as 

follows:

0 - Scrap is very tight, we have been forced to assign

one man to search by phone and mail. 

0 - Operating on two (2) day supply. 

O - Availability has gotten worse. Beginning in June of

1972, the supply has started to diminish. 

NC - Must work harder to maintain supply. 

NC - Available at. a price. One dealer does not want to

take orders until he can determine what he can charge 

based on Phase 3*j or 4.

NC - Scrap dealer claims he has difficulty in buying suf 

ficient amount. 

NC - Difficult to obtain.

NC - Hand to mouth, never sure when dealer will have scrap 

because of scarcity.
 

NC -. Difficult to acquire. 

NC - Must scramble for it.

SC - Short supply. Traded with another foundry so we would 

not have to shut down.
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AVAILABILITY continued

SC - Very scarce.

SC - Poor. Have supplemented pig iron due to lack of 

 scrap iron.

W - Tough!

W - If one pays the price, material available.

W - Harder to get, but available at a prit^e.

W - Four times as hard to get.

W - Tough, even at a top price.

FOUNDRY SCRAP INVENTORIES:

The question was asked as to the amount of scrap inventory

the foundries had on hand. Again, various answers with few 
l 
foundries satisfied with their low inventory and declaring the

situation varied from critical to fair.

A few quotes and comments on "the amount of inventory on hand"

0 - Day to day, critical.

O - No Problem.

O - Fair.

0 - Operating on two day's supply.

0 - Unable to keep an inventory. We have been cut off by

the local scrap yards. Portland area appears to control

outlying sales. 

W - Inventories down. Dealers told us to take it or they

will sell it elsewhere. 

W - Down.
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FOUNDRY SCRAP INVENTORIES; continued

W - Only one month's supply. Normal inventory about six (6)

month's supply. 

W - Inventory way down at about one and one-half months'

supply. Normally six (6) to eight (8) months. 

W - Dealer with "take it or leave it attitude." 

SC - 30 day supply, only.

SC - Able to maintain about 20% of normal. 

SC - One hour. Numerous scrap dealers unable to purchase 

because of price paid by exporters. Ready to melt 

building.1

SC - One week's supply on hand. 

NC - Four (4) to fiva (5) weeks supply. 

NC - Two (2) days.

NC - Two - three (2-3) months' supply. 

NC - Less than 1 month. 

NC - Less than two (2) weeks supply. 

NC - Two (2) day supply. 

NC - Two and one-half (2*$) week's supply. 50% off normal.

QUALITY OF SCRAP;

The quality of scrap for most foundries is of major impor 

tance since scrap is the major component of this re-cycle process. 

Unfortunately, this survey notes that a general down grading of 

processed scrap exists on the West Coast causing additional pro 

cessing and segregation costs to the foundries.
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QUALITY OF SCRAP; continued

Comments on the subject were:

W - Requires more inspection; not prepared properly.

W - Down.

W - Having problems maintaining quality. Must check

carefully. 

W - Still fair. 

W - Watch it like a hawk!

W - Must watch quality of steel shearings. 

0 - Have overlooked quality because of shortage. 

0 - Below standard. Have been forced to buy from dealers

not familiar with foundry requirements. 

0 - Poor. Must hand pick scrap after load is dumped. 

0 - Scrap remains good.

NC - Poor quality, not properly sorted, many contaminants. 

Some dealers do not want to prepare Electric Furnace 

grade scrap. "Take it, or leave it basis." 

NC - Foundry quality control expenses doubled because of poor

scrap.

NC - Worst we have ever had, must spend much time cutting. 

NC - Unchanged. 

NC - Poor quality.

NC - Dealer is putting in a quality of scrap in each load 

which we would not ordinarily take. They probably 

feel we will not complain due to the scrap situation.
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QUALITY OF SCRAP: continued

In the past, some of the scrap we are now accepting,

we would send back. 

NC - Have to buy lower grades arid mixes at maximum prices.

Must separate and process. 

NC - Requiring considerable additional preparation and

sorting. Increases costs considerably. 

SC - Poor. 

SC - Good (reports from this area indicate 50-50 good to

poor quality).

GEOGRAPHICAL AREAS OF PURCHASE

This portion of our survey indicated that most foundries were 

still buying the majority of their scrap needs locally due to 

fact that reduced quality, increased prices and availability 

problems existed throughout the entire West Coast.

Some Foundries in Oregon were also buying in Idaho; Montana; 

Seattle and San Francisco/Oakland. Northern California Foundries 

were buying as far east as Salt Lake City, south to Arizona and 

north to Portland and Seattle. Southern California Foundries 

indicated mostly in-state and limited Nevada purchases.

FOUNDRY SHUTDOWN OR CURTAILMENT

This phase of the survey did indicate that curtailment of 

operations and occasional shut downs did exist in the foundry 

industry during the past three to four months. Also, numerous
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FOUNDRY SHUTDOWN OR CURTAILMENT continued

other foundries found themselves at inventory points of only

a day or so supply. One Southern California foundry acquired

scrap rail from a competitor to avert a shutdown. Two Oregon

foundries have curtailed swing (2nd) shifts operations due to

lack of scrap; one of the operations has been cut back since

May.

.' Southern California foundry has had three -.hut downs 

the past month in their electric furnace sectir due to lack 

of prepared steel scrap.

The majority of the foundries reporting in this survey 

indicated no shutdowns. However, it is noted they are purchas 

ing scrap at any price and quality to continue operations.

CONCLUSION

We, in the Foundry Industry, are convinced that a shortage 

of scrap materials does sxist and our industry has been forced 

to take sub-standard quality scrap at high prices tc meet the home 

demand for Iron and Steel castings.

Concurrently with our belief, the Department of Commerce 

has recently acknowledged this scrap shortage and implemented a 

temporary embargo on the export of scrap metals.

Also, on the subject, the State Assembly of California recog 

nized this scrap problem and recently passed Assembly Joint Re 

solution No. 47 (Exhibit #2) "memorializes the President and the
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CONCLUSION continued

Congress of the United States to instruct the Secretary of

Commerce to exercise his powers to forbid the export of ferrous

scrap metal for a period of a minimum of 45 days during which

time a study should be made of the available scrap and the needs

of West Coast steel mills". This bill is now in the Senate Rules

Committee.

In view of this National problem, I urge the passage of 

SB-2119 which will guarantee service of Domestic needs as first 

consideration, thus preserving our growth and economy.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

Respectful^ submitted,

Lane M. Currie _ 
President
H. C. MACAULAY FOUNDRY COMPANY
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LECISLATURE-lfl73-7«MCULAB SESSION
' . •

Assembly Joint Resolution No.

Introduced by Assemblymen Boatwright, Bill Greene, 
Atatonre, Beverly, Fong, Garcia, Gonsalves, Gonzales, 
Holoman, Ingalls, Ray E. Johnson, Keener Lancaster, 
McCarthy, Meade, Miller, Papan, Seeley, Thurman, and 
ZTjerg -.

(Coauthor: Senator Holmdahl)

April 26,1973

REFERRED TO COMMITTEE ON RULES

Assembly Joint Resolution No. 47—Belative to the 
exportation of ferrous scrap metal.

LEGISLATIVE COUNSEL'S DIGEST
AJR 47, as introduced, Boatwright (Rls.). Ferrous scrap 

metal.
Memorializes the President and Congrrss of the United 

States to instruct the Secretary of Commerce to forbid the 
exportation of ferrous scrap metal for: a period of 45 days to 
permit a study to be conducted, and to place an embargo 
limiting tonnage to be shipped fron^ tbe West Coast.

Fiscal committee: no. '&'*£':••''."

1 WHEREAS, The exportation of ferrous scrap metal from
2 West Coast ports during 1972 was in excess of 1,500,000
3 tons, and the trend indicates an increase for 1973 of 100
4 percent export to the Orient; and '
5 WHEREAS, The demand during 'the past number of
6 years has widely fluctuated, based upon internal needs of
7 the countries involved, over whicj* the United States has

i-Tl! O - 71 - li BEST COPY AVAILABLE
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1 no control; and
2 WHEREAS, Because of the varying don? nds, there have
3 been substantial fluctuations in the price of ferrous scrap,
4 so that the price has increased in excess of 50 percent
5 during the last six months; and
6 WHEREAS, Steel manufacturers on the West Coast, and
7 particularly in the State of California, are almost totally
8 dependent upon ferrous scrap for their production, as
9 compared to steel manufacturers in the Orient, where

10 scrap constitutes a relatively insignificant percentage of
11 materials used for production; and
12 WHEREAS, Because of the dependence of California
13 steel manufacturers upon scrap, it is necessary that any
14 increases in the cost of scrap must be directly and fully
15 passed on to the consumers of California manufactured
16 steel products, so that these products can no longer
17 compete with procL ts imported from the Orient; and
18 WHEREAS, These wide fluctuations in price have begun
19 to seriously affect the California steel industry, which
20 employs nearly 25,000 workers, and supports a
21 $250,000,000 annual payroll; and
22 WHEREAS, The United States is the only country in the
23 free world which currently permits the export of scrap
24 metal; and
25 WHEREAS, Continued increases in the price of scrap,
26 resulting from uncontrolled foreign exports, will shortly
27 put out of business the California stsel industry, because
28 of its dependence upon scrap and because of its inability
29 therefor to compete with either imports from foreign
30 countries or with domestic sources of supply that do not
31 .use scrap; and
32 WHEREAS, The Export Coarf. Act provides the
33 Secretary of Commerce the authority knd responsibility
34 to control the exportation of racier ids in short supply,
35 when a drain of such materials exis'js or where foreign 
38 j demand exerts s.n inflationary impsc:: on such materials; 
37 and
33 _..; WHEREAS, The conditions necessary .'or nation by the 
 35- Secretary of Cc.T.::.3rc-3, iriJer ij?. pi-oy'jioiis of the 
<0 "Export Control Acl. exisi: in Caliio.. . '.•:. r.:..i cLroi'.:~,hout
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1 the western Un^-xl S'.v.tcs o ^ •• :: - ;: Vvlrv ;.---? :-|ir:'^
2 massive unemployment and h^.r^r.^'p Tor the p:;.-.?l<2 of
3 these regions; now, therefore, !vs it
4 Resolved by the Assembly rvd Cznr.te of th? f.'tite of
5 California, jointly, That the Legislature of the 3ixtc of
6 California respectfully msmorfriizes the President and
7 the Congress of the United Stages to instruct the
8 Secretary of Commerce to exercise his powers to forbid
9 the export of ferrous scrap metal for a period of a

10 minimum of 45 days, during which time a study should be
11 made of the available scrap and the needs of West Coast
12 steel mills. Following this 45-day period, a partial
13 embargo should be imposed, limiting the tonnage to be
14 shipped from the West Coast of the United States, not
15 only in terms of the total amount of tons, but further
16 breaking down said shipment by port of embarkation;
17 and be it further
18 Resolved, That the Chief Clerk of the Assembly
19 transmit copies of this resolution to the President and
20 Vice President of the United States, to the Secretary <tf
21 Commerce, to the Speaker of the House of
22 Representatives, and to each Senator and Representative
23 from California in the Congress of the United States.

 t y f. v .r "  "'' 
' 'A i  » »i •i "-' •"

Compliments of
SENATOR JOHN W* HOLMDAHL

Eighth Senatorial District
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STATEMENT ON FERROUS SCRAP EXPORTS
Pre tented to 

THE U.S. SENATE SUBCOMMITTEE ON INTERNATIONAL FINANCE
By

Donald H. Workman, Executive Vice President 
GRAY AND DUCTILE IRON FOUNDERS' SOCIETY INC.

' on behalf of 
CAST METALS FEDEL'ATIOK

Z0611 Center Rid<je Rd. , Rock/ River. Ohio 44116 
July 18, 1973

My name ia Donald H. Wo-kman. I am Executive Vice President, Gray and 

Ductile Founders' Society and I represent the Cast Metals Federation, which also 

includes the Malleable Founders Society, Steel Founders' Society of America, National 

Foundry Association and the Non-Ferrous Foun<^ rs' Society. Today we are repre 

senting the serious concerns of the ferrous foundries in the United States regarding 

unleashed exports of iron and steel scrap which has created short supply and spiraling 

prices for domestic users. 

Sketch of Industry

Today's 2100 ferrous foundries are predominantly small businesses, employing 

about 235, 000 workers, many of whom are of minority races. Their products, vital 

as they are, are generally "invisible" because they serve a* components of automobiles 

and trucks, railroad locomotives and cars, machine tools, general machinery, farm 

equipment, ordnance, electrical generators and motors, refrigeration, internal 

combustion engines, household appliances and scores of other durable goods.

The multi-billion dollar foundry industry ranks sixth among all manufacturing 

industries. Everything in this room, even your tie, required machinery made of 

casting components to produce. There are over 600 pound* of ferrous castings in 

your automobile, including the engine, brakes and many other vital parts. Even the 

magnificent dome of our U.S. Capital Building is gray cast iron! If foundries were 

closed down, even for a short period, practically all U.S. manufacturing would surely 

grind to a complete halt.
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The ferrous foundry industry has already suffered a financial one-two punch 

with the need for nubstantial capital investment in non-productive air pollution controls 

plus even greater expenditures to meet OS HA requirements. Because of various 

economic factors, the gray iron foundry industry alone, with over 3000 foundries in 

194b, has experienced a reduction of 50% in numbers of units in the past 25 years, and 

more are closing each week, mostly because of the lack of capiul to meet these new, 

stringent federal regulations. 

Ferrous Scrap Problem

In late 1972, ferrous foundries began reporting sharp increases in prices of 

iron and steel scrap at the time the Japanese were pU r! ~ 0 -*tiers for their needs in 

the first half of 1973. On January 24, 1973, representative* of the steel mills and 

ferrouti foundries met with Department of Commerce officials to officially request a 

limitation on uncontrolled exports of ferrous scrap coupled with an already dramatic 

rise in domestic mill and foundry scrap consumption. Because of the obvious 

inflationary aspects, Cost of Living Council officials attended this meeting.

At this ,!?nuary meeting we estimated 1973 exports of 12 million tons of ferrous 

scrap, which on top of the estimated 41. 5 million tons needed for mills and foundries 

would require 53. 5 million tons of scr.-tp fo: the year 1973. We noted that during the 

last scrap shortage of 1969-70, only a total of 46 million tons of scrap were generated 

to meet domestic demand and to fill export orders. The 1973 estimate of 53. 5 million 

tons appeared to UB to be an impossible task, surely leading to shortages and greatly 

inflated prices for scrap. This has happened.

At that time scrap exporters made no secret of the fact that the Japanese and 

other nations would be in our market for considerably more scrap than ever before in 

recent history. Based on the above forecasts, we officially asked the Department of
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Commerce to uee its authority under the Export Administration Act to limit the export

of ferrous scrap to 7 million tons in 1973.

On February 21, 1973, over 40 ferrous foundry executives, alarmed at continued

spiraling scrap prices, met with Department of Commerce officials asking for

consideration, but again, to no avail.

On March 22, another meeting of steel mill and foundry representatives with

Commerce officials netted no action. This "inaction" demonstrates the need for

legislated, definitive criteria to curb exports of vital raw materials and other resources

to avoid chaos in domestic markets.

On March 23, steel null representatives and the Cast Metals Federation

presented the above-mentioned 1973 projected forecast on scrap exports and domestic

demand tonnages to your sister committee in the U.S. House of Representatives for

consideration in amendments to the Export Administration .". -f.

In 1973 iron and steel foundries will pay out at least an . ..i>,;onal 3/4 billion 

dollars for ferrous scrap over normal prices in 1972. When the additional cost of 

scrap to the steel mills is added, the inflationary and economic impact is overwhelming 

to say the least. Current scrap prices have already added at least 4 to 5% to f jundry 

costs. The competitive nature of our industry and customer resistance under 

Phase II and III, sets realistic limits on passing through all of these increased cost*. 

Most scrap processors have been exempt from such price controls. 

Conclusion

The Cast Metals Federation strongly supports S. 2119, which provides a "red 

flag" trigger mechanism to impose scrap export licenses wr.en definite criteria are 

met, based on total scrap exports plus domestic scrap consumption in any calendar 

quarter. Thin will avoid the foot dragging "deliberation and review" by the 

Administration (see attached telegram of May 3) which has gotten domestic users
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untenable price-->upply situation at thU time. In finally announcing a 30 day 

ec export embargo on July 2, 1973, The Secretary of Commerce more than 

.confirmed our earlier warning! when he announced that expected purchases of scrap, 

including 12.4 million tons of export*, were projected to total 54. 4 million ton* in 

calendar 1973- -18% above any previous high year. He further noted that domestic 

prices for most grades of scrap were at their highest level in 16 years.

The Secretary's ov.a statements, based on current facts, confirm the 

credibility of our earlier predictions.

We can appreciate that high level "dealt" with foreign nations interfere with 

our government's normal course of action in situations such as this. On July 16, 1773, 

Japan's Foreign Minister, in the presence of our Secretary of State in Tokyo, stated 

Japan was "greatly embarrassed" by recent U.S. export curbs. He further urged the 

U.S. to "exercise an increasing degree of discipline in managing its own economy" 

and to refrain from further actions against Japanese imports and to continue to provide 

to Japan a stable supply of logs, iron and steel scrap, wheat, soybeans and feed grain*

Only the Congress can decide what is in the best interests of this country ot 

ours. To many cititens, our give away policies are completely incomprehensible, 

especially a* the U.S. becomes more of a "have not" nation in so many resource   

and domestic prices continue to iise.

We believe it was the intent of Congress, inder the Export Administration Act 

of 1969, to give the Commerce Department authority to act quickly when a collision

iur*e becomes obvious. Only the provisions of S. 2119 will make Congressional 

intent meaningful, and w : ll provide neceisary relief for domestic users of scrap

before irreparable dam is done.
For the CAST METALS FEDERATION

Donald H. Workman. Executive Vice President 
Gray h Ductile Iron Founders' Society Inc.
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COPY - Telegram tent May 3. 1973

The Honorable Frederick B. Dent, Secretary 
U. S. Department of Commerce 
Washington, D. C. 20230

On March 2'.',, representative* of your Department and the Council of 

International Economic Policy a*cured representative* of the foundry and »',iel 

mill industries that *u.—.« ic-.lon under the Export Administration Act would be 

taken if (1) ferrouf scrap prices rose (2) supply worsened and (3) if exports 

soared, or if Japan alone came in for over one million tons of scrap for their 

second v»lf requirement*. Scrap price* started upward again two weeks ago. 

Over one million tons of ferrous scrap was exported in March and many 

foundries now cannot secure firm tonnage contracts from scrap dealer*. 

These factors are known to your Department. Accordingly we again request 

tlwt you use the authority already vested to license ferrous scrap exports to a 

maximurr. of seven million tons in 1973. The present critical situation was 

forecast by industry spokesmen in January, February, March and April. Our 

domestic economy is seriously affected and the inflationary impact is of concern 

to foundrymen who have been pleading with their Congressmen to do something 

about it. Copies of this telegram are being sent to 2100 ferrous foundries in 

the United State* with the suggestion that they continue their effort* to restrict 

exports of this vital raw material.

CAST METALS FEDERATION (Gray fc 
Ductile Iron Founders' Society; Malleable 
Founders Society; Steel Founders' Society 
of America)

(accompanies D. H. Workman's Statement July 18, 1973)
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Mr. Chairman, my name Is Paul B. Akin. I am the 

President and Treasurer of the Laclede Steel Company and 

I am also the President of the Ferrous Scrap Consumers 

Committee representing five medium sized steel companies. 

I am glad to be here today, and to have the opportunity to 

discuss with you the merits of S-2119. 

I INTRODUCTION:

The following statement addresses Itself to two major 

points. They are:

Point I: Is the present alleged ferrous scrap shortage 

and export problem of sufficient magnitude to warrant specific 

legislation now?

Point II; If the need expressed in Point I is established, 

would S-2119 accomplish this objective in a manner consistent 

with the public Interest? That is, would it be fair and
 

equitable to the scrap processing industry, to scrap consumers 

and to the general public?

As I am convinced that the answers to the above two 

questions are affirmative, I will attempt today to establish 

that this position is well based In fact. The following 

statement contains three additional sections. First, the 

question raised in Point I Is developed to show the magnitude 

and the import of the several problems that are a direct 

result of the present ferrous scrap shortage. In the next 

section, I will attempt to show why S-2119 will correct the
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problems that have been created by repeated ferrous 

scrap shortages, and in the final section I will make 

four suggestions. As I feel that any recommendation 

presented to this Subcommittee on International Finance should 

be supported by data and documentation, I have attached to . 

the record copy of this testimony such supplementary data 

and documentation.

II THE MAGNITUDE OP PROBLEMS CAUSED BY THE PRESENT SCRAP 
SHORTAGE AND WHY LEGISLATIVE ACTION IS NEEDED

A. Background: To better understand the present series 

of problems it is helpful to know a little about scrap Iron 

ana steel Itself, where said how It is gathered, who uaes it, 

and for what, and finally to review the total volume of scrap 

that has moved through the scrap market In recent years.

Scrap iron and stcd is divided into numerous grades 

to delineate Its quality, first in regards to purity, and second 

in regards to density or the physical size of the pieces. 

Perhaps the finest grade of scrap comes from the manufacturing' 

of automobiles and other new equipment. After the parts have 

been cut or stamped out of the cold rolled sheets of steel the 

trimmings are squeezed into a block referred to as a "factory 

bundle." This "factory bundle" is pure steel that has already 

been refined. It only needs to be remelted, cast, and rolled 

to make it a prime steel mill product once more. Old bridge 

and building girders and old machinery are other excellent 

sources of scrap. Although this scrap usually has some rust,
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paint, ana am on it, tnese impurities are either burned 

off readily or float up Into the slag In the remeltlng 

process. Other grades of scrap have Impurities such as the 

elements copper, nickel and chromium present In undesirable 

amounts. These "tramp" alloys cannot be removed by remeltlng, 

hence sorap containing undesirable amounts of these alloys 

Is used for less demanding steel products or Is blended with 

purer scrap to dilute the concentration of alloys. Aa a whole, 

however, scrap Iron and steel should be considered this nation 1 s 

purest "iron ore." It contains well over 90$ Iron while most 

Iron ores must be beneflclated to reach over 60$ Iron content. 

As scrap is In essence steel that needs only remeltlng and a 

small amount of refining to once again become "raw steel," it 

is easy to see why this is our nation 1 s least expensive method, 

from an energy standpoint, for producing steel. Scrap is an 

"ore" that does not have to be beneficiated. It does not have 

to go through a blast furnace that requires large amounts of 

metallurgical coal before getting to the open hearth or to 

the basic oxygen steelmaklng furnaces. It Is, accordingly, 

easy to understand why raw steel made entirely from scrap in 

an electric-arc furnace requires only \6% as much energy as 

steel made from iron ore. It)is subject is treated in considerable 

detail in an article entitled, "Qiergy and the U. S.' Industry," 

which Is included in the supplementary data accompanying my 

prepared testimony.
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Let us now consider the business of collecting and 

preparing scrap iron and steel. The individual -*o collect 

and prepare the scrap are called "scrap dealers. They obtain 

scrap In several ways. Some have trucks that self-load and 

unload large containers. A dealer will have empty containers 

for scrap at various small or medium size steel consuming 

factories on a contract basis, and will remove the containers 

when they are full. A dealer may have a contract with the city 

dump to take old refrigerators, freezers and other bulky steel 

objects. He may buy scrap from demolition companies that take 

down old buildings and bridges. In many case* people in allied 

businesses will deliver scrap to him.

One common business of this type is the used automobile 

part business. Many believe that the old cars in a field or a 

lot full of old and wrecked cars are scrap. Such is not the 

case in most Instances. These oars are an Inventory of spare 

parts. After the owner of such an establishment has recovered 

as much as he reels he can from an old hulk, he will haul the 

remains off to sell to a scrap dealer, and thereby make room 

on his lot for a "new" old car.

Some stores that sell new electrical appliances have 

a contract with an individual or a small hauling company to 

pick up old refrigerators and freezers and haul them to a 

scrap deafer.
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There are numerous other ways that scrap gets to the 

dealer's yard, but gone Is the horse and wagon approach of 

former years. Naturally, when scrap prices are high a few 

opportunists will move In and quickly gather up scrap that might 

not have gotten to the market under more normal conditions 

until a somewhat later date. These opportunists do not create 

scrap; they merely accelerate somewhat the gathering of scrap. 

There Is no way of knowing or measuring precisely to what 

extent changes In scrap price can accelerate scrap gathering.

Once the scrap reaches the dealer's yard It Is separated 

by grade and prepared for the scrap consumer. The preparation 

can be done with torches, shears, baling machines or fragmentlzers 

depending upon the material that Is to be processed.

Scrap brokers merely maintain an office (in the case of 

the larger scrap brokers, a series of offices) and a staff. 

There are a few broker-dealer organizations, but these are the 

exception. The scrap broker maintains contact between a 

number of scrap dealers and a number of scrap consumers. In 

short, he Is the "go-between." The broker will take an order 

from a scrap consumer for a block of tonnage of, for example, 

#2 bundles. He may then divide the order and distribute It 

to several dealers for shipment.

The automotive Industry scrap or so called "prompt 

Industrial bundles," are handled entirely by the scrap brokers. 

Monthly each automobile manufacturing plant estimates from
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the number of oars that they are scheduled to produce how many 

tons of scrap they will generate. Brokers are then notified bow 

many tons will be auctioned and the date on which the auction 

will take place. These auctions are generally In the last week 

of every month. When the bids are opened the amounts become 

public knowledge. Although the amount of scrap that Is sold 

In this manner Is small, the auctions are very significant an 

they are a prime indication of supply-demand pressure In the 

scrap market.

The next point to consider is the amount of scrap that 

moves In the market. Ibis annual tonnage is sold either to 

domestic scrap consumers, or it is sold for export.

All scrap sold In export is reported on a U. S. Department 

of Commerce form, the "Shipper's Export Declaration." A copy 

of this form must be filed with the local U, S. customs officer 

prior to a ship's or train's departure. These forms are 

forwarded to the district customs office, and once a month 

all such forms are sent to the Bureau of Census office In 

Jeffersonvllle, Indiana. The data is key-punched there onto 

magnetic tape and sent by wire to the main computers for the 

Bureau of Census at the Federal Buildings in Suitland, Maryland. 

Ttoe results ere made public approximately one month after the 

close of the month in question.

The Department of the Interior Bureau of Mines, in conjunction 

with the Department of Commerce, Bureau of the Census, collect 

data on domestic scrap usage on form M-33-AM. Although the
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filing of this form is on a voluntary basia at praswot,
V

those in charge of the data at the Bureau of Mines are 

confident that the total amounts are reasonably aoourate. 

Prom these two reporting systems we have a record of 

the amount of scrap that was consumed domestically and of the 

amount that went into export. The lower graph of Appendix I 

shows a history of the scrap market from 1953 to 1972. The 

lowest line on the chart shows how exports varied during this 

period. The second line shows how much scrap the steel industry 

alone purchased, and the top line indicates the size of this 

entire market during the twenty-year period. The graph at the 

top of the page shows the composite price range of this 

important scrap grade during the 1953 - 1972 period. The 

blip on each year's price range Indicates how the year ended, 

and the straight line connects the unweighted annual averages 

for the period.

The first short period to be noted on these graphs occurs 

during 1955, 1956, and 1957. An international bteel shortage 

took place at the time, and there was, accordingly a heavy Csjirid 

for scrap iron and steel. Scrap exports were abnormally high, 

domestic consumption was heavy, and the total, naturally, was 

very high. The upper graph shows that the supply-demand ratio 

was strained as prices soared.

The next year worth noting was 1961. Scrap exports that 

year were just short of ten million tons, well above the exports 

of the proceeding few years and the years that followed.
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Domestic scrap consumption was mild and normal that year 

On the upper graph prices made only a slight response to 

the abnormal foreign demand. 1961 clearly Illustrates that 

abnormal export demand alone did not cause a scrap shortage 

In the United States. It Is a combination of heavy exports plus 

high domestic demand that has caused the only scrap shortages 

that we have experienced In the United States In the last twenty 

years.

It Is Interesting to note that we did not have an 

International steel shortage after the one In 1955* 1956, and 

1957 for more than twelve years. A world steel shortage hit 

In 1969 and lasted well through 1970. Again scrap responded 

to the steel shortage. Scrap exports and domestic demand became 

heavy in the second quarter of 1969 and remained high for the 

balance of that year. In 197O demand peaked In the second and 

third quarters*.

The sad aspect of all of this is that in 1972 and 1973 we 

are again experiencing a world steel shortage with the accompanying 

scrap shortage, and that we have every prospect of having several 

more shortages during the Seventies. In the supplementary 

material that accompanies this report Is the May 1973 Issue of 

Center Lines, a Steel Service Center publication. In the May Issue 

the Rev. William Hogan, S.F., of Pordham, an economist who has 

specialized In tho steel industry, discusses the world steel 

supply situation in great detail and concludes that repeated 

world steel shortages are inevitable.

st-m o -1« - »•
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Appendix II provides more complete data than is shown 

In Appendix I as the domestic scrap receipts include the tonnage 

purchased by the foundries as well as by the steel Industry. 

The data in Appendix II starts with 1961 and continues through 

the first quarter of 1972. Exports, receipts, and quarterly 

net tonnage as well as annual totals are shown. The data from 

this table Is the key to the trigger mechanism of S-2119.

B. How Scrap Shortages Affect Steel Producers

In Section A, I mentioned what scrap is, how it is collected, 

and how it Is moved to the scrap consumers. At this point it 

would be worth mentioning who buys the scrap. It is purchased 

by steel companies and by foundries. As the foundries are well 

represented here today, I will confine my remarks to the steel 

Industry.

The steel companies that buy scrap in the market use it 

primarily in electrlc-^rc furnaces and in open hearth furnaces 

to produce "raw steel" that is molten steel. The molten steel 

is then "teemed" or poured into molds to form Ingots or it is 

taken to a continuous casting machine to produce slabs, blooms 

or billets. There are about forty very small steel companies 

called "mini" mills in this country that rely entirely on 

scrap as their raw material. There are several larger steel 

companies that also rely solely on scrap for their raw material. 

These are the so-called "mldi" mills. Both "mini" and "mldi" 

mills are also called "cold-charge" or "cold-metal" shops to
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differentiate the cold scrap charge from the molten-iron- 

charge operation of the basic oxygen or open hearth process. 

Not all "cold charge" shops are small operations, however, as 

two of the largest scrap purchasers are among the largest 

fully-integrated steel corporations in this country, Armco 

Steel Corporation and Inland Steel Corporation. Both of these 

large steel companies have separate steelmaklng operations 

that rely solely on purchased scrap for their operation.

It should also be noted that in a period of high steel 

demand the blast furnaces that produce molten iron from iroa 

ore are pushed to capacity to supply iron to the steelmaking 

furnaces. In the united States 8o£ of our steel is produced 

via the Iron-ore blast-furnace process. The iron ore mines 

are often owned by the larger steel corporations that need 

the ore, but in those Instances when iron ore la sold to steel 

companies, it is normally done so on a long-term contract of 

twenty years or more. This is an understandable procedure 

as the mine owner who has drilled his property and knows the 

amount and the quality of the ore he owns, needs a long-term 

contract to amortize the cost of drilling the shaft and of 

developing the mine. Steel mills do not mind signing long-term 

contracts for ore as the mine owner is net "selling short." 

He owns the ore that he'll ship this year now as well as the 

ore that he'll ship on the last year of the contract. Hence, 

international steel and scrap shortages can come and go 

without making any noticeable change in the price of the iron
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ore. This, Incidentally, also explains why steel mills 

will not sign long-term ccr.tracts with scrap brokers or 

dealers as these suppliers seldom havs more than a thirty 

day supply of scrap on hand. If a scrap broker signed a 

long-term contract at today 1 s prices, and the market price 

went up, the broker would not be able to deliver without 

taking an enonnoup loss. There are some so-called long-term 

scrap contracts signed by mills and foundries that have 

floating prices based on one of the published composite price 

Indices. Ifce reasons that such long-term scrap contracts are 

unsatisfactory are numerous, and the fact that few such contracts 

exist, aptly Illustrates how unacceptable this concept Is to 

the scrap consumers, Tfce long-term scrap contracts signed 

by the Japanese of approximately a year or more duration 

are based on a concept of cartels and Involvement by their 

national government. As this is an approach legally prohibited 

In this country, It is not germane to this report.

With this general background, it is not difficult to 

understand what takes place when an international steel 

shortage occurs. Blast furnaces are pressed to capacity and 

when they can no longer supply enough iron for the steelmaklng 

furnaces, the scrap Iron and steel portion of the charge is 

increased in the open heartlis and basic oxygen furnaces to 

produce the additional raw steel required. In fact, an open 

hearth furnace, like an electric-arc furYiace, can operate on 

a 100£ scrap charge. "Hie practice of getting additional raw
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steal production by Increasing the amount of scrap iron

and steel charged is common practice abroad as well as

d-anestically and accounts for the fact that abnormally

high scrap exports occur during international steel'shortages.

Ifce heavy demand for scrap in the domestic market to 

meet our national needs in conjunction with the demand for 

scrap exports strains the scrap supply-demand relationship 

and prices increase 60 to 70$ as they did In 1970 and as 

they have done this year. AltncMgh the integrated steel 

producers purchase large amounts of scrap during srioh periods, 

tbelr scrap costs are insignificant when compared to the 

costs for their prime raw material, iron ore. Hence, with 

little change in the price of Its najor raw material, the 

larger steel mills are in no position to cos', justify and 

pass through to their customers a price Increase for stc"*1 

mill products.

The prime raw material for tie "cold-charg*" shop is 

scrap steel, however, and when an International ste--! 

shortage occurs and the price of scrap por^s, tii<y a.*e in 

a very difficult position. A cold-fliarge shop cou ' pass 

his increased costs on to his customers, as they would -ot 

be able to buy steel elsewhere while the steel shortage o-t. - 

niese customers would then be at a disadvantage with their 

competitors who bought from the larger steel companies, and 

naturally as soon as the steel shortage was over they to



278

would place their business with the large mills. Hence, 

the cold-charge shops must absorb the full brunt of the 

violent scrap price Increases that accompany a shortage. 

An exception to this would be the case of a local "mini" 

mill that Is able to pass the cost on to the local 

construction Industry in higher prices for reinforcing bars.

The next question Is, "Can they absorb It and what If 

thr/y cars't?" it is not difficult to measure the Impact of 

scrap price Increases on cold-charge shops. The amount of 

scrap that they need Is a little more than the tonnage of 

steel products that hey ship; hence, the annual product 

tons .shipped times the scrap price Increase equals approximately 

the scrap cost Impact. Present scrap prices would amount to 

about a 10$ pretax cost increase for these cold-charge shops. 

For some this would cause losses, for all It would mean poor 

financial returns. If this occurred only once In ten years. 

It would not be of major significance. When In fact It has 

happened twice In three years, and with every prospect of Its 

continuing frequently during tha Seventies, It practically 

eliminates serious consideration for further investment in 

this steelmaklng process.

C. Conclusion to Point I Regarding the Magnitude 

of the Problem and the Need fur Legislation

To summarize the foregoing ohe following points should 

be considered:
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1. The United States steel industry does not 

produce enough steel to meet the needs of this nation, 

and has not for more than a decade. (See Appendix III 

of this statement and U. S. International Trade Record and 

Domestic Steel Trade Deficit Graph and Table in the 

Supplementary Data attached.)

2. The international balance of payments deficit 

for the steel industry in 1971 was greater than our national 

deficit.

3. The steel tonnage produced by the cold-metal shops 

Is about 2<yf> of the steel produced in this country and 

that without it the steel trade deficit of 2.3 billion 

dollars would almost double.

4. The cold-charge steel mills are the primary 

recyclers of ferrous solid waste and that they use approximately 

1/6 of the amount of energy to produce a ton of raw steel 

that the iron ore-blast furnace requires.

5. The cold-charge steel mills employ almost 

1,000,000 management and hourly-paid workers.

6. The unrestricted exporting of scrap iron and 

steel in periods of high domestic consumption forces scrap 

prices to levels that cause Irreparable economic damage to 

cold-charge steel manufacturers.

In view of the above six points, I believe that it 

has been clearly established that there Is an Immediate need 

for legislation to control the export of scrap Iron and steel.
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Ill WHY S-2119 IS AN ADEQUATE AND PAIR LAW TO CONTROL THB 
EXPORT OF SCRAP IRON AND STEEL

A. Desirable Features Sought

One method of evaluating whether S-2119 Is a good 

solution to the problem of scrap iron and steel exports la 

to consider first what features would be desirable In such 

a bill. Five major criteria that should be present in a 

bill would Include the following -eneral provisions:

1. The law should permit the unrestricted export of 

scrap Iron and steel during periods In which domestic 

consumption is moderate or low.

2. When scrap exports and domestic demand both becoae 

heavy, the law should place a mild restraint upon exports 

Initially; and If the shortage remains critical after the 

imposition of the mild restraint has been tried, a sterner 

restriction should be provided.

3. The law should be fair to the scrap processing 

Industry, the scrap consuming Industry, and to the general 

public.

4. The law should be as simple as possible to administer 

and to operate.

5. The law should make It perfectly clear vo all 

concerned when and by how much scrap exports will be curtailed. 

B. General Discussion of S-2119 vs. Desirable Features 

In this part of my statement, I trill discuss only the 

five general features listed in III A. above. A detailed 

discussion of S-2119 is included as Appendix IV.
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1. In regards to the first feature sought, I.e., 

the unrestricted export of scrap Iron and steel during 

periods In which domestic consumption Is moderate or low, 

S-2119 meets the objective fully. If S-2119 had become law 

at the end of 196v, the first restriction that would have been 

Imposed would have occurred In 1969. It is Interesting to 

note that in the year 1961 when exports were exceedingly heavy, 

but domestic shipments were low, the bill would not have 

Imposed export restrictions by a wide margin. A bill that 

would Impose a fixed maximum amount on scrap exports would 

certainly have triggered unnecessarily In 1961. Hence, by 

examining how the export-plus-domestic-demand trigger would 

have operated In the years since I960, we can readily determine 

that S-2119 meets this criteria.

2. The second criteria gets to the heart of the problem 

as It requires a mild restraint when exports and domestic 

demand are bo' *. high simultaneously, anci that a harsher 

restriction will be Imposed If the first restraint falls to 

contain the critical shortage. Again, we can see when S-2119 

would have been applied during the Sixties and Seventies to 

determine whether it would have triggered prematurely late, or 

not at all. We find that the bill would have called for a 

mild restraint In 1969, 1970, 1972 and In 1973. At no time, 

however, would an embargo or harsh restraint been called for. 

I have referred to the restraint as a mild one and recognize
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full well that many might call the Initial export restraint of 

3-2119 severe. The objective Is tc provide enough scrap to 

the domestic consumers to prevent economic damage from 

occurring to the domestic Industries. Certainly In times of 

shortage we do not want to double our exports. A study of 

S-2119 shows that exports would have been heavy even In those 

years of restrictions, and that If It were applied during 

1973* allowable exports might well be at or above the five 

year export average. The total embargo provision of S-2119 

Is In reality a type of fall-safe that Is more Imaginary than 

real as It has a very high trigger point that, the Secretary 

of Commerce can readily void by taking timely action aa 

provided for In Section 209 of the bill.

3. The third criteria sought In the bill Is that It 

be fair to all parties concerned. It would be very nice If 

we could meet the needs of the domestic consumer without 

imposing export controls at all. Scrap Iron and steel is a 

commodity, however, that does not permit such a lalssez-falre 

approach without damaging the scrap consumer and ultimately 

the general public. Hence, scrap exports must be Imposed, 

and the big question Is, "Does S-2119 Impose the restrictions 

too "requently?" A^&in we can look to the Sixties and Seventies 

to see when S-21is would have*operated. In 1969 the first 

restraint would have taken place before the shortage caused 

the price jump late in the year. In 1970 the law would have
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restricted exports after price Jumps that took place in the 

early part of the year. By ecting promptly S-2119 would have 

prevented the severe price fluctuation that occurred during 

these two shorta* periods and still would have provided the 

scrap processors record shipment years. S-2119 meets this 

criteria accordingly as well as any bill could.

4. The fourth criteria desired Is to have a bill that 

is simple to operate and to administer. All too often complex 

problems have solutions proposed that are short, simple and 

wrong. I do not believe that such is the case with S-2119. The 

alternatives can be complex indeed. Let us consider for a 

moment a trigger based upon price. The question comes up   

what price, for what grade, and where? Some have suggested the 

published! composite prices. Often those who suggest that such 

a bench mark be employed do not know that these are generally 

unweighted averages that a reporter works out after talking 

with several consumers and brokers. The scrap prices quoted 

for various cities are a constant source of Irritation for 

brokers and consumers alike. These figures are not overly 

reliable now without nn export policy swinging on them or 

with millions of dollars in the balance.

If reliable price data could be obtained, the next 

problem would be x;o fix and held a grade of scrap for the 

price. Anyone who has purchased scrap knows how futile a 

task this can be.
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Die approach used In S-2119 by comparison IB simple 

as It does not attempt to fix either price or grade, but 

relies wholly upon the total effort of the scrap processing 

Industry. As all of the scrap processed In this country 

goes either to the domestic consumer or Into export, the 

sum of these two for a year Is an Indication of the total 

annual effort. In the three years when this annual effort 

exceeded 45 million tons, the Increased prices Illustrated 

adequately that the supply-demand relationship had been 

strained. The two gross numbers are not too difficult to 

obtain, and we have a relatively good history of what they 

have been. The very magnitude of the numbers make them 

Impossible for either the consumers or the processors to 

manipulate. Accordingly, by Its very grossness, the trigger 

mechanism of S-2119 Is simple. The rules for operating the 

trigger are straightforward and readily comprehendible.

5. the final requirement is that the law makes it 

perfectly clear to all concerned when and by how much scrap 

exports would be curtailed. As mentioned above the controls 

and rules of S-2119 are readily understandable. If such a law 

were passed, it would be clear to everyone that scrap shortages 

would be a thing of the past, and there would be no cause for 

further wild price swings. The stabilizing effect would be 

a benefit to the scrap processor as he would be sure that 

his scrap consumer would be able to stay in business.
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C. Conclusion to part III Regarding the Adequacy 

of S-2119

Ihe ability of S-2119 to meet the desirable features 

that a law should nave to control scrap has been dlnoussed 

In general terns. A more detailed analysis of tbe bill Is 

Included In Appendix IV.

There Is no question In my mind that S-2119 fully 

meets the basic fundamentals that are prerequisite for a 

scrap Iron and steel export control law. 

IV SUGGESTIONS

At this time after having made a detailed study of 

S-2119 and after numerous conversations about It, I would 

like to make several suggestions.

In my opinion the bill would be Improved If the Secretary 

were given a ratio to determine how ranch scrap should be 

permitted to leave the West Coast states, and how much should 

be permitted to leave the balance of the country when 

restrictions are Imposed. This would be In recognition of 

special West Coast scrap problems.

A second suggestion would be to exclude all stainless 

steel scrap from the bill, as this is an entirely different 

market.

A third suggestion would be to fix a starting date eo 

that the bill could be put into effect promptly on a calendar 

basis
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Hy final suggestion would be to require the Secretary 

of Coanerce to collect his raw data In much the sane way 

aa this data has been collected In the past, aa it Is well 

recognized that by changing the way the data Is collected 

the bill can be made either much stricter or much looser.

This concludes my statement except to thank you for 

permitting me to express my opinion of S-2119.

Respectfully submitted.

Paul B.
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Appendix IV -

A Detailed Disc visa Ion of S-2119

SCRAP IRON AND STEEL EXPORT 
ADMINISTRATION ACT OF 197**

REPORT

To amend the Export AduHnlstratiors Act of 1969 (Title 50 App. 

12401), as amended, to control the export of Iron and steel scrap during 

periods of shortage.

PURPOSE OF THE LEGISLATION

The purpose of this bill 1s to permit as much scrap Iron and steel 

to be exported as possible without harming the domestic foundry Industry 

and a large segment of the domestic steel Industry. The bill places no 

restraint on scrap Iron and steel exports when domestic demand for this 

material Is moderate. When, however, both domestic and export demands for 

scrap are high at the sane tine a moderate restriction on reports Is Imposed. 

Although 1t 1s unlikely that a supply-demand imbalance would persist after 

the Installation of these first restrictions, the bill does provide for 

the Imposition of a total eotargo 1n the eleventh month after the start 

of suoi a critical scrap shortage, and then only If the shortage had 

remained at the critical level through the sixth, seventh, and eighth 

months. Thus only 1f a critical shortage of scrap Iron and stee'r persists 

for a sustained period will the quantitative limitations in the bill — 

the so-called "trigger mechanism" — become operative. Because export 

controls are a strong action that conflict with other national objectives,



we do not want to restrict scrap Iron and steel exports unless such restric 

tions are clearly required to prevent material disruptions 1n the domestic 

s"pply of scrap, which shortages ~ unless monitored and regulatad as this 

bill provides — could cripple the domestic foundry Industry and a large 

segment of the domestic steel Industry by causing "outages" and other dis 

ruptions 1n the supply of steel to this nation's economy.

SECTION-BY-SECTION ANALYSIS OF THE RILL

Re bill divides Into two parts. Section 1 of the bill redeslgnates 

the existing Export Administration Act of 1969 as tlt'e I of the Export 

Adnrlnlstation Act under the heading of "General Provisions.* Section 2 of 

the bill establishes a new title II under the Export Administration Act 

under the heading of "Scrap Iron and Stee7 Export Controls."

Section 201 of title II designates the title: ttie Scrap Iron and 

Steel Export Administration Act of 1973.

Section 202 states the findings of (ongress which underlie the 

development of the Act. These are as follows:

- Section 202(a) recognizes that the United States Is a highly 

Indus trail zed nation that has a considerable demand for foundry castings 

and for steel to fill the needs ut Industry and new construction. This 

finding '.,» self evident when w* consider the numerous castings, steel 

forglngs and steel shapes 1n automobiles, farm equipment, trucks, tractors, 

trains and construction equipment as well as the reinforcing bars usad In 

highways, bridges, and buildings.

M-T1S O - 7S - JO
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- Section 202(b) recognizes the fact that the domestic foundry 

Industry relies almost entirely on cupola or the electric arc furnace 

processes and that a large segment of the steel Industry relies on open 

hearth and electric arc furnaces for their supply of raw steel. All of 

these processes can use a 100X scrap Iron or steel charge. The steel 

works that rely entirely on scrap for their raw material, often referred 

to as "cold metal shops," produce from 15X to 20X of the raw steel made 

In the United States. The "cold metal shops" Include the so-called «1n1- 

mllls or tiny steel companies-, the "nrldl" or medium-sized steel companies, 

and various separate operations of some of 1' e largest steel corporations.

- Section 202(c) refers to the fact that the foundries and the 

cold metal shops are the primary consumers of the secondary grades of 

scrap. Although this 1s ferrous recyclable waste, 1t contains over 90* 

Iron and 1s 1n many respects a very high quality ore. Since scrap is 

steel that has already been refined once, remeltlng, cleaning and the 

addition of a few final chemicals 1s all that 1s required to produce 

new ran steel. It 1s easy to see that these processes would not require 

as much fuel to remelt scrap as would be needed to benefldate ore, 

refine It In a blast furnace and then refine 1t 1n either an Open Hearth 

or 1n a Basic Oxygen Furnace. In a paper presented at the International 

Iron and Stee1 Institute, at Toronto, Canada, in October 1971, entitled 

"Energy and the U.S. Steel Industry," Mr. Michael Tenenbaum and Mr. Frank 

U. Luerssen compared the energy usage 1n millions of BTU's per net ton of 

raw steel for open hearths, electric furnaces, and basic oxygen furnaces. 

Their data showed that the electric furnace on a scrap Jtarge used only
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15.2% of the energy required by a basic oxygen furnace to produce a net ton 

of steel. Their comparison credited the open hearth furnace with a molten 

Iron charge that 1s common practice for the larger Integrated companies, 

hence the cold charge of scrap Iron for the electric furnace rquired only 

16.6X of the energy that this open hearth furnace needed to produce a net 

ton of steel.

- Section 202(d) recognizes the fact that there was a very heavy 

demand for scr .•» In this country as well as for export 1n 1969 and 1970, 

and that scrap prices Increased sharply. Furthermore, during 1972 and 

thus far Into 1973 the same heavy demand for scrap has continued and even 

Intensified, with the result that scrap prices have Increased even more 

sharply during recent months.

- Section 202{e) refers to the fact that 1f unlimited Iron and 

steel scrap exports occur during a period of high domestic consumption, 

such unlimited exports can result 1n several undesirable consequences. 

First, of course, the price of scrap Increases sharply. (Present prices 

are 50t to 70X higher than those of one year ago) Phases II and III of 

the Economic Stabilization Program permitted <uch material cost Increases 

to be passed on -- and presumably Phase IV will also -- hence foundries 

without long-term contracts and some steel companies will be able to 

continue to pass these costs on through to their customers when the 

present freeze ends August 12, 1973. Many of the cold metal shops, 

however, can only Increase their prices to the levels established by the 

large Integrated mills. Because many of these companies don't use scrap, 

the little mills musi. often absorb all or a large portion of the rapidly

BEST COPY AVAILABLE
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escalating scrap prices because of the competitive realities confronting 

then. The disastrous adverse economic effect that this cost-price squeeze 

has had on many small steel companies makes further Investment 1n this type 

of operation by such companies extremely unlikely, hence the cost-price 

squeeze caused by the domestic scrap shortage has the undesirable effect 

of precluding the very expansion of plant and steel-making capacity our 

domestic economy so greatly needs.

Section 203 declares that 1t 1s the policy of the United States 

to alleviate the harmful effects of the excessive exportation of Iron 

and steel scrap during periods of high domestic demand so as to preclude 

critical scrap shortages. Implicit 1n this Congressional declaration Is 

the realization that a ten to fifteen dollar a ton Increase In domestic 

scrap prices will cost the foundry and cold metal shops almost one half 

a billion dollars more than would be spent 1f such a shortage and resul 

tant price Increase had not occurred, and that ultimately the American 

consumer will have to pay this bill. The declaration also reflects the 

realization that when too much scrap 1s exported so that outages occur, 

such work stopages will produce unemployment not only 1n the basic foundry 

and steel mills but also in most of the casting and steel consuming In 

dustries as well.

A further basic finding Implicit in the above declaration Is the 

fact that violent price swings In tile price of a raw material such as 

scrap will tend to economically damage precisely those foundries and 

steel companies that are using a 1 ow-energy process to produce raw steel 

from recycled ferrous waste. Permitting such economical damage to precisely
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those companies which are helping further this nation's conservation of 

energy goals will not only preclude expansion by then of their present 

facilities, but Mill also discourage others from Investing 1n such 

equipment.

Section 204 provides that Title II shall be effective upon en 

actment. Implementation of Title II can be achieved at the outset using 

Information that 1s readily available, hence the bill contains no built- 

in period of "regulatory lag," and there 1s no need to postpone the effec 

tive date of the bill.

Section 20S(a) defines the tern "scrap" as referred to 1n this 

bill. It should be noted that rerolling railroad rails, car axles, and 

like scrap that often goes Into a product without melting would be In 

cluded 1n this definition. These Items are Included 1n the sane series 

of Office of Export Control Schedule B seven digit commodity numbers as 

Iron and steel scrap.

Section 205(b) defines the term "domestic consumer" so that do 

mestic foundries, steel companies and any other firms using scrap to make 

Iron and steel products would be Included.

Section 205(c) defines the term "receipts." The thrust of the 

definition 1s to determine how much total scrap tonnage a company purchased 

on the open market less any scrap that was produced by the domestic consumer's 

firm. Such scrap, often referred to as "home scrap." does not affect the 

scrap supply-demand equation unless 1t 1s sold and thereby enters the market.

Section 205(d) defines the term "exporter" in seme detail so as 

to avoid Imposing any unnecessary reporting requirements on exporters.
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As the delivery of a Shipper's Export Declaration form 1s mandatory prior 

tc the exporting of a commodity, and as only one of these form 1s made 

out for any one export shipment, the definition 1s framed 1n terns that 

relate to the Individual Mho makes out the applicable Shipper's Export 

Declaration form, and defines him as the "exporter."

Section 205(e) defines the term "exports" as the total volume of 

scrap exports measured by the figure that 1s the highest among the three 

that the Department of Commerce might publish.

Section 205(f) defines the term "Secretary." 

Section 205(g) defines the term "shortage of scrap" to mean a 

total volume of scrap receipts plus scrap exports that exceeds 11 million 

net tons or more during a oerlod of three consecutive months. Implicit 

1n this definition 1s the additional finding that forty-four million net 

tons per year (11 million per quarter x four quarters) 1s a rate of 

consumption that would create a short supply situation. Historically 

the United States has experienced only three years 1n the last decade or 

so 1n which the total has exceeded this forty-four million ton total. 

(This occurred In 1969, 1970, and 1972. (See Attachment I)) In these 

three years the totals ranged from 45.4 to 45.9 million net tons. The 

next higher net ton year. 1966 was over three million tons lower, at 42.5 

million net tons. The years 1969, 1970, and 1972 saw sharp scrap price 

Increases. In 1966 the total of 42.5 million net tons, although higher 

than the years on either side produced no noticeable price reaction. 

Hence the premise of the bill 1s that a shortage situation occurs somewhere
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between 1966's 42.5 million net tons and the shortages of 1969, 1970, and 

1972 of 45.4 million and over net tons that caused sharp price Increases.

Similarly, the term "critical shortage of scrap" Is defined as 

11.5 million net tons for a three month period. This rate of domestic 

consumption plus exports would amount to an annual total of 46.0 Million 

net tons, a total this country has never attained 1n a calendar year, 

although 1t has been surpassed 1n twelve successive months.

Section 205(h) defines the "United States" to Include the terri 

tories, dependencies and possessions of the United States. The Intent 

here 1s to make sure that all scrap exports are recorded.

Section 206 provides that the Secretary of Commerce shall promul 

gate such additional rules and regulations as may be needed to carry out 

the purposes of title II. In particular, the Secretary shall Issue rules 

to make the reporting of domestic consumption mandatory (which reporting 

Is at present done on a voluntary basis); adopt such report forms as may 

be necessary, and to promulgate regulations regarding Ms duty under 

title II to make the requisite findings and declarations Imposing scrap 

Iron and steel export controls, should such controls become mandatory under 

the provisions of title II.

Section 207 provides the method 1n which the export restraints are 

to be Imposed and removed; as follows:

- Section 207(a) provides that the Secretary shall determine whether 

there was (1) no shortage, (2) a shortage, or (3) a critical shortage within 

forty-five days after the close of each calendar quarter and that he shall 

publish this determination 1n the Federal Register. Untter present reporting
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procedures, export data by commodity classification 1s available within 

thirty days after the close of each calendar month, but domestic 

receipts Information 1s not available as soon, due largely to the volun 

tary nature of such reporting under present procedures. The bill authorizes 

the Secretary (see 1206, described above.) to correct this reporting lag 

regarding domestic receipts date, hence the requirement that the Secretary 

make his determination within a forty-five day period 1s nor* than adequate.

- Section 207(b) provides that the Secretary need take no restrictive 

action on exports If he determines that no shortage or critical shortage 

existed 1n trie prior quarter. The six nonth and three Month mini mm 

restriction periods of Sections 207(t) and (f) are Indirectly referred 

to here (I.e. the reference to "earlier curtailment*), as It 1$ conceivable 

that a finding of "no shortage" could be made prior M th« end of one of 

these minimum periods.

- Section 207(c) provides that the Secretary will impose scrap 

export restrictions In the event that a critical shortage exists. The 

Initial six month export restriction that goes Into effect five months 

after the start of the shortage limits exports to a volume equal to one- 

quarter of the preceding five year annual export average. Although this 

limitation will not drop exports much below those of non-shortage years, 

it will prevent a doubling of exports 1n a year when the domestic Industry 

has heavy needs. Furthermore, the reporting systea and the poss bllity of 

controls should discourage anticipatory buying.

- Section 207(d) provides for either a continuation or a removal 

of the export limitations after the initial six month period. In the
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•vent that a shortage continues after the restriction has been Imposed, 

the bill provides for additional three months restrictive periods until 

a calendar quarter Is found to be below the shortage level. Example one 

on Attachment 2, Illustrates how this section Mould operate at a Minimum 

level. Example two, on Attachment 3, Illustrates how the three month 

extension provision operates.

• Section 207(e) provides that a morltorlng procedure be established 

at the same time that the Initial export restrictions are Imposed to prevent 

the possibility of domestic outages in a period of sustained high domestic 

denand. The monitoring procedure consists of a continuing rolling three
-*

months average of export and receipt totals during periods that restrictions 

are In effect to determine whether a critical shortage develops in spite 

of the restrictions. The bill provides that should such an event occur a 

total embargo on scrap exports would be Imposed. Example 3, on Attachment 

4, illustrates how this provision of the bill operates in Its shortest 

application. It should be noted that a total embargo would not be Imposed 

until the eleventh month after the start of a critical shortage.

- Section 207(f) provides for one Month extensions of the total 

export embargo Is a critical shortage should persist after this final 

step had been taken. Since a total embargo is an extreme measure the 

bill provides for monthly reviews to enable the Secretary to remove the 

embargo just as soon as a lower demand situation will permit. Example 4, 

on Attachment 5, Illustrates how the bill provides for an extension of 

the embargo and for its ultimate termination.
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Section 208 provides that remedial action may not be foreclosed by 

data or regulatory lag problems or other delays at a t1r J when a shortage 

may be close to the critical stage. It should be noted that since the 

quantitative limitations 1n the bll'i are based on calendar quarters, they 

cannot be triggered by one or even two erratic months. Thus the bill does 

not call for action by the Secretary untl 1 veil :fter a clear need has been 

Indicated. For example, the Initial quantitative limitation on exports 

1s so flexible that 1t could permit exports 1n a critical shortage year 

of a greater amount than the previous five year average. In view of this 

quite lliriteo Initial export restraint and of the delayed timing for the 

Imposition of further export restraints, this section does not provide 

the Secretary any additional time within which to make Ms determination.

Section 209 provides the Secretary with the opportunity to exercise 

his enlightened judgment In the public Interest to carry out the will of 

Congress as articulated in Section 203. In the event that an unforeseen 

change in the reporting system should occur, or for any other reason the 

trigger mechanism becomes Inoperative from a practical standpoint, the 

Secretary has the authority to take appropriate remedial action. If this 

Initial export restraint has been Imposed and the Secretary can see that 

a high domestic demand will push the export-receipt total to a point that 

a total embargo would be required, he may elect to impose heavier export 

restrictions than are called for In I207(c) and by so ooing avoid the 

triggering of an embargo. Section 209 does not, however, grant the 

Secretary authority to lessen the provisions of Section 207.
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Section 210 provides the Secretary access to the records and Infor 

mation he needs to fulfill the provisions of title I!.

Section 211 provides for penalties to be levied In the event of any 

violations of the provisions of title II; specifically, for false reporting, 

refusing to provide Information, or for exporting scrap 1n violation of 

title II. Upon conviction for any willful violation, a fine of not more 

than $10,000 or a prison term of not more than one year, or both, shall be 

Imposed.

Section 212 provides that title II will terminate 1n three years, 

unless extended by Congress. This does net mean that the machinery 1n 

title II may not be needed after that date, but rather that It 1s simply 

not possible now to predict wbst levels should be used to trigger tne 

quantitative limitations on and after irrld-1976. For this reason title II 

Is terminated after three years.
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ATTACH**! it

Example II - I'll ustrates Section 207(c) and (d)

QUftrtTFR
J.F.M. !U

IK'/fJ-.WE
Et/t/vr — i _ |.

Ct.t-'W.M*

:---!•- 
i .1 .

1. Total exports and receipts exceed 11.5 Million net tons 

1n the first quarter.

2. The Secretary determines and makes a natter of public record 

that a critical shortage occurred during the first quarter In accordance 

with the provision of I207(a).

3. The Secretary Imposes it six month restriction on the export 

of scrap commencing June first 1n accordance with I207(c).

4. The Secretary determines In mid-November that no scrap 

shortage occurred 1n the third quarter. In this case the third calendar 

quarter was the quarter that occurred during the six month restriction 

period. The determination was made In accordance with the requirements 

of I207(d).

5. The Secretary removes all export restraints at the end of 

November which concluded the six month requirement of I207(c).
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ATTACWCNT *3\

Exwple 12 - Illustrates Section 207(c) and (d)

QLWtTcR
/X7O/VW J\A S

\ -T'll •"

OEffKMXe
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1. Tolel exports and receipts exceed 11.5 million net tons 
1n the first quarter.

2. The Secretary determines and makes a matter of public record 
that a critical shortage occurred during the first quarter In accordance 
with the provision of §207(«).

3. The Secretary Imposes a six month restriction on the export 
of scrap commencing June first In accordance with |207(c).

4. The Secretary determines 1n mld-Hoventer that a scrap shortage 
occurred 1n the third quarter. The determination was made 1n accordance 
with I207(d).

5. The Secretary continues export controls for an additional 
three month period In accordance with §207(d).

6. The Secretary determines 1n arid-February that a shortage 
did not occur 1n the fourth quarter.
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ATTACHMENT 13 
Page 2

7. The Secretary removes all export controls at the end of February 

as February was the last month of the three month period Imposes 1n step 5 

above.
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ATTACHMENT 14

Example 13 - Illustrates Section 207(c), (d), and (e).

QUARTER

M J A
i-—i
i -i

-I—^ 

i I

0 N £>

t 1

1. Total exports and receipts exceed 11.5 million net tons 

1n the first quarter.

2. The Secretary determines and makes a matter of public record 

that a critical shortage occurred during the first quarter 1n accordance 

with the provision of §207(a).

?. The Secretary Imposes a six month restriction on the export 

of scrap commencing June first 1n accordance with I207(c).

4. The Secretary determines 1n mid-October that a critical 

shortage occurred during the months of June, July, and August 1n spite 
of the export restrictions that were 1n effect during that period. The 

Secretary made this determination 1n accordance with |207(e).

5. The Secretary Imposes a total embargo on scrap exports 

for a three month period starting on November 1st. This action was taken 

1n accordance with 1207(e).

6. The Secretary determines by mid-November that no shortage 

occurred during the third quarter. The determination was made 1n ac 

cordance with I207(a), (c) and (e).
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ATTACHMENT *4 
Page 2

7. The Secretary determines In arid-January that a shortage did 
not exist during *he months of September, October and November. The deter 
mination was made in accordance with (207(e).

8. The Secretary removes all export controls at the end of 
February. This action was taken 1n accordance with I207(e).
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